

DEPARTMENT OF THE NAVY OFFICE OF THE CHIEF OF NAVAL OPERATIONS WASHINGTON, DC 20350-2000

Canc frp: Oct 93 In Reply Refer To OPNAVNOTE 5400 Ser N881D/2U606473 18 November 1992

OPNAY NOTICE 5400

From: Chief of Naval Operations

Subj: ISSUANCE OF NAVAL AERONAUTICAL ORGANIZATION FOR OCTOBER 1992

Ref: (a) CNO LTR 5513 Ser 515/1U604385 of 20 November 1991 (NOTAL)

Encl: (1) Station Listing Format Requirements

(2) Naval Aeronautical Organization Forecast

- 1. <u>Purpose</u>. To provide statistical information concerning the Naval Aeronautical Organization (NAO). NAO forecast primarily contains the current base loading of the aeronautical shore activities of the naval establishment. NAO forecast is published annually and contains information corrected to 1 October of each year.
- 2. <u>Corrections</u>. Addressees responsible for the information in various sections of this publication are requested to notify the Chief of Naval Operations (CNO) N881D of any errors or omissions. In particular, commanding officers of each station are requested to review the command and support relationships and base loading figures pertaining to the station. A revised edition of that portion, reflecting the 1 October 1993 situation, should be forwarded to CNO by 1 September 1993, in the format of enclosure (1). When changes are minor in nature, it is requested that the updated report be carefully and legibly updated by pen changes.
- 3. <u>Classification</u>. Reference (a) downgraded the information contained in this notice to unclassified.
- 4. Report. Report Symbol OPNAV 5400-3 is assigned to this report.
- 5. <u>Distribution</u>. In the interest of reducing publication costs, addressees are requested to review distribution for reduction and inform CNO N881D if subsequent editions are not required.
- 6. <u>Cancellation Contingency</u>. This notice will be cancelled upon receipt of the next edition of the Naval Aeronautical Organization.

L. S. CRANE By direction

Distribution: (See page 2)

OPNAVNOTE 5400 18 November 1992

```
Distribution:
               (Headquarters U. S. Marine Corps) (CMC (2), Code ASL-42 (1))
SNDL A6
      B2E
               (Defense Mapping Agency Components and Elements) (DMACSC San Diego
                DET (1), only)
      ВJ
               (College and University) (AFSC) (1)
               (Fleet Commander in Chief PAC) (CINCPACFLT (7))
      21A
      2303
               (Naval Reserve Force Commander) (2)
      24A
               (Naval Air Force Commanders) (COMNAVAIRLANT (13) & COMNAVAIRPAC
                 (10))
               (Fleet Area Control and Surveillance Facility) (Jacksonville (1),
      26JJ
                and San Diego (1), only)
      42A
               (Fleet Air Commands) (COMFAIRWESTPAC (1), only)
               (Functional Wing Commanders) (COMPATWINGSLANT (1), and
      42B
                COMASWWINGPAC (3), only)
      42R2
               (Fleet Composite Squadron FAC (VC)) (VC-1, only) (1)
      42T2
               (Tactical Air Control Group and Squadron PAC (VTC)) (VTC-11 (1),
                only)
      E7A
               (Naval Audit Service Headquarters) (Code AUD-3E (1), only)
      FA5
               (Air Facility LANT) (1)
      FA6
               (Air Station LANT) (Bermuda (1), Brunswick (1), Cecil Field (1).
                Guantanamo Bay (1), Jacksonville (1), Keflavik (1), Key West (2),
                Norfolk (1), and Oceana (1), only)
               (Station LANT) (Mayport (1), and Roosevelt Roads (2), only)
      FA7
      FA24
               (Base LANT) (Norfolk (1), only)
      FB6
               (Air Facility PAC) (1)
      FB7
               (Air Station PAC) (Adak (1), Alameda (1), Barbers Point (1), Fallon
                 (1), Agana (1), Lemoore (1), Moffett Field (1), Whidbey Island
                 (3), Miramar (Code 110M) (1), North Island (Code 10400) (4), and
                Cubi Point (1))
      FB34
               (Fleet Activities) (Kadena (1), only)
      FC4
               (Air Facility NAVEUR) (1)
               (Support Activity NAVEUR) (Naples (1), only)
      FC5
      FC7
               (Station NAVEUR) (1)
      FC14
               (Air Station NAVEUR) (1)
      FD1
               (Naval Oceanography Command) (1)
      FF18
               (Tactical Support Activity) (ATTN: NATOPS DEPT) (1)
      FF44
               (Naval War College) (Code E-111 (1))
      FJA10
               (Manpower Analysis Center) (NAVMEC (1))
      FKA1A
               (Air Systems Command) (32)
      FKA1C
               (Facilities Engineering Command) (JADREP Office (1), Code 2002MB
                 (1), (Code 20025K (1), and Code 212 (1))
      FKA1G
               (Sea Systems Command) (SEA-6411 (1))
      FKM15
               (Aviation Supply Office) (ASO Code MBP-A (1), only)
      FKP4E
               (Naval Surface Warfare Center) (CRANE (Code 508 (1), only)
      FKR1A
               (Air Station COMNAVAIRSYSCOM) (1)
      FKR6A
               (Naval Air Warfare Center Aircraft Division) (Lakehurst (1),
                Patuxent River (1), and Warminster (1), only)
      FKR6B
               (Naval Air Warfare Center Weapons Division) (China Lake (1), only)
               (Naval Air Weapons Station) (Pt Mugu (1), only)
      FKR6C
      FKR7E
               (Aviation Depot Operations Center) (Code 111) (1)
      FKR7F
               (Naval Aviation Maintenance Office) (Code NAMO-432F) (1)
      FR3
               (Air Station COMNAVRESFOR) (1)
      FR4
               (Air Facility COMNAVRESFOR) (1)
               (Chief of Naval Education and Training) (1)
      FT1
      FT2
               (Chief of Naval Air Training) (1)
              (Chief of Naval Technical Training) (1)
      FT5
      FT6
               (Air Station CNET) (1)
      V4
               (Marine Corps Air Facility) (1)
      V5
              (Marine Corps Air Station) (1)
```

Distribution (Continued):

CNO NO96, N951, N445, N515, N880G10, N88H1, N881, N881D (25), N885F (3), and N889F, $\,$

SECNAV/OPNAV Directives Control Office, Washington Navy Yard, Bldg. 200, Washington, DC 20375-5074 (3)

Director, Air University Library, ATTN: AUL/LSE 75-29, Maxwell AFB, AL 36112

Commander, DMACSC Atlantic Office, Bldg. SP-238, NAS Norfolk, VA 23511-5190

STATION LISTING FORMAT

The below example covers the majority of units/activities which may be aboard a base or station of the naval aeronautical shore establishment. Not all categories are applicable and station commanders need only list those categories which pertain. Use on board counts. Unique situations affecting base support requirements may be listed at the station commander's discretion. For the purposes of these reports, "naval activities" denote both Navy and USMC units. When changes are minor in nature, it is requested that the updated report be carefully and legibly updated by pen and ink changes. SUBMISSION OF THE 1 OCTOBER 1991 UPDATES TO THIS DOCUMENT WILL CONFORM TO THE FORMAT OF THE EXAMPLE STATION LISTING SET FORTH BELOW.

- NOTE 1/ Where a subordinate unit and its parent unit are listed aboard the same station, each unit (subordinate or parent) will report only personnel assigned to its respective unit.
- NOTE 2/ In any category, if an activity conducts student training, under that category state the average number of students by type (officer/enlisted) and service (USN/R or USMC/R).

EXAMPLE (See Tab A to this enclosure)

TITLE

NAME, LOCATION

(NAS or MCAS, etc.)

Command & Support -

Furnishing Limited Support To:

(List other bases, stations, OLF's, etc. for which limited support is provided.)

Activities and Units Aircraft Officer On Board Enlisted Administrative
Supported On Board Aviation/Other On Board Superior
(Number & Type)

Permanent Naval Units (Non-Reserve)

(Include naval units/activities of the regualr forces permanently attached to (non-deployable) and supported by the base facilities. List activities in the following order within this category:)

NAS (base) or MCAS (Headquarters squadrons)

(See NOTE 1/ above.)

Air Staffs (e.g. Naval Air Forces, COMFAIRS, COMFAIRWINGS, etc.)

<u>Naval Air Units</u> (e.g. Transport squadrons, ferry squadrons, readiness training squadrons, permanent Dets, etc. See NOTE 2/ above.)

Aviation Ships (Non-Deployable) (e.g. CVT, etc.)

Other Ships (Non-Deployable)

Other Permanent Naval Tenant Activities (e.g. Naval Air Rework Facility, Finance Offices, Naval District Activities, Training Units, USMC Barracks, Exchange, etc. See NOTE 1/ above.)

Permanent Non-Naval Units (Non-Reserve)

(Include non-naval units/activities permanently attached to or supported by base facilities, e.g. USAF Squadrons/Dets, Army units, USCG activities, Red Cross, etc.)

Enclosure (1)

EXAMPLE (Continued)

Permanent Unit Totals:

Total Military:

Aircraft On Board (Number) Officer On Board Aviation/Other Enlisted On Board

Total Civilian:

USDH NFUSC

CONTR

FND

FNI

NFFNC

(NOTE: The total number of civilians working aboard the station/base is required to supplement base loading projections. The intention is to include all civilian workers of all activities on the base to obtain the total permanent civilian worker population. These categories are defined as:)

USDH: U. S. Civilians Direct Hire

NFUSC: U. S. Civilians supported by non-appropriated funds.

CONTR: U. S. Manufacturers Reps. or other contract civilian personnel.

FND: Foreign National Civilian Direct Hire

NFFNC: Foreign National Civilians support by non-appropriated funds.

FNI: Foreign National Civilians indirect hire (e.g. contract personnel,

Deployable Units (Non-Reserve)

(Include those naval units assigned a PDS or homeport at this station which may be expected to deploy. List in the following order:)

Air Staffs

(e.g. CARGRUS, CVW Staffs, etc.)

Air Units

(Squadrons, etc.)

Aviation Ships

(e.g. CV, CVN, etc.)

Other Ships/Units

Deployable Unit Totals:

Aircraft
On Board
(Number)

Officer On Board
_Aviation/Other

Enlisted On Board

Deployed Unites Supported (Non-Reserve)

(Estimate the percent of those units, of any service, assigned a PDS, homeport or permanent location other than at this station for which annual base support may be expected. List air units first then other naval units then other non-naval units. E.g. .5 VP, 4 P3C, 8/5, 50.)

Reserve Forces/Training Units

(Include those units aboard this station of the Naval Air Reserve Forces, Naval Air Reserve Training or Naval Reserve Training Command. List in the following order:)

EXAMPLE (Continued)

On Board Officer

Units Supported On Board Aircraft (Number & Type)

Aviation

Other AcDu/SelRes AcDu/SelRes 1

On Board Enlisted AcDu/SelRes

Naval Air Reserve Forces

(e.g. Wings, Staffs, Squadrons, etc.)

Naval Air Reserve Training Units

(e.g. Replacement Training Units, Intelligence Units, Maintenance Units, NAR Divs, etc.)

Air Reserve Total:

On Board

On Board Officer

On Board

Aircraft

Aviation Other

Enlisted

Non-Naval Reserve Training Units

(e.g. Air National Guard, AF Reserve, USCG Reserve, etc.)

<u>Unit</u>

REMARKS:

On Board

On Board Officer AcDu/SelRes

On Board Enlisted

Aircraft

(Number & Type)

AcDu/SelRes

<u>Aircraft</u>

Personnel

Personnel (RON)

Officer/Enlisted Officer/Enlisted

(Number)

(Add explanatory information pertinent to any of the above

categories.)

Average Daily Transients:

EXAMPLE

PACIFIC CONTINENTAL FLEET SUPPORT STATIONS

WESTERN, CALIFORNIA

(NAS)

Command & Support - CND (CINCPACFLT)

Furnishing Limited Support To:

NAAS Fowlen NALF Desert

Activities and Units Supported	Aircr On Bo		Officer C Aviation			
Permanent Naval Units	(Non-Re	serve)				
NAS	1 VC1	5J, 3 C117 17D, 1 C14 B, 6 T28B	•	52	981	COMFAIRWEST
GCA Unit MAUW 0444 GCI Site COMFAIRWEST FAUCOMFAIRWEST COMFAIRWING 15 VRF-32 VR-30 VS-41 Students USN Students USN		 , 6 C131F o, 20 S2E	3 2 22 13 48 15 20 10 2	 2 3 9 4 38 8 	10 18 6 105 55 109 301 330 100 10	CO NAS CO NAS CO NAS COMNAVAIRPAC COMFAIRWEST COMFLTAIR- WINGSPAC COMFAIRWEST COMFAIRWEST COMFAIRWEST
Service Craft (YSD) Naval Air Rework Facil:		****		 8	8 42	CO NAS
Navai Hir Rework Facil	ıty		0	0	42	NAVAIRSYSCOM- REPAC
Marine Barracks			3	10	140	CO NAS
Permanent Non-Naval Un	its (No	n-Reserve)	! 			
672nd Radar Squadron (ADC)	Also Mari	mana saup	25	180	33rd Air Div. Ft. Lee AFS VA.
American Red Cross		****	allocar spensis	-	*****	5000 SONA
Permanent Unit Totals:		***********	***************************************	***************************************	***************************************	
Total Military:		62	191	159	2,395	
	USDH	NFUSC	CONTR	FND	NFFNC	FNI
Total Civilian:	4,425	60	28	***	****	ation same
Deployable Units (Non-	Reserve	<u>)</u>				
COMCARGRU 3 COMCVW-16 COMCVW-21 VA-94 VA-97 CVN-68 Deployable Unit Totals:	14 A48 14 A76 1 C1A	4	12 9 14 22 23 187	10 5 6 6 44 71	42 11 12 200 240 3,742 4,247	COMNAVAIRPAC COMFAIRWEST COMFAIRWEST COMCVW-16 COMCVW-21 COMNAVAIRPAC
					7 · ·	

Tab A to Enclosure (1)

PACIFIC CONTINENTIAL FLEET SUPPORT STATIONS

WESTERN, CALIFORNIA (Continued)

Reserve Forces/Training Units

Units Supported	On Board Aircraft	Avi	Board ation SelRes	Ot	r her Sel Res		Enlisted SelRes
CVWR-30	****	2	4	1	3	5	7
VA-303	14 A 4C	3	19	1	3	82	93
HS-85	8 SH3A	3	21	1	1	45	100
NARU	1 T34, 9 US2D	10		10		130	
TSU-322		2	15	***	4	45	130
NARDET	***********		_2		<u>36</u>	***************************************	<u>347</u>
Air Reserve	Total: 32	20	61	13	47	307	677

Non-Naval Reserve Training Units

<u>Unit</u>	On Board <u>Aircraft</u>	On Board Officer AcDu/SelRes	On Board Enlisted AcDu/SelRes	
9409/9706 Air Reserve Sadn AF		2 18	5 147	

	Aircraft	Personnel Officer/Enlisted		Personnel (RON) Officer/Enlisted	
Average Daily Transients:	21	24	42	12	27

REMARKS: (1) Western Navy Flying Club Aircraft: 1 glider, 1 T34.

(2) Other offices on the base include:

NAS Nursey Navy Relief Society Walter Reed Army Med Center (Vet. Services)

(3) Data Services support provided to all tenant activities.

NAVAL AERONAUTICAL ORGANIZATION FORECAST 1 OCTOBER 1992

OPNAVNOTE	5400
CONTENTS	Page
DEFINITION OF TERMS AND AIDS TO UNDERSTANDING THIS BOOK	2
PERSONNEL	5
Corps and Category Breakdown	ם 7
Billet Summary for Aviation Activities	é
BASES	
Atlantic Continental Fleet Support Stations	11
Atlantic Extra-Continental Fleet Support Stations	37
Pacific Continental Fleet Support Stations	55
Pacific Extra-Continental Fleet Support Stations	82
Naval Education and Training Command Stations	94
Naval Air Reserve Stations	112
Naval Aviation Research, Development and Test Stations	131
Marine Corps Continental Fleet Support Stations	142
Marine Corps Extra-Continental Fleet Support Stations	159
AVIATION SHIPS	
Summary	164
Atlantic Fleet	164
Pacific Fleet	165
	165
NAVAL FLEET AIR COMMAND UNITS	
Atlantic Fleet	166
Pacific Fleet	170
Marine Corps	174
MOMAG's	176
MISSIONS	177
NAVAL EDUCATION AND TRAINING COMMAND	
A 1 P	181
Technical	183
NAVAL RESERVE AVIATION	187
NAVAL AEROSPACE MEDICAL INSTITUTE	191
NAVAL AEROSPACE MEDICAL RESEARCH LABORATORY	194
SPECIAL ACTIVITIES - CNO	195
NAVAL AIR SYSTEMS COMMAND ACTIVITIES	195
MISSIONS	
Navy Air	199
Fleet Aviation	203
Aviation Commands	203
Aviation Ships	204
Marine Aviation Units	205
NAVY OCEANOGRAPHY COMMAND	209
NAMED AIR FIELDS	212
VISUAL IDENTIFICATION SYSTEM	213
CURRENT ASSIGNMENT OF IDENTIFICATION LETTERS	214
ABBREVIATIONS	215

OPNAVNOTE 5400

DEFINITION OF TERMS AND AIDS TO UNDERSTANDING THIS BOOK

The planned Naval Aviation Shore Establishment, including Marine activities, for 1 October 1992 is reflected in the assigned missions of individual activities. These missions are promulgated and revised by the OPNAV Notice 5450 series. As directed by OPNAV Instruction 5450.171, it is the responsibility of Echelon 2 Commanders to promulgate functions and tasks for each activity under their command in support of the assigned mission. NAVAIR Instruction series 5451 contains a list of approved tasks for each activity under Naval Air Systems Command. Permanent duty stations of Naval units are contained in the effective edition of OPNAV Instruction 3111.14.

AIRCRAFT ON BOARD STATIONS

Base aircraft data contained in this Notice reflect an on board (including home base deployed) count as of the date of the covering letter 1 October. On board estimates are submitted by air stations and facilities a month or two in advance.

NAVY MANPOWER ALLOCATION

Tables on pages 5-10 of this publication include a Fiscal 1992 summary of the personnel allocations for aviation activities as of 1 October 1992. Personnel figures shown for the individual stations and activities reflect an estimated on board count as of 1 October 1992. Estimates are prepared within a month or two of the 1 October date.

Personnel data for USNR/USMCR squadrons/units represent numbers allowed in drill pay status. Active duty personnel (TARS and USN) associated with Reserve activities are shown separately.

COMMAND OVER SHORE ACTIVITIES

The exercise of command over a shore (field) activity has as its primary purpose the provision of effective support to the forces of the United States Navy and of the United States Marine Corps. It encompasses over-all authority, direction, control and coordination necessary to carry out the assigned mission, and responsibility for the operating efficiency of the activity. It includes authority and responsibility for mission planning, shore activity planning and workload planning. It also includes authority and responsibility for coordination the application of the various elements of support. Mission and facilities planning for shore (field) activities shall be accomplished with the guidance and assistance of commands, bureaus and offices assigned support responsibilities, and with the technical advice of other commands, bureaus and offices. Administrative and technical guidance shall include:

- a. The establishment of standards and procedures for specialized administrative or technical functions;
 - b. Professional and technical advice, guidance, and assistance;
- c. Performance of specialized administrative or technical functions as a service.

Supervision by Staff Assistants over assigned shore (field) activities encompasses the same degree of authority and responsibility as command. (SECNAVINST 5400.14A)

DEFINITION OF TERMS AND AIDS TO UNDERSTANDING THIS BOOK (Continued)

TECHNICAL SUPPORT TO COMMANDS AND ACTIVITIES

Technical support is a term denoting the responsibility of various systems commands, bureaus and offices within the Navy to provide resources to a command or activity of the Navy or Marine Corps to enable it to carry out it mission. It includes administrative, personnel and material support, guidance and assistance in and evaluation of such matters as organization, procedures, budgeting, accounting, staffing and the utilization of personnel funds, material and facilities. In addition, technical support includes the responsibility to assist command in evaluating the operating efficiency of activities. (SECNAVINST 5400.14A)

TYPES OF NAVAL AIR STATIONS

NAVAL AIR STATION

An independent activity that provides aircraft operating, maintenance, training and personnel facilities in accordance with organization requirements.

NAVAL STATION

A shore activity capable of performing general functions, usually in direct support of the operating forces.

MARINE CORPS AIR STATION

An independent aviation activity developed to provide permanent facilities for a war strength Marine Aircraft Wing and station forces, less the units deployed at subordinate Marine Corps Air Facilities and any Marine Corps Auxiliary Landing Field. A Marine Corps Air Station possesses facilities for maintenance work beyond the scope of the capabilities of the dependent fields. It acts as the supply stock point as designated for the subordinate airfields and air facilities to be supported and budgets and manages the funds for maintenance and operations for all assigned subordinate airfields and is under the command of the appropriate Commander, Marine Corps Air Bases.

NAVAL AIR FACILITY

An activity established to meet some special requirement of naval aviation. It may or may not be administratively dependent on a parent (air or non-air) activity, in accordance with organizational requirements.

AUXILIARY LANDING FIELD

An airfield having limited facilities, additional to the landing area in operation. It is designated as such by the Chief of Naval Operations to provide an airfield which can serve as: a staging base for gunnery, ordnance, or other training exercises; a mirror or other landing practice site; or emergency or "Bingo" field in support of off-shore carrier operations, and/or a base, with limited support, for assigned aircraft or units. The facilities and/or services may include any or all of the following as appropriate to usage and/or user requirements: air traffic control, communications, fire and crash rescue services, personnel berthing and messing, refueling and rearming equipment, ready issue stowage, line operations, line maintenance, high usage line maintenance spare parts and limited support of assigned aircraft or units. An ALF is not a separately established activity but is under the cognizance of a nearby parent (air or non-air) activity from which personnel, material and funds for its support are allocated. The parent activity may maintain a caretaker detachment and/or service unit at the ALF for day-to-day operations.

DENAVNOTE 5400

DEFINITION OF TERMS AND AIDS TO UNDERSTANDING THIS BOOK (Continued)

OUTLYING LANDING FIELD (HELICOPTER OUTLYING LANDING FIELD (H) OLF)

An air field having no established facilities in operation except a landing area. It is designated as such by the Chief of Naval Operations to provide a landing area on which aircraft based elsewhere can conduct landing practice or other exercises. An OLF is not a separately established activity but is under the cognizance of a nearby parent air station from which personnel, material and funds for its support are allocated. No personnel are permanently based at an OLF. However, required air traffic control and/or crash rescue personnel, or others appropriate to support the operations to be conducted, along with mobile facilities as required to supplement existing facilities, may be located at the OLF either on a "duration of the operation" or a "normal operating hours" basis.

THE STATUS OF NAVAL AIR ACTIVITIES

SOURCE: OPNAVINST 5450.169D 20 Apr 1982

ACTIVE

<u>Development</u>. An non-operating condition during the constriction or preparation period.

<u>Fully Operational</u>. Adequate personnel and facilities to support the assigned mission and planned operations.

<u>Maintenance</u>. Minimum personnel and facilities to support emergency or intermittent operations and maintenance of equipment in an operating or preserved condition. Additional personnel will achieve fully operational status.

<u>Fartial Maintenance</u>. Minimum personnel for security, fire protection and maintenance. Maintains minimum facilities and utilities essential for occasional use by operating forces in an operable or preserved condition. Operating units provide additional personnel and equipment necessary during such use.

INACTIVE

Mobilization. This designation identifies real property of a non-operating shore activity retained for mobilization purposes. The major claimant who establishes the requirement for the "mobilization" designation is responsible for physical security, fire protection, and static maintenance (timely correction of defects conductive to accelerated deterioration).

Excess. This designation identifies real property of a shore activity being processed as excess to the needs of the Navy. The major claimant to whom the "excess" shore activity was assigned when active is responsible for physical security, fire protection and static maintenance until final disposal of the real property. The major claimant is also required to advise the CNO NO9B22F of final disposal of the real property. CNO NO9B22F will then modify Section 4 of the SNDL CAT.

NAVY MANPOWER AUTHORIZATIONS

The total Military Manpower Authorizations, excluding USMC, for Fiscal Year 1993 requires end year strenth of 535,800. This includes all Regulars and most Reserves on continous active duty and all officer candidates. It also includes personnel with other government agencies in a reimbursable status.

Officer Midshipmen Enlisted Total

			A tal me I I st per III tal I I		
As of 1 Oct 92	Authorizations	67,453	4,200	464,147	535,800
CODE	CATEGORY	<u>ES</u>	T. AUTHORI	ZATION ENDS	
1000 1050 1110 1120 1130 1140 1160	Any Unrestricted L URL (Surface, Subs Unrestricted Line Unrestricted Line Unrestricted Line Special Operations Surface Warfare St Submarine Warfare	urface, Spec: (Surface War- (Submarine War- (Special War- Officer udent	fare) arfare)	e or Aviat	5,590 ion) 1,129 6,180 2,891 453 406 2,533 1,052
1180	Special Warfare St	udent			20 67
1190 1210 1220 1232	Special Operations Material Professio Material Professio Material Professio	nal for Surfanal for Subm	arine Warf	are (EX 11:) 38 20) 19
1050	(EX 1312) Material Professio				1 42
1250 1252	Material Professio	nal for Oper	ational Fl	ying (EX 1	302) 18
1260 1270 1280	Material Professio Material Profession Material Profession	nal for Spec	ial Operat	ions (EX 1	140) 1
1290	(EX 1000) Material Professio				48
	Warfare or Aviat	or (EX 1050)	that has by the but her me has	i i mi mi mi mi mi mi mi	31
1300/1301/1302					2,790 7,429
1320/1321/1322	NFO				2,968
1372	NFO Flight Trainin Pilot Flight Train				571 1,442
1392	Engineering Duty O	₩			973
1444	Material Professio	nal (EDO)			164
1460	Engineering Duty C)fficer (Stud	ents)		19 1
1500 1504	Aeronautical Engin			y utticer	29
1510/1511/1512	Aeronuatical Engin	eering Duty			320
1514 1520	Material Professic Aeronautical Maint		Officer	-	52 569
1524	Material Professio		0112001		18
1532	Material Professio	nal (AEDO) (Code 2)		12
1540/1541/1542	•	cer			100 733
1610 1630	Cryptology Intelligence				1,257
1650	Public Affairs				192
1800/1802	Geophysics			144 G-:	443 es 198
1970	Uniformed Services	TOTAL	of the Hea	ith Scienc	40,800
7000		1 to J (17 to a.			
2000 2100/2102	Any Medical Corps Medical Corps				178 4,375
2200	Dental Corps				1,601
2300/2302	Medical Service Co	rps			2,799
2500	Law Nurse Corns				891 3,269
2900 3100	Nurse Corps Supply Corps				3,508
3104	Material Professic	onal (SC)			221
4100	Chaplain Corps				1,141
5100 5104	Civil Engineering Material Professic	•			1,463 <u>64</u>
	STAFF	TOTAL			19,510
6110	Dec-Surface				144
6120	Operations-Surface	•			194
6130	Engineering/Repair	·/Surface			460

SOURCE: BUPERS-5212

NAVY MANPOWER AUTHORIZATIONS	
CODE CATEGORY EST. AUTHORIZATIONS EN	ND FY 1993
CODE CATEGORY C	197 327 171 48 100 160 111 82 23 90 31 320 154 245 77 451 343 25 28 116 20 48 60 45 80 209 45 80
LDO TOTAL	4,447
7110 Boatswain-Surface 7120 Operations Technician-Surface 7130 Engineering Technician-Surface 7140 Repair Technician-Surface 7150 Special Warfare Technician 7160 Ordnance Technician-Surface 7180 Electronics Technician-Surface 7190 Surface Communications Technician 7200 Diver-Submarine (WO) 7210 Boatswain-Submarine 7230 Engineering Technician-Submarine 7240 Repair Technician-Submarine 7250 Ordnance Technician-Submarine 7260 Ordnance Technician-Submarine 7270 Submarine Communications Technician 7270 Aviation Boatswain 7310 Aviation Derating Technician 7310 Aviation Derating Technician 7340 Aviation Ordnance Technician 7350 Aviation Ordnance Technician 7360 Aviation Electronics Technician 7400 Nuclear Power Technician 7410 Ship's Clerk 7420 Data Processing Technician 7440 Cryptology 7450 Intelligence Technician 7470 Photographer 7480 Explosive Ordnance Disposal Technician 7490 Physical Security Technician 7510 Supply Corps Warrant 7520 Food Service Warrant 7530 Civil Engineering Warrant 7540 Physician's Assistant 7540 Technical Nurse (WO) WARRANT OFFER TOTAL	175 92 280 145 59 148 131 89 36 29 28 18 38 30 3 65 27 171 120 147 72 160 52 143 33 16 52 26 40 66 27 12 166 2,696

SOURCE: BUPERS-5212

NAVY MANPOWER

The Manpower Requirements Flan by type of activity is:

	Requirement End of 1992		Requir End o	-ement f 1993
	Officer	Enlisted	Officer	Enlisted
Fleet	19,645	222,393	18,574	211,790
Fleet Air	10,447	53 118	10,186	51,999
MILCOMOPFOR	3,373	38,429	3,308	36,817
Support, Other than Air, U. S.	16,093	43,209	16,033	42,624
Air Support, U. S.	1,067	15,808	1,005	10,867
Support, Other than Air, Outside U. S.	1,306	2,623	1,281	2,607
Air Support, Outside U. S.	68	1,295	65	1,296
General Training	6,166	38,199	5,719	38,667
Air Training	4,300	22,107	4,152	20,747
OCS & Recruit Training	1.246	21,773	1,225	21,412
Medical Training	878	3,240	894	3,240
Navy Support, International & Other	4,417	16,148	4,520	15,944
Transients. Patients & Prisoners	2,700	23,725	2,700	24,054
Reimbursables with other Gov't Agencies	(2,088)	(5,255)	(1,970)	(4,998)
Reserve Personnel Navy Funded	<u>(2,332</u>)	(20,172)	<u>(2,209</u>)	(18,717)
TOTAL	71,726	502,067	69,662	482,064
(Total Air Included Above)	(16,259)	(98,107)	(15,772)	(95,658)

Updated from P/MARP as of 7/31/92

SOURCE: PERS-5222

MANFOWER

BILLET SUMMARY FOR AVIATION ACTIVITIES

A. <u>Fl</u>	ET AIR	Number of Units	Total Officer	Total <u>Enlisted</u>
1.	Atlantic			
	CARGRU	4	100	132
	CVW	5	61	90
	VF	13	469	3,043
	VFA	13	317	2,553
	VA	9	309	1,732
	VAW	7	272	1,076
	VAQ	1	44	292
	VC	3	73	571
	VP	11	716	3,086
	VPU	1	23	118
	VQ	3	183	1,057
	VR	2	95	402
	VRC	1	33	228
	VS .	7	226	1,103
	VX	1	97	423
	VXN	1	35	159
	HC	5	257	1,175
	HM	2	77	958
	HS	7	210	1,317
٠	HSL	9	474	1,909
	FASOTRAGRULANT	1	26	350
	FLTIMAGCOMLANT	2	4	55
	FLTIMAGCENLANT	5	3	86
	Air Staff (ComFairs/AirLant)	4	166	215
	FACSFAC	2	16	224
	COMFEWSG	1	6	9
	CAEWW	1	6	12
	FITWING	1	7	18
	HS WING	1	7	15
	LATWING	1	7	18
	MATWING	1	7	18
	FATWING	4	63	160
	TACWINGSLANT	1	15	11
	COMHELWINGSLANT	1	16	17
	HELSEACONWING	1	8	. 22
	COMARSURVRECFORSIXTHFLT	1	50	148
	LANTFLTWPNTRAFAC	1	20	74
	COMHELTACWING ONE	1	8	19
	Fit Maritime Patrol	1	1	28
	A/C Operations Detachments	10	5	941
	HQ MacScott AFB IL	1 1	3 10	10
	COMSTRIKEIGHTWINGSLANT	=-		
	COMSEASTRIKEWING ONE STRKFIGHTWPNSCOLLANT	1 1	11	33 24
	LANTS MKIII/SH-60	1	6 4	4
	SWATSLANT			19
		1_	14	
	TOTAL	152	4,561	23,954
SOURCE	: CNO N881D2			

8

			1ANPOWER				Ì
Α.	FLEE	T AIR (Continued)	Number		rotal .	Tot	,
	2.	Pacific	<u>of Units</u>	<u>01</u>	fficer	Enl:	<u>isted</u>
1		CARGRU	4		108		144
İ		CVW	6		73		118
1		VF	16		490	3	.338
1			9		375		148
1		VA					
		VAW	7		274		,120
		VF .	10		644		,670
		VS	7		254		,322
		HS	7		225	1	,338
		VFA	13		333		,391
1			3		211		,092
		VQ					
		HC	4		272	1	,173
		VC	2		45		311
		VX	2		95		597
		HM	1		41		577
			2		108		692
		VRC					149
1		VPU	1		23		
ł		VAQ	15		439		,743
		HSL	9		454	1	,798
		FASOTRAGRUPAC	1		63		329
			i		7		13
		FLTIMAGCOMPAC					i
		FLTIMAGFACPAC	8		1		34
1		FLTIMAGCENPAC	7		4		85
		Air Staffs (ComFairs/AirPac)	-4		132		177
		NAVFITWEPSCOL	1		32		129
		COMSTRKFIGHTWINGPAC	1		20		44
			1		27		34
		FIT/AEWWINGPAC					
		ASWWINGPAC	1		44		97
		MAT/VAQWINGPAC	- 2		22		44
		STRKFIGHTWPNSCOLPAC	1		7		33
		PATWING	4		160		424
			• •				892
		A/C Operations Detachments	8				
		NAVTRASUPPU	1		5		6
		Flt Maritime Patrol	4		4		81
		FLTCOMBATCAMGRUPAC	1				52
		MKWEPSCOLPAC	1		19		164
			2		12		9
		FLTINTROTEAM					4
		CARAEWPNSCOL	1		18		
		COMSTRATCOMMWING 1 TINKER	i		7		21
		SWATSCOLPAC	1		16		10
		TOTAL	170	5	,064	26	,403
		1 W 1 M	# / W	·	,		,
			N.I	Total Of	fi	Total En	listed
			Number				
	3.	Air Reserve Force	Of Units	USN/TAR	SELRES	USN/TAR	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,
		CVWR	2	18	8	40	21
		COMRESPATWINGS	2	13	****	40	
1		COMFLELOGSUPPWING	1	10		28	
		COMHELWINGRES	i	11	*****	37	
'						39	
		NAVAIRLOGOFF	1	16			
		VAL	1	4	22	113	163
1		VF	4	24	132	524	560
		VAM	2	10	90	242	310
		VFA	3	12	66	323	405
			2	12	56	124	206
		VAW	<u> </u>				
		VAQ	2	10	44	170	252
		VFC	2	14	52	202	178
		HM	2	10	44	258	386
1			2	10	48	124	262
		HS	3		111	291	333
		HSL	<u>ي</u>	8			
		HCS	2	16	70	182	224
		VP ·	13	91	962	1,365	2,418
-		VR	12	_86	<u> 301</u>	<u>733</u>	1,416
		TOTAL	57	385	2,006	4,835	7,134
-	Here					•	-
1 20	URCE	. CMO VORTOUR & FERSTULED!					

	1ANPOWER					
A. <u>FLEET AIR</u> (Continued)	Number of Units	Total <u>Officer</u>	Total Enlisted			
TOTAL ATLANTIC TOTAL PACIFIC TOTAL AIR RESERVE FORCE	152 171 57	4,561 5,064 385 (*2,006)	23,954 26,403 4,835 (*7,134)			
FLEET AIR TOTAL	380	10,010	55,192			
B. FLEET AIR SUPPORT CONTINENTAL (NA	<u> </u>		·			
FLEET SUPPORT (NAS) NAVSTA NAVPRO NAVAIRSYSCOM RDT&E ACTS	15 	376 	4,013			
NAVAIRSYSCOM MISC ACTS NAVAVNDEPOT NAVAIRESACTS	2 2 5 22	198 74 69 619 (<u>*9,660</u>)	1,608 426 88 5,849 (<u>*25,963</u>)			
TOTAL	46	1,336	11,984			
C. FLEET AIR SUPPORT OVERSEAS (NAVY)	••					
ATLANTIC Bases/Activities PACIFIC Bases/Activities	9 <u>8</u>	240 128	2,679 1,716			
TOTAL	17	368	4,395			
D. NAVAL TRAINING COMMAND						
STAFFS (CNATRA only) TRAWINGS STATIONS & SQUADRONS MISCELLANEOUS ACTS (AV SCHS COMD) (NAV UN MATHER AFB) STUDENTS	 6 26 3	114 919 149	196 3,476 224 			
TOTAL	41	1,723	4,149			
E. <u>AIR SEGMENT RESUME</u>						
FLEET AIR	380	10,010	55,192			
FLEET AIR SUPPORT CONTINENTAL	46	1,336	11,984			
FLEET AIR SUPPORT OVERSEAS	17	368	4,395			
NAVAL TRAINING COMMAND	41	1,723	4,149			
GRAND TOTAL	484	13,437	75,720			
* Selected Reserve Personnel						
SOURCE: CNO (PERS-512D1, PERS-512D2 PERS-512D3 and N88R)						

- NAS Brunswick, Maine
- NAS Cecil Field, Florida 2.
- *****3. NAS Jacksonville, Florida
- 5. NAVSTA Mayport, Florida
- ***6.**
- NAS Norfolk, Virginia NAS Oceana, Virginia Beach, Virginia 7.

- NAS Key West, Florida
- * Naval Air Reserve Training Unit aboard station.

BRUNSWICK, MAINE

(NAS)

Command & Support - CNO (CINCLANTFLT)

Furnishing Limited Support To:

Naval Communications Unit, Cutler, Maine Department of Naval Science, Castine, Maine Naval Security Group Activity, Winter Harbor, Maine Naval Reserve Training Center, Augusta, Maine Naval Reserve Training Center, Bangor, Maine Naval Reserve Training Center, Portland, Maine

Supervisor of Shipbuilding, Conversion and Repair, USN, Bath, Maine

PMR, Bath, Maine

Commanding General XIII Corps, Fort Devens, Massachusetts

Fleet Introduction Team, Bath, Maine

CG-70 USS LAKE ERIE, Bath, Maine

DD 53, USS JOHN PAUL JONES, Bath, Maine

DDG 54, USS CURTIS WILBUR, Bath, Maine

Maine National Guard, Augusta, Maine

Naval Air Station, South Weymouth, Massachusetts

DFSP Casco Fuel Depot, Harpswell, Maine

COMMINELANT Ships Assigned Portland, Maine

265th Combat Comm Sq. ANG, South Portland, Maine

USA MEDDAC (Veterinary), Topsham, Maine

NRD, Boston Massachusetts

Naval Air Reserve Recruiting, Topsham, Maine

USARD, Topsham, Maine

Activities and Units Supported	Aircraft <u>On Board</u>				Enlisted On Board	Administrative Superior
Permanent Naval Units	(Non-Reserve	<u>)</u>				
NAS	1 UC12B, 1	HHIN	10	22	251	COMPATWINGSLANT
COMPATWINGSLANT			9	9	27	COMNAVAIRLANT
COMPATWING-5			10	10	99	COMPATWINGSLANT
Navy Exchange			****	1	*****	CO NAS
AIMD	ann #***			8	196	CO NAS
BCT				1	64	CO NAS
CAAC	****		****	1	4	CO NAS
NAVLEGSERVOFFDET				4	1	NLSO NEWPORT RI
FASE DET	****		4	2	107	FASOTRAGRULANT
NAVOCEANCOMFAC	***		****	3	19	NOCF JACKSONVILLE
EOD Det Burns	****			1	5	EOD Group Atlantic
Navy Commissary Store	****			1	8	CO NAVRESTO OFF
NAESU			****	1	1	COMPATWINGSLANT
OICC/ROICC	***		···	3	***	CO NORTHNAVFACENG-
Branch Medical Clinic	aus			8	29	NAVREGMEDCEN Ptsmth
Branch Dental Clinic	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		****	4	9	NAVDENTCLINC
NAS Security Det				1	39	CO NAS

ATL	ANTIC CONTINE	NTAL FLEET	SUPPORT	STATIONS	
BRUNSWICK, MAINE (Conti	inued)				
Activities and Units Supported					Administrative Superior
Fermanent Naval Units	(Non-Reserve)	(Continued	D		
NISRA NAVSECGRUACT DET	#### #### #### #### -	place black	1	14	NISREGOFF Nwe York NAVSECGRUACT Winter Harbor
VPU-1 Navy Campus Center FLTIMAGCENLANT	2 P3B, 1 UP3 	A 21		121 3	COMPATWING 5 NAVEDTRASUPPCENLAN FLTAVCOM Norfolk
Consolidated Civilian Personnel Department PERSUPPDET	****	natur natur	1	14	CCPO Groton, CT PERSUPPACT New
Permanent Non-Naval Uni	ts (Non-Reser	ve)			London
American Red Cross General Offshore		Marie 2000	2001 2002 2001 2003		and the
Defense Investigative S Defense Property Dispos NAGE LOCAL 1-77	sal Office 	2000 1240 2000 1240	****	pance 20000 pance 20000 pance 20000	DPDR, Columbus, OH
New Hampshire College U. S. Coast Guard	****		1	, man 4444	 1st Coast Guard Dist.
Permanent Units Totals:		***************************************		***************************************	
Total Military:	7	54	86	1,011	
	USDH	<u>NFUSC</u>	CONTR	<u>FND</u> NF	<u>FNC</u> <u>FNI</u>
<u>Total Civilian</u> :	451	175	56	aluan 30000	
Activities and Units Supported	Aircraft On Board				Administrative Superior
Deployable Units (Non-F	<u> Reserve</u>				`
VP-8 VP-10 VP-11 VP-23 VP-26	8 P3C (U-II) 8 P3C (U-II) 8 P3C (U-II) 8 P3C (U-II) 8 P3C (U-II)	63 62 64 67 63	4 4 4 4	268 266 261 254 262	COMPATWING 5 COMPATWING 5 COMPATWING 5 COMPATWING 5 COMPATWING 5
Deployable Units Totals		319	20	1,311	GUIL ELMANU U

BRUNSWICK, MAINE (Continued)

Reserve Forces/Training Units

	On Board Officer							
Units	On Board	Avia	tion	Oth	er	On Board Enlisted		
Supported	Aircraft	AcDu/	<u>SelRes</u>	AcDu/	<u>SelRes</u>	AcDu/9	<u>SelRes</u>	
MCRTC	*****	****	*****	1	1	9	90	
NMCB-27	************	*****	***************************************	****	<u>24</u>	5_	<u>511</u>	
Air Reserve Totals:	Mess 11701	****	****	1	25	14	601	
		Personnel Aircraft Officer/Enlisted			e 1	Personne!	(RON)	
	Aircr				<u>isted</u>	Officer/E	<u>Enlisted</u>	
Average Daily Transient	s: 6		2		5	2	24	

REMARKS: (1) Other offices on the base include:

Navy Relief Society
Navy Wives' Club of America
Government Employees Credit Union of Maine
Retired Affairs
Ombudsman
US Post Office
Brunswick Navy Flying Club with 2 CE 152

(2) Data Services Support provided to all naval tenant activities.

CECIL FILED, FLORIDA

(NAS)

Command & Support - CNO (CINCLANTFLT)

Furnishing Limited Support To:

OLF WHITEHOUSE

USS SARATOGA (CV-60)

USS AMERICA (CV-66)

USS KENNEDY (CV-67)

USS EISENHOWER (CVN-69)

USS ROOSEVELT (CVN-71)
USS WASHINGTON (CVN-73)

Activities and Units Supported	Aircraft <u>On Board</u>	Officer On Board Aviation/Other		Enlisted <u>On Board</u>	Administrative Superior	
^p ermanent Naval Units (Non-Reserve)					
NAS	1 C12	9	37	1,573	COMNAVAIRACT JAX	
COMSEASTRIKEWING-1	****	5	3	21	COMNAVAIRLANT	
COMLATWING-1	*****	10	6	30	COMNAVAIRLANT	
NAMTRADET	****	3	-	139	NAMTRAGRU Memphis	
VFA-106	44 FA18	44	5	343	COMLATWING-1	
Students USN	****	48	****	118	MARA 392 ⁵⁴	
Students USNR	****	12	****	***	****	
Students USMC	***************************************	15		64		
Students USMCR	****		****	****	*****	
Dental Clinic Branch	****		8	15	Naval Dental Clin JAX	
Medical Clinic Branch	****	J	9	52	Navy Hospital JAX	
FASOTRAGRULANT	****	5		52	FASOTRAGRULANT	
					Norfolk	
PSD	****	****	1	28	PSA NAS JAX	
1SFCO	nm am	****	3	141	CMC	
1ATSG		2	1	14	CMC	
NOCD	****		1	16	NOCF JAX	
EOD GP TWO DET	*****		1	4	NAVPHIBASE Little Creek, VA	
NAESU	****		1	2	NAESU Philadelphi	
Branch Commissary Store	****	****	****	9	DCA SOUREGION Maxwell AFB	
NLSO DET	****	paper Name	1	1	NAVLEGSYSOFF JAX	
Branch Navy Exchange St	7ra	auto 6000	1	4	CO NAS JAX	
ASWOC		4		24	SSW-1	
NADEP	****		****	## "T	NAVDEP JAX	
/S-27	12 53	42	10	385	SSW-1	
Students USN		7	* **	56		
Students USNR	****		****			
VISRA	***		****		NISRO Charleston	
ROICC	***		****	****	SOUTHNAVFACENGCOM	
LTIMG DETLANT	mm eas	****		2	FLTIMG CENLANT	
inecastle EWR	****	****	2			
STRKFIGHT Weapons	3 T34C	16	2 3	68 27	CO NAS Cecil Fld	
School .	J 1346	10	-		COMNAVAIRLANT	
actical Aircrew Combat Training System Debrie	efing Facility	,	****	****	Naval Warfare Assessment CTR Corona, CA	
NAVFLIGHTDEMRON DET CEC	IL		****	2	NAVFLIGHTDEMRON SQ PENCLA	

CECIL FIELD, FLORIDA (Co	ontinued)				. (
Permanent Naval Units (Non-Reserve)	(Continued) .		
Activities and Units Supported	Aircraft On Board	Officer O Aviation		Enlisted On Board	Administrative Superior
Naval Training Systems Center	****				Naval Training Systems Center, Orlando, FL
Pacific Missile Test Ra	nge				Pacific Missile Test Center,
NTCC Navy Campus For Achieve	 ment			18	Pt. Mugu, CA NAVCOMMSTA JAX Naval Education TNG CTR, Atlantic, Norfolk
Permanent Non-Naval Uni	ts (Non-Reser	-ve)			
American Red Cross Defense Reutilizaiton & Joint Mil Postal Unit	 Marketing Of 	Ff			
Permanent Unit Totals:	***************************************	MADE PARTIES	World Telephone	***************************************	
Total Military:	60	222	94	3,204	
	USDH	NFUSC	CONTR	FND !	NFFNC FNI
<u>Total Civilian</u> :	579	304	614		Maria Maria
Activities and Units Supported	Aircraft On Board	Officer C Aviation		Enlisted On Board	
Deployable Units (Non-R	eserve)	1			
VFA-37 VFA-81 VFA-82 VFA-83 VFA-86 VFA-105 CVW-17 VQ-6 VS-22 VS-24 VS-30 VS-31 VS-32	10 FA18 10 FA18 10 FA18 10 FA18 10 FA18 10 FA18 10 FA18 6 S3A 6 S3 6 S3 6 S3 6 S3	18 18 13 18 17 18 19 8 18 35 34 32 34 35	555454627333333	173 178 166 174 171 170 168 17 186 167 175 158 175	COMLATWING ONE COMNAVAIRLANT COMNAVAIRLANT SSW-1 SSW-1 SSW-1 SSW-1
VFA-131 VFA-136 Deployable Unit Totals:	10 FA18 10 FA <u>18</u>	19 <u>17</u> 371	4 <u>5</u> 71	184 175 2,785	COMLATWING-1 COMLATWING-1
			•		

CECIL FIELD, FLORIDA (Continued)

Reserve Forces/Training Units

			On Boai	rd Offi	cer		
Units Supported	On Board <u>Aircraft</u>		tion SelRes	Oth <u>AcDu</u> /	er SelRes	On Board AcDu/S	
CVWR-20	apper sproa	5	mer man	3	****	21	
VFA-203	12 FA18	4	16	1	6	133	124
VFMA-142	12 FA18	4	18		1	125	97
MALS 42 DET A	****		****	1	2	3	24
MAG 42 DET A		1	····		****	- 6	6
4 MAW SUPPLEMENTAL DE	T F				*****		
Naval Air Res JAX DET CECIL	****	1	39	****	13	5	215
CVWR-20-0174	****	****		*** ***		****	****
NAS CECIL 0174	****	****	****	****	****		
4th MAWMED	******	***************************************	****		***************************************		****
Air Reserve Total:	24	15	73	5	22	293	466
	\(\rangle\) irrr	- a - f +		ersonne	-	Personnel	(RON)

Average Daily Transients: 9 27 18 -- --

REMARKS: (1) Other offices on the base include:

Navy Relief Society
Airline Ticket Office
JAX Navy Federal Credit Union
McDonnell Aircraft
Lockheed Support Systems
Hughes Aircraft
McDonald's Restaurant
CAE-LINK Corp.
Logistics Service International
Hughes Technical Service

JACKSONVILLE, FLORIDA

(NAS)

Command & Support - CNO (CINCLANTFLT)

Furnishing Limited Support To:

Commander Navy Recruiting Area Three, Macon, GA.
U. S. Army District Recruiting Command, Jacksonville
Military Entrance Processing Station, Jacksonville
Fort Stewart, GA
Naval Air Facility, Mayport
U. S. Property and Finance Office for Florida, St. Augustine
HELICOPTER ANTI-SUBMARINE SQUADRON LIGHT 36 (HSL-36)
Naval Submarine Base, Kings Bay, GA

		icer On iation/		Enlisted On Board	Administrative Superior
<u>Permanent Naval Units (Non-</u>	Reserve)				
NAS 2 L	C12B, 3 SH3H	21	40	1,130	NAVAVACTS JAX
NAVAVACTS JAX	***	11	4	13	COMNAVAIRLANT
COMPATWING ELEVEN	*****	17	8	90	COMPATWINGSLANT
COMHSWING ONE		7	8	28	NAVAVACTS JAX
	P3A, 5 TP3A, P3C	121	14	530	COMPATWINGSLANT
Students USN	****	108		105	
HS-1 13	SH3, 4 SH6OF	38	9	338	COMHSWING ONE
Students USN	****		21	29	
CBU-410	****		1	53	NAS JAX
Naval Audit Office	otes man	****	1	*****	NAVAUDSVCSE FENSACOLA
NAVDENCLINIC	****	····	14	34	BUMED (Dental)
NAVOCEANCOMFAC	****	1	3	39	NAVEASTOCEANCEN
MOBENVIRTEAM	****	****	2	12	NAVOCEANCOMFAC
NAVAVNDEPOT		11	. 4	15	NAVAVNLOGCEN
Students USN				52	acces mode
NAESU DET JAX			1	2	NAESU
NAVLEGSVCOFF	****	****	10	7	Dir NAVLEGSVC
NAVALREHCEN	****	3	6	25	BUPERS
Residents	***			67	***************************************
Navy Education Center		····			NAVEDTRACENLAN
NAVMARTRIJUDCIRBROFF SOUTHE	AST	****	1	******	SOUTHEAST NAVMARTRIJUDCR
NAVINVSERV Resident Agency	****				NAVINVSERVOFF
NPPSO	***	****	****	****	NPPS SOEASTDIV
NAVDISVECTECOLCONCEN	****		9	15	BUMED
Students USN	**** ****	****	2	8	
NAMTRADETS JAX		2	****	140	NAMTRAGRU Millington
Students USN		10	em	307	****
Students USNR	*****	5	****	56	*****
NAVTRASYSCEN	****				NAVEDTRAPRODEVCEN
FAADC LANT Field Office	*****		****	****	FAADCLANT
ROICC	****		6	*****	SO. NAVFACENGCOM
FASOTRAGRULANT DET JAX	****	4	1	65	FASOTRAGRULANT
Students		45	10	60	
NAVHOSP	****	1	265	663	NAVHCSO JAX
Family Housing Management I	nstitute				NAVFAC NORFOLK
Students	`····	****	14	4	* ***
PATWINGSLANT DET JAX AASWSQ		3		7	COMPATWING 11
FLTIMGCENLANT JAX			1	7	FLTIMGCOMLANT
FACSFAC	ATTER 14400	4	3	114	NAVAVACTS JAX

ATL	ANTIC CONTINE	ENTAL FLEET	SUPPORT	STATSIONS	
JACKSONVILLE, FLORIDA (continued)			<u> </u>	
Activities and Units Supported	Aircraft On Board	Officer Or <u>Aviation</u>			Administrative Superior
Permanent Naval Units (Non-Reserve)	(Continued)	•		
NAVCOMTELSTA (ADP) NAVCOMTELSTA (COM) RAADC PERSUPPACT NAVEXCHSERVCEN			2 7 1 3	11 116 99	COMNAVCOMTELCOM COMNAVCOMTELCOM CINCLANTFLT NAVAVACTS JAX NAVEXCOM Staten
NAVEXCH JAX NAVHCSO NAVABSCOLLU		****	1 1 4 ——	 3 40	Island NAVEXCHSERVCEN BUMED Deserter Info. WASH DC
NSC NAVDRUGLAB JAX PWC		****	19 2 5	10 25 —	NAVSUPSYSCOM NAVHCSO JAX NAVAVACTS JAX
<u>Permanent Non-Naval Uni</u>	ts (Non-Reser	·ve)			
DRMO U. S. Customs			**********	***************************************	DRM Regional Ofc REGCOMM Customs Miami
JAX BR Vet Activities MEDDAC (Army)			2	17	Ft. Stewart
DEFCURSTA COMSYSTO JAX		-	1	1 1 1 7	DEFCURSERV HQ DECA Maxwell AFB
COMDISTCEN JAX	-	MATE SERVE	****		Montgomery, AL. DECA Maxwell AFB
DEFDISTDEOPT		·	4	20000 20000	Montgomery, AL. DLA
Permanent Unit Totals:		***************************************	,	***************************************	
Total Military	45	412	520	4,364	
	<u>USDH</u>	NFUSC C	CONTR	FND NF	FNC FNI
Total Civilian:	5,396	1,226	782	state (****)	Marie 1801
Activities and Units Supported	Aircraft <u>On Board</u>	Officer Or Aviation		Enlisted On Board	Administrative Superior
Deployable Units (Non-R	<u>leserve)</u>				
VP-5 VP-16 VP-24 VP-45 VP-49 HS-3 HS-5 HS-7 HS-7 HS-9 HS-11	8 P3C 9 P3C 9 P3C 8 P3C 7 P3C 6 SH60F, 2 F 6 SH3H 6 SH3H 6 SH3H 6 SH3H	56 68 61 65 65 H60H 26 24 21 21 22 22	65453533433	242 259 237 275 250 170 162 157 166 163 160	COMPATWING 11 COMPATWING 11 COMPATWING 11 COMPATWING 11 COMPATWING 11 COMPATWING 11 COMHELASWING ONE COMHELASWING ONE COMHELASWING ONE COMHELASWING ONE COMHELASWING ONE COMHELASWING ONE
Deployable Units Totals	. 79	450	44	2,241	

JACKSONVILLE, FLORIDA (Continued)

Reserve Forces/Training Units

	On Board Officer							
Units	On Board	Avia	tion	Oth	er	On Board	Enlisted	
Supported	<u> Aircraft</u>	<u>AcDu/</u>	<u>SelRes</u>	<u>AcDu/</u>	<u>SelRes</u>	AcDu/	SelRes	
NARJAX	****	19	223	2	****	58	534	
VR-58	3 C9B	9	28	1	2	83	128	
VP-62	8 P3C	6	60	1	8	122	166	
HS-75	6 SH3H	4	20	1	4	65	131	
HS-1197			11		*****		26	
NAVMARCDRESCEN	····		Hert ****	3	298	24	1,063	
3391st USAR School	****	****			57	****	118	
345th CBT SPT HOSP	****			1	82	4	283	
NAVRESREDCOM REGION 8	****	····		10	20	28	9	
CO B 4TH AAV BATTALION	****		****	1	4	12	145	
Reserve NCBU 14	****		****	_1_	31	5	<u>75</u>	
150mm/m 1 7 mm 1 7 mm m m 1		**********		**********				
Air Reserve Totals:	17	38	342	21	506	401	2,678	
			Pi	ersonne	1	Personne	1 (RON)	
en e	Aircr	<u>aft</u>		cer/Enl			Enlisted	
Average Daily Transient	s: 10		1	7.	91	12	22	

REMARKS: (1) Other Offices on the base include:

Florida Community College Jacksonville Southern Illionis University Douglas Aircraft Navy Relief Red Cross FAA Post Office Barnett Bank JAX Navy Federal Credit Union Navy Passenger Transportation Office Bus Line Ticket Office USO McDonald's Restaurant General Electric Corp. Lockheed Aircraft Corp. Central Michigan University / Embry Riddle Aeronautical University Chapman College Columbia College Webster University Jacksonville University

- (2) Average Patient Census at NAVHOSP JAX of 80 is not included in any totals.
 - (3) Average Disciplinary Holds at NAS JAX of 119 is not included in any totals.

HILMINIT	CONTIN	ENIAL FLEET S	UPPURI	PIHIPIUND	
KEY WEST, FLORIDA					
(NAS)		Command	& Sup	port - CNO	(CINCLANTFLT)
Activities and Units Airca Supported On Bo		Officer On Aviation/O		Enlisted On Board	Administrative Superior
Permanent Naval Units (Non-Re	eserve)				
NAS 1 C12	2, 3 SH	3D 12	19	341	COMSTRKFIGHT- WINGSLANT
AIMD	****	****	6	149	CO NAS
SECURITY		****	1	60	CO NAS
NAS KWEST BCT		****		2	CO NAS
A/C OPDET		*****		37	CO NAS
CAAC	****		1	3	CO NAS
Navy Exchange office		****	1		CO NAS
Defense Commissary Agency NAVOCEANCOM DET		****		16	CO NAS
NAVCOMTELSTA KW		20144 40044	1 1	10 48	CO NAS
NAVMEDCLINIC	****		19	56	CO NAS
NAVSECGRUACT KWEST	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	****	6	103	COMNAVSECGRU WASHDC
PERSUPPDET KWEST		*****	1	20	CO NAS
ROICC	****	****	5	1	SODIVNAVFACENGCOM Charleston, SC
EOD MOBILE UNIT FOUR	****	****	10	83	CO NAS
NAESU		****		the etc.	NAESU Phila, PA
NLSOD	****		2	1	NAVLEGSVCOFF JAX FL
FLTIMAGCENLANT JAX DET	****		***	8	OIC FLTIMAGCENLANT JAX
BRDENCL	****	*****	4	12	CO NAS
NISRA		*****	****		NIF Office, Charleston, SC
NAWC	****	****	****	****	NAWC Warminster, PA
Naval Research Lab		****		****	NRL Washington, DC
Navy Campus Education Center	*****	*****		*****	NETSCLANT (N2) Norfolk, VA
Defense Printing Svcs Detachment Branch Office KWest	****	alana mana		***************************************	DPSD PATRICK AFB, COCOA BCH Jax
KW TACTS FACILITY	acces acces			*****	Naval Weapons Station, CA
Permanent Non-Naval Units (No	n-Rese	rve)			
JTF-4	**** um -	*****	68	64	USCINCLANT
CARIBROC	****	4000 0000	9	85	Norfolk, VA USCINCLANT
4700th Operation Support Squadron, Cudoe Key	·····	.1		****	Norfolk, VA OSS, Langley AFB, VA
Det 1, 6947th Electonic System (ESS)		,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	11	135	6947th SEW, Kelly AFB, TX
Special Forces Waterborne Operations Division	*****		3	25	Special Forces School USAJFKSWO
(Students Reg)	****	****	3	25	FORT BRAGG, NC
USCG GROUP KWEST	****		15	102	CDR 7TH CG DIST Miami, FL
USCG STA KWEST	****	,	·····	31	CDR USCG GRP KW
USCG ANT KWEST				10	CDR USCG GRP KW
USCG STA MARATHON	****	, other serves		29	CDR USCG GRP KW
USCG STA ISLAMORADA			1	34	CDR USCG GRP KW

ATLANTIC CONTINENTAL FLEET SUPPORT STATSIONS KEY WEST, FLORIDA (Continued) Activities and Units Aircraft Officer On Board Enlisted Administrative Aviation/Other On Board On Board Superior Supported Permanent Non-Naval Units (Non-Reserve) (Continued) 749TH MI COMPANY 67 IST BATTALION CONUS MIGRP FT MEAD, MD DISRA DIS OFFICE HOLLYWOOD, FL CDR. DLA.GRP KW Defense Reutilization and Marketing Office DEFENSE REUTIL-IZATION & MARKETING REGION. Memphis, TN DIRECTOR, FBIS, Foreign Broadcast WASH, DC Information Service USDA, Harry S. Truman DIR USDA APHIS FSO Animal Import Center Mnneapolis, MN Permanent Unit Totals: Total Military: 4 190 1,557 USDH NFUSC CONTR FND NFFNC FNI Total Civilian: 645 325 Deployable Units (Non-Reserve): Aircraft Officer On Board Enlisted Administrative Activities and Units Supported Aviation/Other On Board Superior On Board VAQ-33 (SHORE) 9 EA6A 4 COMLATWING ONE 162 VAQ-33 (SEA) 2 EP3J, 1 P3B 36 5 251 COMLATWING ONE Students 16 VF-45 4 TA4J, 8 A4E 17 6 148 COMLATWING ONE 6 F16, 5 F5 13 COMFITWING ONE VF-101 COMNAVSURFLANT VA 7 PHMRON TWO KW --------26 PHMRON TWO MLSG 6 200 COMPHMRON TWO COMNAVSURFLANT VA PHMRON TWO MLSG TRA DIV 7 -------(Students) 2 20 USS PEGASUS (PHM-1) 5 20 COMPHMRON TWO USS TAURUS (PHM-3) 5 21 COMPHMRON TWO USS AQUILA (PHM-4) ----5 20 COMPHMRON TWO COMPHMRON TWO USS HERCULES (PHM-2) 5 19 5 20 COMPHMRON TWO USS GEMINI (PHM-6) USS ARIES (PHM-5) 5 23 COMPHMRON TWO USCGC SITKINAK CDR USGC GRP KWEST 2 14 (Students) 1 ----USCGC PADRE 2 14 CDR USCG GRP KWEST CDR USCG GRP KWEST USCGC SEAHAWK 1 18 CDR USCG GRP KWEST USCGC PETREL 17 1 CDR USCG GRP KWEST USCGC SHEARWATER ----1 16 (Students) 1 USCGC THETIS 14 87 CDR CG MAINT & LOG COMD GOVERNORS ISLAND, NY 87 CDR CGT MAINT & LOG 17 USCGC MOHAWK COMD GOVERNORS ISLAND, NY

KEY WEST, FLORIDA (Continued)

Deployable Units (Non-Reserve) (Continued)

GSA, Miami, FL

Activities and Units Supported	Aircraft On Board	Officer On Board Enlisted Aviation/Other On Board			Administrative Superior		
USCGC WINDWARD SENTRY	****	*****	1	12	CDR JTF-	4 KEY WEST	
SASS II CARLONS TIDE	****	****	1	9	CDR JTF-	4 KEY WEST	
SASS II DICKERSON TIDE	****		1	12	CDR JTF-	4 KEY WEST	
(Students)		*****	1	12	*****		
Deployable Unit Total	35	53	104	1,264			
			Personnel*		Personne	1 (RON)*	
	Aircra	ft Of	<u>ficer/E</u>	<u>Enlisted</u>	Officer/	<u>Enlisted</u>	
Average Daily Transient * Varies with Seaso			78	163	70	122	

Note: Air Terminal Daily Average: 4 Aircraft, 6 Officers, 21 Enlisted 5 Civilian Passengers.

- REMARKS: (a) Key West Navy Flying Club Aircraft: 1 Cessna 152, 1 Piper Warrior PA-28.
 - (b) Other offices on base/other offices supported include:

Navy Key West Federal Credit Union CFE Air Cargo, Inc. (QUICKTRANS) NAVMATRANSOFF, JAX, FL Navy Relief Auxiliary First State Bank of the Florida Keys U. S. Post Office McDonald's Restaurant SATO General Dynamics (NAVAIRSYSCOM) Off Campus Degree Programs: St. Leo College Troy State University Embry-Riddle Aeronautical University American Red Cross Key West Pipeline Company FAA (Long Range Radar Facility) FAA (VORTAC Facility) Military Sealift Command 437th Military Airlift Wing U. S. Information Agency, Voice of America, Radio Marti (Saddlebunch Key, FL) 31st Tactical Fighter Wing, Homestead AFB, FL U. S. Customs Service, Homestead AFB, FL Navy Security Group Activity, Homestead AFB, FL U. S. Customs (SAR), Seventh CG Dist, Miami, FL

MAYPORT, FLORIDA

(NAVSTA)

Commander & Support - CNO (CINCLANTFLT)

NAVSTA Furnishing Limited Support:

ISSOT

NSB Kings Bay HCS 4 NORVA

Activities and Units Officer On Board Enlisted Administrative Aircraft Aviation/Other On Board Superior On Board Supported Permanent Naval Units (Non-Reserve) 1 UC12B 34 820 COMHELWINGSLANT NAVSTA COMCARGRU SIX 10 13 36 COMNAVAIRLANT COMHSLWING ONE 28 COMHELWINGSLANT ----4 4 FASOTRAGRULANTMYPTDET ----13 FASOTRAGRUJAX HSL-40 12 SH60B 27 7 278 CHSLW-1 53 ----STUDENTS ---48 -----------NADEPJAX NADEP VRT NAESU PHILA NAESU --1 1 39 NAMTRAGU MILLTN NAMTRAGRU NAVAIRENGCEN ----*** **** NAEC LAKEHURST **** COMNAVAIRLANT NAVAIRWARCEN 1 51 PERSUPDET --------PSA JAX ATC DAHLGREN, VA u.... 5 AEGISTRNGCTR ----1 . 16 BRDENTAL CLINIC 9 NAVHOSPJAX 8 NAVHOSPJAX BRMEDCLINIC 63 -- 18 -- 2 3 CBU 420 ---46 NAVFAC COMNAVSURFLANT COMDRSRON 8 ----50 COMSYSTRNGRULANTMYPTDET 67 COMSYSTRAGRULANT 3 4 CH OF CHAP CREDO 1 EODGRU 2 DET EODGRU2 NORVA 4 112 COMTRACOM NORVA FLTRACEN (FTC) 10 ----505 STUDENTS ----35 FOREIGNMILSALES FOREIGNMILSTUTRAPROG 1 3 EMAT TRA GASTURBPROPMOBTRATEAM 19 -HROJAX HROJAXDET MOTU 12 ----2 65 COMNAVSURFLANT ---NAVELEX CHAS NAVELEX *** NAVFOODSERMGTEAM ---5 NAVFOODMGTEAM NORVA NAVSEASUPCTRLANTDET NAVSEASUPCTR / 1 6 COMNAVSURFLANT NAVSHIPWEAPENGS -----NAVSURFORLANTREADSUPGRU 5 46 COMNAVSURFLANT -----CNET NORVA NAVYCAMPUS ----**** ----NEX CMD NAVRESSO. 1 NAVRESSOSVCMD ----.... ···· ----2 NEX CMD NIPPSO MYPTDET **** ----**** NIPPBO JAX ---1 9 NIS RESAGENTMYPT 1 11 1 NIS CHAS NAVLEGSVCCMD 13 NLSO NOCD MYPTDET ----NOCD JAX SUPSYSCOM NSCJAX MYPTDET ----8 NTCC MYPT DET 1 28 NTCC JAX NTISA ----8 NTISA SAN DIEGO PWC JAX ----**** **PWCJAXMYPTZONE** **** 1 -----------NAVENGFACOM ROICC SEJUDBRIFMYPT 1 SOUTHEAST NAVMARTRIJUDCIR SEMMTSS 1 13 CINCLANTFLT SIMAMYPT 14 CINCLANTFLT

ATLANTIC CONTINENTAL FLEET SUPPORT STATSIONS MAYPORT, FLORIDA (Continued) Permanent Naval Units (Non-Reserve) (Continued) Activities and Units Aircraft Officer On Board Enlisted Administrative Supported On Board <u>Aviation/Other</u> On Board Superior SUPSHIPJAX NAVSEASYSCOM 1.3 -SURFSHIPASWMYPT 22 CINCLANTFLT Permanent Non-Naval Units (Non-Reserve) Def CA (MYPT COMMISSARY) 24 **** DEFCA MONTGOMERY AL DRMO MYPT DET ----DRMO JAX ----US COAST GUARD 7TH CG DIST ------------13 101 207 3,261 Permanent Unit Totals: <u>USDH</u> NFUSC CONTR FND NFFNC FNI Total Civilian: 830 355 250 Activities and Units Aircraft Officer On Board Enlisted Administrative <u>On Board</u> Supported <u> Aviation/Other On Board</u> <u>Superior</u> Deployable Units (Non-Reserve): HSL-42 222 13 SHAOR 52 5 CHSLW-1 HSL-44 14 SH60B 49 217 CHSLW-1 HSL-46 12 SH60B 52 3 219 CHSLW-1 HSL-48 11 SH60B 50 2 218 CHSI W-1 COMCARGRU SIX 10 13 35 COMNAVAIRLANT COMCRUDES 12 37 7 16 COMNAVSURFLANT COMDESRON 14 ----1 7 7 CARGRU SIX COMDESRON 24 5 ---1 6 COMNAVSURFLANT USS BOONE FFG 28 ---16 214 COMNAVSURFLANT USS DALE CG 19 ----28 39 COMNAVSURFLANT USS AUBREY FITCH FFG 34 -------16 195 COMNAVSURFLANT 336 USS GETTYSBURG CG 64 --------25 COMNAVSURFLANT USS STEPHEN W GROVES FFG 29 17 187 COMNAVSURFLANT USS LEYTE GULF CG 55 27 349 COMNAVSURFLANT USS GUARDIAN 7 70 COMNAVSURFLANT USS JOHN HALL FFG 32 198 16 COMNAUSUREL ANT USS JOHN HANCOCK DD 981 --------22 311 COMNAVSURFLANT USS HUE CITY CG 66 25 33A COMNAVSURFLANT USS MCINERNEY FFG 8 15 204 COMNAVSURFLANT USS MONTEREY CG 21 ----28 347 COMNAVSURFLANT USS PHILIPPINE SEAE CG 58 ----6 29 363 COMNAVSURFLANT USS SARATOGA CV 60 101 2,625 COMNAVSURFLANT 53 USS SPRUANCE DD 963 24 343 COMNAVSURFLANT USS STARK FFG 31 ----16 198 COMNAVSURFLANT USS UNDERWOOD FFG 36 --------16 195 COMNAVSURFLANT USS JACK WILLIAMS FFG 24 --------16 214 COMNAVSURFLANT USS YOSEMITE AD 19 914 COMNAVSURFLANT 35 --------Deployable Units Totals: 50 283 534 8,599 Personnel Personnel (RON) Aircraft Officer/Enlisted Officer/Enlisted Average Daily Transients:

43

MAYFORT, FLORIDA (Continued)

REMARKS:

NAVSTA MAYPORT has no Reserve units assigned

NON DOD TENANTS

American Bank

American Federation of Government Employees

American Red Cross

Atlantic Marine

McDonald's

Navy Federal Credit Union

Navy Relief Fund

Scheduled Airline Ticket Office (SATO)

Southern Illinois Univ.

U. S. Post Office

Webster Univ.

NORFOLK, VIRGINIA

(NAS)

Command & Support - CNO (CINCLANTFLT)

NAS Furnishing Limited Support:

	Aircraft	Offic	er	
Ships	<u>On Board</u>	<u>Aviatio</u>	<u> 1/Other</u>	<u>Enlisted</u>
USS AMERICA (CV-66)	14000 0000	42	106	2,715
USS JOHN F. KENNEDY (CV-67)	2200 2000	40	113	2,752
USS DWIGHT D.EISENHOWER (CVN-69)	wa ****	43	126	2,920
USS THEODORE ROOSEVELT (CVN-71)	***	44	124	2,842
USS SARATOGA (CV-60)		40	111	2,675
USS GEORGE WASHINGTON (CVN-73)	sports shows	42	<u>136</u>	2,760
Total Ships:	ngano 60000	251	716	16,664

Activities/Units

USATCFE FT EUSTIS, VA DOVER AFB 436 MAW/LGX (MAC), DEL US ARMY FT STORY, VA LANGLEY AFB, HAMPTON, VA NAVORDSTA Indian Head Det McAlester, OK NAS SIGONELLA, SICILY NAVWEASTA YORKTOWN, VA NASOCEANA, VB, VA NAVSHIPYD NORFOLK, PORTSVA

NAVABSCPLLUNIT NORFOLK, VA NAS PATUXENT RIVER, MD NAS ROOSEVELT ROADS, PR NAS SOUTH WEYMOUTH, MASS NAS WILLOW GROVE, PA NAVCOASTSYSCEN, PANAMA CITY, FL Seal Team TWO, NAVPHIB, Little Creek, VA

Activities and Units Supported	Aircraft <u>On Board</u>	Officer On Board Aviation/Other	d Enlisted On Board	Administrative Superior
Pernament Naval Units	(Non-Reserve)			
NAS	2 UC12B, 2	UC12M 18 11	600	COMNAVBASE NORFOLK
AIMD NAS NORFOLK		8	349	CO NAS NORFOLK
A/C OP DET		*****	237	CO NAS NORFOLK
SEAOPDET	****		113	CO NAS NORFOLK
COMNAVAIRLANT	*****	41 84	201	CINCLANTFLT
COMCAEWWING-12	Wast 0440	7 4	14	COMFITMATAEWWINGS- LANT
VAW-120 (Training)	6 E2C, 1 C2 1 TE2C	A, 60 9	290	CCAEWW-12
Students	****	50	25	****
HC-6	****	4	60	COMHELTACWING ONE
VC-6	***	12 2	103	COMTACSUPWING ONE
VRC-40	2 C2S	27 2	211	COMTACSUPWING ONE
HSL-34	****	2 3	47	COMHELSEACONWING ONE
HSL-30	10 SH2F	21 6	196	COMHELSEACONWING ONE
Students	****	19	24	lativast report
HSL-32	enen 1890	3 3	59	COMHELSEACONWING ONE
RESERVE INTEL PRD AREA	15	1	3	room skee
COMHELTACWING ONE		8	19	COMHELWINGSLNAT
HM-12	2 CH53E, 5 I	MH53E 22 8	407	COMHELTACWING ONE
Students	****	28	112	Man and
HC-8	****	5	98	COMHELTRAWING ONE
HC-2	2 CH53E, 7 : 1 SH3H	SHEG, 3	93	COMHELTACWING ONE
NAMTRAGRUDET	****	3	100	NAMTRAGRU MEMPHIS
Students USN	****	***************************************		***************************************

ORFOLK, VIRGINIA (Cont	TIICEU/				
ctivities and Units Supported	Aircraft On Board	Officer On _Aviation/O		Enlisted On Board	Administrative Superior
ermanent Naval Units (Non-Reserve)	(Continued)			
IS FLT SUPPT DET	****	*****		¹ 3	****
AVSAFESCOL	-	asacc acces	1	****	COMNAVTECHTRNG, Millington
ASOTRAGRULANT	usage state	4	5	138	COMNAVAIRLANT
Students				28	
LTIMACOMLANT		·	4	34	COMNAVAIRLANT
IAVEASTOCEANCEN	mp mm	****	20	70	COMNAVOCEANCOM
ET Norfolk	****	***	4	28	NAVEASTOCEANCEN Norfolk
AESU DET Norfolk	***	1	Par	1	NAESU PHILA PA
ICBU-411			1	49	NAVSTA Norfolk
AVAVNDEPOT		11	Ž	17	NAVAVNDEPOTCEN
Students	niero bodia				those summer
AVSAFECEN Norfolk	****	33	29	51	DIRFLDSUPPACT WASHI
AVSAFECEN USMC	****	8		***	NAVSAFECEN NORVA
CS STATION Norfolk	about Mont		1	16	DIRNAVCURSERV North America Region Eas
PTS NAVMEDCLINIC Norfo	1 k		3	21	NAVMEDCOMMIDLANTRE
AVTRASYSCEN/TSSA NAS		****	***		NAVTRASYSCEN Orland
IAVMTO		****	1	14	NAVSUP WASH DC
AVINSERVRA Norfolk	****		i	1-7	NAVINVSERVRA NORVA
	****	****		27	
IMA Portsmouth VA	***	9000 0000			COMNAVAIRLANT
ICTAMSLANT			2	5	COMNAVDAC WASH DC
aval Audit Site				*****	NAVAUDSVCSE Region
ERSUPPDET NAS Norfolk	16000 15000	1000 4000	1	75	PERSUPPACT Norfolk
SC Norfolk			****	1	NAVSUPSYSCOM WASH
avy Resale Activity, N					NAVRESSO Norfolk
ANTFLT Band		****	2	48	COMHOSUPPORTACLANT
AVSTA Norfolk		4904 1000	****	2	COMNAVBASE Norfolk
PWC Norfolk				*****	LANTFACENGCOM
AVAIRSYSCOM DET PMA-22		2			NAVAIRSYSCOM WASHD
EF Printing, NAS		****			NPPSDO Norfolk
AVEDTRASUPPCENLANT (Na	, ,	****		1	CNET Pensacola
arine Corps Exchange B NAS	r ,		****		Marine Corps Ex, Camp Elmore, VA
AVDRUGLAB NAS Norfolk		*****	3	2	NAVMEDCOMMIDLANTRE
AVTELCOMCEN, Norfolk	***	****	****		NAVCOMSLANT
ODGRUTWO DET Norfolk	·		1	6	EODGRUTWO Ft Story
CSFBNLANT	***		48	620	FMLANT
IAW, OL-B			****	3	HQ 436MAW, Dover A
EASOPCONCEN Norfolk		*****	****	****	NAVAVNDEFORCEN, PA
IAVSEACENLANT		3000 DOM:		19	NAVSEASYSCOM
DC J-7 NAS		5	7		JOINT CHIEFS OF STAFF, WASH, DC
pecial Operations CMD	ATL	0000 0000	12	7	****
IRO Norfolk		ALON 4000	****		
J.S. Postal Service Br,	NAS	****	****	****	USPS Norfolk
AILSAFE DEF DISTRO DEPOT	****			_2	COMNAVAIRLANT
ermanent Non-Naval Uni	ts (Non-Rese	erve)			
J.S. Coast Guard Air	****	***	****	****	COMCOASTGUARD WASH
FAC NORFOLK					

ATLANTIC CONTINENTAL FLEET SUPPORT STATSIONS NORFOLK, VIRGINIA (Continued) Activities and Units Aircraft Officer On Board Enlisted Administrative Supported On Board Aviation/Other On Board Superior Permanent Non-Naval Units (Non-Reserve) (Continued) U.S. Customs Service, NAS DIS DIR CUSTOMS Norfolk DMACSCLANT 5 DMAODS WASH DC 1 Sikorsky Aircraft --------.... ----SERV-AIR, Inc. --------NAVAIRFEDCREDITUNIONBR, NAS --------Embry Riddle Aero. Univ. Res. Office, NAS Business Opportunities for Blind, NAS Grumman Aero. Corp., NAS ----ARINC Research Corp., NAS Norfolk Navy Flying Club (See Remarks #2) ----CO NAS Norfolk McDonald's Fast Food Restaurant Permanent Unit Totals: Total Military: 41 397 290 4.654 USDH NFUSC CONTR FND NFFNC FNI 215 Total Civilian: 147 118 6,390 108 Tenants: 380 Aircraft Officer On Board Enlisted Administrative Activities and Units Supported On Board Aviation/Other On Board Superior Deployable Units (Non-Reserve) COMCARGRU 2 40 COMNAVAIRLANT 2 11 COMCARGRU 4 ----36 COMNAVAIRLANT 11 13 COMCARGRU 8 41 COMNAVAIRLANT 13 VAW-121 5 E2C 32 140 CCAEWW-12 VAW-122 4 E2C 26 122 5 CCAEWW-12 32 33 VAW-123 5 E2C 5 140 CCAEWW-12 VAW-124 4 E2C 4 140 CCAEWW-12 VAW-125 31 4 E2C 5 140 CCAEWW-12 VAW-126 4 E2C 34 5 140 CCAEWW-12 VRC-40 9 C2A 3 51 COMTACSUPWING ONE ----HSL-32 DET 11 SH2F 36 ---161 COMHELSEACONWING ONE HSL-34 DET 10 SH2F 45 ----173 COMHELSEACONWING ONE HM-14 12 MH53E 39 ----574 COMHELTACWING ONE HC-8 DET 8 CH46D, 3 UH46, 49 6 141 COMHELTACWING ONE 1 HH46 HC-2 DET 3 SH3H, 2 CH53E, 51 **** 162 COMHELTACWING ONE 7 SH3G **FASOTRAGRULANT** ----

14 H4<u>6D</u>

106

5

50

481

FLTIMAGCOMLANT

Deployable Units Totals:

VC-6 DET

HC-6

....

69

47

181

2,435

COMNAVAIRLANT

COMNAVAIRLANT

COMHELTACWING ONE

COMHELTACWING ONE

3

NORFOLK, VIRGINIA (Continued)

Reserve Forces/Training Units

				ard Off			
Units	On Board		ation		her		Enlisted
Supported	<u> Aircraft</u>	AcDu.	/SelRes	<u>Ac Du</u>	/SelRes	AcDu/	SelRes
			•				
COMRESPATWINGLANT	WH 4440	6		****	****	21	****
NAVAIRES Norfolk	*****	13	181	4	1,300	147	635
VAW-78	4 E2C	6	28			75	77
VR-56	3 C9B	10	33	****	3	97	133
HCS-4	6 НН6ОН	× 7	27	****	*****	105	110
MAG-42 DET B	13 CH46E	8	28	****		72	107
HM-18	4 RH53D	5	20		-	133	102
NADEP-0386	,	,			20	****	
NAS NORVA-2186	****		****		4		82
PSYAVU-0286	****	****	*****	****	5	····	17
LANTFLTIMAGU-0186	*****	****	***		2		15
VTU-8686		····		****	58	***	9
SACLANTINTEL-1086		****			8	****	3
VTU INTELL 206	****			·	19	-	
NALNTOPNTL 0186	****	****	****		9	3000 Mins	8
AIC-0486	um tm,		****		27		39
NAVSTA NORVA BRCL 106		****			28	***	80
FOSIFROTA 0186		****	*****		11	***	19
AIC-1986	****		****	***	15		13
NISRO 0986		****			10		3
NMITC 0186				***	20		14
MACG 8686	****	****	um mm	****			50
NORA-2186					8		22
CNAEL-0286	***	****		***	22		10
DIAHQ 0307	****	*****	****		12	ten	6
4 MAW MDMG 46DTD	enem 400as	**** ****		***	- 4	***	3
RESPATWNGLT-0186	espet NOSA	****	****		26	***	19
AIC-1886	unio miss	40000 15994	*****	****	34	-	18
CNAL-1086	-	***	****	***	24		9
CVN-73 DET 1086	um ma	****	****	****	ë	****	72
COMNAVCRUITCOM DET 5	****			3		6	9
LANTELT CARIT	****	****	min	_2	****	9	
FMINILE! PMLT!	assac Misea Professional	*********	***************************************			<u></u>	***************************************
Air Reserve Total:	30	55	317	9	1,677	665	1,684
			F	ersonn	= 1	Personne	1 (RON)
	Dire	raft	-	.cer/En		Officer/	
	HILL C	-1 <u>-1 1 -</u>	U 1 1 1		****	<u> </u>	

Average Daily Transients: 59 95 275 23 79

REMARKS: (1) Other Offices on the base include:

NAS Employees' Recreation and Welfare League
Navy Sea Cadets: 5 Officers and 40 Cadets
Boy Scouts of America
NAS Little League
American Federation Of Government Employees Local No. 2225
International Association of Machinists and Aerospace Workers
Local Lodge No. 39
Food and Beverage Workers Union Local 32
NADEP Employees' Recreation and Welfare League

(2) Norfolk Navy Flying Club: 6 Cessna 150, 2 Cessna 172, 2 Cessna 310, 1 PA 28, 2 Cessna 337, 1 Cessna 177. Members (other than NAS Norfolk). 132 Active and 107 Inactive.

NORFOLK, VIRGINIA (Continued)

REMARKS: (Continued)

- (3) NAS Norfolk provides air and sea rescue services.
- (4) NAS Norfolk supports military and civilian organizations in the Tiedwater Area.
- (5) NAS Norfolk provides Navy Reserve Training Support.
- (6) NAS Norfolk Operates a consolidated cafeteria service for the Sewells Point Complex including Naval Station, Norfolk.
- (7) NAS Norfolk provides support to Navy Wives Clubs.
- (8) NAS Norfolk provides and operates messes for the Sewells Point Complex including a Commissioned Officers' Mess and Annex, Chief Petty Officers' Mess, Enlisted Mess, a beach club within the Commissioned Officers' Mess, and the Norfolk Original Sports Club.
- (9) NAS Norfolk supports the Naval Junior ROTC Program.
- (10) NAS Norfolk provides support to helos assigned to:
 USS TWO JIMA (LPH-2), USS GUADALCANAL (LPH-7), USS GUAM (LPH-9), USS INCHON (LPH-12), USS SAIPAN (LHA-2) AND USS NASSAU (LHA-4).
- (11) Private Organizations aboard NAS Norfolk: 4 (92 civilian personnel).

OCEANA, VIRGINIA BEACH, VIRGINIA

(NAS)

Command & Support - CNO (CINCLANTFLT)

Furnishing Limited Support To:

```
Air Refueling Group (957th), Pease AFB, NH
Aircraft Intermediate Maintenance Support Office, Patuxent River, MD
Armed Forces Staff College, Norfolk, VA
Atlantic Division, Naval Facilities Engineering Command, Norfolk, Va
Atlantic Marine Center, Norfolk, VA
Aviation Supply Office, Philadelphia, PA
Beoing Military Airplane Company, POB 7730, Wichita, KA
Carrier Airborne Early Warning Wing 12, Nrofolk, VA
Carrier Airborne Early Warning Squadron 120 (VAW-120), Norfolk, Va
Carrier Airborne Early Warning Squadron 121 (VAW-121), Norfolk, Va
Carrier Airborne Early Warning Squadron 122 (VAW-122), Norfolk, VA
Carrier Airborne Early Warning Squadron 123 (VAW-123), Norfolk, Va
Carrier Airborne Early Warning Squadron 124 (VAW-124), Norfolk, Va
Carrier Airbonre Early Warning Squadron 125 (VAW-125), Norfolk, VA
Carrier Aribrone Early Warning Squadron 126 (VAW-126), Norfolk, Va
Chief of Naval Reserve, New Orleans, LA
Chief of Police, City of Chesapeake, Chesapeake, VA
Commander Helicopter Sea Control Wing 1, Norfolk, Va
Commander in Chief, U. S. Atlantic Fleet, Norfolk, Va
Commander in Chief CMA, U. S. Atlantic Fleet Ocenaic Airspace Coordinator,
  Naval Air Station CMA Ocenan, Virginia Beach, VA
Commander Naval Air Force, U. S. Atlantic Fleet, Norfolk, VA
Commander, Naval Air Systems Command, Washington, DC
Commander, Oceanographic System Atlantic, Norfolk, VA
Commander, Pacific Missile Test Center, Point Mugu, Ca
Commander, Reserve Tactical Support Wing, New Orleans, LA
Delaware Air National Guard
District of Columbia, Air National Guard, Andrews Air Force Base, Washington, Dc
Federal Aviation Administration, Atlantic City, NJ
First Tactical Fighter Wing, Langley Air Force Base, VA
Fleet Accounting and Disbursing Center, U. S. Atlantic Fleet, Norfolk, Va
Fleet Combat Direction systems Support Activity, Dam Neck, Virgina Beach, VA
Fleet Combat Training Center, Atlantic, Dam neck, Virginia Beach, VA
Fleet Composite Squadron 6, Norfolk, Va
Fleet Composite Squadron (VC-6) Det Dam Neck, Virginia Beach, Va
Fleet Electronic Warfare Support Group, Norfolk, Va
Fleet Logistics Support Squadron 40 (VRC-40), Norfolk, Va
Fleet Logistics Support Squadron 46, Naval Air Station, Atlantic, Marietta, GA
Fleet Logistics Support Squadron 48, Naval Air Facility, Washington, DC
Fleet Logistics Support Squadron 51, Naval Air Station, Glenview, IL
Fleet Ligsitics Support Squadron 52, Naval Air Station, Willow Grove, PA
Fleet Logistics Support Squadron 53, Naval Air Station Memphis, Millington, TN
Fleet Logistics Support Squadron 55, Naval Air Station, Alameda, Ca
Fleet Logistics Support Squadron 56, Naval Air Station, Norfolk, Va
Fleet Logistics Support Squadron 57, Naval Air Station, North Island, San Diego,
Fleet Logistics Support Squadron 58, Naval Air Station, Jacksonville, FL
Fleet Logistics Support Squadron 59, Naval Air Station, Dallas, TX
Fleet Logistics Support Squadron 60, Naval Air Station, Memphis, TN Fleet Logistics Support Squadron 62, Naval Air Facility, Detroit, Mt Clemens, MI
436 Military Airlift Wing/LGX, Dover Air Force Base, DE
General Dynamics, Fort Worth Division, POB 748, Fort Worth, TX
General Electric Maintenance Center, POB 797, Strother Field, Arkansas City, KA
Headquarters 113th Tactical Fighter Wing, Air National Guard, DC
```

OCEANA, VIRGINIA BEACH, VIRGINIA (Continued)

Naval Air Station, Whiting Field, Milton, FL Naval Air Station, Willow Grove, PA

Naval Aviation Engineering Service Unit, Philadelphia, PA Naval Aviation Logistics Center, Patuxent River, MD

Naval Test Center, Patuxent River, MD

Naval Dental Clinic, Norfolk, VA

```
Furnishing Limited Support To: (Continued)
Helicopter Anti-Submarine Squadron, Light 30, Norfolk, VA
Helicopter Anti-Submarine Squadron, Light 32, Norfolk, VA
Helicopter Anti-Submarine Squadron, Light 34, Nrofolk, VA
Helicopter Combat Support Squadron 2, Norfolk, VA
Helicopter Combat Support Squadron 6, Norfolk, VA
Helicopter Combat Support Squadron 8, Norfolk, VA
Helicopter Mine Countermeasures Squadron 12 (HM-12), Norfolk, VA
Helicopter Mine Countermeasures Squadron 14 (HM-14), Norfolk, VA
Helicopter Mine Countermeasures Squadron 16 (HM-16), Norfolk, VA
Kentucky Air National Guard
Langley Air Force Base, Hampton, VA
Management Information & Instruction System Activity, Dam Neck, Virginia Beach, VA
Mine Air Group 31, Marine Corps Air Station, Beaufort, SC
Marine Air Group Squadron 24, Dam Neck, Virginia Beach, VA
Marine Reserve Squadron 24, First Marine Brigade, FMF, San Francisco, CA
Marine Corps Air Base East, Cherry Point, NC
Marine Tactical Reconnaissance Squadron 3, Third Marine Air Wing, FMF, Marine
  Corps Air Station, El Toro, Santa Ana, CA
Marine Corps Air Station, Cherry Point, NC
Marine Corps Air Station (Helicopter), New River Jacksonville, NC
Marine Environmental Systems Facility, Dam Neck, Virginia Beach, VA
Marine Reserve (VMF-321), Naval Air Facility, Andrews Air Force Base, MD
Marine Wing Headquarters SQuadron 2, MCAS, Cherry Point, NC
Maryland Air National Guard
Naval Facilities Engineering Command, Norfolk, VA
Naval Aerospace Medical Research Lab, Pensacola, FL
Naval Air Facility (VMF-321), Andrews Air Force Base, MD
Naval Air Logistics Control Officer, Alameda, CA
Naval Air Reserve, Naval Air Station, Dallas TX (VF-201, VF-202)
Naval Air Reserve, Norfolk, VA
Naval Aviation Depot, Cherry Point, NC
Naval Aviation Depot, Naval Air Station, North Island, San Diego, CA
Naval Aviation Depot, Norfolk, VA
Naval Aviation Depot, Pensacola, FL
Naval Air Station, Brunswick, ME
Naval Air Station, Cecil Field, FL
Naval Air Station, Chase Field, Beeville, TX
Naval Air Station, Corpus Christi, TX
Naval Air Station, Dallas, TX
Naval Air Station, Guantanamo Bay, CU
Naval Air Station, Jackson, FL
Naval Air Station, Key West, FL
Naval Air Station, Kingsville, TX
Naval Air Station, Marietta, GA
Naval Air Station, Meridian, MS
Naval Air Station, Miramar, Dan Diego, CA
Naval Air Station (VA-204), New Orleans, LA
Naval Air Station, Norfolk, VA
Naval Air Station, North Island, San Diego, CA
Naval Air Station, Patuxent River, MD
Naval Air Station, Pensacola, FL
Naval Air Station, South Weymouth, MA
Naval Air Station, Whidbey Island, Oak Harbor, WA
```

OCEANA, VIRGINIA BEACH, VIRGINIA (Continued)

```
Furnishing Limited Support To: (Continued)
```

```
Naval Education and Training Program Mgmt. Support Activity (NETPMSA) (Dam Neck)
 Pensacola, FL
Naval Education and Training Support Center, Naval Station, Norfolk, VA
Naval electronic Systems Command, Washington, DC
Naval Electronic Systems Engineering Activity, St. Inigoes, MD
Naval Electronic Systems Engineering Center, Charleston, SC
Naval Electronic Systems Engineering Center, Portsmouth, VA
Naval Electronic Systems Engineering Center, Vallejo, CA
Navy Food Service Systems Office, Washington, DC
Navy Energy and Environmental Support Activity, Port Hueneme, CA
Naval Guided Missiles School, Dam Neck, Virginia Beach, VA
Naval Investigative Service Regional Office, Norfolk, VA
Naval Legal Service Office, Norfolk, VA
Naval Medical Command Mid-Atlantic Region, Norfolk, VA
Naval Military Personnel Command, Washington, DC
Naval Ocean Processing Facility, Dam Neck, Virginia Beach, VA
Naval Oceanography Command Detachment, Naval Air Station, Virginia Beach, VA
Naval Ordnance Station, Louisville, KY
Naval Public Works Center, Norfolk, VA
Navy Resale System Field Support Office, Norfolk, VA
Naval Reserve, Naval Air Station Oceana Det 0181, Columbus, OH
Naval Sea Systems Command, Washington, DC
Naval Special Warfare Group TWO, Little Creek, Norfolk, VA
Naval Training Systems Center In Service Engineering Offices, Orlando, FL
Naval Weapons Station, Seal Beach, CA
Naval Weapons Support Center, Crane, IN
Personnel Support Activity, Norfolk, VA
Readiness Training Facility, Dam Neck, Virginia Beach, VA
Sargent Fletcher Company, 9400 East Flair Drive, Belmont, CA
Seal Team 2, Little Creek, Virginia
Seal Team 4, Little Creek, Virginia
Seal Team 6, Little Creek, Virginia
Seal Team 8, Little Creek, Virginia
Southeast Air Defense Sector, Tyndall Air Force Base, Panama City, FL
Seymour Johnson Air Force Base, NC
Tactical Electronic Warfare Squadron 33, Key West, FL
Tactical Electronic Warfare Squadron 34, Point Mugu, California
Tactical Electronic Warfare Squadron 209, NAF Andrews, MD
Tactical Fighter Wing (4), Seymour Johnson Air Force Base, NC Tactical Training Group, Atlantic, Dam Neck, Virginia Beach, VA
Tyrnell County Sheriff's Dept., Columbus, NC
U. S. Air Force Military Airlift Command, Scott Air Force Base, Bellville, IL
U. S. Army, Fort Campbell, Hopkinsville, KY
U. S. Army, Fort Story, Virginia Beach, VA
U. S. Coast Guard Air Station, Elizabeth City, NC
U. S. Army MEDDAC (W360X9), Dare County, NC
USS SARATOGA (CV-60)
USS INDEPENDENCE (CV-62)
USS AMERICA (CV-66)
USS JOHN F. KENNEDY (CV-67)
USS DWIGHT D. EISENHOWER (CVN-69)
USS THEODORE ROOSEVELT (CVN-71)
USS GEORGE WASHINGTON (CVN-73)
Virginia National Guard, Richmond, VA
West Virginia Air Nation Guard
48th FIS Langley AFB, VA
1 SOW Hurlburt Field, FL
```

Activities and Units	Aircraft	Officer On	Descri	E-14-4-4	A ad an d an d an da ar an de d a com
Supported		Aviation/			
<u>Permanent Naval Units (</u>	Non-Reserve)				
NAS	2 SH3H, 1 C12	15	27	412	CNAL.
A/C OPR DET	****	****	****	270	CO NAS OCEANA
ALF Fentress	404 No.	***	1	55	CO NAS OCEANA
SEA OPDET	Miles more	***	***	457	CO NAS OCEANA
SEC DET		-	2	80	CO NAS OCEANA
Dare County/Palmetto				atme see-	CO NAS OCEANA
Point Target Complex					
AIMD	****	,	11	688	CO NAS OCEANA
COMFITWING ONE		6	1	21	CNAL
VF-43	3 A4E, 4 TA4J 5 A4F, 4 T2C, 5 F16N, 4 F5E	,	3	192	COMFITWING ONE
VF-101 (Hardcore & Neutral Duty)	1 F5F, 1 TF16 29 F14A, 7 F1		6	637	COMFITWING ONE
Students	***	97		360	
COMMATWING ONE	****	3	. 2	18	CNAL
VA-42	4 TC4C, 16 A6	E, 53	15	381	COMMATWING ONE
Students	******	66		121	
SWATSLANT Oceana	****	17		22	CNAL
FASOTRAGRULANT DET	***	***	1	11	FASOTRAGRULANT
Students	****			****	
LSO SCHOOL	-	4	****	. 3	COMNAVAIRLANT
Students		-		-	
NAVLEGSVCOFFDET	-	5000 SAN	5	5	CO NAVLEGSVCOFF, Norfolk, VA
NAVOCEANCOMDET Oceana	****	*****	1	14	NAVOCEANCOMFAC Brunswick, MA
NAESU DET	****	1	****	2	NAESU Phila., PA
NAMTRADET	****	2		162	CO NAMTRAGRU MFS
Students	Marie 1999			****	
ROICC	-	****	4	-	LANTDIVNAVFACENGCOM
	****		****		NISRO, VA Beech, VA
DECA NAS Oceana		-		17	DECA/CE, Little Creek, VA
BRMEDCL.	****	**************************************	16	85	NAVHOSP Portsmouth, VA
BRDENCL		***	8	14	NDC Norfolk, VA
FACSFAC VACAPES	*****	3	6	140	CNAL
DBU 415	****		1	50	CO NAS OCEANA
DCEANA TACTS FLTIMAGCENLANT Oceana	****	1	****		NWAC, Corona, CA
	****	1		20	FLTIMAGCOMLANT NORVA
PERSUPPACT Det Oceana		****	1	38	PERSUPPACT NORVA
NETSCLANT NTCC Oceana		***			NETSCLANT NORVA
NEX Oceana VA				29	NCTAMSLANT NORVA
	eana		1	****	CO NEXCEN NORVA

Activities and Units	Aircraft	Officer (n Board	Enlisted	Administrative
Supported	On Board	Aviation		<u>On Board</u>	Superior
ermanent Non-Naval Uni	ts (Non-Reserv	<u>√e)</u>			
luman Resources Office	Det	****	****	Hôte Walt	
General Dynamics	****			****	*** ****
Beech Aero Space, Inc.	Miles 4444	-	****	****	**** #***
łughes Aircraft Company	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		****	****	****
Brumman Aerospace Corp	****	****	****	*****	
AA Rep	EPide 20000	****	****	***************************************	
American Red Cross	*****	*************************************	****	*****	4m au
BOVRAN Bank N. A.	*****	****		**** ****	****
ederal Credit Union	****	***	****	Miss sees	
lavy Relief Auxiliary	*****	****		****	
Vestern Union	****	****		****	****
J. S. Post Office Navy Wives Club of Amer				*****	2000 1000
davy wives club of Amer Officer and Enlisted Wi			****	*****	****
Boy Scouts of America	\ \			****	****
rincess Anne Bowmen's	•		****		····
Thrift Shop	the tab but			*****	
Virginia Beach Little L	_eaque			~~~	****
Navāl Sea Cadet Corps,	Oceana Div.		****		
Embry-Riddle Aero Univ	Res Office				*****
Tidewater Community Col	.lege			****	um
Old Dominion University	/		****		
Bolden Gate University		****	****	****	****
Baint Leo College				****	4··· 4···
1cDonald's Restaurant					
Pratt & Whitney Aircrat	τ ===	****	****	····	
Boeing Beneral Electric	****		*****		sute
ermanent Unit Totals:	*****		11/14 WARE 1886		
Total Military:	89	365	112	4,304	
	USDH	NFUSC	CONTR	FND NF	FNC FNI
<u> Total Civilian</u> :	785	620	307	****	ECOSC 20000
Activities and Units Supported	Aircraft <u>On Board</u>	Officer (Enlisted On Board	Administrative Superior
Deployable Units (Non-F	Reserve)				
/A-65	10 A6E	30	6	199	CVM-8
CVW-1	O/ON BOARD)	9	2	17	USS AMERICA
	7 F14A	31	2	210	CVW-1
	- 7 F14A	30	1	196	CVW-1
	- 7 F14B	30	1	207	CVW-17
	- 9 F14B	30	3	218	CVW-17
VA-85	9 A6E, 1 KA6		10	213	CVW-1
CVW-7		9	2	15	USS WASHINGTON
VF-143 10 ·	- 9 F14B	31	2	210	CVW-7
IT 4 A T 4 4	44 574 475	30	4	200	CVW-7
VF−142 11 - VA−34	- 11 F14B 11 A6E	30	1 5	243	CVW-7

OCEANA, VIRGINIA BEACH, VIRGINIA (Continued)

Activities and Units	Aircraft	Officer On Board	Enlisted	Administrative
Supported	<u>On Board</u>	<u>Aviation/Other</u>	<u>On Board</u>	Superior

Deployable Units (Non-Reserve) (Continued)

(ASSIGNED	/ON BOARD)				
CVW-3	40000 00000	フ	1	15	USS J F KENNEDY
VF-14 12 -	9 F14A	30	1.	210	CVW-3
VF-32 11 -	10 F14A	32	1	210	CVW-3
VA-75	14 A6E	38	6	241	CVW-3
CVW-8	****	9	2	16	USS T. ROOSEVELT
VF-41 11 -	9 F14A	30	1	199	CVW-8
VF-84 13 -	8 F14A	31	2	210	CVW-8
VA-35	10 A6E, 2 KA6D	38	6	241	CVW-17
VA-36	14 A6E	_38	6	241	CVM-8
Deployable Unit Totals:	177 - 159	544	61	3,511	

Deployable Units Support (Non-Reserve)

Commercial Air Carriers: DC-8, B707, B727, B747, AC21, DC-9, DC-10, L-1011, A-300, LR-25, LR-35, MU2.

Reserve Forces/Training Units:

			On Boar	d Office	9 F			
Units	On Board	Aviat	ion	Other	•	On Board I	Enlisted	
Supported	<u>Aircraft</u>	AcDu/S	<u>GelRes</u>	AcDu/Se	elRes	AcDu/S	elRes	
VFC-12	7 A4F, 6 TA4	IJ <u>8</u>	<u>34</u>	1_	**********	127	<u>86</u>	
Air Reserve Totals:	13	8	34	1		127	86	
	Aircra	<u>ift</u>		ersonnel er/Enlis	<u>sted</u>	Personnel Officer/E	(RON) nlisted	
Average Daily Transient	s: 15		30	1	2	10	5	

REMARKS: (1) Data Services support provided to all tenant activities.

												····														
Dependents School NASA	Permanent Non-Naval Uni	NAV BCST SVC Naval Facility (NAVFAC)	AIMD EOD DET Bermuda	MSCREP Bermuda	ROICC Bermuda	NAESU COORD OFF Bermuda	NVSERVRA B	Port Services Bermuda		NAS Bermuda BRCLINIC	OTO NAC	NOCF Bermuda		ASWOC Bermuda NAVRESALEACT Bermuda	INTERCOLL FF.	אסטרושלים רוסא סיין	NAS Berauda	Permanent Naval Units (Activities and Units Supported	NAVFAC Bermuda NAVUNDWATSYSCENDET, Ber NOCF Bermuda Office of Naval Researc NASA Tracking Station U. S. Customs U. S. Immigration & Nat	Furnishing Limited Support	(NAS)	велмира	4. NAF Lajes, Azores 5. NAF Mildenhall, Suf	NAS NAS	ATLANTIC
1 1	ts (Non-Reserve)	! !			***		man appea		*** ***	****		Table district	****	*****		***	1 UP3A, 2 HH1N	(Non-Reserve)	Aircraft Officer On Board Aviati	Bermuda arch Representative on Naturalization Service	ort To:	or Q		e, England	ay, Cuba 7.	IC EXTRA-CONTINENTAL
1 1		1 1	1 1	l	1	l	I	-		<u></u>	****	I I	I	i o		!	ω		in	NSC V. S. V. V. S. V.		Command				
1 1		9	ېر سر	.	N	1	1	<u></u>	υN	N	1	N	****		ı		<u>,</u>		On Board on/Other	0 0		80		Sigonella,	NAVSUPPACT N NAVSTA Roose	T SUPPORT
		01 01 64	N 4 6) 	1	!		27	<u>0</u>	. D. (30	21	И	۱ U 4 ا	i :	86	И И		Enlisted On Board	y Con tment late est C		Support - CNO		ella, Siciliy	aples, velt Ro	ORT STATIONS
Supt LANT Area Dir Goddard Space Flight Center		NAVBOSTSVS WASH DC COMOCEANSYSLANT Norfolk	CO, NEG EODGRUTWO NAB Little Creek	COMSC WASH DC	LANTNAVFACENGCOM	NAESUDET Brunswick	Agent In Charge,	CO, NAS	PERSUPPACT Norfolk		NRSO Brooklyn	NAVOCEANCOMFAC	FLTAVNCOMLANT,	CO, NAS (ADDU)	JAX	CO. NAVCOMTELSTA	COMPATWINGSLANT		Administrative Superior	d coment Center Center General cof Agriculture		(CINCLANTLET)		1iy	, Italy Roads, Fuerto Rico	NO

ATLANTIC EXTRA-CONTINENTAL FLEET SUPPORT STATIONS BERMUDA (Continued) Officer On Board Enlisted Administrative Activities and Units Aircraft Aviation/Other On Board Superior Supported On Board Permanent Non-Naval Units (Non-Reserve) (Continued) Canadian Forces Liaison Off 3 CH Staff Operation Maritime Com. Defense Property Disposal DPD Region Off. Office Columbus, OH Maytag Office Maytag Colorado Springs, CO Naval Federal Credit Union -**** **** ----NFCU WASH DC City Colleges of Chicago ---ccoc --------University of Maryland Webster University --------Child Care Center CO, NAS Boy Scouts of America ----------------CO, NAS Girl Scouts of America CO, NAS ----Navy Wives Club of America ----CO, NAS Reef Roamer Scuba Club ----CO, NAS --------Sailing Club --------CO, NAS Navy Relief ------------CO, NAS ----Navy Relief Thrift Shop CO, NAS American Airlines* (2 727) --------Delta Airlines* (2 B767) Air Canada* (1 B767) ------------(2 DC10) British Airways* Contintental* (1 A300) USAIR* (2 727) ----Northwest* (1 727) ------------.... United* (1 737) (2 MD83) ----Air Cancun* German Air* (1 DC8) * See Remark 1 Permanent Units Totals: Total Military: 3 16 34 661 USDH NFUSC CONTR FND NFFNC FNI Total Civilian: ** 315 122 55 86 43 ** See Remark 2 Activities and Units Aircraft Officer On Board Enlisted Administrative Supported On Board Aviation/Other On Board Superior Deployable Units (Non-Reserve) (See Remarks 3) NMCB Detail 30 1 COMCBLANT See Remark 3 Deployable Unit Totals: ----**** 30

BERMUDA (Continued)

Deployed Units Supported (Non-Reserve) (See Remark 3)

Units Supported	On Board Aircraft	On Bo Aviation AcDu/SelRes		icer :her :/SelRes	On Board E AcDu/Se	
VS VP CAN MPA NL MPA	3-4 83A/83B 1-3 P3C 3-5 CP140 2-3 P3C	12-21 15-25	0-2 0-2	3-12 15-45		
Reserve Forces/Training	<u>Units</u> (See R	emark 4)				
NAS BDA ASWOC Det 574 NAS BDA DET 0693 PATRON (VP) RNMCB Details	3-6 P3B/C	13 4 75 ==		3 18 5 <u>1</u>	47 289 238 <u>30</u>	
Air Reserve Totals:	3-6	92		27	604	
	Aircra On Boa		Personr icer/Er		Personnel Officer/En	
Average Daily Transient	s: 2		12	14	8	11

REMARKS: (1)

- (1) Daily scheduled arrival not permanently based Bermuda. NAS Bermuda provides air traffic control, landing facilities and fire, crash and rescue forces and equipment for commercial aircraft. However, passengers are processed through civilian terminal.
- (2) 68 of NFUSC are military working part-time while in liberty status.
- (3) Size of detachment varies and is operation or exercise dependent.
- (4) Reserve Patrons supported included VP-92, 93, 94, 62, 64, 66, 68. Typical on board profile is shown. Reserve NMCB Details planned at 4 per year.

GUANTANAMO BAY, CUBA

(NAVSTA) (ATLANTIC AREA)

Command & Support - CNO (CINCLANTFLT)

Furnishing Limited Support To:

AMEMBASSY KINGSTON JM (EMERGENCY ONLY) AMCROSS GUANTANAMO BAY CU BRDENCLINIC GUANTANAMO BAY CU COGUARD AV DET GUANTANAMO BAY CU COGUARD LO REP GUANTANAMO BAY CU COMFLETRAGRU GUANTANAMO BAY CU DECA. GUANTANAMO BAY CU DEFENSE PRINTING SERVICE GUANTANAMO BAY CU DOD SCHOOLS GUANTANAMO BAY CU DRMO GUANTANAMO BAY CU EODGRU TWO DET GUANTANAMO BAY CU FLECOMPRON TEN FLTIMAGCENLANT OCEANA DET GUANTANAMO BAY CU SIMA GUANTANAMO BAY CU LANTNAVFACENGDIV CO GUANTANAMO BAY CU MAC 437 APS OLA MARBKS GUANTANAMO BAY CU MCX GUANTANAMO BAY CU MISCHMTRN GUANTANAMO BAY CU

NAVBCSTSVC DET GUANTANAMO BAY CU NAV COMM DET GUANTANAMO BAY CU NAVHOSP GUANTANAMO BAY CU NAVINTACT SSO COMNAVBASE GTMO NAVLEGSVCOFF DET GUANTANAMO BAY CU NAVOCEANCOM DET GUANTANAMO BAY CU NAVSECGRUACT GUANTANAMO BAY CU NEX GUANTANAMO BAY CU NISRA GUANTANAMO BAY CU NMCB SEVEN FOUR DET GUANTANAMO BAY CU PERSUPP DET GUANTANAMO BAY CU ROICC GUANTANAMO BAY CU SSO NB GUANTANAMO BAY CU U.S. CUSTOMS AND LAW ENFORCEMENT AGENCIES U.S. ARMY VETERINARY SERVICES USDAO KINGSTON JM

Activities and Units Supported	Aircraft <u>On Board</u>	Officer On Aviation/		Enlisted <u>On Board</u>	Administrative Superior
Permanent Naval Units (Non-Reserve)		ŧ		
NAVSTA	2 UC12B, 2	UH1N 9	31	1,000	COMFAIRCARIB Roosevelt RDS. PR
NOCD		****	1	16	NAVOCEANCOMFAC JAX
VC-10	9 TA4J	17	4	136	COMFITWING, ONE
Marine Barracks Det.	****	1	19	370	WMC Washington DC
Navy Hospital	****	***	44	108	BUMED Washington DC
Dental Branch Clinic	•••		5	16	COMNAVDENCEN
					Roosevelt RDS, PR
SATCOM	100ma (quast	***		24	NAVCOMCEN GTMO
PERUSPPDET	****	****	2	35	PERSUPPACT
					Norfolk, VA
BASE COMM TERMINAL (BCT	')		1	88	NAVCOMCEN GTMO
Navy Broadcasting	****	****		7	NAVBCSTSVC
					Washington, DC
Fleet Imaging Service	anna elem	*****	1200 1100	5	FLTIMAGCENLANT
					OCEANA DET
ROICC	*****	***	4	1	LANTNAVFACENGCOM
					Norfolk, VA
Legal Office (NLSD)	****	****	3	2	NLSO Norfolk, VA
FTG	### ###	elect spale	32	151	COMTRALANT Norfolk
EOD			1	4	EODGRU TWO DET
5 1 400 405 45					Ft Story, VA
NSGA	*****	****	1	29	DIRNAVSECGRULANT
ML: 7-1					Norfolk, VA
Ship Intermediate Mnt	****	***	6	162	COMNAVSURFLANT
Na 7					Norfolk, VA
Naval Intelligence	****	****		1	NIS MID ATLANTIC
Permanent Non-Naval Uni	t- /N				REGION, NORFOLK, VA
rermanent Non-Naval Uni	LS (NON-RESE	<u> </u>			
Defense Commissary Agen	~~		***	13	DECA SOUTHERN REGION
waitana auminikaan y nyan	- Y	4000		1.0	Maxwell AFB
					Charleston, SC
<u></u>	***************************************				CHRITERIOH, OC

GUANTANAMO BAY, CUBA (Continued)

Permanent Non-Naval Units (Non-Reserve) (Continued)

Activities and Units Supported	Aircraft <u>On Board</u>		On Board on/Other	Enlisted On Board		inistrative Superior
Navy Exchange	March 00000		_ 1	3	NEX	SRV CTR NAS JAX
USCG AVDET	****		- 1	5	CGA	S Miami
USCG LO REP (FTG)			3	15	FTG	GTMO
USAF AMC 437 APS OLA	pade ands			2	,	: 437 APS Maxwell FB
USA Veterinary Service		***	1	5	US	ARMY FT Eustis, VA
Permanent Unit Totals:	********	***				·
Total Military:	13	2	7 160	2,198		
	<u>USDH</u>	NFUSC	CONTR	FND N	IFFNC	FNI
Total Civilian:	471	203	1,014	309	242	GROOM PROPER
	<u> Aircraft</u>	<u>Of</u>	Personne: ficer/Enl:			nel (RON) r/Enlisted

Average Daily Transients:

18

12 33

Airfield is located on Leeward Point, Guantanamo Bay, Cuba Separated from Naval Station and COMNAVBASE Complex by a 2 1/2 mile bay, transportaion is by ferry. Major support such as PWD, Hospital, Dental, Exchange, and the Commissary is provided by Naval Base, Guantanamo Bay, Cuba. Limited UOPH, UEPH, Club recreation and related facilities are available on Leeward Point.

Other offices located on Leeward Point:

Leeward Branch Mini-Mart Leeward Branch Barber Shop Leeward Branch Cafeteria

Leeward Branch Chaplain's Office Leeward Branch U.S. Post Office Leeward Branch MWR Services

(3) Other support provided:

Logistics and Air Transportation USDAO Kingston, Jamaica and USO Ptroop movement.

Reserve Naval Mobile Construction Battalion - RNMCB receives limited support. Manned by TAD military personnel on a 6-7 month rotational basis out of Point Hueneme, California.

Transient figure for Aircraft is significantly higher than that reported for FY91. This is directly attributable to the Haitian relief effort that was conducted at this naval facility in conjunction with the Coast Guard. This sudden influx of Haitian migrants resulted in a dramatic increase of air traffic to handle the transport or Joint Task Force (JFT) TAD personnel and all food/ supplies necessary to support the temporary camp facility.

A permanent facility is currently being constructed to house and provide "semipermanent" care and administration of an enclosed community of 294 Haitian migrants, 233 of which are HIV positive with a potential for significant health care needs, and 44 accompanying family members.

KEFLAVIK, ICELAND

(NAS) (NON ND)

Command & Support - CNO (INCLANTFLT)

Furnishing Limited Support To:

GRINDAVIK - (NCS) - Transmitter Site (17 RMD)*
HVALFJORDUR - (NATO) - Fuel Farm (70 RMD)*
HELGUVIK - (NATO) - Fuel Facility (10 RMD)*
ROCKVILLE (932 ACW) - Radar Site (7 RMD)*
HOFN - (NATO) - Radar Site (150 RMD)*
ISAFJORDUR - (NATO) - Radar Site (295 RMD)*
THORSHOFN - (NATO) - Radar Site (358 RMD)*
SANDUR (Coast Guard) - LORAN C Transmitting Station (203 RMD)*

Activities and Units Supported	Aircraft <u>On Board</u>	Officer On B Aviation/Ot			Administrative Superior
Permanent Naval Units	(Non-Reserve)				
NAS (Host)	1 UP3A	7	37	550	COMFAIRKEF
COMFAIRKEF	****	18	4	76	COMNAVAIRLANT
NAVFAC Keflavik	*****	1	10	166	COMUNDERSEASURVLANT
NCTS Keflavik	****	1	10	224	COMNAVTELCOM
NAVHOSF	****	****	33	54	COMFAIRKEF
NSGA Keflavik	*****	*****	5	88	COMNAVSECGRU
PSD Keflavik		****	2	39	PSA Norfolk
NOCF Keflavik		****	2	23	NAVEASTOCEANCEN
NBS DET Keflavik	····	****	1	16	NAVBRDCSTSERV
BRDENCL		-	5	10	NAVDENTCEN
NAVRESACT			1	5	NEXCEN NORVA
EOD Keflavik			1	4	EODMUTWO
ROICC Keflavik	****	****	5		NAVFACENGCOMDIVLANT
FLTIMAGDET	M*** 4;***			5	FLTIMAGFACLANT
NISRA	****	****			CO NIS EUR
<u>Permanent Non-Naval Un:</u>	its (Non-Reser	-ve)			
COMICEDEFOR	*** ****	8	13	24	USCINCLANT
57 FS	14 F15C/D	18	14	423	ACC
AFI HQ	****	5	32	127	ACC
932 ACS	****	****	27	138	ACC
960 AWACS	****	2	6	139	ACC
4557 SPSS	****	2		98	ACC
56 ARS	4 HH60G	15	1	75	HQ ARS
4557 SPT	****		6	84	ACC
MCSFCO	****		2	84	MCSFBATTALION
DECA	**** ****	****	****	25	DEFCOMMAGENCY
NATO SATCOMM	****		1	19	ROCLANT
NBS DET KEF (USAF)	****	****	****	6	NAVBRDCSTSERV
NAS KEF (USA)	, Aires 1980 -		****	2	COMNAVAIRLANT
AREFW		2		****	ACC
COGUARD		****	2		COMCOGUARDEUR
IDF NATO		****	5		CINCEASTLANT
Red Cross		****		****	NATARC WASH, DC
Navy Campus		****	*****	****	NAVEDTRASUPP
Merchant's Bank		****	****		DOD, WASH DV
uso	*****	*****		*****	USO, NY NY /

ATLAN	TIC EXTRA-CONT	TINENTAL FLE	ET SUPP	DRT STATIC	INS	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,
KEFLAVIK, ICELAND (Cont	tinued)					
Activities and Units Supported	Aircraft On Board	Officer On Aviation/		Enlisted On Board	Administrat Superior	
Permanent Non-Naval Uni	its (Non-Reser	<u>'ve)</u> (Contin	ued)			
Dependant Schools	ana sim		****	2	HQ, 7th MED EUR	COM
Permanent Unit Total:		ngintettidde	above the state of	AND AND SHARE SHOWING		
Total Military:	19	79	225	2,506		
	USDH	NFUSC C	ONTR	FND NF	FNC FNI	
<u>Total Ci∨ilian</u> : ** See Remarks	**	**	**	**	** **	
Deployed Units Support	ed (Non-Reser	ve)				
Activities and Units Supported	Aircraft On Board	Officer On Aviation/		Enlisted On Board		
PATRON KEF DET 1 100TH AREW 56 ARS Foreign	6 P3C 1 KC135 1 HC130 1 P3C	42 6 5	4	182 6 10 <u>17</u>	COMPATWING 100TH AREW Various COMNLMPAGRU	
Deployed Unit Total:	9	58	4	215		
	Aircr	aft Of	Person ficer/E	nel nlisted	Personnel (Officer/Enl	
Average Daily Transien	ts: 8		53	63	37	43
REMARKS: (1) * RMD	= Road Miles	Distant (fro	m NAS K	eflavik Ma	ain Base).	
NAR Dep Non	Dependent Hi Icelandic Hi endent Hires: -Dependent Hi landic:	res: 232 102				

LAJES, AZORES					
(NAF) (NON ND)		Command	d & Sup	port - CNO	(CINCLANTFLT)
Activities and Units Supported	Aircraft <u>On Board</u>	Officer On <u>Aviation/</u>			Administrative Superior
Permanent Naval Unit	s (Non-Reserve)				
NAF COMUSFORAZORES (Joir COMNAVFORAZORES COMAZSECASWGRU (CTG NAVSECGRUACT NAVBCSTSVC Det 2 PSD NAVOCEANCOMDET LAJES FLTAVFACLANT LAJES ASCOMM LAJES Permanent Unit Total Total Civilian:	84.2) ————————————————————————————————————	MAN 2004	5 4 1 4 1 1 16 DNTR	37	COMPATWINGSLANT CINCLANT CINCLANTFLT CINCLANTFLT COMNAVSECGRU NAVBCSTSVC PSA Norfolk NAVOCEANCOMCEN ROTA FLTAVFACLANT ROTA NAVCOMMSTA KEFLAVIK
Activities and Units Supported	Aircraft On Board	Officer On <u>Aviation/</u> (Administrative Superior
Deployable Units (No	on-Reserve)				
VP (L) Det's		6600 1000 400144444	44000 00000 	MEDIA SPRING DESPRINGENTES	Parent PATRON
Deployable Unit Tota	<u>als</u> :	400 AND	****	****	
Reserve Forces/Trair	ning Units:				
Units Supported	On Board Aircraft	On Boa Aviation AcDu/SelRes		icer ther u/SelRes	On Board Enlisted AcDu/SelRes
VP (ACDUTRA)	9944- 3584- ************************************	***************************************	****	*****	#166 Miles #166 Miles
<u> Air Reserve Totals:</u>	Name at the	**** ****	****	****	CARAN ANNIN CARAN MININ
	Aircra		/Person ficer/E	nel <u>nlisted</u>	Personnel (RON) Officer/Enlisted
Average Daily Transi	ents: 1		5	7	5 7
U. S. Portu trans Aircr	lguese Air Base F Sient aircraft ex	3. military a FOUR. The 65 ccept Navy P- transient F	activit 5th SW -3's an ² -3's a	ies at Laj hosts and d U.S. NAT nd U.S. NA	es are tenants on
(2) Reser	ve (ACDUTRA) aug	µment pro∨ide	ed on p	eriodic ba	sis.

MILDENHALL, SUFFOLK, ENGLAND

(NAF) (NON ND)

Command & Support - CNO (CINCUSNAVEUR)

Furnishing Limited Support to:

CINCUSNAVEUR London, UK
COMNAVACT London, UK
Port of call for USS and USN ships
NAVCOMMSTA, Thurso, UK
NAVSECGRU, Edzell, UK
NAVSPECWARUNIT TWO Machrihanish, UK
NAVWPNSFAC DET Machrihanish, UK
NAVWPNSFAC. St. Mawgan, UK
ASCOMED Naples, IT
MOMAG DET TWO Machrihanish, UK
NAVFAC Brawdy, UK
NAVINVSERV EURREG London, UK

Average Daily Transients:

Various MOREUR Embassies
VQ-2, VR-22, and VR-24
3AF RAF Mildenhall, UK
313 APS RAF Mildenhall, UK
100 ARW RAF Mildenhall, UK
Defense Courier Station RAF
Mildenhall, UK
Defense Courier Station Naples, IT
USCINCEUR Vailhingem, GE
NAVAIRLOGOFF New Orleans, LA
COMFAIRMED Naples, IT
NAVMEDCLINIC London, UK

2

6

	ircraft <u>Board</u>	Officer On Aviation/		Enlisted On Board	Administrative Superior
Permanent Naval Units (Nor	n-Reserve)				
NAF Mildenhall 3 Defense Courier Service	UC12M	11	1	18 6	COMNAVACK UK
Permanent Non-Naval Unit	(Non-Reserv	<u>e)</u>			
BEECHCRAFT	ADDOM: 90000	atives assess	4000 0000	1000g angua	man with
Permanent Unit Totals:	ANDROSANA	-		***************************************	
Total Military:	3	11	1	24	•
	USDH	NFUSC	CONTR	FND	NFFNC FNI
Total Military:	3	NAMES AND ADDRESS OF THE PARTY	5	******	3
	Aircraft	· ·	ersonne cer/Enl	-	Personnel (RON) Officer/Enlisted

REMARKS: (1) Transient Aircraft services are provided by USAFE (100th Air Refueling Wing)

1

(2) NAF Mildenhall is a tenant activity on board the USAF Base at RAF Mildenhall, Suffolk, England, and provided Naval Liaison services for Department of the Navy Personnel and dependents transiting the USAF Mildenhall MAC terminal.

1

....

NAPLES, ITALY

(NAVSUPPACT Naples Detachment (NON ND) Command and Support - CNO (CINCUSNAVEUR) Capodichino Airport Naples, Italy)

	rcraft Board	Officer On _Aviation/C		Enlisted On Board	
Permanent Naval Units (Nor	-Reserve)				
NAVSUPPACT Naples DET. Capodichino IT	****	2	****	²⁹	CO NAVSUPPACT Naples IT
NERRA DET Naples	*****	1	4	16	NADOC PAX RIV MD
Defense Mapping Agency		****	****	3	DMAHTC WASH DC
NAVOCEANCOMDET	****	*****	2	14	NAVOCEANCOMCEN ROTA SP
COMSIXTHFLT BAND		****	1	25	COMSIXTHFLT
Air Terminal Naples IT	*****	****	1	9	CO NAVSUPPACT Naples IT
NTCC CAPODICHINO	*****	*****	****	14	CO NAVCAMSMED Naples IT
Branch Dispensary	****			3	CO NAVHOSP Naples IT
Ground Electronics		****		10	CO NAVCAMSMED
or odilo Electronics				10	Naples IT
MIL. Working Dog Kennels	20019 SSA00		****	10	CO NAVSUPPACT
[] Jan, Jan, que, para mps. Jan, & [] para.					Naples IT
HC-2 DET ONE	1	4		14	HC-2 Norfolk VA
Public Works	****	****	1	17	CO NAVSUPPACT
m1	****				Naples IT
Fleet Mail Center		****	****	13	CO NAVSUPPACT
Personnel Support Det.			****	2	Naples IT
CREDO		****	2	2	CO PSD Naples IT CO NAVSUPPACT
CREDO			<u></u>	4	Naples IT
Bachelor Enlisted Quarters	***************************************			6	CO NAVSUPPACT
					Naples IT
Security Detachment		****	****	1 1	CO NAVSUPPACT
					Naples IT
Recreation Services	****	*****		****	CO NAVSUPPACT
					Naples IT
Permanent Non-Naval Units	(Non-Reser	<u>ve)</u>			
ALISUD	***************************************	andre mouse	****	*****	CO NAVSUPPACT
DEFCOURIERSVC		****	1	,	Naples IT
			1	· 6	HQ DEFCOURIERSVC WASH DC
Defense Reutilization Marketing Offsite Branch		****	****	1	DRMR, Europe, Weisbaden GE
USAF DET 4 625 ALSS			1	4	CO 625 ALSS Torrejon AB, SP
Motorola	***	#1000 these	****		COMFAIRMED Naples IT
DSRE	****	****	****		HQ DEFENSE SUBSYS
					REG. Eurpoe
Flight International Inc.	4			****	COMFAIRMED Naples IT
Defense Fuel Q.A. Rep.	*****	****		1	Defense Fuel Region
					Europe Stuttgart GE
Navy Exchange Store	***	****		****	CO NAVSUPPACT
					Naples IT
					ı

NAPLES, ITALY (Continued)

Activities and Units Aircraft Officer On Board Enlisted Administrative
Supported On Board Aviation/Other On Board Superior

Permanent Non-Naval Units (Non-Reserve) (Continued)

Sayin/Honeywell Corp. -- -- -- Mobile Tech Unit

Permanent Unit Totals:

Total Military: 5 7 13 210

USDH NEUSC CONTR FND NEFNC FNI

<u>Total Civilian</u>: 26 14 8 47 5 124

Personnel Personnel (RON)
Aircraft Officer/Enlisted Officer/Enlisted

Average Daily Transients: 14 36 144 -- 17

REMARKS: (1) Naples Navy Flying Club Aircraft: 1 Cessna 150 and 1 Cessna 172.

(2) Flight International Aircraft: 4 Lear Jets.

(3) HC-2 Det One Aircraft: 1 SH3G Helicopter.

ROOSEVELT ROADS, PUERTO RICO

(NAVSTA)

Command & Support - CNO (CINCLANTFLT)

Furnishing Limited Support To:

U. S. Naval Security Group Activity, Sabana Seca, PR Naval Radio Station, Sabana Seca, PR

Naval Facility, Antigua

U. S. Coast Guard Base, Borinquen, PR

U. S. Army Reserves, PR

San Juan Branch Atlantic Division, Naval Facility Engineering Command

U. S. Naval Investigative Service Resident Agency

Pureto Rico Army National Guard

Underwater Range, St. Croix

NAF Viegues Island

San Juan Districk Recruiting Command

Naval Reserve Center, Roosevelt Roads

American Embassies in Haiti, Barbados, Dominican Republic, Jamaica

	Aircraft <u>On Board</u>			Board Other	Enlisted <u>On Board</u>	Administrative Superior
Permanent Naval Units (N	on-Reserve))				
NAVSTA	2 UC12B, 1	RC12M	8	38	1,110	COMFAIRCARIB
COMSOLANT	****		2	8	22	CINCLANT
COMFAIRCARIB	***		7	9	43	COMNAVAIRLANT
LANTFLTWFNTRAFAC	den 464		10	11	73	COMNAVAIRLANT
Fleet Audio Visual Cente	r		****	****	7	AVCOMLANT
NAVHOSP	B10 4100			84	224	BUMED
NAVOCEANCOMDET	****			1	15	NAVOCEANCOMFAC
Navy Resale Activity			****	1	16	NAVRESO
Marine Barracks				7	106	CMC
FLECOMPRON EIGHT	6 TA4J, 6	SH3G	25	4	191	COMFITWING ONE
EOD	*****		****	1	8	EDDGRULANT
NAVCOMSTA	****			9	168	COMNAVTELCOMM
CBLANTREP Caribbean	****		·	****	3	COMCBLANT
Naval Mobil Construction	BAT			17	366	COMCBLANT
NAVDENCLINIC	****			10	19	BUMED
CAAC				1	9	COMNAVSTA
Naval Special Warfare Gr	oup			3	26	NAVSPECWARGRU TWO
Personnel Support Det				2	48	COMNAVPERSCOM
Naval Broadcasting Servi Detachment	ce				18	NAVBCSTSDC
Naval Legal Service Offi Detachment	ce			3	3	NAVLEGSVCOFF
Defense Courier Service Detachment				mer) 12044	3	DIRDEFCURSERV Ft. Mead, MD
PATRON Roosevelt Roads	5 P3			38	102	PATWINGSLANT
Permanent Non-Naval Unit	s (Non-Res	erve)				/
Coast Guard Patrol Squad	ron Two			13	80	CCGDSEVEN

ROOSEVELT ROADS, PUERTO RICO	<u>)</u> (Contir	nued)					
	raft Board			On Board n/Other	Enliste On Boar		
Permanent Non-Naval Units (M	Von-Reser	<u>-ve)</u> (C	ont	inued)			
Defense Fuels Quality Assura NAVOSH Antilles Consolidated School AFWTF Target Service	****	identy	***************************************	1 18	1 80 4	DEFFUEL 	SUPPCEN
American Red Cross Navy Federal Credit Union FBI USO	**************************************		***************************************			 	
<u>Permanent Totals</u>					4,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,		
Total Military:	20		52	279	2,745		
	USDH	NFUSC	•	CONTR	FND	NFFNC E	NI
Total Civilian:	433	345		573	prote 10044	anus edoto .	#### ####
	Aircra	aft_		Person Officer/E			el (RON) /Enlisted
Average Daily Transients:	17			25	52	107	150

REMARKS: (1) Other Offices on base include:

Navy Relief
Child Care
SATO
D.P.D.O.
Boy Scouts of America
Girl Scouts of America
Animal Shelter
McDonald's

- (2) Largest NAVSTA in world, 8,044 acres.
- (3) Can berth up to 495 officers and 1,020 enlisted in barracks.
- (4) Two Primary schools (grades K though 12) for dependents are maintained onboard.
- (5) Air Terminal provides services for 1,587 passengers arriving/ departing per month.
- (6) Flying club has 1 Piper 140E, 2 Cessna 172.

ROTA, SPAIN

(NAVSTA)

Command & Support - CNO (CINCUSNAVEUR)

Furnishing Limited Support to:

NAVRADSTA (T) Moron MADRID DET

	craft Board	Officer On _Aviation/			
Permanent Naval Units (Non-	-Reserve)				
COMNAVACT ROTA SP	****	1	MOTO MARK	*****	COMFAIRMED Naples IT
NAVSTA ROTA SP 2 0	012	14	44	809	COMNAVACT Rota SP
FLTLOGSUPPRON TWO TWO 3 k	(C130F	21	3	184	COMFAIRMED Naples IT
FAIRECONRON TWO 5 E	EA3B, 1 PC	3B 59	13	463	COMFAIRMED Naples IT
BRIG ROTA SP	,		1	20	COMNAVACT Rota SP
CCU ROTA SP	****	****		10	COMNAVACT Rota SP
NAVOCEANCOMCEN ROTA SP	****	1	19	61	NAVEASTOCEANCEN
1					Norfolk, VA
ENV SUPPORT TM NOCC ROTA SE	·	****	2	23	NAVOCEANCOMCEN Rota
EODMU EIGHT DET ROTA SP			1	6	EODMU EIGHT
			-	· ·	Sigonella IT
NAVINSERVRA ROTA SP			1	1	NAVINVSERV EUREG
				•	London UK
COMCBLANT MLO ROTA SP		****	****	1	COMCBLANT
NAVCALAB ROTA SPP	****	****	1	2	NAVAVNDEPOTOFSCEN
				400	PAX RIVER MD
NAVBCSTSVC DET ROTA SP	****	****	****	20	NAVBCSTSVC WASH DC
RESALEACT ROTA SP	****	****	1.	## W	COMNAVACT SPAIN
NAVLEGSVCOFF DET ROTA SP	****	****	6	6	NAVLEGSVCOFF
The state of the s			w	.	Naples, IT
COMARSURVRECFORSIXTHFLT DET		13	3	47	COMNAVACT ROTA SP
ROTA SP		4.4.	~	-1 /	COMMANDI RUIH SE
BRDENCLINIC ROTA SP	****	****	10	20	NAVDENCEN NAPLES IT
FOSIF ROTA SP	****	****	27	73	CINCUSNAVEUR
1 Surface of 1 1 Court 1 1 Court			2. /	/3	London UK
NAESU COORD OFF ROTA SP	****	non 1000	1	1	
NAVHOSP ROTA SP	****	1	90	162	NAESU Philadelphia BUMED
NAVCOMTELSTA ROTA SP	****		44	731	
THE COLLEGIA TO THE OF			-+-+	/31	COMNAVCOMTELCOM WASH DC
DEFCOURIERSVC ROTA SP	****	****	1	8	DEFCOURIERSVC REG
				0	
					CMDR RHEIN MAIN
CRYPTSUPGRU SIXTHFLT ROTA S	e	*****	2	14	AB GM
ROICC ROTA SP	, — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — —	****	2 3	1.4	NAVCOMTELSTA ROTA SP
MCSFCO ROTA SP		****	ა 2	74	OICC MED MADRID SP
risaar asa isa isa ar			<u>ا</u>	/4	MCSFBN LANT Norfolk
CO FOXTROT MARSPIBN ROTA SP		****	4	-7 d	VSMED Naples
PERSUPPDET ROTA SP		****	3	71 54	NAVCOMTELSTA ROTA SP
s man s sur sur t t del laus I I Shad I [7] had I	*****		3	J4	PERSUPPACT EUR
NAMTRAGRUDET ROTA SP	****			-3	Naples IT
ronressiyarswaamii istariin air		****		3	NAMTRAGRU Millington
FLTIMAGCENALNT ROTA SP		****	1	9	TN
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·			1	7	FLTIMAGCOMLANT
					Norfolk, VA

					,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,
ROTA, SPAIN (Continued)					
Activities and Units Supported	Aircraft On Board	Officer (Aviation			Administrative Superior
Permanent Naval Units	Non-Reserv	<u>e)</u> (Continuec	1)		
NAVRECONSUPPACT ROAT SE		7	· 1	86	CINCUSNAVEUR London UK
COMSERVFORSIXTHFLT DET			·	1	COMSERVFORSIXTHFLT
NAVPHIBSCOL NAVLEAD SDL	JTY ROTA SP		******	7	NAVPHISCOL Little Creek VA
1STRESNAVCONSTBRIG DET	ROTA SP			1	20THNAVRESCONSTREG Gulfport MS
NAVELEXCEN DET ROTA SP	****		******	assist solve	NAVELEXCEN Portsmouth VA
COMFAIRMED AEROMED SAFE	UNIT ROTA	SF 1	. ****	*****	COMFAIRMED NAPLES IT
Permanent Non-Naval Uni	ts (Non-Re	serve)			
DRMO TORREJON OSB ROTA	SP	****	*****	*****	DRMO TORREJON AB SP.
DET 1 625ALSS ROTA SP		(USAF)	1	7	625ALSS TORREJON
CDRMTMC CADIZ SP	****	(USA)	2	6	CDRMTMC EUROPE
Veterinary Service/		(USA)	1	4	34TH MEDICAL DET
AAEMVI-VET-ROTA SP					VICENZA IT
AFSFEC American Red Cross			****		HQ USAFE SGPC ARC EUA UNIT 30305
DOD Dependent Schools	***************************************	siase 1950e	****	*****	DODDS-MED REGIONAL OFF
DPSDBO DET ROTA SP DECA COMSY ROTA SP		0000 0000 0000 0000	****	 13	DPSO Charleston DECA/EUR/MED
				alla "con"	
PERMANENT UNIT TOTALS:				***************************************	
Total Military:	11	118	288	2,998	
	USDH	<u>NFUSC</u>	CONTR	FND	NFFNC FNI
Total Civilian:	369	313	925	1000cc abades	350 1,162
Activities and Units Supported	Aircraft On Board	Officer (Aviation		Enlisted <u>On Board</u>	Administrative Superior
Deployed Units Support	(Non-Reserv	<u>e)</u>			
PATRON DET	2 P3C	11	1	30	COMFAIRMED Naples IT
NMCB	***************************************		<u>21</u>	<u>396</u>	CMCBLANT
Deployed Unit Totals:	2	11	22	426	
er e	Airc	<u>raft</u> Of	Personr ficer/Er		Personnel (RON) Officer/Enlisted
Average Daily Transients	5:	5	15	30	9 18
					·

SIGONELLA, SICILY, ITALY

(NAS) (NON ND)

Command & Support - CNO (CINCUSNAVEUR)

Furnishing Limited Support To:

COMSCMED Afloat Units Fleet Air Reconnaissance Squadron TWO (VQ-2) Personnel Exchange Program Detachment, Catania, Sicily NATO Mine Depot Sigonella, Sicily NATO AMMO/POL Pier Augusta Bay, Sicily NATO POL Depot Augusta Bay, Sicily NATO Ammunition Depot Augusta Bay, Sicily NATO Ammunition Depot Palermo, Sicily NATO Missile Depto, Santo Stefano, Sardinia ROICC COMISO, Italy USAF COMDET, 40th TAG, Reggio Calabria, Italy USAF 487th TMW Comiso, Italy U. S. Coast Guard Station, Lampedusa, Italy

U. S. Sixth Fleet Port Services

U. S. Consulate General, Palermo, Sicily

Activities and Units Airc	raft	Officer On	Board	Enlisted	Administrative
Supported On B	<u>pard</u>	Aviation/	Other	On Board	Superior
<u>Permanent Naval Units (Non-R</u>	eserve)				
NAS 3 C1:	2, 1 VP3	16	41	703	COMFAIRMED
CFM ASWOC Sigonella	., . V	10	2	40	COMFAIRMED
HC-4 6 CH	= 70	26		207	COMFAIRMED
FLTAVCENEUR	J-:-	20	****	207 2	
L. T. I WACTIVEOU					LANTFLT AUDIO
Marine Barracks		*****	3	122	VISUAL COMMAND
MOMAG Unit Five		*********			CG FMFLANT NORVA
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·			****	31	MOMAG CHASN SC
NAVAVNLOGCEN (CALAB)	****	***** #***		3	NAVAVNLOGCEN DET EAST PAX
VR-24 3 T3	7, 6 C2A	32	6	237	COMFAIRMED
Rapid Response Pool					COMFAIRMED
ROICC MED CONTR OFC SIG	****	****	8	***	OICC Spain
SIG High Level Terminal	*****		****	4	CTF
COMCBLANT DET	****	1000 MINO	****	1	CBLANT NORVA
Navy Commissary Branch Store	****			12	Commissary Store
					Naples, IT
Branch Dental Clinic Sig (2)	locations	s)	4	8	NRDC Napies, IT
Branch Naval Hospital Sig (2	location	ns)	12	37	NRDC Naples, IT
CCPO, Sigonella	****	****		***	CCPO Naples, IT
HSL LAMPS DET SIG		2		8	COMFAIRMED
NCBLANT FLT MAT LIAISON Off.	Sig			1	COMCBLANT
NAVBCTSVC DET 15 (AFRTS)			****	19	SEB Vicenza
Navy Courier Service Det		•••	1	9	NAVCURSERV Naples
Navy Exchange		****	1	****	NEX Naples, IT
Navy Legal Services Off. Det		****	6	3	NLSO Naples, IT
NAVCOMS Med Det Sigonella			6	127	NAVCAMSMED Italy
NAVSTACOMDET		****	1	21	NAVCAMSMED DET
NIS Office, Resident Assistar	nt				NAVINSERVO London
NOCD		W-0 mm	1	17	NAVOCEANCOMCEN ROTA
NPPS BR, Repro Fac	****			····	NPPS Det Naples
PERSUPPDET			3	37	PERSUPPACT Naples
HQ AF South Sigonella	****	1			AF South Naples, IT
Flt Support Det	****	****	****	-	

	ircraft n Board	Officer On Aviation/			Administrative Superior
ermanent Naval Units (No		(continued)			
laval Internal Relations	1000 PAN	despe intere	****	1	
Act, Det 2 PECWARGRU 2 Det 6	40000 10000	****	2	8	NSWG TWO
ermanent Non-Naval Units	(Non-Rese	erve)			
laterial Transp Office,	and deter	1864 Jilan	*****	*****	SUPPO Sigonella
Movement Coord	*				NAMEL NAME OF THE
AI Corporation	****	***	****	20000 MONTO	NAESU NAS SIG
liBud	***	****	***	***	NAS Sigonella
merican Red Cross				***	ARC Naples
stronautical Corp of Ame		***	***		NAVCAMSMEDDET Sig NAS Sigonella
ank of Sicily, Sigonella Branch (2 locations)	*****	****	****		MHO DIGNUETIS
Branch (2 locations) Beech Aircraft Corp.		****	***	ation 18000	NAESU
oeing Vertol Corp.	****			****	NAESU
oston University		****			NCFA
arabinieri (Italian	****				NAS Sigonella
National Police)					
hrysler Corp (Auto Sales	.)	****		****	NEX Sigonella
ity College of Chicago		****		****	NCFA
ODDSM	way and		, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	**********	DEP SUPT DODDS Madrid
RMO Sigonella		usede stank	····	4000-4000	DRMO Europe
etroit Diesel Allison	****	****		****	NAESU
mbry-Riddle Aeronautical	Univ.	****		****	NCFA
lavy Exchange Concessiona			****		NEX Sigonella
ord Motor Company (Auto			****		NEX Sigonella
eneral Electric Corp.	****	*****	****	10000 10000	NAESU
eneral Motors Corps (Aut	o Sales)	200AP WOOL	****	1000 0000	NEX Sigonella
rumman Aerospace	****	****	***	1100 000	NAESU
l&R Block	Maria 48100	****	····	****	NEX Sigonella
amen Aerospace Corp.		****	****	****	NAESU
atania Travel		***	****	****	NAS Sigonella
(ay & Associates	****	****	atoja 20092	***	NAESU
ockheed Aerospace	***************************************	sease 18000	****	*****	NAESU
avy Campus for Achieveme		*****		10110 10110	NCFA, Naples, IT
avy Federal Credit Union		****	****	ana	NAS Sigonella
avy Relief Society '	****	****	****	****	NAS Sigonella
ATO RAPCON/GCA Fac	www e	****		*****	21st Stormo IAF
QAR-DFSC	***	****	****	****	PQAR Naples, IT
Sabreliner Corp.	4004 2000	unite sease	****		NAESU
cheduled Airline Travel Office (SATO)	1000 400 0	um 1111	40,000 00000	***************************************	NAS Sigonella
ikorski Aircraft Corp.		****	****	****	NAESU
exas Instruments					NAESU
SA Veterinary Act SAF DET 2 625 MASG (MAC)	appen commo		1 1	4 9	NRMC Naples, IT 635 MASG Torrenjo AB Spain
ISAF OLA 478 TMW	40000 00000	****	2	3	COMISO AB
niversity of ARizona		****	<u> </u>		NCFA
Iniversity of HRIZONA Iniversity of Laverne		other with		***************************************	NCFA
University of Laverne University of Maryland		***** *****		****	NCFA
					inwi Fi

ATLANTI	C EXTRA-CONT	INENTAL FL	EET SUPPO	ORT STATION	IS
SIGONELLA, SICILY, ITAL	Y (Continued)	**************************************		
Activities and Units Supported	Aircraft <u>On Board</u>	Officer (Aviation		Enlisted On Board	Administrative Superior
Permanent Non-Naval Uni	ts (Non-Rese	rve) (Cont	inued)		
DMA Hydrographic/Topogr Center Rep	aphic	G000 2000	Person Street	made quire	DMA
Permanent Unit Totals:	Managar.				
Total Military:	19	87	101	1,674	
	<u>USDH</u>	NFUSC	CONTR	FND NF	FNC FNI
<u>Total Civilian</u> :	185	115	205	417 1	27 371
Activities and Units Supported	Aircraft <u>On Board</u>	Officer (_Aviation		Enlisted On Board	Administrative Superior
Deployable Units (Non-R	eserve)				
EOD Group 2 Detachment NAESU Sigonella	5006 0000 9000 0000	acted plans More state streambases	1	6 	COMEODGRU TWO NAESU Det Naples
Deployable Unit Totals:	10 to	*******	2	8	
Deployable Units Suppor	ted (Non-Res	erve)			
Patrol Squadron	9 P3C	66	3	283	COMFAIRMED/COMASW- FORSIXTHFLT
CVW (Corrosion DET)	4 Various	1	****	4	3000 S000
NMCB Det Sigonella		***	14	323	COMCBLANT
FLTAVCMDLANTDET, Sigone	11a <u>=</u>	1000 1000 1000 1000	***********		FLTAVCMDLANT
Deployed Unit Totals:	13	67	17	616	
	Aircr	aft (Persor Officer/E		Personnel (RON) Officer/Enlisted
Average Daily Transient	======================================		62	200	25 93

- ***1.** NAS Alameda, California ***6.** NAS Moffett Field, California 7. NAS North Island, San Diego, NAF El Centro, California
- NAS Fallon, Nevada California 3.
- 4. NAS Lemoore, California ***8.** NAS Whidbey Island, Washington
- *5. NAS Miramar, California * Naval Air Reserve Training Unit aboard Station

ALAMEDA, CALIFORNIA

(NAS)

Command & Support - CNO (CINCPACFLT)

Furnishing Limited Support To:

60th Military Airlift Wing, Travis AFB Military Traffic Management Command (MTMC), Western Region, Oakland Army Base

HDQS Company 23rd Marines

HDQS Presidio of California, San Francisco

DLA Subsistence Region Pacific, Alameda

NAVSEASYSCOM DET (PERA CV), Bremerton, WA

NAS Whidbey Island, Oak Harbor, WA

HDQS and Service Battalion DET BRAVO, 4th Marine Air Wing, Hayward, CA

FLEHOSPSUPPOFF Alameda

Defense Reutilization and Marketing Office (DRMO), Alameda, CA

NAVPRO, Westinghouse Electric Corp, Sunnyvale, CA

Military Sealift Command, Pacific (MSCPAC), Oakland, CA

Federal Bureau of Investigation (FBI)

Drug Enforcement Administration DEA)

Bay TRACON

Chapman College

Embry-Riddle Aeronautical University

City of Alameda

Pacific Bell Co.

NAVSTA Treasure Island

Defense Property Disposal Region, Alameda Facility

Navy Recruiting District, San Francisco

U. S. Army Veterinary Activity, Alameda

NASA/AMES Research Center, Moffett Field

College of Alemeda

Activities and Units Supported	Aircraft On Board	Officer On Aviation/O		Enlisted On Board	Administrative Superior
Permanent (Tenant) Nav	al Units (Non	-Reserve)			
NAS Alameda	2 UC12B	9	15	518	COMSTRKFIGHWINGPAC
Marine Corps Security	Force	****	3	127	NAS Alameda
CSSF	****	·	2	4	COMNAVAIRPAC
Students	****		11	6	COMNAVAIRPAC
NAESU DET Alameda	****		****	1	NAESU Moffett Field
NAVAVNDEPOT Alameda		9	6	20	NAVAVNLOGCEN
Students	****		3	10	NAS Alameda
PERSUPPDET Alameda	****	****	. 1	36	PERSUPPACT Puget Sound
NAVOCEANCOMDET Alameda	****		1	14	NAVOCEANFAC SDIEGO
NISO Alameda	*****	****		1	NISO SFRAN
EOD MU-9 DET Alameda	****		1	4	EOD MU-9
NTCC Alameda		****	1	25	NAVCOMMSTA Stockton
CBU-416			1.	48	NAS Alameda
NAVDISVECTECOLCONCEN A	lameda		10	14	BUMED
BRMEDCLINIC Alameda	****		8	46	NAVREGMEDCEN Dakland
BRDENCLINIC Alameda	NAME (1970)	week entre .	6	11	Naval Dental Center

PACIFIC CONTINENTAL FLEET SUPPORT STATIONS ALAMEDA, CALIFORNIA (Continued) Aircraft Officer On Board Enlisted Administrative Activities and Units Aviation/Other On Board Superior Supported <u>On Board</u> Permanent (Tenant) Naval Units (Non-Reserve) (Continued) NPPS Oakland NPPS REPROFAC Alameda NAVEDTRASUPPCEN Alameda ----NETSCPAC San Diego 2 SUPSHIP SFRAN SUPSHIP SFRAN Alameda 4 387 COMLOGGRUONE SIMA SFRAN COMNAVCOMTELCOM NARDC SFRAN 22 2 25 SUBDEVERP ONE SUBDEVGRPONE DET A --------3 PACFLTIMGCEN Moffett FLTIMGFACPAC Alameda ---- · CAAC/NADSAP DET Alameda ----1 ARSC San Diego 6 PWC SFRAN, Dakland --------Aviation Dept, NSC Oakland **** --------Permanent (tenant) Non-Naval Units (Non-Reserve) American Red Cross NAS Alameda Navy Relief Regional Office ------------NAS Alameda ALFA Federal Credit Union Defense Logistic Agency (DeCA) Alameda DLA DDOC-FAA Defense Logistic Agency DDOC-FAA SATO Official ----SATO Treasure USPS U. S. Postal Service ----**** Permanent Unit Totals: 2 84 1,330 Total Military: 18 USDH NFUSC CONTR FND NFFNC FNI Total Civilian: 556 78 4,985 Aircraft Officer On Board Enlisted Administrative Activities and Units Supported On Board Aviation/Other On Board Superior Deployable (Tenant) Units (Non-Reserve) 33 COMNAVAIRPAC COMCARGRU-3 12 11 8 MH53E 537 6 1 COMASWWINGPAC HELMINERON FIFTEEN 32 37 COMNAVAIRPAC USS CARL VINCENT (CVN-70) --2,633 COMNAVAIRPAC USS ABRAHAM LINCOLN (CVN-72) 40 130 2,881 50 566 COMNAVSURFPAC USS ARKANSAS (CGN-41) ------------1,421 USS SAMUEL GOMPERS (AD-37) COMSERVGRUONE 23 121 221 8,071 Deployable Unit Totals: Reserve Forces/Training (Tenant) Units On Board Officer Units On Board Aviation Other On Board Enlisted AcDu/SelRes AcDu/SelRes Supported <u> Aircraft</u> AcDu/SelRes 3 C9B 27 85 VR-55 11 1 3 115 9 A6E, 4 KA6D 5 142 137 **UΔ-304** 38 1 === HS-85 6 SH3H 5 20 1 3 86 93 5 RH53 5 11 1 3 133 137 HM-19

ALAMEDA, CALIFORNIA (Continued)

Reserve Forces/Training (Tenant) Units Continued)

Units <u>Supported</u>	On Board Aircraft	Aviā	On Board ation 'SelRes	Oth			Enlisted SelRes
MAG 46 DET B	1 TA4F, 4 A	44M, 5	39	7	15	205	358
NAVAIRES Alameda	····	11		13	i	144	
CARGRU-0387	****				13		11
AIRPAC SUPPLY		****	3	****		****	25
NISRO-2687	*****			****	10		3
IVTU-0120	****		****	****	21		1
CVN-72	****		5	****	****		45
NAVMIC-0620	****	****	****	****	12		10
NAVMIC-1220	····	****	. ****		18		10
NORA-1887	****	****	4	****			13
STRKWARCTR	****			****	13		
4TH MAW MED MAG 42	****	****	*****	*****	5	****	13
NAS ALAMEDA MED/DEN-0187	7		****	****	6		28
NAS ALAMEDA-0187	****		****	****	3		37
NAVMIC-1420	****		*****	****	13		4
NAVMIC-2020	*****	****	****	****	16	****	7
JICPAC-1287		****	*****		22	****	24
JICPAC-1187	*****	*****	****	****	22		28
JICPAC-0620	****	****	****	****	12		17
VTU-8787	****			****	13	****	3
VTU-0187		****	****	****	5	****	****
NAVAIRSYS-1187			12				****
NAVAVNDEPOT ALA-0187		****	15				
MACG-8787			****	****		****	23
RECORDS REVIEW	**************************************			***************************************		***************************************	15
Air Reserve Totals:	38	42	174	24	236	795	1,157
			P	ersonne	1	Personne	1 (RON)
	Aircr	aft	Offic	cer/Enl	isted	Officer/	<u>Enlisted</u>

Aircraf		Personnel Officer/Enlisted	Personnel (RON) Officer/Enlisted
Average Daily Transients:	4	9 4	4 2

REMARKS: (1) USS TEX (CGN-39) Homeport changed to Bremerton, to undergo overhaul.

(2) USS CARL VINSON (CVN-70) Homeport changed to NAS Alameda due Sep 92.

(COMNAVBASE S	San Diego) Comma	and & Suppor	t - CNO (CINCPACELT)
Aircraft On Board			Administrative Superior
Non-Reserve)			
1 C12	6 10 2 3 3 1	62 18 109 16 2	COMFITAEWWINGPAC NAF El Centro NEXCEN San Diego ATKRON 128 NRMC San Diego NRDC San Diego SOUTHWEST COMNAV- FACENGCOM
11 A4	1 1 1 	9 22 2	PSA San Diego CNATRA NAVOCEANCOMFAC San Diego
		8	DECA SOUTHWESTREG
	1	2 5	DEPT OF JUSTICE NAVCRUITDIST San Diego
ts (Non-Reser	·ve)		
		APPENDENCE CONT.	
12	7 22	256	
<u>USDH</u>	NFUSC CONTR	<u>FND</u> <u>NF</u>	FFNC FNI
64	100 262	40,000 20120	****
Aircraft On Board			Administrative Superior
d (Non-Reserv	<u>/e)</u>		
10 F14 4 E2 10 A6 9 A6 8 F18 15 TA4 15 TA4 8 FA18 8 H53 4 H53 7 H53 1 C130 1 FA18	50** 1** 50 35 18** 40** 40** 19 57 8 26 8 4 1	51 20 42 34 82 50 132 130 17 81 11 22 12	COMFITAEWWINGPAC COMMATVAQWINGPAC COMMATWINGONE CNATRA CNATRA CNATRA 4 3RD MAW 3RD MAW 3RD MAW 3RD MAW 3RD MAW CGFMFPAC HQ 38GR UK COMNAVSPECWARCOMM DOD 4 3RD MAW
	Aircraft On Board Non-Reserve) 1 C12 11 A4 12 USDH 64 Aircraft On Board d (Non-Reserve) 10 F14 4 E2 10 A6 9 A6 8 F18 15 TA4 15 TA4 15 TA4 8 FA18 8 H53 7 H53 1 C130 1 C130	Aircraft Officer On Board Aviation/Other Non-Reserve) 1 C12 6 10	On Board

Activities and Units Supported	Aircraft <u>On Board</u>	Officer On Aviation/O		Enlisted <u>On Board</u>	Administrative Superior
Deployed Units Suppo	ted (Reserve)				
VFA-303	5 F18	-	7	28	CVRW-30
VFC-13	*****	****		18	CVRW-30
CALIF NATIONAL GUARD			1	10	TASK FORCE GRIZZLY
CVN-15	32 Misc	****	67	151	
VFA-37	6 FA18	***************************************	20	100	COMNAVAIRPAC
VMO-4	20 V10		4	11	MAG 2
VS-38	4 53	****	1	13	CAMASWWINGPAC
VMFAT-101	1 FA18	***************************************		5	4 3RD MAW
VAQ-129	6 A6	****	24	47	COMMATVAQWINGPAC
	Aircra	ft Off		n nel*** Enlisted	Personnel (RON)*** Officer/Enlisted

REMARKS: (1) Other Offices on base include: Navy Relief Society.

^{(2) **} Where single number is indicated, local records do not indicate flight status of officers.

^{(3) ***} Based on annual transit man days.

······································					······································		
FALLON, NEVADA							
(NAS)		Com	mand & Su	pport - CNO	(CINCPACFLT)		
Activities and Units Supported	Aircraft On Board		On Board on/Other	Enlisted On Board			
Permanent Naval Units ()	Non-Reserve)						
NAS NAVOCEANCOMDET Fallon	2 UH1N, 1 C12		8 14	214 10	COMSTRKFIGHTWINGPAC NAVOCEANCOMFAC SDIEGO CA		
Branch Navy Exchange	****		- 1	****	NAVES OFF NAS Lemoore CA		
Branch Commissary Store	*****		****	6	OINC NAVCOMSYSTO- REG Oakland CA		
Branch Dental Clinic	****	****	- 3	4	NDC SFRAN CA		
Branch Medical Clinic	****		2 3	23	NRMC Oakland CA		
VFA-106 DET Fallon	****		_ 2				
·			_	94	VFA-106 Cecil Field, FL		
EODMUNINE Det Fallon	***************************************		- 2	10	EODMUNINE, Vallejo, CA		
PERSUPPDET Fallon	***************************************	****	_ 1	15	PSA TREASURE ISLAND SFRAN		
NTCC Fallon	*****	*****	- 1	15	NAVCOMSTA Stockton, CA		
VFA-125 Det Fallon	****	****	- 2	88	COMSTRKFIGHTWINGPAC		
NAVSTKWARCEN	6 FA18, 2 A6, 2 SH3	, 3	0 18	100	CNO		
NAS Fallon Security Det	****		- 1	64	CO NAS Fallon		
NAS Fallon AIMD	****	****	- 3	92	CO NAS Fallon		
VFA-127	16 F5, 6 FA18	3 1	8 4	25	COMSTRKFIGHTWINGPAC		
NAS Fallon A/C OPDET				42	CO NAS Fallon		
ROICC			- 4	2	WESTNAVFACENGCOM		
NWACC Det Fallon	****			<u></u>	NWACC Corona, CA		
Permanent Non-Naval Unit	s (Non-Reserv	<u>/e)</u>					
Federal Credit Union	-		****	1884 PROP	ALFA Cr Union		
NIS	····	****		****	NIS SFRAN		
American Red Cross	****	u	2000 2000	******	CO NAS Fallon		
Permanent Unit Totals:				articularing arriv			
Total Military:	35	6	8 60	804			
	USDH	<u>NFUSC</u>	CONTR	FND NF	FNC FNI		
Total Civilian:	218	180	720		ann pan		
	Aircraf	<u>t</u>	Person Officer/	nnel <u>Enlisted</u>	Personnel (RON) Officer/Enlisted		
Average Daily Transients	10		15	60	15 . 60		
REMARKS: (1) Other Off	REMARKS: (1) Other Offices on the base include:						
U. S. Post Office Navy Relief Society Branch Troy State College Allen Division of CAELINK McDonnell-Douglas AHNTEC/Frontier Engineering Beach Aerospace Sanders Associates				ctra Researd Internation mman Field I al Cadets New Shop Corp eral Dynamic	Rep		

LEMOORE, CALIFORNIA

(NAS)

Command & Support - CNO (CINCPACFLT)

Furnishing Limited Support To:

Navy & Marine Corps Reserve Training Center, Fresno, California Fort Ord, California CG, Sixth Army, Presidio, San Francisco, California 42 NRRS, Hamilton AFB, California

Activities and Units Supported	Aircraft On Board			Board Other		Administrative Superior
Permanent Naval Units	(Non-Reserve)					
NAS	3 HH1N, 2 L	JC12B	12	20	364	COMSTRKFIGHTWINGPAC
AIMD NAS Lemoore		- · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	****	5	470	CO NAS Lemoore
A/C OPDET Lemoore	****			****	93	CO NAS Lemoore
Security DET		USN	1	····	118	CO NAS Lemoore
the the test of the year and t		USMC		1	3	
NTTC Lemoore	4000		****	*****	19	COMNAVTELCOM Stockton
CAAC	****		****	****	3	COMNAVBASE SD
Navy Exchange	****		****	1	n	NAVRESSO FSO
DECA Lemoore	am *****				7	DECA Oakland
cbu-406	*****			2	53	CO NAS Lemoore
COMSTRKFIGHTWINGPAC	****		9	12	. 44	COMNAVAIRPAC
NAESU DET Lemoore	****		, ,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	1	ż	NAESU Phila.
FASOTRAGRUPAC DET	****				17	FASOTRAGRUPAC
Naval Hospital	ment other		****	60	175	COMNAVMEDCOM SW REG SD CA
NAMTRADET	****	USN	1		115	NAMTRAGRUDET,
Delian to the transfer of		USMC		1	31	Memphis, TN
ROICC		we will I we	****	ī	1000-0000	WESTDIVNAVFAC- ENGCOM SB CA
NLSO DET Lemoore	****			6	2	NLSO TI SF CA
NOCD DET Lemoore	Hus			1	13	NOCF San Diego
STRKFIGHTWEPSCHOLPAC	ance en		10	1	34	COMSTRKFIGHTWINGPAC
Br Dental Clinic	****			9	17	NAVDENCLIN SF
FLTIMAGCENPAC	***** *****			, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	12	FLTIMAGCOMPAC
FLITTHOUSINGHU						San Diego, CA
NAUDAC	****			1	***	COMNAVDAC
NAVDAF						Alameda, CA
PSD	***** *****		****	1	29	PERSUPPACT SF
•	***** Table	USMC	4	1	18	HQ Marine Corp
MATSG	4 FA18A, 3		15	4	208	COMSTRKFIGHTWINGPAC
VAQ-34	5 FA18A	USN	24	5	332	COMSTRKFIGHTWINGPAC
VFA-125	6 FA18B	USNR	19		3	CONCINCT TOWN AND THE
	10 FA18C	USMC	5	****	68	
		USAF	1	****		
	15 FA18D	NONUS		1		
, m. 1	6 T34C	USN	20		114	
Students	****				T T -4	
Students	****	USNR	18 9		57	
Students Students	****	USMC NONUS			3/ 3	
Pernament Non-Naval Ur	nits (Non-Rese	erve)				
						·
American Red Cross						
Lemoore Br Navy Relief			### ###		****	

PAC	CIFIC CONTINE	NTAL FLEET	SUPPORT	STATIONS		
LEMOORE, CALIFORNIA (CO	ONTINUED)		***************************************			
Pernament Non-Naval Uni	its (Non-Rese	<u>rve)</u> (Cont	inued)			
Alfa Federal Credit Un: NAS Br Post Office	i on	*****	****	sand News		
Permanent Unit Totals:	***************************************	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	-			
Total Military:	54	158	138	2,424		
	<u>USDH</u>	NFUSC	CONTR	<u>END</u> <u>N</u>	<u>FFNC</u>	FNI
Total Civilian:	834	534	849		**** ****	
Activities and Units Supported	Aircraft <u>On Board</u>		On Board n/Other	Enlisted <u>On Board</u>		istrative perior
Deployable Units (Non-F	Reserve)					
CVW-9 VFA-22 VFA-25 VFA-97 VFA-97 VFA-113 VFA-137 VFA-146 VFA-147 VFA-151 SEAOPDET Deployable Unit Totals: Reserve Forces/Training	<u>units</u>		5 4 5 5 5 5 4 4 50 Board Of		CSFWP CSFWP CSFWP CSFWP CSFWP CSFWP CSFWP CSFWP CO NAS	RGRU-7 S Lemoore
Units Supported	On Board <u>Aircraft</u>	Aviatio <u>AcDu/Sel</u>		ther u/SelRes		ard Enlisted Ou/SelRes
NAVAIRESCEN NAVRESCRUITCOM DET One NASL 3476 DET PT Mugu VFA-303 VFA-303 DET Lemoore Air Reserve Totals:	12 FA18A ===	4 1	9 3 6 1 	7	55 2 127 10	2 - 41 7 107 <u></u>
	fices on the	base incl	ude:			·
NCFA Chapma West F Embry- McDonn Ford A NAVAIF Civili Hughes Genera	an College Hills Junior Riddle Aeron Dell-Douglas Aerospace RSYSCOM Field An Welfare Ro Aircraft Col RI Electric Calibration L	College autical Un Representa Represent ecreation rporation	iversity tive ative	an	;	

LEMOORE, CALIFORNIA (Continued)

REMARKS: (Continued)

(1) Other offices on the base include: (Continued)

Naval Investigative Service
Naval Publication and Printing Service Reprographic Facility
Naval Air Technical Services Facility Representative
Naval Training Systems Center Representative
Naval Weapons Center, China Lake, Tactical Trainer Software
Naval Air Crew Combat Training Systems
PMTC Detachment

- (2) NAS Lemoore furnishes Household Effects Transportation Services for all services' dependents within Kings, Fresno and Tulare counties.
- (3) NAS Lemoore conducts Fire Fighting School for personnel assigned to CV's and CAG's in the Pacific Fleet.
- (4) Two primary schools (grades 1 through 8) for dependents are maintained on board NAS Lemoore.
- (5) Lemoore Navy Flying Club: 1 T34B, 2 Cessna 150, 1 Cessna 172.
- (6) In addition to the transient personnel cited above, Air terminal Services are provided for more than 1,423 passengers arriving/ departing per month.

MIRAMAR, CALIFORNIA

(NAS)

Command & Support - CNO (CINCPACLFT)

Furnishing Limited Support To:

NAS North Island NAF El Centro MED EVAC

MED EVAC Marine Corps Air Station El Toro Third Marine Aircraft Wing El Toro General Dynamics Aerospace (Airlift missiles to Cape Canaveral) USAF (Tactical, Trainers, Logistics)

Permanent Naval Units	(Non-Reserve)				Superior
NAS	11 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1				
	Model Artists	8	22	353	COMFITAEWWINGPAC
AIMD	****	****	11	960	CO, NAS MIRAMAR
Security Det	*****	****	1	118	CO, NAS MIRAMAR
CAACTR	-	****	1	3	COMNAVBASE SDIEGO
COMFITAEWWINGPAC	##### ################################	1.4	13	34	COMNAVAIRPAC SDIEGO
CBU-405	****	****	1	54	CO, NAS MIRAMAR
CARAEWFNSCOL	**************************************	15	2	3	COMFITAEWWINGPAC
USNR	*****	1		****	prints andman
USAF	****	1	····		PRODUCT ADDRESS ASSESSMENT ASSESS
Students USN	****	2	****		****
F-14D FLT INTRO TEAM		4	2	5	COMFITAEWWINGPAC
	43 F14, 2 T34C	38	7	607	COMFITAEWWINGPAC
USNR		17	5	34	min
Students USN	Militar mining	67	****	137	#*** acc:
Students USNR	*****	41		70	***************************************
	6 F16, 16 A4,	14	4	163	COMFITAEWWINGPAC
	4 T2	10	4	19	man at the and a reserve to the
	8 A4, 6 F16,	17	4	119	CNO OP-05
	2 TF16, 4 F14,	5	5	11/	
	1 TA4	5		10	ation 1400
USAF	I 171-4	1	****	10	
	11 E2C, 3 C2A	27	5	241	
USNR	11 E2U, 3 U2H	10	7	241	COMFITAEWWINGPAC
	****	3		~	****
Foreign	*****	ა 29			****
Students USN				60	
Students USNR	*****	27		1	
NAVOCEANCOMDET		****	1	8	NAVOCEANCOMFAC,
	****			*****	San Diego, CA
NAESUDET MIRAMAR		****	1	3	NAESUDET San Diego
BR COMSYSTO	*****			20	DECASWREG El Toro, C
NAMTRAGRUDET MIRAMAR		***************************************	2	142	NAMTRAGRU MEMPHIS
HRO Miramar Resident		*****		****	HRO, North Island
Publick Works Center		*****	****	****	PWC, San Diego
Family Housing Office		****		****	COMNAVBASE San Diego
NEX Miramar	****	****	1	***	CO NAS Miramar
FASOTRAGRUPAC DET Mir		****	1	12	FASOTRAGRUPAC NORIS
NAVALREHCEN Miramar	****	****	12	85	NAVMILPERSCOM WASH D
Patients	****	****	2	150	*****
PERSUPPDET Miramar	****	***	1	90	PERSUPPACE San Diego
NAVINSERVRA Miramar	****	*****	****		NAVINSERV SWREG San Diego
NSD Servmart	*****	****		*****	NSC San Diego
NTCC Miramar	****	****	****	22	NCTS San Diego
BRMEDCLINIC Miramar	****		4	39	NAVMEDCLINIC NAVSTA
BRDENCLINIC Miramar	****	****	8	16	NAVDENCEN San Diego
APTD	···· ·	3		21	NAVHOSP San Diego
FLTIMAGCENFAC Miramar	**** ****	***************************************	1	33	FLTIMAGCOM San Diego
NCFA	***		****	****	NETSCPAC, San Diego
DPS RF, NAS Miramar	*****	:			DPS, San Diego

	PACIFIC CONTIN	VENTAL FLEE	T SUPPOR	T STATIONS	
MIRAMAR, CALIFORNIA (C	Continued)				
Activities and Units Supported	Aircraft On Board	Officer O <u>Aviation</u>		Enlisted <u>On Board</u>	Administrative Superior
Permanent Naval Units	(Non-Reserve)	(Continued)		
NCTS Federal Fire Dept ROICC NAVAVNDEPOT NAVCONBRIG Miramar Prisoners Vet Clinic		100 000 100 000 100 000 100 000 100 000 100 000 100 000	2 10 2	5 130 260 3	NCTS San Diego Fed Fire Dept SDIEGO WESTNAVFACENGCOM NAVAVNDEPTO SDIEGO NMPC Washington, DC USA Med Dept, Fort Ord
Fermanent Non-Naval Ur	nits (Non-Reser	<u>-ve</u>)			FAA Regional Office
FAA U. S. Post Office Navy/Marine Corp Relie	ef Society		****		
<u>Permanent Unit Totals</u>	***************************************	4			
Total Military:	106	359	142	4,051	
	USDH	<u>NFUSC</u>	CONTR	FND NF	FNC FNI
Total Civilian:	1038	1070	247	are mire	and door and non
Activities and Units Supported	Aircraft <u>On Board</u>	Officer O <u>Aviation</u>		Enlisted <u>On Board</u>	Administrative Superior
Deployable Units (Non-	-Reserve)				
CVW-2 USNR CVW-11 USNR CVW-14		6 6 1 6 2	3 1 3 3	16 2 15 1	COMNAVAIRPAC COMNAVAIRPAC COMNAVAIRPAC
USNR CVW-15 USNR		5	4	14 2 181	COMNAVAIRPAC CVW-1
VF-1 USNR VF-2 USNR VF-11	11 F14 8 F14 9 F14	19 8 23 6 16	3 2 5 1	17 196 34 177	CVW-1 CVW-2 COMFITAEWWINGPAC
USNR VF-24 USNR	10 F14	3 26 12		21 176 26	COMFITAEWWINGPAC
VF-31 USNR VF-51 USNR	8 F14 10 F14 	15 2 15 10	5 3 1	188 15 160 32	COMFITAEWWINGPAC
VF-111 USNR VF-114 USNR	13 F14 6 F14	17 7 13 9	6 1 4	155 50 174 23	COMFITAEWWINGPAC COMFITAEWWINGPAC
VF-211 USNR VF-213 USNR	10 F14 6 F14	16 7 20 7	5 1 6	191 22 193 23	COMFITAEWWINGPAC COMFITAEWWINGPAC

1st Marine 3rd BN, 188	REMARKS: (1) Other of	Average Daily Transient		Air Reserve Totals:	lank BN, FMF Naval & Marine Corp Reserve Center	94 94 94 90 90 90	Units Supported NAVAIRESCEN Miramar	Reserve Forces/Training	NAVAIRLOGOFF New Orleans VR-55 Alameda VR-56 Norfolk VR-57 North Island VR-58 Jacksonville COMFLELOGSUPPWING MAC, USAF Rapid Deployment Joint T. USMC/TRANSPAC	Deployable Units Supported	Deployable Unit Totals:	VAW-112 USNR VAW-113 USNR VAW-114 USNR VAW-116 USNR VAW-117 USNR	Deployable Units (Non-	Activities and Units Supported	MIRAMAR, CALIFORNIA (C
Amphibi Armor	office/facilities	s. 10.5	Aircraft	39	***************************************	12 F14 10 F14 6 TA4J, 7 A4F 4 E2	On Board Aircraft	g Units	ns, LA Tactical Forc	rted (Reserve/Other	112	4 E2C	(Non-Reserve) (Con	Aircraft On Board	(Continued)
Force (FMF) ARNG National	es on the base	19	O++	31 191		## 10 0 6 4 4 6 4 4 6 4 6 4 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6	On Board Aviation AcDu/SelRes 5		11 10	/Other DOD)	416	19 19 19 11 11 11 12 7	(Continued)	Officer On Boar Aviation/Other	***************************************
Camp Pendleton City	include:	O	rersonnel icer/Enlisted	28 1,054	10 973	1 3 3 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	d Officer Other AcDu/SelRes				85 2,770	4 106		Board Enlisted On Board	***************************************
		10 1	Personnel (RON) Officer/Enlisted	612 3,096	71 2,010	156 125 132 128 72 100 82 103 24 24 27 78 505	On Board Enlisted AcDu/SelRes 21 68					COMFITAEWWINGPAC COMFITAEWWINGPAC COMFITAEWWINGPAC CVW-2 COMFITAEWWINGPAC COMFITAEWWINGPAC		Administrative Superior	

12)

MIRAMAR, CALIFORNIA (Continued)

REMARKS: (1) Other office/facilities on the base include: (Continued)

6220 USAR School, Bell CA 63rd Military Airlift Wing, Norton AFB 63rd USAR CMO, 7th INF Division, Fort Ord, CA California Army Natioanl Guard (training ares) City/County of San Diego (sanitary landfill, SWAT team) Co C, 540TH Maint BN CA-ARNG El Cajon County of San Diego (Hydrological data electronic distance range) County of San Diego (Sheriff firing range "A") Defense Nuclear Agency, Washington, D.C. EOD Mobile Unit Three Coronado Fleet Electronic Warfare Support Group, NAS NORIS F.B.I. HDORS, 7th Infantry Div., Fort Ord, CA Kelco (land use) McDonald's Miramar Gun Club (skeet/trap range) Natural History Museum (ecological studies) Naval Hospital Naval Ocean Systems Center (NOSC) Naval Special Warfare Group One, NAVPHIBASE Coronado Naval Air Warfare Center Public Works Center San Diego Gas & Electric (easement) San Diego State Univeristy (Biological studies/ROTC training) Scheduled Airline Ticket Office (SATO) Springtime Growers S. J. Harris (land use) Tactical Aircrew Combat Training System (TACTS) Tony Lee Oakley (beekeeper) University of California San Diego (Laser test site/whse space) U. S. Forest Service

MOFFETT FIELD, CALIFORNIA

(NAS)

Command & Support - CNO (CINCPACFLT)

Officer On Board Enlisted Administrative

Furnishing Limited Support To:

Naval and Marine Corps Reserve Training Center, San Jose, California Defense Property Disposal Region, Ogden, Utah Naval Investigative Service Resident Agency, Moffett Field Naval Air Reserve Training Unit, Alameda, California Army, Fresidio, San Francisco, California Army Communications Service Group (DET 2), Moffett Field Air Force 6594th Support Group, Sunnyvale, California Air Force Flant Representative Office, Lockheed, Sunnyvale, California Defense Investigative Service, Washington, D.C. NASA, Ames Research Center, Moffett Field, California Army Recruiting Main Station, Alameda, California

Moffett Field Flying Club, Moffett Field, California

Navy Campus for Achievement, San Diego, California

U. S. Army 9th Infantry, Fort Lewis, Washington

Naval Regional Medical Center, Dakland

Naval Education and Training Support Center

234th COMBAT Communications Squadron

Naval Regional Dental Center, NSA, Treasure Island, San Francisco, California Navy Supply Center, Oakland, California

California Air National Guard

Activities and Units

Counseling and Assistance Center, San Francisco Naval Base

Mutual Fire Fighting Aide Agreement with Mountain View, Palo Alto, Santa Clara County and Lockheed

Navy Printing and Publications Office, Oakland, California Aircraft

Supported	On Board	Aviation/C)ther	On Board	Superior
Permanent Naval Units	(Non-Reserve	2)			
NAS	1 C12B	9	37	578	COMPATWINGSPAC
COMPATWINGSPAC	****	18	10	49	COMNAVAIRPAC
COMPATWING TEN	*****	24	3	77	COMPATWINGSPAC
VP-31	1 UP3A, 1	TP3A, 101	9	569	COMPATWINGSPAC
	3 P3CU25.	4 P3C Mod.			
	1 P3C UI,	6 P3C U III			
Students USN/P	****	51		241	COMPATWINGSPAC
A/C Oper Det Moffett	F1d	****	****	72	NAS Moffett
NTCC	****	****	1	56	NAVCOMMSTA Stockton
NAMTRAGRUDET MFT FLD	****	1		88	NAMTRAGRU MFS
FASOTRAGRUPAC DET	****	16		51	FASOTRAGRUPAC
NAESU	*****	1	****	3	DINC NAESUPAC
NAVOCEANCOMDET	*****	*****	1	20	NAVOCEANCOMFAC San Diego
OICC/ROICC MFT FLD	*****		1	NAME (1988)	COMNAVFACENGCOM Western Division San Bruno, CA
Branch Clinic NRMC Oa	kland	*****	12	70	NRMC Oakland
Navy COMSYSTO	4001 1400		**** ****	16	DECA/SW Oakland DIST
Navy Exchange	****	****	1	****	CO NAS Moffett
Branch Dental NRDC			7	16	NRDC Treasure IS
CAA Ctr Moffett Fld	****			3	NAS Moffett Fld

PACIFIC CONTINENTAL FLEET SUPPORT STATIONS MOFFETT FIELD, CALIFORNIA (Continued) Activities and Units Aircraft Officer On Board Enlisted Administrative Supported On Board <u>Aviation/Other</u> <u>On Board</u> <u>Superior</u> Permanent Naval Units (Non-Reserve) (Continued) 42 PSA SFrancisco Personnel Support Det 1 EEAP Students 14 NAS Moffett Fld PACFLTAVCTR 1 7 FLTAVCENPAC Comp 2 SDiego --------Stanford/Santa Clara U. 4 9 4 Special Projects NAVPMOSSD Sunnyvale, CA 1 Office WASHDC NAS Moffett Fld NAS Moffett Fld LOCNAVEXCH Crows Landing *** NALF Crows Landing Br Clinic --**** 24 NAS Moffett Fld NALF Crows Landing Permanent Non-Naval Units (Non-Reserve) Household Effects, NSC, Oakland, Mft Det NAS Dakland American Red Cross ----**** Navy Relief Society United States Post Office --------Golden Bay Credit Union NASA, Ames Research Cen. Permanent Unit Totals: Total Military: 17 223 97 2.004 USDH NEUSC CONTR FNI FND NFFNC 503 39 Total Civilian: 640 Activities and Units Aircraft Officer On Board Enlisted Administrative Supported On Board Aviation/Other On Board Superior Deployable Units (Non-Reserve) 275 COMPATWING TEN VP-9 74 5 9 P30 67 73 292 281 VP-40 8 P3C 4 COMPATWING TEN 4 VP-46 COMPATWING TEN 8 P3C 8 P3C 253 COMPATWING TEN VP-47 5 63 Deployable Unit Totals: 33 277 18 1,101 On Board Officer Other On Board Enlisted On Board Aviation Units AcDu/SelRes Aircraft AcDu/SelRes AcDu/SelRes Supported RESPATWINGSPAC 17 NAVRESCEN MFT **** 8 **** **** **** 66 ------ 19 --------5 **** 49 ASWOC-880 ---30 5 6 ASW0C-1080 3 6 60 1 VP-91 7 F3CU3 124 1.68

MOFFETT FIELD, CALIFORNIA (Continued)

Reserve Forces/Training Units (Continued)

			On Boa	rd Offi	cer		
Units	On Board	Avia	ation	Oth	ner	On Board	Enlisted
Supported	Aircraft	AcDu	/SelRes	AcDu/	/SelRes	AcDu/S	elRes
VTU-8087	20000 20000	****			31	*****	****
NAVRESCEN San Jose	****	****	*****	1	83	16	240
NASMF Med/Dental-0280	****	****	****	*****	10	*****	18
NAVAIRSYSCOM-1380	****				6	*****	
NR ABFC FMP MMFC			****	****	5		78
NR ABFC MMF DET D	****	****	****	****	2		41
NR NAS NORIS 0180					3		41
NR RESPATWING 0180		*****	14		10	*****	6
<u> Air Reserve Totals</u> :	7	20	123	2	163	223	647
Non-Naval Reserve Trai	ning Units						
Air Navtional Guard (ANG)	4 HC130P 5 HH60G_	2	51	6	52	83	534
ANG Totals:	9	2	51	6	52	83	534
	Aircr	-aft		ersonne cer/En]		Personnel Officer/E	
Average Daily Transien	ts: 7		14		21	4	9

- REMARKS: (1) Aero Club Aircraft: 4 Cessna 152, 1 Cessna 172, 1 Piper Aero, 1 Piper Archer, 1 Piper Warrior, 1 Cessna 182 and 1 Cessna 205.
 - (2) NASA (Ames Research Center) Aircraft: 3 ER2, 1 King Air BE200, ! XV15, 1 YAV8B, 1 AV8C, 1 Lear 24, 1 C130, 1 C141, 1 QSRA, 1 DC8, 1 Y03A, 1 UH1H, 1 SH3G, 1 TH1S, 2 JUH6O, 1 T38 and 1 NAHIS.
 - (3) Other Offices on the base include:

NISO

Lockheed Aeronautical MOD Team
Lockheed Resident Rep (Customer Service)
U. S. Naval Academy Office
Retired Affairs Office
Allison Engines Rep
Federal Aviation Agency
NADEP Alameda UIII Retrofit Team
NADEP Field Service Repair
Texas Instruments

(4) Students attending courses offered by DETS Moffett remain attached to local squadrons.

NORTH ISLAND, SAN DIEGO, CALIFORNIA

(NAS)

Command & Support - CNO (CINCPACFLT)

Furnishing Limited Support To:

NAS Point Mugu	* (AIMD Support)
Navy Fighter Weapons School	** (HRO Servicing Agreement)
Commander Naval Base, San Diego	(HRO Servicing Agreement)
Fleet Aviation Specialized Operational Training	
Group, Pacific FASOTRAGRUPAC, Miramar	(HRO Servicing Agreement)
Naval Amphibious Base, Coronado	(HRO Servicing Agreement)
Commander Naval Surface Force, U.S. Pacific Fleet	(HRO Servicing Agreement)
Commander Fighter Airborne Early Warning Wing,	
U.S. Pacific Fleet, NAS Miramar	(HRO Servicing Agreement)
Fleet Imaging Center, Pacific, NAS Miramar	(HRO Servicing Agreement)
Naval Beach Group ONE, NAB Coronado	(HRO Servicing Agreement)
CINCPACFLT Manpower Team	(HRO Servicing Agreement)
Readiness Support Group Phased Maintenance,	(HRO Servicing Agreement)
Planning	
EOD Group ONE, NAB Coronado	(HRO Servicing Agreement)
Naval Amphibious School	(HRO Servicing Agreement)
Naval Air Maintenance Training Group Det, Miramar	(HRO Servicing Agreement)
Naval Air Reserve Center, Miramar	(HRO Servicing Agreement)
Naval Oceanography Command Det, Miramar	(HRO Servicing Agreement)
Naval Special Warfare Command, NAB Coronado	(HRO Servicing Agreement)
Naval Special Warfare Group ONE, NAB Coronado	(HRO Servicing Agreement)
Cruise Missile Project, Western Region	(HRO Servicing Agreement)
Pacific Forward Area Support Team Det, San Diego	(HRO Servicing Agreement)
Surface Warfare Officers School, Command Det	(HRO Servicing Agreement)
NAS Miramar	(HRO Servicing Agreement)
Naval Consolidated Brig, Miramar	(HRO Servicing Agreement)
Naval Alcohol Rehabilitation Center	(HRO Servicing Agreement)
Naval Air Facility, El Centro	(HRO Servicing Agreement)
NALF San Clemente Ísland	
OLF Imperial Beach	
·	

- * (AIMD Aircraft Intermediate Maintenance Department)
- ** (HRO Human Resources Office)

Activities and Units Supported	Aircraft On Board	Officer On Aviation/O		Enlisted On Board	Administrative Superiore
Permanent Naval Units ((Non-Reserve)				
NAS	2 UC12B	10	35	1,556	COMASWWINGPAC
(Includes NALF San Cle	emente Island	(SCI) and OL	F Impe	rial Beach	(IB)
COMASWWINGPAC		30	14	102	COMNAVAIRPAC
COMNAVAIRPAC		49	73	232	CINCPACFLT
BR DENTAL CLINIC		****	13	28	NAVDENCLINIC SDIEGO
BR MEDICAL CLINIC	****		11	40	NAVAL HOSPITAL
CAAC	****	****	1	3	COMNAVBASE
CA ARMY NATIONAL GUARD	5 OH58A+	8		5	HQ OTAG, Sacramento
DDDC	****	****	1		DEF DIST DEPOT,
					S.D.
DECA (NASNI & IB)	****	****	****	17	DEF COMMISSARY
DEEP SUBMERGE RES VHE 1		****	2	16	COMSUBDEVGRUONE
DEEP SUBMERGE RES VHE 2	2	****	2	16	COMSUBDEVGRUONE
DEEP SUBMERGE VEH 3		****	2	13	COMSUBDEVGRUONE
DEEP SUBMERGW VEH 4		****	2	11	COMSUBDEVGRUONE
DEEP SUBMERGENCE UNIT S	STAFF		9	48	COMSUBDEVGRUONE
DEEP SUBMERGENCE UNIT		HART	3	56	COMSUBDEVGRUONE
DET UNMANNED VEHICLES	3		-		

NORTH ISLAND, SAN DIEGO,	CALIFORNIA	(Continued)			
	ircraft n Board	Officer On _Aviation/C			Administrative Superior
<u> Permanent Naval Units (No</u>	n-Reserve)	(Continued)			
DEFENSE COURIER SVC STA	* 4604 6604		1	9	CINC AIR MOBILITY COMMAND
DEF PRINTING SVC DET (NI)	****	***	****	****	NAVSUPSCOM
DMA	****	****		2	DMACSC, DC
DRMO (NASNI & IB)	****		****	****	DRMS, BATTLE- CREEK, MI
EODMU THREE DET, N.I.	*****	*****	2	8	EODMU, CORONADO
FACSFAC (NASNI & SCI)	****	10	9	143	COMNAVAIRPAC
FASOTRAGRUPAC	***	11	5	139	COMNAVAIRPAC
*Students (avg monthly)	****	77	3	65	31000
FEDERAL FIRE DEPARTMENT (NASNI, IB, & SCI)	****	MP90 09844	****	*****	COMNAVBASE
FISC	****	****	1	****	NAVSUPSYSCOM
FLTIMAGCOMPAC		****	6	48	COMNAVAIRPAC
FLT TACTICAL READ GRP DET		4	****	5	COMFLTACREADGRP Norfolk, VA
JOB CORPS (IB)		****	****	*****	DOL
MCSFCO, NORTH ISLAND	*****	****	24	245	MCSF BATTALION, PAC
Students	****	****	****	20	atomy secure
MOCC	****	****	****		NAVAVNDEPOTOPSCEN,MD
NAESU	****	****	2	2	NAESU, PHIL
NAESUDET		****	1	1	NAESU, PHIL
NAMTRAGRUDET		1	2	159	NAMTRAGRU, TN
NATSF	****	****		. 2	COMNAVAIRSYSCOM
NAVAUDSVC			****	anne, men	NAVAUDSVC, WEST REGION
NAVAVNDEPOT		8	6	15	NAVIARSYSCOM
Students		*****	****	9	****
NAVCAMPUS ACHIEVE OFF			****	ma	NETSCPAC
NAVELEXCEN (IB)		****	****	****	NAVELEXCEN, S.D.
NAVLEGSERVCBROFF		****	8	4	COMNAVLEGSÝCOM
NAVOCEANCOMFAC		****	10	79	NAVWESTOCEANCEN, HI
NAVSPECWARCEN (SCI)		****	4	40	CNET, Pensacola, FL
Students (avg less than	20 wks)	****	5	80	
NAVTRASYSCEN	****				NAVAIRSYSCOM
NAVY EXCHANGE (NI, IB,	SCI)	****	1	4	NAVSUPSYSCOM
NEPMU5	****	****	****	****	BUREAU OF MED & SURGERY, DC
NCTS	****	2	12	124	NAVCOMTELCOM, DC
*Students (avg monthly)	****	****	24	73	
NISRA	****	*****		1	COMNISCOM
NPWC (NASNI & SCI)		****	****	***	COMNAVBASE
NRAD		****		***	NCCOSC
NSC SERVMART	****	****	****	***	NSC, SDIEGO
NUWES		****	****	***	NAVSEASYSCOM
OPTEVFORPAC	****	3	16	22	COMOPTEVFORPAC Norfollk, VA
PERSUPPDET	****	****	1	85	PERSUPPACT, SDIEGO
ROICC	****	****	Ž		NAVFACENGCOM HQTRS ALEX, VA
SUPSHIP	****	****	1	***	SUPSHIP, SDIEGO
SWATS		11	5	13	COMNASWWINGPAC
U.S. BORDER PATROL		* *			DOJ, IMMIGRATION
					& NATURAL SVC
MENTEAGELIEAC		•	~~~	~4	
WPNTRAGRUPAC Students		8	23 3	81 56	COMTRAPAC, SDIEGO

NORTH ISLAND, SAN DIEG	O, CALIFORNIA	i (cour:				
Activities and Units Supported	Aircraft <u>On Board</u>		er On tion/O		Enlisted On Board	Administrative Superior
Permanent Naval Units	(Non-Reserve)	Contin	ued)			
HC-1	16 H3		56	7	338	COMASWWINGPAC
Students	****		22		25	
HC-3	5 HH46D, 8	CH46D	27	5	226	COMASWWINGPAC
Students			38 2	1	90 38	COMASWWINGPAC
HC-11	13 SH60F		42	7	337	COMASWWINGPAC
HS-10 Students	13 SHOVE		36		137	COMPANTION NO
HSL-33	****		3	3	56	COMASWWINGPAC
-35 	ment actor		ĭ	3	27	COMASWWINGPAC
HSL-41	11 SH60B		35	10	260	COMASWWINGPAC
Students			35	****	55	****
HSL-43	9 SH60B		2	3	51	COMASWWINGPAC
HSL-45			2	3	49	COMASWWINGPAC
HSL-47	****		2	3	49	COMASWWINGPAC
HSL-49	****		2	3	53	COMASWWINGPAC
VRC-30	6 C2A, 1 C7	39,	29	7	265	COMASWWINGPAC
	2 UC12B, 1	UC12F				
Students	### ###		14	****	3	****
VS-41	8 S3A, 6 S3	5B	63	8	330	COMASWWINGPAC
Students	antique ministre		92		181	***
Permanent Non-Naval Un		rve)			•	
N.I. Federal Credit Ur			**** ****	****	*****	
U.S. Post Office		mma./		****		DEPT OF TREASUR
U.S. Custom Service	3 CE500, 1 2 C12, 1 C2					DEFI OF INCHOOR
<u>Permanent Unit Totals:</u> Total Military:	101		745	408	6,247	
	USDH	NFUSC	CONT	R F	ND NFFN	C FNI
Total Civilain:	6,433	969	1,22	3	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	****
Activities and Units	Aircraft	Offic	er On	Board	Enlisted	Administrative
Supported	<u>On Board</u>	Avia	ation/D	ther	<u>On Board</u>	Superior
Deployable Units (Non-	-Reserve)			eneromani energia de la composición de		
	-Reserve)		12	12	34	COMNAVAIRPAC
COMCARGRUONE	-Reserve) 			12 13	34 34	COMNAVAIRPAC COMNAVAIRPAC
COMCARGRUONE COMCARGRUSEVEN	-Reserve) 22 H46D		12			
COMCARGRUONE COMCARGRUSEVEN HC-11	A000 WHO		12 11	13	34	COMNAVAIRPAC
COMCARGRUONE COMCARGRUSEVEN HC-11 HS-2	 22 H46D 6 SH60F	SH60F	12 11 65	13 10	34 252	COMNAVAIRPAC COMASWWINGPAC
COMCARGRUONE COMCARGRUSEVEN HC-11 HS-2 HS-4	22 H46D 6 SH60F 2 HH60H, 6	SH60F	12 11 65 21 23	13 10 5 4	34 252 155	COMNAVAIRPAC COMASWWINGPAC COMASWWINGPAC COMCARAIRWING
COMCARGRUONE COMCARGRUSEVEN HC-11 HS-2 HS-4	 22 H46D 6 SH60F	SH6OF	12 11 65 21	13 10 5	34 252 155 158	COMNAVAIRPAC COMASWWINGPAC COMASWWINGPAC COMCARAIRWING FIFTEEN COMASWWINGPAC COMCARAIRWING
COMCARGRUONE COMCARGRUSEVEN HC-11 HS-2 HS-4 HS-6 HS-8	22 H46D 6 SH60F 2 HH60H, 6 7 SH60F 6 SH60F	SH6OF	12 11 65 21 23 21 22	13 10 5 4 4	34 252 155 158	COMNAVAIRPAC COMASWWINGPAC COMASWWINGPAC COMCARAIRWING FIFTEEN COMASWWINGPAC
COMCARGRUONE COMCARGRUSEVEN HC-11 HS-2 HS-4 HS-6 HS-8	22 H46D 6 SH60F 2 HH60H, 6 7 SH60F 6 SH60F 7 SH3H	SH6OF	12 11 65 21 23 21 22	13 10 5 4	34 252 155 158 148 150	COMNAVAIRPAC COMASWWINGPAC COMCARAIRWING FIFTEEN COMASWWINGPAC COMCARAIRWING FOURTEEN
COMCARGRUONE COMCARGRUSEVEN HC-11 HS-2 HS-4 HS-6 HS-8 HS-14 HS-14	22 H46D 6 SH60F 2 HH60H, 6 7 SH60F 6 SH60F 7 SH3H 11 SH2F	SH6OF	12 11 65 21 23 21 22	13 10 5 4 4 3	34 252 155 158 148 150	COMNAVAIRPAC COMASWWINGPAC COMCARAIRWING FIFTEEN COMASWWINGPAC COMCARAIRWING FOURTEEN COMASWWINGPAC
COMCARGRUONE COMCARGRUSEVEN HC-11 HS-2 HS-4 HS-6 HS-8 HS-14 HS-14 HSL-33 HSL-35	22 H46D 6 SH60F 2 HH60H, 6 7 SH60F 6 SH60F 7 SH3H	SH6OF	12 11 65 21 23 21 22 21 47	13 10 5 4 4 3	34 252 155 158 148 150 150	COMNAVAIRPAC COMASWWINGPAC COMCARAIRWING FIFTEEN COMASWWINGPAC COMCARAIRWING FOURTEEN COMASWWINGPAC COMASWWINGPAC COMASWWINGPAC
COMCARGRUONE COMCARGRUSEVEN HC-11 HS-2 HS-4 HS-6 HS-8 HS-14 HSL-33 HSL-35 HSL-43	22 H46D 6 SH60F 2 HH60H, 6 7 SH60F 6 SH60F 7 SH3H 11 SH2F 4 SH2F	SH60F	12 11 65 21 23 21 22 21 47 23	13 10 5 4 4 3	34 252 155 158 148 150 150 150 132 120	COMNAVAIRPAC COMASWWINGPAC COMCARAIRWING FIFTEEN COMASWWINGPAC COMCARAIRWING FOURTEEN COMASWWINGPAC COMASWWINGPAC COMASWWINGPAC COMASWWINGPAC COMASWWINGPAC
COMCARGRUONE COMCARGRUSEVEN HC-11 HS-2 HS-4 HS-6 HS-8 HS-14 HSL-33 HSL-35 HSL-43 HSL-45	22 H46D 6 SH60F 2 HH60H, 6 7 SH60F 6 SH60F 7 SH3H 11 SH2F 4 SH2F 9 SH60B	SH6OF	12 11 65 21 23 21 22 21 47 23 46	13 10 5 4 4 3	34 252 155 158 148 150 150 150 132 120 134	COMNAVAIRPAC COMASWWINGPAC COMCARAIRWING FIFTEEN COMASWWINGPAC COMCARAIRWING FOURTEEN COMASWWINGPAC COMASWWINGPAC COMASWWINGPAC COMASWWINGPAC COMASWWINGPAC
COMCARGRUONE COMCARGRUSEVEN HC-11 HS-2 HS-4 HS-6 HS-8 HS-14 HSL-33 HSL-35 HSL-45 HSL-45 HSL-47	22 H46D 6 SH60F 2 HH60H, 6 7 SH60F 6 SH60F 7 SH3H 11 SH2F 4 SH2F 9 SH60B 9 SH60B	SH6OF	12 11 65 21 23 21 22 21 47 23 46 44	13 10 5 4 4 3	34 252 155 158 148 150 150 150 132 120 134 139	COMNAVAIRPAC COMASWWINGPAC COMASWWINGPAC COMCARAIRWING FIFTEEN COMASWWINGPAC COMCARAIRWING FOURTEEN COMASWWINGPAC COMASWWINGPAC COMASWWINGPAC COMASWWINGPAC COMASWWINGPAC
Deployable Units (Non-COMCARGRUONE COMCARGRUSEVEN HC-11 HS-2 HS-4 HS-6 HS-8 HS-14 HSL-33 HSL-35 HSL-45 HSL-45 HSL-47 HSL-47 HSL-49 VS-29	7 SH60F 6 SH60F 2 HH60H, 6 7 SH60F 6 SH60F 7 SH3H 11 SH2F 4 SH2F 9 SH60B 9 SH60B 7 SH60B		12 11 65 21 23 21 22 21 47 23 46 44 46	13 10 5 4 4 3 3	34 252 155 158 148 150 150 132 120 134 139 128	COMNAVAIRPAC COMASWWINGPAC COMASWWINGPAC COMCARAIRWING FIFTEEN COMASWWINGPAC COMCARAIRWING FOURTEEN COMASWWINGPAC COMASWWINGPAC COMASWWINGPAC COMASWWINGPAC COMASWWINGPAC COMASWWINGPAC COMASWWINGPAC

activities and Units Supported	Aircraft <u>On Board</u>		er On ation/O	Board ther	Enlisted <u>On Board</u>	Administr Superi	
eployable Units (Non-R	<u>eserve)</u> (Con	tinued:)				
/S-35	8 S3A		27	3	142	COMASWWIN	GPAC
'S-37	6 S3B		28	4	167	COMASWWIN	
'S-38 ISS KITTY HAWK (CV 63)	6 S3A		28 39	3 111	168	COMASWWIN COMDESGRU	
USS RANGER (CV 61)	****		36	119	2,770 2,685	COMNAVAIR	
COMMANDER THIRD FLEET	****		11	40	119	CINCPACEL	
JSS CORONADO (AGF 11)	***************************************		3	_28	<u>451</u>	COMPHIBRO	N NINE
eployable Unit Totals:	140		672	371	8,697		
deserve Forces/Training	Units						
				d Offic			
Jnits	On Board		ation		her	On Board	
Supported	<u>Aircraft</u>	<u>AcDu</u>	/SelRes	<u>AcDu</u>	u/SelRes	AcDu/S	elRes
AVAIRES SDIEGO	****	18	****	3		130	
R-57	3 C9B	9	28		3	73	133
SL-84	8 SH2F	6	32	1	3	110	94
AS 0194	****	****	6		14		124
OMCAMGRUPAC 0194	*****		****	****	5	****	24
SWWINGPAC 194 ADEP 0294	****	*****	30 9	****	7 19	****	29
AVAIRPAC 1094	*****		28		17		
5 0246	*****	****	8	****		****	25
VTU 121	*****	****	28	****	****	****	3
ACRON 1 1194	****	****	24	···· ·	7	****	21
IRSTPAC 0794		*****		***	19	*****	27
IRSTPAC 0894 ISRO 2794	****		1		21 19	****	27 5
ITCPAC 0194	****		1		19		15
IRPACSUP 294	*****	****			19	****	29
URFPAC 0994					20		11
SWOC 1294		****	14	****	4	****	46
TU 9494	****	****	31		9		3
IRSYSCOM VTU 1194 TF 168.0208	****		3		13		
ORA 1994			****	****	13	****	11 18
AVAIRSYSCOM 1294	*****		12	****	3	****	18
OMTACGRUONE 0194	****	****	10	****	1	****	- 6
ACG 9494	****	****				****	44
S 0294	*****	****	33	····		*****	31
ACRON 1294 V-61 1094		****	24 3		5		20
AS DENTAL 0194		····			1 2	****	51 7
PTINEL 0194	*****		****		22		22
TH MAWMED MAG 46	****			****	6	****	19
AS MED 0194	****	****			12		33
OMHELWINGRES	****	10		1		43	
ACFLT CARIT TEAM IRSTPAC 0919	****		****		20	****	20
V-61 0294	****		5		20	****	29 <u>39</u>
	***************************************	***************************************		****			

NORTH ISLAND, SAN DIEGO, CALIFORNIA (Continued)

McDonalds

REMARKS: (1) Average passengers arriving/departing per month: 9,697

(2) Non-Federal Activities located on base:

Aero Structures, Inc. Alliant Tech Systems American Management Systems American Systems Engineering Applied Technology Associates (ATA) Beech Aerospace Services Inc. (BASI) Bendix Business Solutions CACI Field Services, Inc. CAR-link Career Systems Development Corporation CFS Air Cargo, Inc. QUICKTRANS Chapman College Charles Stark Draper Laboratories Clean Serv Executive Services Comprehensive Technology International (CTI) Computer Science Corporation Computer Systems and Program Development Computer Systems Development Corporation (CSDC) D3 Del Taco Delphi, Inc. Dr. Javidan (Contract Dentist)
Dr. Tierney (Contract (Dentist) Dynacorp Eastport International Electrical Space Emerson Electric Environmental Maintenance Service Specialist (EMSS) ERC International Eugene Carter Enterprises Fenvest, LTD. Flight International Ford Aerospace Garrett General Analytics Corporation (GAC) General Electric General Physics Grumman Aerospace Corporation Hughes Aircraft Company Information Spectrum, Inc. International Business Association J-Bar-K JWK Kaman Aerospace Corporation Kay & Associates Last Chance Stand Leisure Travel Link Training System Development (LTSD) Lockheed Aircraft Corporation Loral Corporation M&T Company Management Technologies Martin Baker Maytag Aircraft Corporation

NORTH ISLAND, SAN DIEGO, CALIFORNIA (Continued)

REMARKS: (2) Non-Federal Activities located on base: (Continued)

McDonnell Aircraft Company (MACAIR) McDonnell Douglas Aircraft Company Mid East Services Morrison-Knudsen Services, Inc. (MKSI) National Technology Associates (NTA) Navy-Marine Corps Relief Society, NAS North Island Orion Analysis, Inc. Person-System Integration (PSI) Professional Services Unlimited, Inc. Rail Corporation Richard Walsh Associates, Inc. Sanders Scheduled Airline Ticket Office, Inc. (SATO) Science Application International Corporation ServAir, Inc. Sikorsky Aircraft Southern Illinois University Star Mountain Systems Engineering and Management Company (SEMCO) Technology Management Corporation (TMC) Teledyne Tactical Information Management Support Fusion Cente Tracor Trandes Corporation Tucker & Associates U.S. Disposal Services Unisys University of LaVerne USA Catering VEDA Corporation Vitro Corporation Worth Research Associates

WHIDBEY ISLAND, WASHINGTON Command & support - CNO (CINCPACFLT) (NAS) Furnishing Limited Support To: (SAR Services) Coast Guard COMSUBPAC Representative (Helicopter for surveillance as Required for radiological Pacific Northwest, Bangor (Silverdale, WA emergency) Harbor Airlines, Oak Harbor (Emergency aircraft landings) Madigan Army Medical Center Tacoma (Inspection of nonperishable food-galley) NAS Adak (Civilian personnel services) Nas Alameda and NAVAIRES Alameda (AIMD support for VA-304) Naval Air Systems Command (AIMD support) Naval Base Seattle (National emergency or planned exercises) Naval Facility Adak (Civilian personnel services) Naval Supply Center (Reciprocal computer backup support) Puget Sound, Bremerton Naval Undersea Warfare Center Keyport (Stage torpedoes for testing) Naval Weapons Support Center, (Electricity for antenna site at Lake Hancock) Crane, IN (Helicopter for surveillance as required Puget Sound Naval Shipyard for radiological emergency) (Scoring assistance and utilization of 300 Tactical Fighter Wing, Mountain Home AFB, ID NWSTF Boardman Bombing Range) Activities and Units Aircraft Officer On Board Enlisted Administrative Aviation/Other On Board Superior Supported On Board Permanent Naval Units (Non-Reserve) 2 UC12B, 4 SH3D 15 276 COMMATVAGWINGPAC NAS Whidbey 7 50 COMNAVAIRPAC COMMATVAQWINGPAC 17 54 452 COMMATVAQWINGPAC VA-128 23 A6E, 3 TC4C 1 93 Students USN 62 ----Students USMC 29 4.7 404 COMMATVAGWINGPAC VAQ-129 25 EA6B 53 14 Students USN 71 **** 73 Students USMC 22 10 29 133 COMFEWSG 10 EA6B 1 VAQ-35 A/C Operation Det Whidbey 132 CO NAS Whidbey CO NAS Whidbey AIMD 464 11

Br Dental Clinic, 9 15 NAVDENCEN, Bremerton Whidbey Island, WA CAAC Whideby ----COMNAVBASE Seattle 1 49 CO NAS Whidbey CBU-417 --------EODMU 11 59 COMEODGRU ONE 11 FASOTRAGRUPAC Det Whidbey 14 FASOTRAGRUPAC. 1 San Diego Fleet Imaging Center ----13 FLTIMAGCOMPAC, San Diego COMMATVAGWINGPAC Medium Attack Weapons School 10 26 NADEP Alameda NADEP Alameda Det ------------NAESU PAC, San Diego NAESU DET Whidbey 1 6 NAMTRAGRU NAMTRAGRU DET Whidbey 2 111 Millington, TN NAVAIRTECHSERVFAC NATSF DET Whidbey ----NAVAIRTESTCEN DET ----NAVAIRTESTCEN 17 237 COMOCEANSYSPAC 1 Naval Facility 38 NAVCOMTELSTA NAVCOMM DET Whidbey Island 1 Puget Sound, WA Naval Legal Service Office NLSO, Seattle

PACIFIC CONTINENTAL FLEET SUPPORT STATIONS WHIDBEY ISLAND, WASHINGTON (Continued) Officer On Board Enlisted Administrative Activities and Units Aircraft Aviation/Other On Board Superior On Board Supported Permanent Naval Units (Non-Reserve) (Continued) NAVTRASYSCEN, Naval Training Systems Center --Trainer Systems Support Activity Orlando, FL NAVAVNDEPOTOPSCEN, NAVCALB Whidbey Patuxent River, MD NAVHOSP Oak Harbor 145 CHBUMED ----61 NAVOCEANCOM DET Whidbey Island--1 21 NAVOCEANCOMFAC. San Diego NETSCPAC, San Diego Navy Campus NAXCOM Auburn, WA Navy Exchange **** 1 **** ----NAVINVSERV NW Region NISRA Walnut Creek, CA 28 NWSTF Boardman (Remark (2)) ----1 CO NAS Whidbey PERSUPP DET Whidbey 1 47 PERSUPPACT Puget Sound, Bangor RBUS Spokane (Remark (3)) CO NAS Whidbey ----2 ----3 WESTNAVFACENGCOM ROICC 2 111 CO NAS Whidbey Security Detachment ----1 SEADPDET (Remark (20)) ----448 CO NAS Whidbey Students EEAP SVC CO NAS Whidbey ----**** 8 Permanent Non-Naval Units (Non-Reserve) American Red Cross Defense Commissary Agency 11 DECA Northwest, Pacific Region Defense Printing Service DPS Northwest Reprographics Facility Area, Bremerton Defense Reutiliation & Def, Reutilization Marketing Office, Off-Site & Marketing Off, Branch, Whidbey Fort Lewis, WA FAA FAA ----Marine Aviation Training Hq. CMC 2 23 Support Group U. S. Branch Post Office U. S. Fost Office Oak Harbor Permanent Unit Totals: Total Military: 67 SAR 170 3,553 USDH NFUSC CONTR FND NFFNC FNI Total Civilian: 806 580 650* See remark (19) Officer On Board Enlisted Administrative Activities and Units Aircraft Supported On Board Aviation/Other On Board Superior Deployable Units (Non-Reserve) VA-52 11 A6E, 4 KA6D 33 223 COMMATVAGWINGPAC VA-95 COMMATVAGWINGPAC 9 A6E, 1 KA6D 4 33 242 VA-145 16 A6E 31 4 213 COMMATVACWINGPAC VA-155 14 A6E 37 4 209 COMMATVAQWINGPAC VA-165 10 A6E, 4 KA6D 33 3 247 COMMATVAQWINGPAC VA-196 11 A6E, 1 KA6D 3 26 230 COMMATVAQWINGPAC VAQ-130 5 EA6B 22 3 181 COMMATVAGWINGPAC VAQ-131 4 EA6B 26 155 COMMATVAQWINGPAC

Ğ,

-<	
INC	-
Ğ	1
	2
`_	
	֡֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜
-	
COLCIICAC	
`	_

Deployable Units (Non-Reserve) (Continued)

S		מחרוחנהם/)		: - - - -		!
Supported Onics	On Board	Aviati	Aviation/Other	[On Board	Superior	
VAQ-132				W	157	COMMATVAQWINGFAC	WINGPAC
VAQ-134	N EA68			4 (A	174	COMMATVADWINGPAC	
VAQ-137	M 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0			(A)	172	COMMATVAO	WINGPAC
VAQ-138				W	179	COMMATVADWINGPAC	WINGPAC
VAQ-139				1 (4	176	COMMATVAD	ETNOTAC
VAQ-140 VAQ-141	4 EA68 5 EA68		29	W 6	178		100
Deployable Unit Totals:	127		444 52	ra	5,099		
Chits		D D D D D D D D D D D D D D D D D D D	Aviation Aviation	Officer Other		On Board Enlis	molisted
Π Π		ŝ					
Air Reserve Forces/Iraining Units MWSS-471-Det C 4th FSSG-Det G		1	1 1			1 tu	125
Air Reserve Forces/Training Unit	ning Units	(NAVY)					
NAVAIRES ADAK COMRESPATWINGPAC Det VP-69 VR-61	7 P3B, 2	10 1 P3C 7	64 2 184 2	а	សហ!!!	143 	34 37 37 90
VAQ-309 NAS-4089 ASWOC-0389	4 EA68	0	16 6 24	1	400 N	1114	N 80 K
NORA-2089 NAVAIRSYSCOM 1589	***	1 1	101		⊷ (4	1 1	74 8
CVN-68 NIMITZ	** **	1 1	10	! !		! !	† 0 0
MATWING-289	1	1		; I) <u></u>	l 1) <u>1</u>
JICPAC-1489	! ! ! !	# #	<u>-</u> -	1 1	N U N	1 1	29
NIRSO-2422			! ! !	 	4 L	1 1	- 4
JICPAC-1689	 	1 1		1	4 K	!	27
VTU-8989	I I I I	!!	U		7 7	1 1 1 1	10
RECORDS REVIEW	1 1	1 1			21	1 1	42 17
Other Reserve Forces (N	(NAVY)						
EODMU 17	****	*****	***************************************	la	и	23	20
AIR RESERVE TOTALS:	1 U	и 2	219	00	148	500	1,003
	Air	Aircraft	Per Office	Personnel Officer/Enlisted	st ed	Personnel (RON) Officer/Enlisted	I (RON) Enlisted
Deily Tr	D C+ O	actual are not	not available.		10	₽ 6 +	+225
NOTE: The average number of pa	o a	n,			the Air	Terminal	daily: 105.
							-

79

WHIDBEY ISLAND, WASHINGTON (Continued)

REMARKS: (1) NAS Whidbey Island is located near Oak Harbor, WA, on Whidbey Island, about 80 miles north of Seattle in Puget Sound. Three noncontiguous

about 80 miles north of Seattle in Puget Sound. Three noncontiguous properties comprise the naval air station complex: Ault Field, the largest part of NAS Whidbey Island; the Seaplane Base, located 5 miles southeast of Ault Field is primarily a Navy support installation; and Outlying Field (OLF) Coupeville, located 20 miles south.

- (2) Naval Weapons System Training Facility (NWSTF) Boardman, OR is located about 250 air miles southeast of NAS Whidbey Island. It is a practice bombing range under the control of the Commanding Officer, NAS Whidbey Island, and contains a variety of targets used to train pilots who fly the A6 aircraft.
- (3) Radar Bomb Scoring Unit (RBSU) Spokane is a permanent naval unit physically located at Naval and Marine Corps Reserve Center, Spokane, WA. It provides no-drop scoring of simulated bomb releases on a variety of radar targets.
- (4) NAS Whidbey furnishes limited support to McChord AFB (low approach practice for C141's and C130's) and limited support to the Coast Guard (fueling service and PAR training).
- (5) Fire Training School (Operations Department) provides training to West Coast Navy units and selected civilian firefighting personnel.
- (6) NAS Whidbey Island provides land and sea search and rescue services.
- (7) NAS Whidbey Island furnishes air traffic control service to all aircraft in the NAS Whidbey airport radar service area in support of the National Airspace System.
- (8) Whidbey Island Navy Flying Club: 1 Cessna 152; 2 Cessna 172's; 1 Cessna 310A; 2 T34B's; 2 PA-28/140's; and 1 Mooney M20C.
- (9) Other offices on the base include:

American Federation of Government Employees -- Local 1513 Brown & Root Services, Inc. Chanman College Coastal Government Services COBARC Dental Power Industries Embry Riddle University First Interstate Bank Grumman Aircraft Corporation Representative McDonald's Fast Food Restaurant (See remark (21)) Maytag Service Navy-Marine Corps Relief Society New Leaf, Inc. Retired Affairs Offices Scheduled Airlines Ticketing Office (SATO) Skagit Valley College

- (10) Data processing support is provided to tenant activities.
- (11) NAMTRAGRU DET Whidbey provides specialized training to COMNAVAIRPAC Navy personnel.
- (12) NISRA provides investigative assistance as well as counterintelligence support to all tenant activities and to local law enforcement agencies and nearby military installations.

WHIDBEY ISLAND, WASHINGTON (Continued)

REMARKS: (Continued)

- (13) NAS Whidbey Island provides support in handling personal property shipments for military and Department of Defense personnel.
- (14) COMNAVBASE Seattle operates a Counseling and Assistance Center (CAAC) providing drug and alcohol education, counseling and treatment services.
- (15) Navy Campus manages and coordinates all non-military education programs on the base and provides professional education and vocational advice, counseling and testing services for NAS Whidbey Island and tenant activities as required by Navy regulations. Navy Campus us the authorizing agency for tuition assistance.
- (16) Skagit Valley College, a Washington state support community college, offers courses which lead to an associate of arts degree and/or an associate of technical arts degree in such areas as business, computer technology, licensed practical nursing, administration of justice, welding, and many other curriculums.
- (17) Chapman College offers courses leading to bachelor's degrees in business administration (accounting or management), computer information systems, computer science, psychology, social science, and health science. Master's programs are offered in business administration and human resources management.
- (18) Embry-Riddle Aeronautical University offers associate of science degrees in aircraft maintenance, professional aeronautics, and aviation business administration. Also offered are bachelor of science degrees in aviation maintenance management, professional aeronautics, and aviation business administration.
- (19) Figure includes 216 U.S. manufacturer's representatives and 434 contract civilian personnel in CA/BOS functions.
- (20) SEAOFDET deploys, but not as a unit. Personnel are deployed with fleet squadrons as needed.
- (21) McDonald's currently employs 50 people.

NAS Adak, Alaska 1.

COMFLEACTS/NAF Kadena, Okinawa, Japan
 NAF Midway Island, Hawaii

õ

2. NAS Agana, Guam

7. NAF Misawa, Japan

NAF Atsugi, Japan 3.

NAS Barbers Point, Hawaii

THE 1 OCTOBER 1992 UPDATE FOR THIS STATION WAS NOT RECEIVED IN TIME FOR THIS EDITION. THE BELOW INFORMATION WAS THAT SUBMITTED FOR THE 1 OCTOBER 1990 EDITION.

ADAK, ALASKA

(NAS)

Command & Support - CNO (CINCPACFLT)

Furnishing Limited Support To:

USS SPRUANCE Class DD

USS OLIVER HAZARD PERRY Class FFG

USS KNOX Class FF

USS YELLOWSTONE/SAMUEL GOMPERS Class AD

USS SACRAMENTO Class ADE

USS SAFEGUARD Class ARS

USS LOS ANGELES Class SSN USS STRUGEON Class SSN

USS THRESHER Class SSN

USNS DESERVATION ISLAND Class T-AGM

USNS STALWART Class T-AGOS

USNS SEALIFT Class -T-AOT

USNS NEPTUNE Class T-ARC

USNS POWHATAN Class T-ATF

USCGC HAMILTON Class WHEC

USCGC BEAR Class WMEC

USCGC BALSAM Class WLB

AMCHITKA ISLAND (ROTHR)

M/V FARNELLA (AGOS)

SHEMYA AFB

NORTH PACIFIC TASK FORCES

Activities and Units Supported	Aircraft <u>On Board</u>	Officer On Aviation/C		Enlisted On Board	Administrative Superior
Permanent Naval Units	(Non-Reserve)				
NAS	1 0130	30		693	COMPATWINGSPAC
NAS ADAK AIMD	****	5		110	CO, NAS Adak
NAS SECURITY DET	40000 00000	1	****	50	CO, NAS Adak
PATWINGSPAC DET ASWOC	****	6	****	47	COMPATWINGSPAC
VP SQUADRON	9 P3	62		265	COMPATWINGSPAC
NAVSECGRUACT		22	***	513	COMNAVSECGRU
NAVFAC	****	16	****	198	COMOCEANSYSPAC
NAVSPECGRUDPT	****	****			COMOCEANSYSPAC
HLT	****	****	****	****	COMPATWINGSPAC
USMC Security Force Co.	****	5		135	CG FMFPAC
USMC CO "I"	****	1	****	29	MARSPTBN
NMCB Det	****			****	COMCBPAC
NAVCALAB (ANNEX)	****		***	***	NAVAVNLOGCEN
NIS		***			NISO San Francisco
NAVLEGYCOFF DET		1	****	1	NSLO Pear Harbor
NAVBCSTSVC DET	*** ***	****		21	NBS Washington, DC
WESTDIV BROFF		4		2	NAVFACENGCOMWESTDIV
EODGRUONE DET	****	1		4	COMEODGRUONE

ADAK, ALASKA (Continued)

Activities and Units Supported		craft <u>Board</u>		er On E tion/Ot		Enlisted On Board	Administrative Superior
NAVOCEANCOM DET		***		****	****	26	NOCF San Diego, CA
Branch Hospital		****		19	****	42	NAVHOSP Bremerton
Branch Dental Clinic		****		4		8	NAVHOSP Bremerton
NAVRESALEACT		***		1		43	NAVRESSO Auburn, WA
PERSUPPDET				2		26	PSA Silverdale, WA
NAVBAS CAAC						2	COMNAVBASE Seattle
USAF		****		speed state	****	2	616th ALS Elmendorf AFB AK
USA		****		****	****	. 7	COMNAVSECGRU
USA		****		****	****	ź	Fort Richardson, AK
USCG MARDEZ		****		****	1	****	COMUSMARDEZPAC
RCA ALASCOM		***				****	ALASCOM
Departmane of Interior						***	Dept of Interior
School Personnel		****				***	State of Alaska
Construction Camp Cont	racto	rs		***		***	WESTDIV BROFF
Contractors/MUFAC-REPS	3	****		***		****	COMPATWINGSPAC
Permanent Unit Totals:		**********		************	**********	***************************************	
Total Military:		10		180	1	2,227	
Ļ	JSDH	NFUSC	CONTR	FND	NFFN	<u>FNI</u>	TEACHERS
Total Civilian:	187	472	325	***		-	42

Reserve Units Supported

NR NAS Adak 0172, Glenview IL: 5 Officer/158 Enlisted Billets Assigned. NR NAS Adak 0189, Whidbey Island, WA; 5 Officer/158 Enlisted Billets Assigned. COMMARDEZSECALU: 1 Officer. CGRU MARDEZSECALU: 5 Officer/58 Enlisted Personnel Assigned.

> Aircraft Personnel

Average Daily Transients:

2.7

125

- REMARKS: (1) Adak is an island in the Alaskan Aleutian Chain 1200nm from the mainland populated entirely by/Military, Civil Service, Contractors, and approximately 1900 authorized dependents. No "Off base" civilian community exists at Adak, AK. Dependents of accompanied personnel residing in government quarters provide support for Non-recruitable Civil Service position, temporary construction contractors hires, and Non-appropriated Funded positions.
 - The station is frequently involved in providing emergency service to ships and aircraft throughout the Aleutian Chain, the Bering Sea and the North Pacific.
 - (3) Limited BOQ, BEQ, MFH, Club, Recreational and related facilities are available.
 - Island clearance is required 30 days in advance, before entering Adak, Alaska in accordance with OPNAVINST 4650.11.
 - (5) Prior permission is required 96 hours in advance for all aircraft destined for Adak. In addition civil aircraft must also have a valid Naval Facility License for Adak in accordance with SECNAVINST 3770.1.

Ø

AGANA, GUAM (NAS) Command & Support - CNO (CINCPACFLT) Activities and Units Officer On Board Enlisted Administrative Aircraft Supported On Board Aviation/Other On Board Superior Permanent Naval Units (Non-Reserve) NAS 7 475 2 UC12B COMFAIRWESTPAC 11 NAVOCEANCOMDET 1 12 CO NAVOCEANCOMCEN, GUAM FASOTRAGRUPACDET 8 CO FASOTRAGRUPAC FLTIMAGCENPAC GUAM 15 1 FLTIMAGCOMPAC NSD Aviation Supply Dept ----1 16 CO NSD GUAM NAVHOSP, Branch Clinic **** 3 10 NAVHOSP GUAM NAVDENCLINIC, Branch Clinic ----3 3 NAVDENCLINIC GUAM NAVCALAB AGANA GUAM ----NAVAVNDEPTOTPSCEN PAXRIV, MD PWC Transportation CO PWC, GUAM Maintenance CAAC/NADSAP 5 COMNAVMARIANAS NAESU 1 1 NAESU Pacific Western Regional Office (PWRO) PERSUPPDET AGANA GUAM 30 PERSUPPACT PHIL Naval Investigative SP AGENT IN CHARGE ----Service NAVSTA GUAM NTCC AGANA GUAM 17 CO NCTAMS WESTPAC GUAM Naval Resale ACT DET CO NAVRESALEACT 1 GUAM Federal Fir Dept., Guam CO NAS AGANA NAPRA GUAM 1 5 NAPRA ATSUGI Permanent Non-Naval Units (Non-Reserve) Continental/Air Micro- (2 B727, 4 DC10, nesia/Air Micronesia 4 DC9, A300, 3 B737, 2 B747) Express Northwest Orient (4 B747, 3 B727, Airlines* B767, DC10) (L1011, 2 B747, B737, B727) All Nippon Airlines* (2 B747, B767, DC10) Japan Airlines* Hawaiin Airlines (1 DC8) **** (4 PA32, 2 PA23, 1 C172, 1 C206, 1 C150, 1 SH330) Freedom Air (1 Citation) Big Eye Helos ---Alupang Beach Club (1 AS350) Heli-Tours (5 B747, 2 DC10, 4 A300, B474, B737) (5 B747, DC10, 3 A300, B272, MD82, DA50, DA20) Phillippine Airlines Korean Airlines Federal Express (2 DC10, 3 B747, CL600, Citation 5, MD11) Air Naura* (B737) Alliance Air (3 SH330) (B747, DC10, B767) (A300, DC10) Japan Asia Airways* Thai Airwasy* Ryan International* (B727) Pacific Island Aviation (C150, C172, C310, 2 C402, Bell 206) Palau Marine Industrial (B727) Corp. *See Remark 3 Permanent Unit Totals:

24

597

Total Military:

AGANA, GUAM (Continued)

<u>Permanent Non-Naval Units (Non-Reserve)</u> (Continued)

Activities and Units Supported	Aircraft <u>On Board</u>		On Board on/Other	Enlisted On Board		·e
	USDH	NFUSC	CONTR	FND I	NFFNC FNI	
Total Civilian:	478	168	22	*****	35	
Deployable Units (Non-F	Reserve					
HELSUPPRON FIVE	12 HH46D	50	1	292	COMFAIRWESTPA	ıC
FAIRECONRON ONE	2 P3B, 5 EP 1 UP3A	3E, 61	14	395	COMFAIRWESTPA	ıC
FAIRECONRON FIVE	2 S3A, <u>2 E</u> S	3Å <u>24</u>	<u> 7</u>	174		
Deployable Units Totals	<u>:</u> : 24	135	22	861		
	Aircr	<u>aft</u>	Person Officer/E		Personnel (RO Officer/Enlis	
Average Daily Transient	:5: 1		4	3	2 1	

REMARKS: (1) Other offices on the base include:

Stars and Stripes
NAVMAR Credit Union
Child Care Center
Navy Campus
Morale, Welfare, Recreation Department
Agana Navy Flying Club: 1 Cessna 150, 3 Cessna 172.

- (2) HELSUPPRON FIVE provides land/sea rescue services.
- (3) Daily scheduled arrivals not permanently based at NAS Agana. FAA Guam Center/RAPCON provides approach control service and NAS Agana provides airport air traffic control service, landing facilities.
- (4) Federal Fire Department, Guam consisting of 7 stations located on board each major Naval facility/base on Guam is managed by FFDG Fire Chief who reports directly to CO, NAS Agana, Guam.

THE 1 OCTOBER 1992 UPDATE FOR THIS STATION WAS NOT RECEIVED IN TIME FOR THIS EDITION. THE BELOW INFORMATION WAS THAT SUBMITTED FOR THE 1 OCTOBER 1991 EDITION.

ATSUGI, JAPAN

(NAF)

Command & Support - CNO (CINCPACFLT)

Furnishing Limited Support To:

Japan Aircraft Manufacturing Company Plant Rep.
COMPATRECOMFORSEVENTHFLT
Japanese Maritime Self Defense Force
American Red Cross
DODDs Schools
USA Federal Credit Union
Consolidated Fleet Activity, Yokosuka Fire Dept, Dist. 4
Navy Campus
National Bank of Ft Sam Houston

OICC Far East COMFAIRWESTPAC UIC 52110 (Marines)

Activities and Units Supported	Aircraft <u>On Board</u>	Officer (<u>Aviatio</u>		Enliste <u>On Boar</u>		nistrative uperior
Permanent Naval Units (Non-Reserve)					
NAF Atsugi	3 UC12F	6	17	520	COMF	AIRWESTPAC
HSK-51	****	****	****	265	HSL-	51
NOCD Atsugi	****		1	13	NOCF	Yokosuka
RESALEACT Det	****		1	4	NEX '	Yokosuka
NISRA	-				NISO	Japan
MARDET Atsugi	****		1	65	CO M	ARBKS Japan
NRMC BR CLINIC			6	30		Yokosuka
NRDC BR CLINIC	****		.6	10	NRDC	Yokosuka
NAVTELCOMCEN Atsugi		***	1	31	COMM	BTA Yokosuka
COMFAIRWESTPAC		11	16	61	COMN	AVAIRPAC
NAESU DET	****		1	1	NAES	J
FLTIMGCENPAC	****		i	8	FLTI	MGCOMPAC
Naval Calibration Lab		***			NALC	PAX RIVER, MD
NAMTRAGRUDET 2004			****	8	CNTT	C Memphis '
CVW-5 DET Atsugi		****	1	24	CVW-	5
PERSUPPDET Atsugi	***	um	1	22	PERSI	JPPACT FAR EAST
NAVAIRPRA	anno anna	3	7	26	COMN	AVAIRSYSCOM
Permanent Non-Naval Uni	ts (Non-Rese	rve)				
DMA BR Atsugi	****		****	4	DMA	
CCPO Atsugi	****	***	****	****		Yokosuka
Permanent Unit Totals:	***********	***************************************		***************************************		
Total Military:	3	20	60	1,092		
	<u>USDH</u>	NFUSC	CONTR	FND	NFFNC	<u>FNI</u>
Total Civilian: * Figures Unavailable	75	105	*	35	153	630

ATSUGI, JAPAN (Continue	d)			
Activities and Units Supported	Aircraft <u>On Board</u>	Officer On Board Aviation/Other	Enlisted <u>On Board</u>	Administrative Superior
Deployable Units Suppor	ted (Non-Rese	rve)		
CVW-5	60 FAB, EA6, A6, E2, SH3, F14, S3	200 19	364	COMNAVAIRPAC
HSL-43 DET 10	1 SH60B	====	11	HSL-43
HSL-45 DET 6	1 SH60B	5	10	HSL-45
HSL-45 DET 7A	1 SH60B	4	11	HSL-45
HSL-45 DET 8	1 SH6OB	4 ·	11	HSL-45
HSL-47 DET 1A	2 SH60B	6	13	HSL-47
HSL-47 DET 8	1 SH60B	3	9	HLS-47
HSL-47 DET 9	1 SH60B	6	11	HSL-47
HSL-47 DET 13	1 SH60B	5	12	HSL-47
VRC-50 DET	2 US3A, 2 C2	A 20 6	75	VRC-50
VRC-55 DET	1 C9	6	12	VRC-50
VR-56 DET	1 09	6	12	VR-56
VR-57 DET	1 C9	6	12	VR-57
VR-58	1 C9	6	12	VR-58
VR-59	1 C9	6	12	VR-59
HC-1 DET 6	1 SH3A	5 1	26	HC-1
HMM-165	2 H46	4	10	MAG-36
VC-5 DET	5 A4	12	40	VC-5
CTF-70		10	65	COMSEVENTHFLT
CTF-72	4 P3C	18 3	39	COMSEVENTHFLT
AAF RANKIN	2 H1, 1 UC12	В 6	4	CAMP ZAMA
MAC 9TH AES	1 C9		6	MAC 9TH AES
Deployable Unit Totals:	94	339 39	777	

BARBERS POINT, HAWAII

(NAS)

Command & Fleet Support - CNO (CINCPACFLT)

Furnishing Limited Support To:

Naval Air Facility Midway Island (provide support as Immediate Superior in Command) Pacific Missile Range Facility, Hawaiian Area (provide personnel and technical support)

Naval Magazine Lualualie (included in meetings and conferences of personnel interest)

NASA High Altitude Research Program (provide worksite and hanger space)

65th AS (provide training site for exercises)

Det 4, 15ABW (E-28 arresting gear support Wake Island)

HQ PACAF OPLANS transient aircraft support

NAVAIRSYSCOM, E-6A transition support facilities

Naval Medical Clinic, Pearl Harbor (provide training site for exercises) Naval Dental Clinic, Pearl Harbor (provide training site for exercises)

25th Infantry Division, Schoefield Barracks (provide training site for exercises) 22TASS Wheeler AFB (provide training site for exercises)

NAVSEASYSCOM, F-4 support facilities

619th ALFG (provide training site for exercises)

Activities and Units Supported	Aircraft <u>On Board</u>	Officer On <u>Aviation/</u>		Enlisted On Board	Administrative Superior
Permanent Naval Units	(Non-Reserve)				
NAS	1 VP3A, 1 UP	3A 20	17	638	COMPATWINGSPAC
COMPATWING-2	,	24	3	84	COMPATWINGSPAC
Health Care Services O	rg	*****	****	****	Disestablished FY91
HSL-37	2 SH60B, 7 SI	H2F 40	3	205	COMASWWINGPAC
VC-1	*****	*****	****		Disestablishing in FT92
VQ-3	****	30000 10000	****	****	Relocated to TINKER AFB
VPU-2	1 P3C, 2 P3B 1 P3A	MOD, 24	2	138	COMPATWING-2
FASOTRAGRUPAC DET		1		19	CO FASOTRAGRUPAC
PERSUPPDET			1	31	CO PERSUPPACT HI
NAVOCEANCOM DET	***	****	1	21	NAVWESTOCEANCEN
NAVSECGRUDET	****	1		20	NAVSECGRUACT, Kunia
NAESU DET	****	A104 1100	1	2	OIC NAESU PACIFIC San Diego, CA
Mobile Maintenance Fac	Delta	·		****	Disestablished FY91
FLTIMAGCENPAC	*****	****	1	14	CO FLTIMGCOM San Diego, CA
NTCC		****	. 1	42	COMNAVCOMTELCOM
NAVINVSERV Resident Age	ency			****	CO NAVINVSERVREGPAC
Navy Resale Activity		****	1	- *****	OIC Resale Activity HI
Branch Medical Clinic		1	10	41	CO NAVMEDCLINIC PH
Branch Dental Clinic		***************************************	7	13	CO NAVDENCLINIC PH

BARBERS POINT, HAWAII (Continued) Permanent Non-Naval Units (Non-Reserve) Officer On Board Enlisted Activities and Units Aircraft Administrative On Board Aviation/Other On Board Superior Supported CO "B" 214 AVN REG. Relocating to Wheeler AFB in OCT 92 USCG Air Station 3 HC130H, 3 HH65A 30 3 152 CDR 14th CG Dist. Relocated in MAR 92 Joint Casualty Resolution Center DEF. Commissary BARPT Commissary Agency Permanent Uni Totals: 21 141 51 1,426 Total Military: USDH NFUSC CONTR FND NFFNC FNI 291 622 196 Total Civilian: Activities and Units Aircraft Officer On Board Enlisted Administrative On Board Aviation/Other Superior Supported On Board Deployable Units (Non-Reserve) 4 243 COMPATWING-2 VP-1 8 P3C 67 274 COMPATWING-2 VP-4 8 P3C 61 2 COMPATWING-2 VP-6 8 P3B 62 296 8 P3C AΩ 3 258 COMPATWING-2 UP-17 64 VP-22 8 P3B 5 251 COMPATWING-2 * VP Squadron (Additional) - SEE REMARKS 1,322 Deployable Unit Totals: 40 314 16 Reserve Forces/Training Units On Board Officer On Board Other On Board Enlisted Units Aviation AcDu/SelRes AcDu/SelRes ___AcDu/SelRes Supported <u>Aircraft</u> 128 Naval Air Reserve Center 2 15 1 37 18 37 128 Air Reserve Unit Totals: ----2 15 1 18 Non-Naval Reserve Training Units Hawaiian Air National _2 2 65 1 ----Guard (HANG) 45 ANG Unit Totals: 2 Personnel (RON) Personnel Officer/Enlisted Officer/Enlisted Aircraft 19.2 17.1 14.0 13.0 Average Daily Transients: 2.5

BARBERS POINT, HAWAII (Continued)

- REMARKS: * In FY93 NAS Barbers Point is the receiving site for one additional VP squadron. The squadron is expected to have 55 aviation officers, 1 other officers, 243 enlisted, and 8 P3C aircrafts.
 - (1) Average daily transient count does not include special exercises hosted by Barbers Point such as Opportune Journey, RIMPAC, etc.
 - (2) Other offices on the base include:

American Red Cross Bank of Hawaii Barbers Point Elementary School Chaminade University Representative Child Care Center Counseling and Assistance Center Embry Riddle Aeronautical University Federal Credit Union Federal Fire Dept. Station 12 Hobby Shops (Automotive, Ceramics, Woodworking) Housing Office Lockheed Aircraft Corp. Resident Manager McDonald's Restaurant NAVAIRSYSCOM Field Service Representative Naval Aviation Logistics Center Representative Hawaii Navy Campus Office Navy Relief Society Family Service Center Physical Fitness Center Pizza Hut Restaurant Post Office Pre-school Group PWC Pearl Harbor Maintenance Dept., Barbers Point Branch PWC Pearl Harbor Material Dept., Barbers Point Branch PWC Pearl Harbor Transportation Dept., Barbers Point Branch SATO Office Frank E. Basil, Inc.

(3) NAS Barbers Point provides a Navy Substance Abuse Prevention Program for NAS and tenant commands available for military and civilian personnel.

					•
<u>KADENA, OKINAWA, JAPAN</u>					
(COMFLEACTS NAFK)		Comm	and & Sup	port - CNO	(CINCPACFLT)
Activities and Units Supported	Aircraft On Board	Officer (Enlisted On Board	Administrative Superior
Permanent Naval Units (Non-Reserve)				
COMFLEACTS OKI/NAF	1 UC12F	5	12	93	COMFAIRWESTFAC
COMPATWING 1 DET Kadena	****	7	15	49	COMPATWINGSPAC
TSC ASCOMM DET Kadena		****	1	30	NAVCOMTELSTA, JA
PATWING 1 HLT				4	COMPATWINGSPAC
BCT	****		2	67	COMNAVTELCOMM
					Washington, DC
MOMAG DET Ten		444 4444	1	27	COMOMAG Charleston, S.C
NOCD Kadena	Marks Marts	4000 4000	1	13	NAVOCEANCOMFAC Yokosuka, JA
NIS	****	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,		3	NISRO, Japan
MSC	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		2	3	CO MSC FE
PSD			2	42	PSA Yokosuka, JA
COMFLEACT Okinawa Secur	ity Det		1	****	COMFAIRWESTPÁC
Permanent Unit Totals:	Madd 1977		********		
Total Military:	1	12	37	331	
	USDH	NFUSC	CONTR	FND NF	FNC FNI
Total Civilian:	12	«···		P000 14004	113 164
Activities and Units	Aircraft	Officer	On Board	Enlisted	Administrative
Supported			n/Other	On Board	Superior
Deployable Unit (Non-Re	serve)				
MAG-12	36 F18, 20 6	AV8B 126	26 —	765	CGFIRSTMAW
Deployable Units Totals	62	126	26	765	
Deployed Units Supporte	d (Non-Reser	ve)			

Presently no Patrol Squadrons are permanently deployed to Kadena.

THE 1 OCTOBER 1992 UPDATE FOR THIS STATION WAS NOT RECEIVED IN TIME FOR THIS EDITION. EDITION. THE BELOW INFORMATION WAS THAT SUBMITTED FOR THE 1 OCTOBER 1991

MIDAWY ISLAND

Average Daily Transients:

(NAF) (COMNAVBASE PEARL HARBOR HI) Command & Support - CNO (CINCPACFLT) Activities and Units Aircraft Officer On Board Enlisted Administrative Supported On Board Aviation/Other On Board Superior Permanent Naval Units (Non-Reserve) NAF 9 CO NAS Barbers PT 1 1 Permanent Unit Totals: Total Military: USDH NFUSC CONTR FND **NFFNC** FNI Total Civilian: 45 197 Personnel Personnel (RON) Aircraft Officer/Enlisted Officer/Enlisted

11

REMARKS: (1) Contractors and other activities on the base include:

2.0

Base Services Inc.
U. S. Fish and Wildlife Service
(One Full-Time GS Employee)

(2) NAF Operated under Base Operating Support Contract.

THE 1 OCTOBER 1992 UPDATE FOR THIS STATION WAS NOT RECEIVED IN TIME FOR THIS EDITION. THE BELOW INFORMATION WAS THAT SUBMITTED FOR THE 1 OCTOBER 1990 EDITION.

					······································
MISAWA, JAFAN					
(NAF)		Comm	and & Sup	port - CNO	(CINCPACFLT)
	rcraft Board	Officer (<u>Aviatio</u>	On Board n/Other		Administrative Superior
Permanent Naval Units (Non	-Reserve)				
NAF/AIMD 1 PATWING ONE DET NAVOCEANCOM DET	UC12B	8 7 —	4 2 1	219 75 11	COMFAIRWESTPAC COMPATWING ONE NAVOCEANCOM
PERSUPPDET NAVSECGRUACT	00000 00000	3000 S000 2000 S000	1 44	18 496	Yokosuka PSA FAR EAST COMNAVSECGRU
CO "E" Marine Support Batt	alion	proces 20044	4	87	MARINE SUPPORT BATTALION, D.C.
FLTAVFACPAC COMOMAG UNIT 12	20000 20000 20000 40000	10000 COLFT	1	4 30	FLTAVFACPAC ATSUGI COMOMAG, Charlston, SC
FMP MMF CHARLIE			1	53	COMFAIRWESTPAC
Permanent Non-Naval Units	(Non-Reser	ve)			
USAF 432 TFW USAF Hospital Misawa USAF 6920 ESG USAF 2114 COMM SQD	52 	230 	50 70 19 5	2,475 151 833 173 124	5TH AF 5TH AF 5TH AF
Air Wing			527		500TH M.I. Group Camp Zama, JA Northern Air Defense Command
<u> Permanent Unit Totals:</u>			***************************************		
Total Military:	106	471	735	5,911	
	<u>USDH</u>	NFUSC	CONTR		FNC FNE
Total Civilian:*	210	282	26	824	61 1700
	rcraft <u>Board</u>		On Board		Administrative Superior
Deployed Units Supported (Non-Reserv	<u>e)</u>			
VP Varies CVW-5 DETS Varies VMFA DETS Varies VMA DETS Varies COPE NORTH/EAGLE Varies VQ-1 DET Varies	6-20 6-12 2-6	63 8-60 6-25 2-14 40-180	1-3 1-3	22-210 12-160	COMPATWINGONE COMCARAIRWING FIVE MAG 15 MAG 12 5TH AF VQ-1
	Aircra	<u>ft</u>	Person Officer/E	nel inlisted	Personnel (RON) Officer/Enlisted
Average Daily Transients:	10		12	10	3 3
from/to Yok	ota. 120 DOD s	chool tea	chers, an	d six scho	flights per week

NAVAL EDUCATION AND TRAINING COMMAND STATIONS

- 1. NAS Chase Field, Texas
- 2. NAS Corpus Christi, Texas
- 3. NAS Kingsville, Texas
- 4. NAS Memphis, Millington, Tennessee
- 5. NAS Meridian, Mississippi
- 6. NAS Pensacola, Florida
- 7. NAS Whiting Field, Florida

CHASE FIELD, TEXAS

(NAS) (CNAVRES)

Command & Support - CNO (CNET)

	rcraft <u>Board</u>		r On Board i <u>on/Other</u>			nistrative Superior
Permanent Naval Units (Nor	-Reserve)					
NAS NAVOCEANCOMDET	*****		3 12	250 9		EAND Bay St.
Navy Resale Activity Det	20124 40449		MAN AND MAN AND	****	Nava	uis, MS d Resale Act.
Branch Dental Clinic	****		1	5	CO N	rpus Christi laval Regional ental Center, ensacola. FL
Naval Hospital Branch Clir	ic		1	25	CO N	laval Hospital Orpus Christi
Personnel Support Detachme	nt		1	11	CO F	'ERSUP'PACT NAS
Civilian Personnel Branch	****				CPO	nsacola, FL NAS Corpus
NTCS	····			7		risti TX 5, Pensacola, FL
Permanent Unit Totals:	***************************************	***************************************		***************************************		
Total Military:	00000 G0504		3 15	307		
	USDH	NFUSC	CONTR	FND	NFFNC	FNI
Total Civilian:	140	83	53	***	****	
	Aircra	aft_	Perso Officer	onnel <u>'Enlisted</u>		onnel (RON) cer/Enlisted
Average Daily Transients:	***		Occas	sional	o	ccasional

REMARKS: (1) Other offices on the base include:

Navy Relief Society (Branch) U. S. Branch Post Office NAVDAF (Data Processing) Naval Training Systems Center

(2) Information compiled by Mrs. Karen Segovia, Autovon 861-5176, Management Services Office, NAS Chase Field, Beeville, Texas, 78103-5000.

NAVAL EDUCATION AND TRAINING COMMAND STATIONS

CORPUS CHRISTI, TEXAS

(NAS) MYRON TRAUX FIELD Command & Support - CNO (CNET)

Furnishing Limited Support To:

NALF Waldron NALF Cabaniss

Aransas County Airport

)fficer On <u>Aviation/</u> (Enlisted <u>On Board</u>	Administrative Superior
Permanent Naval Units (No	n-Reserve)				
NAS Z	: UH1N, 2 C12	1 8 32	20 15	3 59 28	COMTRAWING FOUR
JNAIRA Air Force		1		\	
	O T44A. 54 T3	-	1	38	CNATRA
Students USN	,,, ,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	4		'm' 'm'	
Students USNR	*****	1		20000 Anne	
Students USMC	****	1	·····		*****
Students USCG	****	ŝ			
Students Attrited	****	18		Man	
VT-27	****	94	1	17	COMTRAWING FOUR
Students USN	*****	151		± /	
Students USNR		52		****	
	****	116			
Students USMC		63	1	22	COMTRAWING FOUR
/T-28 (T-44A & T-34C Prog)r =(1117	00	±		
Students USN		-		****	****
Students USNR			****		
Students USMC	****	***		***	
Students USCG	*****	****		****	
Students Foreign		53	1	25	COMTRAWING FOUR
/T-31 (T-44A Program)	****	55 68			
Students USN		98			
Students USNR	****	1			
Students Foreign	****	8			1000 area
Students USCG	****	14			
Students USMC		1 44	i	16	PSA, Pensacola,
Personnel Support Det	4000 1000	166	2	11	HQ MarCorps
1ATSG	****	100	1	T T	NEXCOM
NAXDET		****	1	****	NETPMSA
NETPMSADET					
Navy Hospital		2	61	250	HSO, Jacksonvill NRDC PNCLA FL
Branch Dental Clinic			2	10	
ROICC			3	1	NAVFACENGCOMSODI
NAVOCEANCOMDET	whole shoot	40040 00000	1	21	NAVOCEANO, Bay S Louis, MS
CBU 407	*****	****	1	64	NAS Corpus Chris
NAVLEGSVCOFF			8	6	JAG
Naval Computer Telecommur	nication	1		16	NCTS
NETFIPCEN				F1100 40550	CNET
NATMSACTDET	****	9		35	CNATRA
HRO SO TEX. NETPMSA DET					NETPMSA
Naval Investigative Servi	ice				NIS SO WEST REGI
Naval Training Systems Co				****	NTSC
Asst Under Sec of Navy Fo	or		. 15		USECNAV
Special Projects					

NAVAL EDUCATION AND TRAINING COMMAND STATIONS					
CORPUS CHRISTI, TEXAS	(Continued)				
Activities and Units Supported	Aircraft <u>On Board</u>	Officer _Aviatio		Enlisted On Board	
Permanent Non-Naval Units (Non-Reserve)					
Coast Guard Group Corpus Christi Army Depot	3 HU25, 3 H 1 U21G, 1 U 1 SKY VAN	H65A 35 JH1H, 4		144 3	CDR 8th CG DIST DARCOM
U. S. Army Veterinaria	7	****	1	5	CDR Brooke AMC FT Sam Houston, TX
Area Maintenance Suppo U. S. Customs Service		.2,	*****	anne mets	87th BTN, Austin U. S. Customs Commissioner
Defense Distribution De Commissary Store	epot	 144i <i>ca</i>			AMC, Ft Sam Houston DECA Midwest Region
Defense Reutilization : US Army ISC	****				
Defense Painting Servior Fermanent Unit Totals:	e Det Br U++	·1ce	*****	*****	DFS, New Orleans
Total Military:	125	1 024	142	1 007	
	USDH	NFUSC			FFNC FNI
<u>Total Civilian:</u>	5,160	***************************************	686		
Reserve Forces/Training	g Units				
On Board Officer					
Units <u>Supported</u>	On Board <u>Aircraft</u>	Aviation <u>AcDu/Sel</u>		Other Ou/SelRes	On Board Enlisted AcDu/SelRes
NAVRESTRACEN 1st BATT 23Rd MARINE Company C	*****			l 39 <u>l 2</u>	11 206 11 <u>81</u>
<u>Air Reserve Totals</u> :	****** ******	***************************************	- 7	2 41	22 287
Non-Naval Reserve Training Units					
<u>Unit</u>	On Board <u>Aircraft</u>		rd Office u/SelRes		pard Enlisted :Du/SelRes
USCG Reserve Cen. US Army Reserve Cen.		***** **	- 12 - 3		- 65 4 102
	Aircr	aft (Persor Officer/E	nnel Inlisted	Personnel (RON) Officer/Enlisted
Average Daily Transient * Includes all Transien		•	8	4	*142 *129
REMARKS: (1) Other offices on the base include:					
A. Ortiz Construction AT&T AVS Food Service					
Ashbury Enterprises					

CORPUS CHRISTI, TEXAS (Continued)

REMARKS: (1) Other Offices on the base include: (Continued)

Avantra Corp. Beech Aerospace Support, Inc. Boy Scouts of America Brine Services Burnside Ott C. C. Disposal Cara, Inc. Civil Air Patrol, Third Group Coast Janitorial Confederate Air Force, Inc. Corpus Christi National Bank Embry Riddle Aeronautical University Gino Morena Federal Aviation Agency Air Traffic Center Representative Ferranti International Defense Systems, Inc. Ford Aerospace Service, Inc. General Electric Girl Scouts of America Grumman Hewerdine Bros. Hughes Aircraft Fulton Construction Industrial Maintenance Service Larson Plumbing Lockheed Mitchell Construction Mitchell Enterprise National Chemical National Federation of Federal Employees Local 797 Navy Campus Navy Relief Society Navy Relief Thrift Shop Navy-Army Federal Employees Federal Credit Union Nueces County MHMR Advanced Industries Omni Lifts Paris Janitorial Park College Phillips National Pride Cleaners Rosa Computer, Inc. Serv-Air UNC Aviation Sunrise Vending Texas Instruments U. S. Branch Post Office United Services Organization Webster College What-A-Burger

- (2) Provide facility maintenance and furnish crash and tower crews to NALFs Cabaniss and Waldron. Furnish crash crew to Aransas County Airport.
- (3) Aviation Indoctrination Field Trips (Winter Program) for approximately 320 Midshipmen are conducted Sep through May.
- (4) Information complied by Ms. Georgia Arnold, Autovon 861-3941.

KINGSVILLE, TEXAS

(NAS)

Command & Support - CNO (CNET)

Furnishing Limited Support To:

NALF Orange Grove

Activities and Units Supported	Aircraft On Board	Officer On Aviation/		Enlisted On Board	Administrative Superior
Permanent Naval Units	(Non-Reserve)				
NAS	#### 400M	6	13	349	COMTRAWING TWO
COMTRAWING TWO	5 T45, 53 TA4 64 T2C	15, 36	5	39	CNATRA
VT-21	****	16	****	15	COMTRAWING TWO
Students USN	****	*****	****	-	COMTRAWING TWO
Students USNR	*****				COMTRAWING TWO
Students USMC	****	****			COMTRAWING TWO
Students USMCR	****	****	****	****	COMTRAWING TWO
Students Foreign	****	****			COMTRAWING TWO
VT-22	****	36	1	20	COMTRAWING TWO
Students USN	****	28		****	COMTRAWING TWO
Students USNR	****	23			COMTRAWING TWO
STudents USMC		13			COMTRAWING TWO
Students USMCR	****	24	****		COMTRAWING TWO
Students Foreign	****	****		****	COMTRAWING TWO
VT-23	****	36	1	17	COMTRAWING TWO
Students USN	****	45		****	COMTRAWING TWO
Students USNR		21			COMTRAWING TWO
Students USMC	****	14			COMTRAWING TWO
Students USMCR		28	****	****	COMTRAWING TWO
Students Foreign	****	****		****	COMTRAWING TWO
Navy Resale Activity D	et	····	1	*****	OIC NAVRESALEACT Corpus Christi
Defense Commissary Age	ncy			7	DCA Kelly AFB, TX
NAMTD	****	****	***	14	NAMTRAGRU MFS
Students (FRAMP)	****		****	6	COMTRAWING TWO
NAVOCEANCOMDET	*****	****	****	8	NAVOCEANO Bay St.
NAVHOSP Branch Clinic	****	*****	4	32	Louis, MS NAVHOSP Corpus Christi
Marine Corps Security	Force Battalion	·		1	MCSFPAC
Branch Dental Clinic		·	2	6	NRDC PENSACOLA, FL
Marine Av Tra Supp Gp	M447 5334	****	****	1	MATSG Corpus Christi
PERSUPPDET	****	****	1	8	PSA Corpus Christi
ROICC	*****		ī		SODIVNAVFACENGCOM
NAVHOSP BR NALF Orange	Grove	**** *****		1	NAVHOSP Corpus Christi
NTCC	****			11	NCTS PENSACOLA. FL
NATMSACT DET	****	····	1	13	CNATRA
149TH FIGHTER GROUP	****	*****		4	Texas Air Nat'l Guard
<u>Permanent Unit Totals</u> :		***************************************	***************************************	***************************************	
Total Military:	122	326	30	552	

KINGSVILLE, TEXAS (Continued)

CONTR FND NFFNC FNI <u>USDH</u> NFUSC

Total Civilian:

95 353

793

Personnel

Personnel (RON)

Aircraft

Officer/Enlisted

Officer/Enlisted

Average Daily Transients:

7

14

0.5

(1) Other offices on the base include:

Premier Group Dental Power Enrique's Painting Teltora Janitorial Ace Services

Diversified Technical Services, Inc. Naval Investigative Service Resident Agency Naval Aviation Engineering Service Unit Navy Campus for Achievement Navy Relief Society U. S. Branch Post Office Navy/Army Federal Employees Federal Credit Union Victoria Bank and Trust Naval Training Systems Center Representative Embry-Riddle University HRO Office Syscon Corporation Burnside Ott UNC Support Services McDonnell Douglas Loral Aerospace Services Grumman Dual and Associates Canfield-Cook Corporation Hughes Training, Inc. Avantra Corporation Miller Welding Services O'Toole Air Conditioning

MEMPHIS, MILLINGTON, TENNESSEE

(NAS)

Command & Support - CNO (CNET)

Furnishing Limited Support To:

Naval Hospital, Millington, Tennessee Naval Air Logistics Office, New Orleans, Louisiana Navy Recruiting District, Memphis, Tennessee Naval Reserve Center, Memphis, Tennessee

### SECT	Activities and Units Supported	Aircraft On Board	Officer On Board <u>Aviation/Other</u>		Enlisted <u>On Board</u>	Administrative Superior
CARCTR	Permanent Naval Units	(Non-Reserve)				
New Orleans	NAS	2 C12	10	20	553	CNTECHTRA
BRIG/CCU CNTECHTRA	BCT		****	*****	1	NAVCOMTELSTA,
CATECHTRA	CAACTR	****	****	1		
NATTC Millington Student USN	BRIG/CCU	**** ****		_	39	CO, NAS
Student USN	CNTECHTRA	M600 PANS				
Student USMC	-	****				
Student USCG		****	****	2		
Student Foreign	Student USMC	****			1,238	CO, MATSG-90
NAMTRAGRU 9 1 80 CNTECHTRA NAVHOSP Millington 112 468 CNTECHTRA MATSG-90 29 2 472 HD@TRS MARINE CORPS Washington, DC BRDENCL Memphis 11 32 NAVAL DENTAL CLINIC, PENSACOLA NAVLEGSVCOFF 9 10 COMNAVLEGSVCCOM, Washington, DC PERSUPPACT NAS 1 69 CO,PSA Pensacola,FL NISRA 1 63 CO, NAS NETPSMA DET 1 63 CO, NAS NETPSMA DET NETSCLANT, Norfolk, NAVY CAMPUS 1 27 CNTECHTRA NAVY CAMPUS 1 27 CNTECHTRA ROICC 3 CO, NAS NAVY BAND 1 27 CNTECHTRA ROICC 3 CONTROLTRA MILITARY JUDGE NAVMARTRIJUDIC WASHINGTON, DC NAVTRASYSCENTSSA NTSC, Orlando, FL NAVOCEANCOMDET, Memphis 1 NAVOCEANACOMFAC, Jacksonville, FL Students USMC 8 17 Navy, ROTC Memphis State Marine Staff 2 1 Navy, ROTC Memphis State Navy Recruiting 1 T34B 2 6 45 Navy Recruiting	Student USCG	****			14	CO, NATTC
NAVHOSP Millington 112 468 CNTECHTRA MATSG-90 29 2 472 HDDTRS MARINE CDRPS Washington, DC BRDENCL Memphis 11 32 NAVAL DENTAL CLINIC, PENSACOLA NAVLEGSVCOFF 9 10 COMNAVLEGSVCCOM, Washington, DC PERSUPPACT NAS 1 69 CO, PSA Pensacola, FL NISRA NISRO, Charleston, S. C. CBU-404 1 63 CO, NAS NETPSMA DET NETPSCLANT, Norfolk, VA NAVY CAMPUS 1 CO, NAS NAVY CAMPUS 1 27 CNTECHTRA ROICC 3 SDUTHNAVFACENGOOM Charleston, SC Military Judge NAMMARTRIJUDIC Washington, DC NAVTRASYSCENTSSA NTSC, Orlando, FL NAVOCEANCOMDET, Memphis 1 12 NAVOCEANACOMFAC, Jacksonville, FL Students USMC 8 17 Navy, ROTC Memphis State Marine Staff 2 1 Navy, ROTC Memphis State Navy Recruiting 1 T34B 2 6 45 Navy Recruiting					5	CO, NATTC
MATSG-90 29 2 472 HDGTRS MARINE CORPS Washington, DC BRDENCL Memphis 11 32 NAVAL DENTAL CLINIC, PENSACOLA NAVLEGSVCOFF 9 10 COMNAVLEGSVCCOM, Washington, DC PERSUPPACT NAS 1 69 CO,PSA Pensacola,FL NISRA 1 69 CO,PSA Pensacola,FL NISRO, Charleston, S. C. CBU-404 1 63 CO, NAS NETPSMA DET 1 63 CO, NAS NETPSMA DET NETPMSA, Pensacola, FL NAVY CAMPUS NETSCLANT, Norfolk, VA NEX Memphis 1 27 CNTECHTRA ROICC 3 SOUTHNAVFACENGCOM Charleston, SC Military Judge NSC, Orlando, FL NAVTRASYSCENTSSA NSC, Orlando, FL NAVOCEANCOMDET, Memphis 1 12 NAVOCEANACOMFAC, Jacksonville, FL Students USNC 1 9 Navy, ROTC Memphis State Marine Staff 2 1 Navy, ROTC Memphis State Marine Staff 2 1 Navy, ROTC Memphis State Navy Recruiting 1 T34B 2 6 45 Navy Recruiting	NAMTRAGRU		9	1	80	CNTECHTRA
Washington, DC NAVAL DENTAL CLINIC, PENSACOLA COMNAVLEGSVCCOM, Washington, DC NISRO, Charleston, SC COMNAVLEGAM CO	NAVHOSP Millington	****		112	468	CNTECHTRA
CLINIC, PENSACOLA COMMAVLEGSVCOM, Washington, DC COMMAVLEGSVCOM, Washington, DC COMMAVLEGSVCOM, Washington, DC CO,FSA Pensacola,FL NISRA CO,FSA Pensacola,FL NISRA CO, NAS CO, NAS NETPSMA DET CO, NAS NETPMSA, Pensacola, FL NETSCLANT, Norfolk, VA NETPMSA CO, NAS C	MATSG-90	abor 10000	29	2	472	HDQTRS MARINE CORPS Washington, DC
NAVLEGSVCOFF 9 10 COMNAVLEGSVCCOM, Washington, DC CO,PSA Pensacola,FL NISRA 1 69 CO,PSA Pensacola,FL NISRA 1 63 CO, NAS NETPSMA DET NETPSCLANT, Norfolk, VA NEX Memphis 1 27 CO, NAS NAVY BAND 1 27 CNTECHTRA SOUTHNAVFACENGCOM Charleston, SC MILITARY Judge NAVMARTRIJUDIC Washington, DC NAVTRASYSCENTSSA NTSC, Drlando, FL NAVOCEANCOMDET, Memphis 1 12 NAVOCEANCOMFAC, Jacksonville, FL Students USN 8 17 Navy, ROTC Memphis State Students USMC 1 9 Navy, ROTC Memphis State Marine Staff 2 1 Navy, ROTC Memphis State Navy Recruiting 1 T34B 2 6 45 Navy Recruiting	BRDENCL Memphis		*****	11	32	
PERSUPPACT NAS NISRA NISRO, Charleston, S. C. CBU-404 NETPSMA DET NAVY CAMPUS NEX Memphis NAVY BAND ROICC Military Judge NAVTRASYSCENTSSA NAVTRASYSCENTSSA NAVY ROTC Memphis State Students USN State Marine Staff Mary ROTC Memphis Marine Staff NAVY ROTC Memphis Marine Staff NAVY ROTC Memphis This state NAVY ROTC Memphis	NAVLEGSVCOFF		*****	9	10	COMNAVLEGSVCCOM,
NISRA	PERSUPPACT NAS	****	****	1	69	
CBU-404	NISRA	ni	****			NISRO, Charleston,
NAVY CAMPUS NETPMSA, Pensacola, FL NAVY CAMPUS NETSCLANT, Norfolk, VA NEX Memphis 1 CO, NAS NAVY BAND 1 27 CNTECHTRA ROICC 3 SOUTHNAVFACENGCOM Charleston, SC Military Judge NAVMARTRIJUDIC Washington, DC NAVTRASYSCENTSSA NTSC, Orlando, FL NAVOCEANCOMDET, Memphis 1 12 NAVOCEANACOMFAC, Jacksonville, FL Students USN 8 17 Navy, ROTC Memphis State Students USMC 1 9 Navy, ROTC Memphis State Marine Staff 2 1 Navy, ROTC Memphis State Navy Recruiting 1 T34B 2 6 45 Navy Recruiting	CBU-404	****	****	1	63	
NEXY CAMPUS NETSCLANT, Norfolk, VA NEX Memphis 1 CO, NAS NAVY BAND 1 27 CNTECHTRA ROICC 3 3 SOUTHNAVFACENGCOM Charleston, SC Military Judge NAVMARTRIJUDIC Washington, DC NAVTRASYSCENTSSA NTSC, Orlando, FL NAVOCEANCOMDET, Memphis 1 12 NAVOCEANACOMFAC, Jacksonville, FL Navy, ROTC Memphis State 2 2 3 CNET Students USN 8 17 Navy, ROTC Memphis State Students USMC 1 9 Navy, ROTC Memphis State Marine Staff 2 1 Navy, ROTC Memphis State Navy Recruiting 1 T34B 2 6 45 Navy Recruiting	NETPSMA DET .	****	*****	****		NETPMSA, Pensacola,
NEX Memphis 1 CO, NAS NAVY BAND 1 27 CNTECHTRA ROICC 3 SOUTHNAVFACENGCOM Charleston, SC Military Judge NAVMARTRIJUDIC Washington, DC NAVTRASYSCENTSSA NTSC, Orlando, FL NAVOCEANCOMDET, Memphis 1 12 NAVOCEANACOMFAC, Jacksonville, FL Navy, ROTC Memphis State 2 2 3 CNET Students USN 8 17 Navy, ROTC Memphis State State 1 9 Navy, ROTC Memphis State Marine Staff 2 1 Navy, ROTC Memphis State Navy Recruiting 1 T34B 2 6 45 Navy Recruiting	NAVY CAMPUS	***************************************	****		****	NETSCLANT, Norfolk,
NAVY BAND ROICC 1 27 CNTECHTRA ROICC 3 SOUTHNAVFACENGCOM Charleston, SC Military Judge NAVMARTRIJUDIC Washington, DC NAVTRASYSCENTSSA 1 12 NAVOCEANACOMFAC, Jacksonville, FL NAVOCEANCOMDET, Memphis 2 2 3 CNET Students USN 8 17 Navy, ROTC Memphis State Students USMC 1 9 Navy, ROTC Memphis State Marine Staff 2 2 1 Navy, ROTC Memphis State Navy Recruiting 1 T34B 2 6 45 Navy Recruiting	NEX Memphis	*****	*****	1	***	
ROICC 3 SOUTHNAVFACENGCOM Charleston, SC Military Judge NAVMARTRIJUDIC Washington, DC NAVTRASYSCENTSSA 1 12 NAVOCEANACOMFAC, Jacksonville, FL NAVO, ROTC Memphis State 2 2 3 CNET Students USN 8 17 Navy, ROTC Memphis State State State Marine Staff 2 1 Navy, ROTC Memphis State Navy Recruiting 1 T34B 2 6 45 Navy Recruiting	NAVY BAND	****	····	1	27	•
Military Judge NAVMARTRIJUDIC Washington, DC NAVTRASYSCENTSSA NTSC, Orlando, FL NAVOCEANCOMDET, Memphis 1 12 NAVOCEANACOMFAC, Jacksonville, FL Navy, ROTC Memphis State 2 2 3 CNET Students USN 8 17 Navy, ROTC Memphis State Students USMC 1 9 Navy, ROTC Memphis State Marine Staff 2 1 Navy, ROTC Memphis State Navy Recruiting 1 T34B 2 6 45 Navy Recruiting	ROICC		*****	3		SOUTHNAVFACENGCOM
NAVTRASYSCENTSSA NTSC, Orlando, FL NAVOCEANCOMDET, Memphis 1 12 NAVOCEANACOMFAC,	Military Judge	vice nee	, saile		****	NAVMARTRIJUDIC
NAVOCEANCOMDET, Memphis 1 12 NAVOCEANACOMFAC, Jacksonville, FL Navy, ROTC Memphis State 2 2 3 CNET Students USN 8 17 Navy, ROTC Memphis State Students USMC 1 9 Navy, ROTC Memphis State Marine Staff 2 1 Navy, ROTC Memphis State Navy Recruiting 1 T34B 2 6 45 Navy Recruiting	NAVTRASYSCENTSSA	****		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		
Navy, ROTC Memphis State 2 2 3 CNET Students USN 8 17 Navy, ROTC Memphis State Students USMC 1 9 Navy, ROTC Memphis State Marine Staff 2 1 Navy, ROTC Memphis State Navy Recruiting 1 T34B 2 6 45 Navy Recruiting	NAVOCEANCOMDET, Memphis	5	e		12	NAVOCEANACOMFAC,
Students USN 8 17 Navy, ROTC Memphis State Students USMC 1 9 Navy, ROTC Memphis State Marine Staff 2 1 Navy, ROTC Memphis State Navy Recruiting 1 T34B 2 6 45 Navy Recruiting	Navv. ROTC Memohis Stat	:e	2	2	ত	•
Students USMC 1 9 Navy, ROTC Memphis State Marine Staff 2 1 Navy, ROTC Memphis State Navy Recruiting 1 T34B 2 6 45 Navy Recruiting		- Salas				Navy, ROTC Memphis
Marine Staff 2 1 Navy, ROTC Memphis State Navy Recruiting 1 T34B 2 6 45 Navy Recruiting	Students USMC	****	,0000 00000	1	9	Navy, ROTC Memphis
Navy Recruiting 1 T34B 2 6 45 Navy Recruiting	Marine Staff	****	J100 0000	2	1	Navy, ROTC Memphis
	Navy Recruiting	1 T3 4 B	2	6	45	Navy Recruiting

MEMPHIS, MILLINGTON, TE	NNESSEE (Cor	ntinued)					
Activities and Units Supported	Aircraft <u>On Board</u>			n Board /Other	Enlisted On Board		istrative perior
Permanent Naval Units (Non-Reserve)	_ (Contir	nued	>			
MAG 41 DET A	3 TA4F, 10	A4M	5	8	169	CO, MA	AG-41 Dallas
NAVTECHTRASUPPGRU	*****			1	4	CNTECH	HTRA
Army Veterinarian Servi	ce		****	1	5		DDAC, FT.
Navy-Marine Corps Relie				******	*****	Navy-N Soci	obell, KY Marine Corps Lety,
Regency Travel	*****			****		Regend	ington, VA :y Travel phis, TN
Credit Union	*****		····	·····		•	Atlanta, GA
DEL-JEN						CO, NA	
Navy Flying Club Defense Reutilization	13*		*****		*****	CO, NA	
and Marketing Service U. S. Post Office	****					•	Memphis, TN aster.
U. S. POST Office							lington, TN
American Red Cross	***************************************			**** ****	·	MIDWES OPER	- '
American Federation of Government Employees	 Local 2172			****	****		Atlanta, GA
National Association of Government Employees			****	stere *cere	****	NAGE,	St. Louis, MO
HRO Memphis Satellite O					****	HRO Pe	ensacola, FL
DECA	****			3860 3861 .	11	Reg	Bouthern ion, Maxwell Force Base
Permanent Unit Totals:							
Total Military:	29		79	259	7,115		
	USDH	NFUSC		CONTR	FND N	IFFNC	FNI
Total Civilian:	1,137	1,019		797	****	4944	4000
Reserve Forces/Training	Units		On	Board Of	ficer		
Units	On Board	Aviat	tion		lther		ard Enlisted
Supported	<u>Aircraft</u>	AcDu/9	<u>SelR</u>	<u>es Acl</u>	u/SelRes	<u>AcI</u>	Du/SelRes
VP-67 5357	8 P3B	7	60	. 1	5	125	5 159
VR-60	2 DC-9-33	7	18			7:	
NAVRESREDCOM REG-NINE	····		1	13	15	3:	17
NAVAIRES Memphis	****	13		-		54	
NAF Misawa 0779	***	****	4		•	···· *	tur tur
CV 72 A LINCOLN 0179	**** ****	****	9		****		- 75
NIRSO 1779	****				•	*****	- 4
HIL 13/7	*****		1 18				- 33 - 7
VTU 7979 NAS Memphis MED/DEN 017	•		18				
ABFC FMF MMF G				3		56	
DPRO (St. Louis) 0179	*****			****			
CV 60 SARATOGA 0279	****		8		. 2	****	- 63
NORA Memphis 1179				****	. 2		- 13
USCINCLANT 0209	****		2				- 14
IVTU 0123 .	-	****					
NAVTRESCRUITDET REGION	4			1		7	7

MEMPHIS, MILLINGTON, TENNESSEE (Continued)

Reserve Forces/Training Units (Continued)

			On Boai	rd Offi	cer		
Units	On Board	Avia	ation	Oth	ner	On Boar	d Enlisted
<u>Supported</u>	<u> Aircraft</u>	<u>AcDu/</u>	'SelRes	AcDu/	/SelRes	A⊂Du	/SelRes
pro, pros pro, at 1 apr 100, 100, 200, 100 pro							
RESINTPROFF EIGHT	****	****	****	1	*****	3	****
MOBASCONTGRP 7979	****	****	****	****	****	****	15
Records Review	****	****	1		1	****	3
NAS Cubi Point 0179	****		5		3	****	45
NIC 0218 .	****		*****	*****	10		10
DEFDOCUMENT 0218			****	****	10	····	11
MALS 41 DET A	****		1		12		30
VMA .124	****		15	****	3		66
MATCS 48 (-)	****	****		****	6		63
MWSS 471 DET B,	****		****	****	4		121
MWSS 473 DET C, and							
MWSS 474 DET C	**********			********	*************************	***************************************	***************************************
AIR RESERVE TOTALS:	10	27	143	21	185	347	1,020

Army National Guard

Unit	On Board	On Board Officer	On Board Enlisted
	<u>Aircraft</u>	AcDu/SelRes	AcDu/SelRes
Army National Guard Company C, (-)	mode MAN	5	2 64

	<u> Aircraft</u>	Persor Officer/E		Personnel Officer/Er	
Average Daily Transients:	8	16	4	3	2

^{*} Varies with season.

473 SUPPORT BATTALION

REMARKS: (1) Navy Memphis Flying Club Aircraft: 6 Cessna 150; 1 Cessna 152 1 Beechcraft T34; 1 PA-28-161 Piper Warrior; 1 Grumman Tiger; 1 Cessna 172; 1 Cessna 177B; and 1 American General Tiger.

MERIDIAN, MISSISSIPPI

(NAS)

Command & Support - CNO (CNET)

Furnishing Limited Support To:

USA, USN & USMC Recruiting Office NJRTC — Three area high schools Mississippi Air National Guard Mississippi Army National Guard Columbus AFB, Mississippi OLF ALPHA, Columbus AFB, Mississippi Joe Williams Field (OLF) Hurricane Refuge Base Test Range Bombing Range

Activities and Units Supported					Administrative Superior
Permanent Naval Units (Non-Reserve)				
NAS	2 UH1N, 1 UC13	2B 15	16	403	COMTRAWING ONE
COMTRAWING ONE	49 T2C, 57 TA	1J, 22	8	41	CNATRA
ノエーフ	****	52	1	18	COMTRAWING ONE
Students USN	******	21			* ****
Students USNR	****	8		*****	
Students USMC	****	2			
Students USMCR	****	25	****		
Students FOREIGN	****	11		****	
JT-19	****	32	1	21	COMTRAWING ONE
Students USN	****	34	****		****
Students USNR	****	16	****		****
Students USMC	****	3	****	****	****
Students USMCR	****	22		****	****
Students FOREIGN	w.m. acc.	d d	****	****	
COMTRAWING ONE Pool	****	****			COMTRAWING ONE
Students USN	****	35			
		35 20		****	****
Students USNR	****	4			
Students USMC		•			
Students USMCR	****	13		****	
Students FOREIGN '					
RESUPPDET		*****	1	25	PERSUPPACT Memphi
ITTC	****	****	7	144	CNTECHTRA
Students (USN)	*****		****	528	Memphis, TN
IATSG	***************************************	****	3	54	CMC,
Students (USMC)	****			180	Washington, DC
IEXDET	****	****	1		CO, NEX
					Pensacola, FL
IOCD			****	10	NAVOCENACOM FAC
					Bay St. Louis.
DICC/ROICC	***	***	2		NAVFACENGCOM SE
r an turn tur r 1 5 tour an turn tur					Charleston, SC
Branch Medical Clinic	****	4000 11000	9	36	NAVHOSP, Pensacol
Branch Dental Clinic	****		ź	12	NRDC, Pensacola
CTS			··	8	NCTS, Pensacola,
DECA				5	DECA, Southern
/EUH				J	Region, Maxwell AFB, AL
ermanent Non-Naval Uni	ts (Non-Reserv	<u>∍)</u>			
J. S. Army Veterinarian)			1	FT. Rucker, AL

MERIDIAN, MISSISSIPPI (CONTINUED)

<u>Permanent Unit Totals:</u>

Permanent Non-Naval Units (Non-Reserve) (Continued)

1 Jackson, MS GSCI 1

Total Military: 109 335 53 1,487

(214 Students) (708 Students)

Personnel

USDH NFUSC CONTR FND NFFNC FNI 229 396 657

Total Civilian: Personnel (RON)

Aircraft Officer/Enlisted Officer/Enlisted

12 Average Daily Transients:

REMARKS: (1) Other offices on the base include:

Citizens National Bank (Branch)

Meridian Naval Federal Credit Union (Branch)

Navy Relief/Thrift shop

Burnside-Ott Corp.

Boy Scouts Girl Scouts

Standard Airline Ticket Office (SATO)

Red Cross

U. S. Post Office (Branch)

Grumman

McDonald's

Naval Investigative Service

Defense Mapping

Navy Campus

Loreal Corp.

Beech Corp.

Triple "P" Service, Inc.

AVANTRA Corp.

P, D. and B Construction

Cardinal Maintenance Service

American Federation of Government Employees (Local 2244)

Computer Data System, Inc.

Ferranti Corp.

Southern Maintence, Inc.

LINC

Del-Jon Corporation

FSSIC Corporation

Ford

FAA Meridian Approach Control

Woodall Electric, Inc.

Thickstun Brothers

Jack Moore & Co.

Gulf States Counterdrug Initiative

Huges Aerospace

(2) SAR Service provided to Columbus AFB, OLF ALPHA and Joe Williams Field

- (3) Joe Williams Field is supported by daily Tower and Crash Crews.
- (4) Emergency Medevac Services
- Fire Fighting Support with city of Meridian, MS; City of Marion, MS; City of Dekalb, MS; Kemper County, MS; Lauderdale County, MS; Mississippi Forestry Commission.

PENSACOLA, FLORIDA

(NAS)

Command & Support - CNO (CNET)

Furnishing Limited Support To:

Defense Investigative Service, Pensacola

Defense Activity for Non-Traditional Educational Support (DANTES), Saufley

Eight Coast Guard District, New Orleans, LA

Headquarters, U.S. Army Infantry, Fort Stewart, GA

Naval Hospital, Pensacola

Naval Coastal Systems Center, Panama City, FL

Naval Technical Training Center, Corry Station

Naval Training Systems Center, Orlando, FL

Naval Air Station, Whiting Field Naval Education & Training Program Management Support Activity (NETPMSA) Saufley

Navy Comptroller Standards Systems Activity, Saufley

Navy Material Transportation Office, Norfolk, VA

OLF Saufley Field

OLF Bronson

OLF Choctaw

Pensacola Junior College

Troy State University

United States Customs Service, Saufley

U.S. Marshal's Office, Pensacola

U.S. Army Aeromedical Center, Fort Rucker, AL (Military Veterinary Service)

U.S. Air Force 3246th Test Wing, Eglin AFB, FL

U.S. Air Force 3800 Air Base Wing, Maxwell AFB, AL

University of West Florida

Activities and Units Supported			Board Other	Enlisted <u>On Board</u>	Administrative Superior
Permanent Naval Units	(Non-Reserve)	·			
CNET	2000 1000	11	48	21	CNO
NCTS PNCLA	****		3	8	NCTC, WASH
NETPMSA-CCPO/FIPC/ PHOTO LAB			****		CNET
COMTRAWING SIX	34 T2C, 5 T44A, 41 T34C, 13 T39N	****		****	CNATRA
Staff		21	****	41	CNATRA
Students USN	****	27		actus above	****
Students USMC	***************************************	4	****	*****	
NAS Pensacola	1 T39D, 2 UC12B	****			COMTRAWING SIX
Staff	****	. 29	29	698	****
Student USN		****		****	
Student USNR				****	
TRARON FOUR	****	····			COMTRAWING SIX
Staff	****	22	1	18	
Students USN	****	23			
Students USNR		13			
TRARON TEN		****	****	****	COMTRAWING SIX
Staff		95	2	33	**** **** ·
Students USN	****	169	4		
Students USNR		92		****	10000 10000
Students USMC	****	28	****		
Students USMCR					***************************************
Students USCG		****		****	

Ambdided man and the dam.	0:	<i></i>		·		
Activities and Units Supported	Aircraft <u>On Board</u>		icer Un <u>iation/C</u>		Enlisted <u>On Board</u>	Administrative <u>Superior</u>
Permanent Naval Units (Non-Reserve:) (Con	tinued)		-	***************************************
TRARON EIGHT-SIX	13 T39N, 8		more 19444	****	*****	COMTRAWING SIX
Staff	1 / 14	1 die ter	55	1	16	
Students USN	****		77			****
Students USNR	****		45	****	*****	
Students USMCR	*****		20		****	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
Students USMC	****		14		****	
Students (Saudi Arabia	an)		1		****	****
HELSUPPRON-SIXTEEN	6 SH3D, 7 L	JH1N	****		*****	COMHELTACWING ONE
Staff	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		38	9	244	
Students USN	2002-0902		6	****	4	-
Students USNR			2		****	***************************************
Students USMC			****	****	****	****
NAVHOSP Branch Clinic	****		2	5	43	NAVHOSP, Pensacola, Florida
NAVAEROSPMEDINST			****	****	****	COMNAVMEDCOM WASH
Staff				35	83	****
Students USN	****			11	40	****
Students USNR	****		****		24	****
Students USCG	*****		****	****		street district
Students CANADIAN			····	1		*****
Students FRENCH NAVY			****	1	****	****
Students FEDERAL GERMA			****	1		***
Students ROYLA NORWEG				1	****	****
NAVAEROSPMEDRESCHLAB	*****		****	18	22	NAVMEDRSCHDEVCOM
Students USN	****			****	****	Bethesda, MD
Students USNR			****			
NAVDENCLINIC Pensacola 9			****	16	34	NAVMEDCOMSEREG
NAVTECHTRACEN Detachment	-		****	5	56	CNTECHTRA, Millington, TN
Staff BRITISH (EXCHANG			*****		1	make stone
Students USN	****		****		50	Topic Mana
Students USMC	****		****	****	1	****
Students USNR	****		*****	****	4	ators more
NAVAVSCOLSCOM	*****				****	CNATRA
Staff	****		84	47	****	***
Students USN Students USNR	*****		468	24		
Students USMC	****		161		****	***************************************
Students USMCR	****		84	11		****
Students USCG			1	*****	**** ****	1000 0000
Students USAF			8	****	****	
Students (Tawain)	****		12 1	****		
Students (Kuwaitis)	****		1 13		****	*****
Students (Danish)	****		13			
Students (Germans)	****		2			
Students (Italians)			1		*****	·
Students (Uruguayan)			1	****	****	1445 - 14
NPWC PNCLA	****			10	****	SOUTHNAVFACENGCOM
CBU-402	****		*****	1	54	NAS Pensacola
Naval Aviation Depot (NA	ADEP)		12	1	22	NAVAIRSYSCOM
	1 And 1				din din	
MATSG	****		4	2	24	CMC
•	****		4	2	26	CMC NAVAUDSVCSE

Activities and Units A	Aircraft	Officer On	Board	Enlisted	Administrative
	n Board	Aviation/			
Permanent Naval Units (No	on-Reserve)	(Continued)			
NEX PNCLA	****	****	i	Mass 2008	NAVRESSO
NPPSDO		****		*****	COMNAVSUPSYSCOM
NIS Resident Agent	*****		****	****	NISRO, New Orleans
NATLMUSEUMNAVAV					CNATRA
	7 F18A, 2 F L KC130F	F18B, 11	6	98	CNATRA
Defense Commissary Store PNCLA	***** ***** ·	under deads		14	DECA Maxwell AFB
Defense Printing Office,			****	****	Defense Printing Office, WASH
Southern Area			****		NAVSEASYSCOM
NAVSEADET (PERA CV) SOEASTJUDCIRBRO NAV-MAR	****	****	1	****	CNATRA
TRIAL JUDICIARY		er er	_		
TECHSPTCTR JOAP	****	****,*****	1	2	JOAP-CG
NAVSTAINGLESIDEDET PNCLA	****	***	1	3	NAVSTAINGLESIDE
Defense Finance and		****	****		Defense Finance and Accounting
Accounting Service Deta Defense Distribution Depo			3		Defense Distribution Regional Central
NAVLEGSVOFF PNCLA		***	10	9	COMNAVLEGSVCCOM
TEMC LANTDINAVFACENGCOM		some	****		NAVFACENGCOM
Navy Campus for Achieveme	∍nt		····		NETSCLANT Norfolk
PERSUPPACT, Pensacola			11	37	CNET
	4 T34B	2	1	9	COMNAVCRUITCOM
NAVCRUITCOM ORIENT UNIT		4	9	90	COMNAVCRUITCOM
Students USN		5	8	136	
Students USNR		3	2		area 6466
Naval Supply Center Pensa	acola		11	15	NAVSUFCOM WASH, DC
NETSAFA	****	7		2	CNET
NAVTRASYSENGFLD Ofc Pensa	acola	****		*****	NAVTRASYSCEN Orlando
COOPMINEUNIT 2211 Pensaco		*****	****	5	CINCLANTFLT
NAVCOMPTPMODET Pensacola	****	**** ****		****	NAVCOMPT
SUPSHIP NAS Pensacola			3	3	COMNAVSEASYSCOM
OICC/ROICC, SODIVNAVFACE	NGCOM		4		NAVFACENGCOM
Permanent Non-Naval Unite	s (Non-Res	erve)			
Barrancas National Cemete	∍ry	anten which	****	*****	Dir, NCAO, Atlanta
DRMO	****	*****		*****	DRMO Region Memphis
National Weather Service Office	acces 100/fs				NATWEASVC, SOUREG HQ FT Worth, TX
Base Veterinary (Army)	****	****		****	2000 CORE *
Navy Relief Society		* ***		****	Labor code
First Navy Bank			****	****	
American Red Cross	****				
National Seashore Park		****			****
Pen Air Federal Credit U					
Scheduled Airline Ticket					
	awr vices	****			*
Florida Bureau of Blind					***
USCG Lighthouse U. S. Postal Service				****	alone (1984)

NAVAL EDUCATION AND TRAINING COMMAND STATIONS								
PENSACOLA, FLORIDA (Continue	d)					404) 7000 1 500 ^{2 40} 1 40 40 40 40 50 50 50 50 50 50 50 50 50 50 50 50 50		***************************************
Activities and Units Airc Supported On B				On Board n/Other	Enliste On Boar		.nistra <u>Superi</u> c	
Permanent Non-Naval Units (N	on-Reser	<u>·ve)</u> (C	onti	nied)				
Consumer Credit Counseling S ^o	VC			#000 +4000	****	*****		
McDonald's Resturant	****			****	****	****		
Naval Aviation Museum Founda	tion			****	****			
Pensacola Junior College	****			****				
Troy State University	11-11 (11)		-	****	****	****		
University of West FL	****			****	****	****		
USCG POINT VERDE	2004 2004			11-11 AV	****	****		
USCG STATION	****				····			
Permanent Unit Totals: Total Military:	146	1,	 684	360	1,983			
	USDH	NFUSC		CONTR	FND	NFFNC	FNI	
Total Civilian:	6,734	1,192		840	****	****		
Deployable Units (Non-Reserve	<u>)</u>							
USS FORRESTAL (AVT-59) (Deployed From NASP to Naval Shipyard Philadelphic for Approximately 18 Months Effective SEP 92)			23	<u>77</u>	2,000	COMM	IAVA I RL	ANT.
Deployable Unit Totals:			23	77	2,000			
				Person	1	D	onnel	(E)ONI)
	^ i	.e.	~					
	<u>Aircra</u>	IT C	Ë)fficer/E	111STEO	UT 1	cer/tr	listed
Average Daily Transients:	18			36	10		10	4

WHITING FIELD, FLORIDA

(NAS)

Command & Support - CNO (CNET)

Furnishing Limited Support To:

OLF Barin *	OLF Holley *	OLF Site 6 *
OLF Brewton **	OLF Pace *	OLF Site 8 *
OLF Choctaw ****	OLF Sanata Rosa *	OLF Spencer *
OLF Evergreen **	OLF Saufley ***	OLF Summerdale *
OLF Harold *	OLF Silverhill *	OLF Wolf *

- Nas Whiting Field is responsible for operation, repair and maintenance. Leased Airfields Lessor has responsibility of repair and maintenance. Lessee is responsible for crash/fire and runway duty officer during Navy operations.
- NAS Whiting Field is responsible for operation, repair and maintenance of Airfield area. NETPMSA is responsible for all other functions as host command NAS Pensacola is responsible for all functions as host command.

Activities and Units Supported	Aircraft <u>On Board</u>	Officer On Board Aviation/Other		Enlisted On Board	Administrative Superior	
Permanent Naval Units	(Non-Reserve)					
NAS Whiting	anno 14000 .	7	19	463	COMTRAWING FIVE	
COMTRAWING FIVE	128 TH57, 194 T34C	22	4	43	CNATRA	
TRARON TWO		82	1	29	COMTRAWING FIVE	
Students USN	****	118		****	M100 M0000 .	
Students USNR	****	18	***********	****		
Students USMC		37	****	*****	·	
Students USMCR	****	36	****	****		
Students USCG	****	15	*****		****	
Students Foreign	****	19	****	<u></u>		
NAVCADS	****	2	***************************************		· ·	
TRARON THREE		78	1	21	COMTRAWING FIVE	
Students USN	****	107	****		****	
Students USNR	****	23	****			
Students USMC	****	37	****	n	*****	
Students USMCR	****	33	·		· · ·	
Students USCG	****	15	****	****	****	
Students Foreign	****	12			0-141 Mee-	
NAVCADS	****	****	····	sacca entra		
TRARON SIX	****	87	1	19	COMTRAWING FIVE	
Students USN	····	102	····		***************************************	
Students USNR	****	27	****	****		
Students USMC		31				
Students USMCR		35	·		-	
Students USCG		14		****		
Students Foreign		18				
NAVCADS		2		****	uses 1944	
HELTRARON EIGHT	****	60	1	45	COMTRAWING FIVE	
Students USN	····	35			4044 5055	
Students USNR		18	<u>-</u>			
Students USMC		34	****			
Students USMCR	'	13				
Students USCG		9		uses 19790		

WHITING FIELD, FLORIDA (Co	ontinued)				
	rcraft <u>Board</u>		On Board n/Other		Administrative Superior
Permanent Naval Units (Nor	<u>ı-Reserve)</u>	(Continue	d)		
HELTRARON EIGHT (Continued	±)				
Students Foreign	****	16	****	10000 10000	MARK TRANS
NAVCADS		8	***	1000 1000	
HELTRARON EIGHTEEN		75	-	45	COMTRAWING FIVE
Students USN	No. 440	35		****	
Students USNR	****	23		****	
Students USMC	***	36		****	
Students USMCR Students USCG		18		****	
Students USCO Students Foreign	****	11 17		****	
NAVCADS		7		Mary 2004	
NAVRESALEACT	****			20000 Minor	CO NAVRESALEREG
7 T T T T S State State T State			-		PENCLA
Branch Dispensary		-	6	43	CO NARMC NAS PNCLA
Branch Dental Clinic			2	11	CD NRDC NAS PNCLA
Personnel Support Detachme	ent		1	14	DIR., PERSUPPACT
					PNĆLA
NAVOCEANCOMDET	****		****	9	NAVOCEANO Bay St.
					Louis, MS
NAVTELCOMCEN, Whiting	****	*****	****	8	NAVTELCOMCENPNCL
Human Resources office	****		****	****	HRO Pensacola
Photo Lab DET	****	****	****	****	NETPMSA Pensacola
NETSAFA DET		****	2	****	NETSAFA Pensacola
NTCS			auten steute		CNATRA
Defense Commissary Agency	-		****	6	DECA, Maxwell
MATSG DET					AFB, AL
ROICC	***		1	1	CO, MATSG Pensacola
NOICC		****	1	****	SOUTHNAVFACENG
NIS	****	****	****	****	COMMAND
NATMSACTDET		*****	1	12	NISRO, New Orleans CNATRA
			•	4. 45.	CNHTRM
Permanent Unit Totals:					
	***************************************	***************************************	*********	ALCO MANAGEMENT AND ADDRESS OF THE PARTY OF	
Total Military:	322	1,392	42	769	
		-			
	USDH	NFUSC	CONTR	FND NF	FNC FNI

<u>Total Civilian</u> :	256	195	822	****	

REMARKS: (1) Other offices on the base include:

United Nuclear Corporation
Maytag Company
Naval Investigative Service
Pen Air Federal Credit Union
U. S. Branch Post Office
Argus (Refuse Collection Housing)
Beech Aerospace Services, Inc.
Navy Relief/Thrift Shop

WHITING FIELD, FLORIDA (Continued)

REMARKS: (1) Other offices on the base include: (Continued)

First Navy Bank
Tum Pane
Booz Allen and Hamilton Support Contractor
Omega World Travel Agency
Southeastern Vocational Services
Huges Technical Services Corp.
Ford Services, Inc.
Bendix/King
All State Facilities Management
Midwest Construction
Gulf Coast Custodial
ABB Environmental
Troy State
Rosa's Computer Company

- NAS Atlanta, Marietta, Georgia 1.
- NAS Dallas, Texas
 NAF Detroit, Mt. Clemens, Michigan
- 4. NAS Glenview, Illinois

- 5. NAS New Orleans, Louisiana
- 6. NAS South Weymouth, Massachusetts
 7. NAF Washington, D.C.
- 8. NAS Willow Grove, Pennsylvania

ATLANTA, MARIETTA, GEORGIA

(NAS)

Command & Support - CNO (COMNAVAIRESFOR)

Furnishing Limited Support To:

FAA Southern Region, Atlanta, Georgia Defense Contract Administration Services Region, Marietta, Georgia NAVHOSFJAXBRCLINIC (Medical), NAS Atlanta, Marietta, Georgia NAVREGDENBRCLINIC (Dental), NAS Atlanta, Marietta, Georgia PERSUPPACTDET, NAS Atlanta, Marietta, Georgia MAG-49 DET BRAVO VA-205

VR-46

Navy Resale Activity

Consolidated Civilian Personnel Office, Atlanta Field Office

Activities and Units Supported	Aircraft <u>On Board</u>			Enliste On Boar	
Permanent Naval Units	Non-Reserve)				
NAS (USN) (USNR)	1 UC12B	 18	9 3	24 328	COMNAVAIRESFOR
DCASR (USN) (USNR)	MATE	3			DLA
NAVREGMEDBRCLINIC (USN)		****	2	3	NAVREGMEDCEN JAX
(USNF NAVREGDENBRCLINIC (USN)	****	1	2 2	·28 3	NAVREGDENCEN JAX
(USNF PERSUPPACTDET (USN)		****	1 1	4	CO PSA CHASN JAX
(USNR) MAG-42	2 DV10A,		 7	15 274	CG 4th MAW NOLA
FAA Southern Region	9 DV10D, 13	AH1J 1	*****	1	CNO
Navy Resale Act	Amoù Males	****	1	****	NX JAX
Permanent Unit Totals:	***************************************		**********	***************************************	
Total Military	25	31	28	680	
	USDH	NFUSC	CONTR	FND !	NFFNC FNI
Total Civilian:	141	50	19	****	NAME NAME

Reserve Forces/Training Units

Units <u>Supported</u>	On Board <u>Aircraft</u>	d Aviation		rd Officer Other <u>AcDu/SelRes</u>		On Board Enlisted AcDu/SelRes	
VR-46	2 DC9	10	18	1	4	65	95
VA-205	12 A6E, 4 KA6D	5	23	2	6	122	160
NAS CECIL FLD 0667	****		13		7	· store sume	84
NTIC 0709	****	****	1		13		6

ATLANTA, MARIETTA, GEORGIA (Continued)

Reserve Forces/Training Units (Continued)

	On Board Officer							
Units	On Board	Avia	ation	Oth	ner .	On Board Enlisted		
Supported	<u> Aircraft</u>	<u>Ac Du</u>	/SelRes	AcDu/	'SelRes	AcDu/	SelRes	
NAS JAX DET 167	****	****	21		14		107	
CARGRU 0667	····	****	9		フ		28	
NORA 1567	****	****	····		4		8	
VTU 6767			45		フ		4	
FIRSTEURLANT 0867 AIC	****		1 .		23	****	30	
FIRSTEURLANT 0967 AIC	****			*****	22		19	
CNAVEURINT 167		****	2	****	25		31	
IVTU 108	****				19		****	
NISRO 1407					10	****	3	
COMFIPGR2, DET 867			3	ALP 1988	17		14	
CV 60 SARÁTOGA 0167			12	****	5		125	
VR 24 COMPONENT 467	****		2			****	2	
4TH MAW MAG-42			****	****	4	****	6	
NASATL MED/DEN 0167					23		35	
MACG 6767			****	,,,,, mm			46	
NAVSTAROTA 167	****	****	8	-	6		124	
NAVAIRSYS 1367	***		1		5	out street	****	
CV-59 FORRESTAL	****	****	14	****	4		90	
NVMDCLKYWT 267	****			****	17	***	43	
NTSC 0167	***************************************	***************************************	*****		5	2000 17000 7700 11000 17000	3	
Air Reserve Totals:	18	15	173	3	247	187	1,063	

Marine Reserve Training Units:

Unit	On Board <u>Aircraft</u>	On Board Officer AcDu/SelRes	On Board Enlisted AcDu/SelRes		
VMO-4	**************************************	40	84		
BAT B 4TH LAAD BN	****	4	179		
HMA-773	****	22	91		
MALS-42	****	 8	128		
H&S-BAT 4TH LAAD BN DE	T A ==		<u> </u>		
Reserve Totals:	water 1987	 77	512		

	Aircraft	Personnel <u>Officer/Enlisted</u>	Personnel (RON) Officer/Enlisted		
Average Daily Transients:	7	7 . 7	2 4		

REMARKS: (1) Navy Sea Cadets - 10 Officers/64 Enlisted.

- (2) Nas Atlanta Flying Club: 1 Cessna 152, 2 Cessna 172, 1 Piper PA28-151, 1 Piper PA28-140, 1 Piper PA28R-200, 1 Piper PA28RT-201, 1 T348, 1 T42A.
- (3) Other Offices on the base:

Navy Relief Society NIS Branch (3 Agents) St. Leo's College (Extension)

DALLAS, TEXAS

(NAS)

Command & Support - CNO (COMNAVRESFOR)

(NAS)			Co	nmand & S	Support -	CNO ((COMNAVRESFOR)
	rcraft Board			On Board n/Other	Enliste On Boar		ninistrative Superior
Permanent Naval Units (Non	-Reserve)						
NAS (USN) (USNR) (TAR) 4	A4M, 1 UC	12B	20	21	589	COM	1NAVRESFOR
NARCEN Denver	****		2	1	19	CO	NAS Dallas
NAVOCEANCOMDET	***			ï	12		OCEANCOMFAC JAX
COMFLELOGSUPPWING			10		32		1NAVRESFOR
Br Medical				5	31		Corpus Christi
NAVMARCORMARS					1		IAVMARCORMARS
111111111111111111111111111111111111111					•		Vashington, DC
Br Dental	*****			2	5		NAS Pensacola
	F18, 4 CH	与て ム	12	10	272		MAW, New
11110 41	rio, - cn	JUM	1 4	10	2/2		rleans
NAVRESREDCOMREG 11	****			10	31		INAVRESURFOR
14th Marine Regiment	****			7	36		
	****						4th MARDIV
NAVRESREDCEN	****			4	36		RESREDCOMREG 11
PERSUPPDET Dallas				2	34		RSUPPACT
					_		Pensacola
Navy Absentee Collection U	nit				6		RS 84, PERS
							(Code 842)
Marine Corp Absentee Colle	ction Uni	t		**** ****	8	Hq	MARCORPS
						(Code MHC-3)
COMNAVRESFOR Recruiting Co	ordinator	•		13	132	COM	INAVRESFOR
Region Three							
Navy Exchange				1		NRS	80 Brooklyn, NY
ROICC	****			2	****	SOL	JTHDIVNAVFACENG-
						C	OM CHASN SC
NRSECGRUPROGREP	No. 11.11			1	4	NAV	RESREDCOMREG 11
CNRIC	****		****	4	15	CNR	
NMCB 22	****				5		ITH NCR Dallas
Permanent Non-Naval Units	(Non-Rese	rve)					
Regional Liaison	ates erice		3	****	2	uп	CAP USAF
Officer (CAP)					<i>*</i>		
US Army Reserve Center	#*** ****		8	****			laxwell AFB
oo miny neserve center			•		16		h Army Reserve
US Army Flight Facility	****			A100 M100			omd, San Antonio
DO HIMY FILIGHT PACIFICA				****			h Army Reserve
Dallam Ammir Andahian	9890 MAR		****				md, San Antonio
Dallas Army Aviation	Anne serer		3	*****	14		GEN National
Support Facility,						G	Juard, Austin, TX
Texas Army National Guar	d						
Selective Service System				2			ective Service
						9	ystem, WASH DC
<u>Permanent Unit Totals</u> :				**********	***************************************		
Total Military:	10		58	86	1,300		
					*		
	<u>USDH</u>	NFUSC		CONTR	FND	NFFNC	FNI
Total Civilian:	383	208		106	3	21	man 1000

DALLAS, TEXAS (Continued)

Reserve Forces/Train	<u> </u>		On Boar					
Jnits	On Board	Avia	ation .	Other		On Board	Enlisted	
<u>Supported</u>	<u> Aircraft</u>	AcDu/SelRes		AcDu/SelRes		AcDu/SelRes		
(Naval Air Reserve U	nits)							
VF-201	12 F14A	. 6	28	1	4	121	132	
√F-202	13 F14A	5	29	****	6	160	129	
√R-59	3 C9B	10	30	****	****	80	120	
CARGRU-170	****	****	10		3		16	
CV-63 Kitty Hawk	***		10		2	****	101	
JICPAC-370		 .	****		19		35	
IAS North Island			11		4		87	
V-66 America	-	pos 4440	11		1		58	
ARGRU-770	***	•••	10		7	****	15	
ICPAC-470	****		3		21	***	27	
IORA DALLAS			ī		4	****	20	
AVAIRSVS-570	****	****	13	****				
)IAHQ-0670	a	****			11	****	10	
IAS Key West		****	11	aut 1001	1		98	
IAS Miramar		****	10				126	
WEF-170			12		****	4000 0000	120	
WEF=170 RC=24			7				2	
			-		2		9	
TU-7070			36				•	
ICHQ-170	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·				12	****	5	
ICHQ DET	****			****	1		1	
IAVOPINTCEN-770	****	****	<u>i</u>		13		15	
/F-1170		****	8			****	5	
Records Review DAL	****	****	2	****	2		17	
TU AIRSYS 970		****	1	****	5	****	****	
th MAW MED	***	****	1		5		11	
AVAIRSYSCOM-770		****	17	****	1	*****	12	
IICPAC-1070		10100 00000	****	****	23	ujere meni	28	
CINCSOUTH-0270			4		13		37	
:INCSOUTH-0111 (Okla	City)	****	2	****	11		9	
IAS Dallas MED/DEN	****		***	****	7	·	21	
RAWG 2	****	*****	13		****	***	****	
RAWG 3			4	****	····			
RAWG 4	****		18		****	****	an 444	
OMFAIRWESTPAC-170	****		15	****	6		77	
IAVPRO-470			6	****				
1ACG-7070	****	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,			-	-	19	
AVMIC	*****		***		18	***	4	
TU AIRSYSCOM	****	AH AH	3		- 2	****	****	
NRIC MGMT IVTU	****	***			3			
TU INTELL		****	****		14		3	
TW AIT I has been	*********	westere	***************************************	*********		·		
Air Reserve Totals:	28	21	327	1	221	361	1,249	
(Surface Reserve Uni COMNAVRESREDCOM ELEV								
					19	•		

DALLAS, TEXAS (Continued)

Reserve Forces/Training Units (Continued)

Units Supported Navy and Marine Corps F MOTU 13 711	On Board Aircraft		tion SelRes		her /calba-		Enlisted
Navy and Marine Corps F		AcDu/	SelRes	<u></u> ል~ ከ…	/Cm1 C		
MOTU 13 711	3 m.m.m., , , , , , , , , ,		AcDu/SelRes		/SelRes	AcDu/SelRes	
	reserve Lente	r Units	<u>.</u>				
NAME OF THE PARTY	****	***		****	1	40000 ANDON	3
MSCO Korea 111			2	*****	22		37
NSCO LBD 2111	· Service Middle	****	steet some	****	15	MO00 MO00	10
NAVINFO DAL 111	semble began	****	****	****	11	****	4
AS-32 Holland	- 20000 20100	****	****		4	***	82
LPH New Orleans 1111	***		****	****	4	****	113
COMSEVENTHFLT 111	****		21	****	37		46
WEAPSYSENGSTA DTHU 311	****		**** ****		3	****	16
4th MARDIV 2/14			****	****	8	****	15
MOMAG DET 1511	****		****	****	1	***	15
FH 500 DET E	****		****	****	22	****	101
4th FSSG Dent CO	*****	****	****	****	4		11
ABFC SSU-411	****	****	****	****	5	****	32
PERMOBTEAM 1611	****	****	1		7		17
NAVPETOFF FLT DET 211	****		***		6	****	10
ABFC 2 LANT 211	****	****	····	****	3	****	24
9th RNCR			****	****	6	****	28
NMCB 22 DET 0122	****	****	·		10	****	127
DCMD Atlanta B811	***	****			10		
FST 1711			****		ž		11
NAVSEADET 811	****		****		12	****	* *
VTU 1104	****	****	****		30	****	10
VTU LAW 1104	****	*****	***	****	8	****	
EFD PAC DET 411		****	****		3		3
NAVST TI 111	*****	****	****		1	****	10
NSC Dakland Hqs 1611	****	****	****	***	4		33
Flt Hosp CBTZ CBHU 10C	****	****	*****			****	57
MACG 1104		****	1000 5000	****	1004 8000	****	26
NAVSEA QA 611	****	****		****	3	***	~O
CIVLAW	****	DOM: 1000			5 6	***	4
COMPHIBRON			****	****	4		9
EOD	*****		****	****	1		8
SECGRU	****		****	****	13	****	-
PRIMUS		1000 5000		****	13 22	****	49
FF-1088 Barbey	1000 mate	****	***	****			
FF-1062 Whipple	****	****			10	****	52
rr-1002 whippie <u>Naval Reserve Construc</u> t		****	CACHA STATE	****	10	West 1998	47
Navai keserve construct NMCB 22	lon Forces						
NUCD ZZ	**********	************			<u>30</u>	***************************************	1,000
Surface Reserve Totals: (Marine Corps Units)	*****	*****	24	****	357	atona provo	2,016
MAG 41 UNITS					_		
VMFA-112	40000 00040		18	****	4	153	96
MALS-41	****	****	15	****	15	16	158
MWSS-471	****	****			4	11	124
HMH-772	****		9		3	****	32
14th Marines Units							
HMH 772 DET B	*****	***************************************	***************************************	****	21		<u>322</u>
<u>Marine Corps Totals:</u>			42		47	180	732

DALLAS, TEXAS (Continued)

Reserve Forces/Training Units (Continued)

			On Boa	rd Offi	cer		
Units	On Board	Avia	ation	Oth	er	On Board	Enlisted
Supported	Aircraft	AcDu/	SelRes	AcDu/	SelRes	AcDu/S	elRes
100 W. 100 P. 10					***************************************		
<u>Permanent Coast Guard </u>	Unit (Reserve	<u>)</u>					
U.S. Coast Guard Reser	ve	******	*****	***************************************	6_		<u>87</u>
Coast Guard Totals:	****	******			6	utons 2000s	87
Non-Naval Reserve Trai	ning Units	•					
(Army Reserve Center)							
1st BN, 1/158th AV REG	T	14	76	****	2	9	257
COL 158th AV REGT	2 UH1,	1	18	2	2	6	312
	30 OH58A, 1	5 UHIN,	4 U21				
(Texas Air National Gu	ard)			*			
136st Tactical	8 C130H	1	49	2	81	61	817
Airlift Wing							
(Texas Army National G	uard)						
HHC 3/149th AVN BN		2	9	***	****	6	55
CDE 149th AVN	5 UH6OL	1	23		1 .	2	65
	J UNBUL				-	3	
Co C, Forward SPT BN					9		98
COG 149th AVN	11 CH47D,	1	52		1	5	176
	1 VH1H		,				
HQSTARC, TXARNG Bn,	1 U8F		2	***			1
					•		
Selective Service							
DET 4-7					10	1	
		*********					***************************************
Non-Naval Reserve Tota	<u>ls:</u> 77	20	229	4	106	93	1,781
	Aircr	. £ +	-	ersonne cer/Enl		Personnel Officer/E	
	mar Cr s	<u> </u>	UTTI	7 Elli	1 D C C C	OTTICE!/E	HILLBEEN

REMARKS: (1) Other offices on the base include:

Average Daily Transients:

Federal Credit Union
Navy Relief Society
U. S. Post Office
Beech Aerospace Services, Inc.
Naval Investigative Service
Consolidated Civilian Personnel Office
Scheduled Airline Ticket Office
Northwood Institute
Vought Aircraft Company
Loral Vought Systems
Service Air Incorporated

3

2

- (2) 74 Sea Cadets supported on a monthly basis.
- (3) 47 League Cadets supported on a monthly basis.

DETROIT, MT. CLEMENS, MICHIGAN

(NAF)

Command & Support - CNO (COMNAVRESFOR)

Furnishing Limited Support To:

MWSG-47 (HQ), NAF Detroit
NAVAIRESCEN, Columbus, Ohio
NH Branch Clinic, NAF Detroit
RAIMD, NAF Detroit
RNMCB-26, NAF Detroit
VP-93, NAF Detroit
VR-62, NAF Detroit
PERSUPPDET, Detroit
RIPO Area Eleven, NAF Detroit

Activities and Units Supported	Aircraft <u>On Board</u>	Officer On Board Aviation/Other		Enliste <u>On Boar</u>	
Permanent Naval Units	(Non-Reserve)				
NAF	1 UC12B	12	2 5	87	COMNAVRESFOR
NAVAIRESCEN (Columbus,	OH)		2	14	NAF Detroit
MW8G-47 (HQ)	****	1	. 5	48	CO, MWSG-47
NH Branch Clinic		1		13	NH Great Lakes
NRDC Branch Clinic	****		- 2	4	NRDC Great Lakes
RAIMD	wee min-	1	. 2	57	NAF Detroit
PERSUPPDET	***	***	- 1	20	PSA Great Lakes
RNMCB-26	AMON MAIN	****		6	6th RNCR
NAF Detroit MNT MOB	****	****	H 1000 9001	****	
FAC LPD3DF				60	NAF Detroit
RIPO Area Eleven	****	****		3	COMNAVRESINTCOM
Permanent Unit Totals:			***		
Total Military:	1	17	16	312	
	USDH	NFUSC	CONTR	FND	NFFNC FNI
Total Civilian:	56	22	1		none made

Reserve Forces/Training Units

			On Boar	rd Offi	cer		
Units	On Board	Avia	tion	Oth	er	On Board	Enlisted
Supported	Aircraft	AcDu/	SelRes	AcDu/	SelRes	AcDu/	<u>SelRes</u>
MOBMAINTFAC-0273	40000 10000	-	mes min	****	4	****	74
VR-62	2 C9B	9	18	****		71	91
VR-93	8 P3B	フ	61	1	3	134	153
VTU INTELL 114	****	,	****	***	9	****	1
VTU 7373	444 494		9		8	-	14
CVN-69 0373	**** ****	****	4		*****	*****	124
CV-66 AMERICA 0373	**** ****	****	4		****	***	90
ASWOC 0273	****	****	9		6		26
NORA-1773		***	1		2	***	22
AIC 1673		****		*****	23	***	21
AIC 1773	****	****		****	22	***	23
DEFDOC 0102	4010 1001		****	****	12		4
NAVMIC 1805	ALL 100	****		*****	14	****	17
DIAHQ	****	****	****	1000 0000	10	***	7
NAF SIGONELLA 0573	*****	****	6	****	5	****	129
NAF LAJES 0473	nicipe (chipa		6		2	***	86

DETROIT, MT. CLEMENS, MICHIGAN (Continued)

Reserve Forces/Training Units (Continued)

	On Board Officer						
Units	On Board	Avia	ation	Oti	ner	On Board	d Enlisted
Supported	<u> Aircraft</u>	<u>AcDu</u>	/SelRes	<u>AcDu</u>	/SelRes	AcDu	'SelRes
NAVHOSP PAX RVR 0373	****		A100 6114-		11		39
BRDCL 0173	****	****			3	****	6
OCEANA LEPSU-0273	****	*****			1		27
NAS OCEANA 0381			8		1		145
CVN-65 0181	444		5			**** ****	119
CVN-70 0281			6				126
NH PAX RVR 0281			****		. 8		25
VTU 8173			2		****	, e	4
NAVMIC 1905	***	****			21	am ****	9
AIC 1081	****	***************************************			24		37
NAVMIC	**** ****				22		13
IVTU 0115	60000 00000 ****************************	***************************************	*****	**********	<u>12</u>		<u> </u>
Air Reserve Totals:	10	16	139	1	223	205	1,433

Marine Air Reserve Training Units:

	On Board Officer							
Units	On Board	Aviation		Other		On Board Enlisted		
<u>Supported</u>	<u>Aircraft</u>	AcDu/	SelRes	AcDu/	<u>SelRes</u>	AcDu/S	SelRes_	
HQSQDN 47	****	****	2		7	4000 0000	36	
4THFSSG DET B		*****	****		****		8	
MWSS472 DET B	10000 00004 	***************************************			_7	***************************************	<u>177</u>	
Marine Air Reserve To	otals:	elippia asobra	2	****	14	****	221	

	<u> Aircraft</u>	Personnel <u>Officer/Enlisted</u>	Personnel (RON) Officer/Enlisted
Average Daily Transients:	- 23	.5 . 3	.5 1.9

REMARKS: (1) Other offices on the base include:

Navy Relief Society NWCA #281

(2) NAF Detroit is located aboard Selfridge Air Natioanl Guard Base.

豫

GLENVIEW, ILLINOIS (NAS) Command & Support - CNO (COMNAVRESFOR) Furnishing Limited Support To: NAVAIRESCEN Minneapolis, Minnesota Activities and Units Aircraft Officer On Board Enlisted Administrative Supported On Board <u>Aviation/Other</u> On Board Superior Permanent Naval Units (Non-Reserve) NAS (USN & TAR) 1 UC12B 17 12 579 COMNAVAIRESFOR New Orleans, LA NOCD 1 NAVOCEANCOMFAC 10 Bay, St. Louis MACG 48 325 CG 4TH MAW 12 1.3 NAVCRUDIST 1 T34B 173 COMNAVCRUITCOM 3 14 REGMEDCENBRCLINIC NAVREGMEDCEN 1 4 32 Great Lakes, IL REGDENCENBRCLINIC ----2 4 NAVREGMEDCEN Great Lakes, IL NAVAIRESCEN, Minn, MN 2 3 16 CO NAS Glenview, IL NAVEXCHG NRSO Brooklyn, NY -------1 PSD Glenview ----24 PSA GLAKES, IL 1 RNMCB-25 5 CONRNCF/1st RNCG Permanent Non-Naval Units (Non-Reserve) USCG 2 HH65A 13 48 CDR 9th CG Dist 244th Theater Aviation 4 40 В Group 7 US Army Reserve 10 29 HQ 86th ARCOM Support Facility Forest Pk, IL (USARASF) USAF Civil Air Patrol 1 1 Wright-Patterson Liaison Office AFB, OH Permanent Unit Toals: Total Military: 4 67 1,286 62 USDH **NFUSC** CONTR **FND NFFNC** FNI Total Civilian: 174 Reserve Forces/Training Units On Board Officer Units Aviation On Board On Board Enlisted Other AcDu/SelRes Supported Aircraft AcDu/Sel Res AcDu/SelRes Naval Reserve Forces/Training Units VP-90 9 P3B 63 1 2 122 183 6 VP-60 9 P3B 7 2 64 1 127 172 VR-51 2 C9B 22 69 94 Naval Reserve Training Units NR NAWC AD 0172 0 6 NR NAVOPINTCEN 0872 16 13 NR NORA GLENVIES-0272 6

GLENVIEW, ILLINDIS (Continued)

Reserve Forces/Training Units (Continued)

Naval Reserve Training Units NR NORA GLENVIEW-1672 NR PATWING-0472 NR RECORDS REVIEW NR NAVAIRLANT DET 0172 NR ATLANTICINTELCMD 1472	(Conti	nued)	6.	10000 20000 Mario 20000	<u>1</u>	sace optic	nee"								
NR PATWING-0472 NR RECORDS REVIEW NR NAVAIRLANT DET 0172	****	*****	6			num eritu	B227	Naval Reserve Training Units: (Continued)							
NR RECORDS REVIEW NR NAVAIRLANT DET 0172	1000 0000 1000 0000	*****		CO-1 *****			5								
NR NAVAIRLANT DET 0172	*****	····	1		5	Mode Mills	8								
	*****		_		1		16								
NR AILANIILINIELLMU 14/2			9	****	4	gass 44%s	3								
NR ATLANTICINTELCMD 1572			·····		27 26		29 23								
NR NAVAIRSYS 0672			2	****	10										
NR NAVSTA ADAK 0172	, a	****	6		6	****	100								
NR NAVSTA MIDWAY 0972	****		4		3		112								
NR NISRO 1972	****				10	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	2								
NR NAVMIC 1313		****			13		5								
NR NAS AGANA GUAM 0772			6		4	1000 0004	154								
NR DEFINTERROG 0372	min	****	****	****	11		6								
NR NAS GLENVIEW 0172			3		****	****	41								
NR 4TH MAWMED MACG 48					5		22								
NR CVN-69 EISENHOWER			15	****			105								
NR MED/DEN 0172	***	****	****		8		25 . =								
NR ABFC FMP MMFF NR MOBASCONTGRP 7272				****	3	****	65 190								
NR VTU INTELL 0113			****		15	****	170								
NR VOLTRAUNIT 7272	****	***	25		7	****	4								
NR VTU AIRSYSCOM 0872			2		5	****									
		***********		***************************************			***************************************								
Reserve Training Totals:	20	20	228	2	197	318	1,389								
Marine Air Reserve Training (<u>Jnits</u>														
VMGR-234 11 K	C130T	10000 10000	34		3	mer way	157								
HML-776 6 UH:	LN	****	11			****	53								
H&HS-48	****	****	****	****	33	****	120								
MWCS-48			****	ton 1000	10	west stage	161								
MALS-41			<u>_6</u>	**************************************	****	***********	_52								
Marine Air Reserve Totals:	17	www.	51.		46	****	543								
Naval Reserve Mobile Construction Regiment 6	2°	****	10000 00000	****	11	amage amage	38								
Non-Naval Reserve Training Ur	nits														
US Army Reserve Units															
		_													
3/158 AVN REGT. 25 U	11	4	15	****	3	7	98								
HHC 3/158		4	40			4									
CO C, 3/158 CO D, 3/158		1	42 3	****		1 1	27 103								
B-2/228 AVN REGT. 5 OH	 58 .	23	ა 4		1	71	103								
	., 2 U8F		- T		•	/ 1	A W T								
A-2/502 AVN REGT. 36 UK	•	_8	_4	1_	_6	_3	<u> 167</u>								
US Army Reserve Totals:	74	36	68	1	21	83	537								
AFIS Reserve Det. 8		****	com 4000	****	21	entre Phase	7								

GLENVIEW, ILLINOIS (Continued)

Reserve Forces/Training Units (Continued)

Personnel Personnel (RON)
Aircraft Officer/Enlisted Officer/Enlisted

Average Daily Transients:

3-4

7 10

5-20

7-8

REMARKS: (1) Glenview Naval Flying Club: (1) Cessna 150, (1) Cessna 152, (2)

Cessna 172, (1) Cessna 172 RG, (1) T-34 (Beachcraft), (1) B-55, (1) Cessna 182, (1) Simulator.

(2) 70 Navy Sea Cadets training on a monthly basis.

(3) Other offices on the base include:

Branch Office Great Lakes Credit Union U. S. Coast Guard Auxillary FLOT 3-8 Thrift Shop

(4) Fort Sheridan Flight Det detached 1 April 1992.

NAVAL AIR RESERVE STATIONS NEW ORLEANS, LOUISIANA Command & Support - CNO (COMNAVRESFOR) (NAS) Activities and Units Aircraft Officer On Board Enlisted Administrative Supported On Board Aviation/Other On Board Superior Permanent Naval Units (Non-Reserve) 19 12 459 8 -- 10 NAS 2 UC12B COMFLELOGSUPPWING 1 CT39G, 1 CT39E 19 COMNAVAIRESFOR NOLA COMNAVAIRESFOR NOLA DET New Orleans 19 4 NRMC NOLA Branch Medical Clinic (NRMC) -------Branch Dental Annec (NRDC) --2 BDC NRDC NOLA 1 1 15 NAVOCEANCOMFAC NAVOCEANCOMDET NOLA ----JAX, FL Navy Exchange NAS NOLA - - - - MAG 46 DET C 11 UH1N, 2 UC12B 6 2 119 NTCC NOLA DET Belle Chasse - - 1 14 PERSUPPDET NAS NOLA - - 1 19 NEX NAS NOLA CG 4th MAW NTCC NOLA PSD NOLA Permanent Non-Naval Unit (Non-Reserve) 28 86 CCGD 8 5 HH65A U.S. CUSTOMS (Non-Mil) 4 PA31, 1 UH1M, ----2 BLACKHAWK UH60A, 5 CESSNA CITATION CE550 1 C12A, 2 CESSNA 210 Permanent Unit Totals: 743 37 61 22 Total Civilian: <u>FNI</u> USDH NFUSC CONTR FND NFFNC 110 37 636 Total Civilian: Reserve Forces/Training Units On Board Officer On Board Aviation Other Aircraft AcDu/SelRes AcDu/C-17 On Board Enlisted Units AcDu/SelRes AcDu/SelRes AcDu/SelRes Supported 110 93 NR VP-54 2 C130T 19 4 by end FY92 1 9 P3B 125 NR VP-94 65 2 166 6 128 11 FA18A, NR VFA-204 5 15 1 3 131 1 FA18B 12 NR VTU INTELLIGENCE 109 --***** NR VOLTRAUNIT 8282 23 2 6 52 NR CV-60 0382 13 ----27 NR NAS NOLA MED/DEN 0182 --------6 ----NR VR COMP 0282 ---------- 8 -- 2 -- 21 19 --------NR NORA NOLA 1482 18 NR FLEET AIR MED 1082 ----5 ---,... ----NR ATLANTIC INTEL CMD 1182 NR ATLANTIC INTEL CMD 1282 21 26 22 **** ----27 -- 15 NR NADEP 0582 --------2 ----11 8 NR DIAHQ 0910 ----1 6 8 NR NISRO 2210 4 1 --------NR NISRO 2010 ----7 9 1 NR NISRO 2310 -----------2 ----NR NISRO 2182 -------2 NR NAS NOLA 3682 59

NEW ORLEANS, LOUISIANA (Continued)

Reserve Forces/Training Units (Continued)

			On Boar	-d Offi	cer		
Units	On Board	Avia	ation	Oth	er	On Board	Enlisted
Supported	<u> Aircraft</u>	<u>AcDu</u>	'SelRes	AcDu/	SelRes	AcDu/	SelRes
NR ASWOC 0682	****	****	18	****	1	*****	18
NR NAVSTA ROTA 0182	****		フ	****	1	~~~	100
NR CARGRU 0282	****		15	****	1	****	18
NR TRAWING 1 DET 0182		****	20	****	*****		****
NR TRAWING 5 DET 0282	****		39	****		,	****
NR TRAWING 6 DET 0382	****	*****	16	****	****		u
NR VRC-30 COMP 182	****	****	3	****	****	n	1
NR 4TH MAW MED HO BR			****	****	3	****	4
NR 4TH MAW MED MAG 46	DET C	****		****	6	u	9
NR CV-63 0482	****		13		*****		80
NR RECORDS REVIEW	20000 20000 ****************************	**********	***************************************		****	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	<u>15</u>
<u>Air Reserve Totals</u> :	23	20	300	3	148	363	876
Marine Air Reserve Uni	<u>ts</u>						
HML-767	****	****	20	****	1		92
MWHS-4	*****	*****	8	****	5		79
MALS-42 DET C	*****	****	****	****		<u>25</u>	19
Marine Air Reserve Tot.	als:	- 60100 00000	28	****	11	3604 4004	196
Non-Naval Reserve Trai	ning Units						
*159 TFG (LAANG)	24 F15A, 2 F15B,	6	44	7	53	87	1,033
*926 TFG (AFRES)	1 C130H 12 A10A, 7 F16	10	34	1		180	885

* Civilian Technicians during the week - drill status weekends.

		Personnel	Personnel (RON)
	<u>Aircraft</u>	Officer/Enlisted	Officer/Enlisted
Average Daily Transients:	20	35 25	20 15

REMARKS: (1) NAS New Orleans Flying Club Aircraft: 1 Cessna-152, 1 T-34 and 1 Cessna-172.

(2) Other offices on the base include:

NAS Credit Union Branch Post Office Delta Bank and Trust Company

SOUTH WEYMOUTH, MASSACHUSETTS

(NAS)

Command & Support - CNO (COMNAVRESFOR)

Furnishing Limited Support To:

Consolidated Civilian Personnel Office, Groton, CT

Naval Investigative Service, Boston, MA

Navl Reserve Center, Quincy, MA

Naval Clothing & Textile Research Facility, Natick, MA (general message guard) Naval Reserve Officers Training Corps Unit, College of the Holy Cross, Worcester, MA

INSP INSTR STF, Worcester, MA

NCSO, Boston, MA

HQ CO 25th Marines, 4th Marine Division FMF, USMCR N & MCRTC, Worcester, MA

Coast Guard Depot, South Weymouth, MA

OICC NAS South Weymouth, MA

CO NR COMSUBRON FOURTEEN

NRMOMGRU ONE ZERO ONE QUINCY, MA

TWO FIVE MAR

NAVPRO LYNN, MA

NAVCRUITDIST BOSTON, MA

NROTCU MIT CAMBRIDGE, MA

NROTC Boston University, Boston, MA

Activities and Units Supported	Aircraft On Board		On Board on/Other	Enliste On Boar		strativ perior	'e
Permanent Naval Units	(Non-Reserve)						
NAS	1 UC12B	1	5 12	340	COMNA	/AIRESFO	R
MAG-49 DET C	8 UH1N	;	3 7	181	CG 4th	MAW r	
NAVOCEANCOMDET				10		EANCOMFA Louis.	
Navy Exchange	****		- 1			SOESO	
					Davi	sville,	MD
NRMC Branch Clinic SWey	mouth		1 3	8	NRMC N	Newport	
NRDC Branch Clinic SWey	mouth		-	3		Newport	
PSD Det South Weymouth	MHG Years		- 1	25	PERSU	PACT Ne	wport
ROICC South Weymouth	Million assessed.		- 1	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	NDIV N	NAVFACEN	IGCOM
DCS Station Boston, MA			- 1	8	DCS FO	OR MEAD	
Permanent Non-Naval Uni	ts (Non-Reser	-ve)					
NAESU South Weymouth	***************************************	****	- (4 c:	i v)	NAESU NOLA	Coord.	Off.
NIS Field Office			- (1 c:	iv)	NIS BO	STON	
Permanent Unit Totals:	*************	*******	***************************************	***************************************			
Total Military:	9	24	1 28	575			
	USDH	NFUSC	CONTR	FND	NFFNC	FNI	
Total Civilian:	189		21	0000 Tem	****	am	

SOUTH WEYMOUTH, MASSACHUSETTS (Continued)

Reserve Forces/Training Units

			On Boai	rd Off:	icer		
Units	On Board		ation	Otl		On Board	Enlisted
<u>Supported</u>	<u> Aircraft</u>	<u>Ac Du</u>	/SelRes	<u>AcDu</u>	/SelRes	AcDu/S	<u>BelRes</u>
NAVMIC 0391					0=		4.5
NAVPRO LYN				****	25	*****	12
VP-92	8 P3C	9	2	****	6		
HSL-74	8 SH2F		61	***************************************	5	107	154
NAS SOWRY 1291	o onzr	6	20 2	****	2	95	97
CV-67 191	****	***************************************			2		29
NS ROTA 391	****	****	14	***	1_	****	89
ASWOC 191	****	****	14	****	5		130
	Ann que	****	8	en uiu	3	****	22
NAS BRUNSWICK 4291	MAN 1844	*****	2	****		****	30
NORA 1091	Make days	****		****	. 4	****	22
NISRO-0201	10000 00000	****		-	12	Ann 1860	3
ASWOC-791	***		8	****	3	***	34
VTU AIRSYSCOM 0591	***	****	1	***************************************	2	****	****
NSRO 0301	******	****	****	****	9	***	2
VTU 9191	mar ann	****	26	****	3	****	7
CV-67 291	****		17	****	2		102
MEDMAG 49	****	****		****	5	,ma 147	8
NAVAIRSYSCOM 0891	***		8	*****	7	*****	****
VR COMP 691	****		3	****	***		2
NAVMED BRUNSWICK	****	****	**************************************		13		21
MED DEN 091	****		****	*** ****	8	****	16
NAVAIRSYS 1391	**************************************	. ****	****		6	****	
NAVPRO STRAT	****	****	9		3		
IVTU	*****	****	****		14	****	1
NAVMIC 2401	****	****			34	****	15
AIC 0191			1		25		27
AIC 0291	****				25		32
NISRO 0502	-		***************************************		9	***************************************	
Air Reserve Totals:	16	15	196	****	233	202	857

	<u> Aircraft</u>	Personnel Officer/Enlisted	Personnel (RON) Officer/Enlisted
Average Daily Transients:	3	8 12	

REMARKS: (1) Other offices on the base include:

Navy Federal Credit Union Navy Relief Society Beech Aerospace Service, Incorporated Family Service Center Child Care Center

WASH	IING.	TON,	DC

WHSHINGTON, DC					
(NAF) (Naval Distric	t, Washington,	DC) Co	nmand & S	upport – (COMNAVAIRESFOR
Activities and Units Supported	Aircraft <u>On Board</u>	Officer (Aviation	On Board n/Other	Enlisted <u>On Board</u>	Administrative Superior
<u>Permanent Naval Units</u>	(Non-Reserve)				
NAVPOLAROCEAN ASDI NATNAVMEDCTR NAF BR NATNAVDENCTR NAF BR PERSUPACTDET	ann dar ann dar ann ma	4	 1 1	6 11 2 24	NAVPOLAROCEANCTR NNMC BR CLINICS NNMC BR CLINICS PSA ANACOSTIA
<u>Permanent Unit Ttoals</u> :	*************	***************************************	************	***************************************	
Total Military:		4	2	43	
	USDH	NFUSC	CONTR	FND N	FNC FNI
<u>Total Civilian</u> : Nonappropriated Funds	137 Personnel: 7	mini ppan	60	skept stelst	2004 GAM

Reserve Forces/Training Units

			On Boa	rd Offi	cer		
Units	On Board	Avia	tion	Oth	er	On Board	
Supported	Aircraft	AcDu/	SelRes	AcDu/	SelRes	AcDu/Se	elRes
	***************************************	***************************************					
NAF	1 UC12B	22	****	25	****	409	****
ACNO 0P05 0166	*****	****	17	*****	3	-	6
NAS KEF 0166	*****	****	21		2	n.,	135
CARGRU 0466	****	****	1		3		19
CV-62 0166	*****	***	8	****	4	****	72
CVN-69 0166	score design	****	10		****		53
VR-24 COMP 366	month sorting	****	5		****	****	1
NAVSPACOM 0166	*****	****	12		21		18
NAVSPASUR 0266	****		7		6		29
ASWOC 0466		****	1	****	2	****	24
ASWDC 0966	-	·	13		2	week May	20
ABEC EMP MME H	******		1		2		73
MACG 6666		****			****	****	28
NAVAIRSYS 0266	*****	****	フ		8	***	5
NAVAIRSYS 0366	****	*****	2		12		
NAVAIRSYS 0466	****		5		7	****	****
NAVAIRSYS 1366			6			****	****
NADOC 0166	****	****	6		14	****	5
NAVAIRSTCM 2366	**** ****	****			9	1000 Mars	1
NAVAIR VTU	escot Mas		1		3	-	****
GEN VTU		****	27		6	****	11
DNI ESSUPU 0166	mando dippe	n	1		29		5
FOSIC ERP				***	27	****	15
NAVMIC 1566		***	2		36	***	24
DEF ATT 0166	1800 West		5		87		17
NAVMIC 1666	****** ******		2	****	32	****	19
NAVMIC 0466		***			48		30
NIAC 0166	****	****		····	14		11
DIAHQ 0266	****	****	****		12		3
NICSEC 0166	****		****		41		24
NISRO 0166	****	****	****	****	18	****	2
NIC 0166	****	****	****		32	****	24
SPACE VTU 0566	enne 40000	****	2	****	1		****
RIPO 19	*****			4		3	****
1101 00 00 7				-			

WASHINGTON, DC (Continued)

Reserve Forces/Training Units (Continued)

			On Boai	rd Off:	icer		
Units	On Board	Avia	ation	Oti	ner	On Board	Enlisted
Supported	<u> Aircraft</u>	AcDu.	/SelRes	AcDu.	/SelRes	AcDu/	SelRes
CNO INTPL 0166	*****	****	1	****	27	****	11
CNO INTANAL 0166	mile site	*****		***	24	****	9
NISCOM 0166	mages ad****	****	2	****	31	****	8
CNO PLANS 0166	****		*****	****	15	****	2
DIA CURINT 0166	*****	****	1.	****	42	witer succes	6
OSD TECHTR 0166	*****	****	2	****	19	****	フ
FAIRKEF 1066	****	****	****	****	12	. ****	15
CTF 168 0566	PROSE 00504	****	2	****	50	3444 Bass	21
VTU INTEL	****	****	****	****	29	****	2
WASH M/D 0166	*****	****	****	****	12	****	43
NH PAX R 0166	*****	****		****	8	****	11
NORA WASH 0166	*****	****	****	****	フ	****	23
NORA WASH 0966	******	****	****	oin na	7	****	****
VR-48	1 C130	5	21	1	2	75	151
VP-68	12 P3C	10	60.	1.	4	123	198
VAQ-209	4 EA6B	4	16	1	2	97	109
CFLWD	2 T39, 2 C20	13		1		70	
MAG-4 DET A	#1000 and#1	21	****	14		252	
VMFA-321	10 F18A		50		フ		287
MASD 4TH MAW	2 UC12B,	4	10		****	7	
	1 T39						
H&MS-41 DET A	anne seet		****		19		105
RECRUITING CMD	****	****		2		8	
SPAWARHQ 0366	****		5		15		24
SPARWARHO 0466	******	****	5		フ		2
AIRSYSCMD 0166		****	3	****	6	***************************************	***************************************
Air Reserve Totals:	35	79	340	49	826	1,044	1,708

- REMARKS: (1) Maryland State Police operate one Dauphin II helicopter on NAF Ramp. Office space is also provided. Six pilots and six crew members utilize NAF.
 - (2) NAESU has eight civilian employees.
 - (3) NAF Flight Info Group has seven civilian employees.
 - (4) BASI has seven (7) civilian employees.

WILLOW GROVE, PENNSYLVANIA

(NAS)

Command & Support - CNO (CNAVRESFOR)

Furnishing Limited Support To:

NAVAL RESERVE CENTER, FREEPORT, NY NFOID 0402 NISCPROD 0102 NFOID 0102 NAVAL RESERVE CENTER, BROOKLYN, NY NISO 0502 NISO 0602 FIRSTAIRLANT 0302 NISOSYS 0102

Activities and Units Supported	Aircraft <u>On Board</u>		On Board	Enlisted On Board	Administrative Superior
Permanent Naval Units (Non-Reserve)				
NAS	1 C12	16	24	515	COMNAVAIRESFOR
RESASWIRACEN 1111		15		89	COMNAVAIRESFOR
(Monthly Student Avg.)			20	
NOCD		****	. 1	13	NAVOCEANO Bay
1 % Year Gare Aur			-		St. Louis, MS
NAMTD	****			12	NAMTRAGRULANT
(Monthly Student Avg.)	****		17	Norfolk, VA
Navy Exchange			2		NRSO STAT IS NY
MAG 49	8 CH53D, 11	A4M 10		248	CB 4th MAW
111102	1 TA4J	2		42	NRMC Phila, PA
BR MED Clinic		2		3	NRMC Phila, PA
BR DEN Clinic	****			5	NRDC Phila, PA
PSD NAS Willow Grove		2		32	PSD Phila, PA
RIPO AREA 16	****		. 1	2	
1141 W 111 Chair a W			-		
Permanent Unit Totals:	***************************************	***************************************			
Total Military:	21	52	50	998	
	USDH	<u>NFUSC</u>	CONTR	FND NE	FNC FNI
Total Civilian:	203	203	15	*****	

Reserve Forces/Training Units

			On Boar	rd Offi	cer		
Units	On Board		tion SelRes	Oth	er SelRes	On Board AcDu/S	
Supported	<u> Aircraft</u>	HCDU/	DETVER	HLDU/	ORIVER	HLDU/S	EIVER
HSL-94	8 H2F	4	29	****	2	100	92
VP-64	10 P3B	6	58	1	4	104	178
VP-66	10 P3B	6	65	1	4	104	200
VR-52	2 C9	フ	19		2	67	83
CNAL-293	****	****	12		1		10
PATWING-0593	****		14		i		8
NAS BERMUDA 0693			4		4		79
NAV WILLOW GROVE 1993	****	,	3		2		45
AIRSYSCOM VTU 0493				****	2		
NADC WARMINSTER 0193		****	6		8		21
NADC WARMINSTER 0293	****		4	****	12	****	
CMSR SIXTH FLT 0193	***********		7	****	2		13
NAS KEFLAVIK	****		10		6		151
NORA 1093	****		****		3		33
NATO PAX RIVER 0193		····	12	****	3	w== ====	85

WILLOW GROVE, PENNSYLVANIA (Continued)

Reserve Forces/Training Units (Continued)

Units	On Board	Avi:	On Boar	rd Offi Oth		On Board	Enlisted
Supported	Aircraft		/SelRes		SelRes		SelRes
<u> </u>	FILL CALCALL	<u> </u>	OCII(CD	<u> </u>	Jerives	F1C- 1/C(/	OETIVED
VTU 9 393	****	***	88	****	4	****	8
AIC 0693	****				35		29
NISO 0893	****	****	****	****	10		4
DIAHQ 0193					8	****	13
INTELL VTU-104	****	****	****	*****	18	****	****
LANTFLT AVU 0193	****	****	***	****	6	****	21
4TH MAW MED HQ DET 014	****				8	****	14
AIC 0593	****		****		37		34
CV-66	****	****	6	****	2	****	93
NAS GITMO 0193	***	****	3		2	***	24
LMH-772 (-)		****	16	****	5		103
QMS-49 (-)			14	****	20	*** ****	113
ABS-49 (-)		****	2		10		174
ATCS-48 DET D		****	****	****	8	****	46
AMS-42 DET E	****	****			2	****	37
MA-131	******	****	19	9	4	9	132
VTU-52	****	****	1	****	7		***
VTU-54	**** ****	****			8	****	
MED 0193			****	****	15		56
CVN-71 0193	****	***************************************	4	,	2		92
NR NAF LAJES 193		****	2		3	****	54
NR NAVAIRSYS 0993			6		4		
NR NAS SIGONELLA 0193		****	5	****	ż	****	38
NR NORA 1193	*** ****	****			. 4		18
NR DEFOPS 0102 (INTEL)	****				7		10
NR NISRO 0692 (INTEL)			****	****	11	***	4
NR AIC 0393 (INTEL)	***		****	****	23	****	23
NR MARDEZLANT INTER 010	2 (INTEL)				16	****	16
NR NAVMIC 0293 (INTEL)		****	****	****	30	***	11
SEA COLLEGE	****	****				****	55
	national state of the state of	**********		**********	***************************************	***************************************	
Air Reserve Totals:	30	23	409	11	367	384	2,220

Non-Naval Reserve Training Units:

Units <u>Supported</u>	On Board On Aircraft		Officer BelRes	On Board AcDu/S	
913TH TAG	13 C130E		144	****	868
111TH FIGHTER GRP	22 A10, 1 C26	12	109	57	974
97TH ARCOM	5 OH58A, 20 UH1N,		6	4	272
	8 U21A, 1 U8FX, 1	BE65			
79TH ARCOM FLT FAC	din um	1	38	1	87

	<u> Aircraft</u>	Personnel Officer/Enlisted	Personnel (RON) Officer/Enlisted
Average Daily Transients:	5	8 32	7 18

REMARKS: (1) Ship's aircraft from ships undergoing overhaul at the Naval Shipyard
Philadelphia regularly utilize hanger space. This usually applies to
CIA and H1 type aircraft.

- (2) Navy Sea Cadets: 7 Officers and 35 Enlisted.
- (3) Young Marines approximately 55 members.

NAVAL AVIATION RESEARCH, DEVELOPMENT AND TEST STATIONS

- NAWS Point Mugu, California 5.
- NAVWFNCEN China Lake, California NAVAIRWARCENACDIVLKE Lakehurst, New Jersey 2.
- NAVAIRWARCENACDIVWAR

NAS Patuxent River, Maryland 3.

Warminster, Pennsylvania

THE 1 OCTOBER 1992 UPDATE FOR THIS STATION WAS NOT RECEIVED IN TIME FOR THIS EDITION. THE BELOW INFORMATION WAS THAT SUBMITTED FOR THE 1 OCTOBER 1991 EDITION.

CHINA LAKE, CALIFORNIA				
(NAVWPNCEN)		Command & S	Bupport - N	AVAIRSYSCOM
Activities and Units Supported	Aircraft On Board	Officer On Board Aviation/Other	Enlisted <u>On Board</u>	Administrative Superior
Permanent Naval Units (Non-Reserve)			
NAVWPNCEN	2 HH1K, 1 T39	, 2 HH1N, 2 TH1L D, 1 QF4S, 2 AV8 J, 2 MU2L, 7 QF8	3,	COMSPAWARSYSCOM
VX-5	1 AH1J, 1 AV8	8B, 38 8 9, 1 TA4J, 6 FA18		COMNAVAIRPAC
NAVOCEANCOMDET EODGRUONEDET NAESU Coordination Office Branch Dispensary Branch Dental Facility Branch Commissary Branch Navy Exchange OICPSD Naval Investigative Ser Defense Investigative S NAV Pub and Print Office Def Market and Reutil. NIACEN SP Marine Aviation Det Permanent Unit Totals: Total Military:	 vice ervice	2 5 2 1 1 1 1 1 1		COMMREGLBEACH NAVWPNCEN
	USDH	NFUSC CONTR	FND NF	FNC FNI
Total Civilian:	5,292	285 2,375	2 -	- 4
Activities and Units Supported	Aircraft <u>On Board</u>	Officer On Board Aviation/Other		Administrative Superior
Deployed Units (Non-Res	erve)			
VX-5	1 C182, 1 C20	B, 1 TA4J, 6 FA18	299	
Deployable Units Total:	1 AH1W	38 8	299	
Deployed Units Supports	d (Non-Reserve	e) (Navy/Marine)		
TOPGUN	3 A4, 2 F16, 2 F18, 2 F14	9 40	40	NAVFITWEPSCOL SAN DIEGO
FT RUCKER	1 OH58	1 2	5	ARMYAVDEVTESTACTIVITY

NAVAL AVIATION RESEARCH, DEVELOPMENT AND TEST STATIONS

Activities and		(Contin							
<u> supported</u>	Units							Administrat Superior	
Deployed Units	Supporte	d (Non-	·Reserv	e) (Navy	//Marine) (0	ontinued)		
FT HOOD		1 0/1,	1 031	0		1	3	TEXCOMINTED	
PMTC 150TH TFG		1 A7 6 A7			2 - 7 4	0	4	PACIFICMIS KIRTLAND AF	restcenter
744TH TFG		10 F16	C		.8 2	7	1	LUKE AFB, A	AZ Ó
TOPGUN		4 F14, 1 A4	4 F18				3	NAVFITWEPS	
/FA-125		1 F180	,	2	20 1	3	9	NAVAIRTEST	CENTER PA
BPANISH AF		1 0130)		4	5	****	AIRATT TO E	EMBASSY
OPGUN		6 F18, 3 A4					3	NAVFITWEPS	3
1950TH TW		1 T39B					7	OH	
TOPGUN		6 F14, 4 A4					3	SAN DIEGO	3
FT RUCKER HMX-1		1 0H58	C 1 HA	0	3 4 1	1 8	23	USAATTC FT QUANTICO, V	RUCKER, A
	/Tr : :			-w-		tud	.1.	www.minining.	
<u>Reserve Forces.</u>	<u>riraining</u>	***************************************			Board				
Inites Supported		On Boa <u>Aircra</u>	rd <u>ft</u>	Aviati <u>AcDu/S</u> e			her /SelRes	On Board Er AcDu/Sel	
IWC Support Un: IWC Support Un:				****				national Delices	65

Air Reserve To	<u>:al</u> :		****	****	29	****	1	seton steele	65
			<u>Aircra</u>	<u>ft</u>	Office	r/En	<u>listed</u>	Officer/Enl	<u>isted</u>
everage Daily	ransient	5 1	25		25		40	17	25
EMARKS: (1)	Aero Clui	b Aircr	aft: :	3 C172,	1 T34,	1 PA	28		
(2)	Other of	fices s	upport	ed on ba	se incl	ude:			
	Red Cros	s ief Soc	iety					EM and Miner nina Lake Pt	
			m.1 Cm.m.						M1
	NAVWPNCE	N Feder					Oa	asis Garden	Club
	NAVWPNCE Schedule	N Feder d Air L	ine Tid				O ₄	eramic Club	
	NAVWPNCE Scheduled Three Gra	N Feder d Air L ade Sch	ine Tid	cket Off			Oa Ce Si		ub
	NAVWPNCE Schedule	N Feder d Air L ade Sch or High	ine Tid ools School	cket Off			Oa Ce Si Wa	eramic Club Lerra Gun Cl	ub r's
	NAVWPNCEI Scheduled Three Gra One Junio Naval Sea Thrift SI	N Feder d Air L ade Sch or High a Cadet hop	ine Tic cols School	cket Off			Oa Ce Si Wo Ve	eramic Club Lerra Gun Cl Oman's Cente eteran's Gro	ub er's oup
	NAVWPNCEI Scheduled Three Gro One Junio Naval Sed Thrift SI Child Can	N Feder d Air L ade Sch or High a Cadet hop re Cent	ine Ticools Schools s	cket Off			Oa Ce Si Wo Ve	eramic Club Lerra Gun Cl oman's Cente	ub er's oup
	NAVWPNCEI Scheduled Three Gra One Junio Naval Sea Thrift SI	N Feder d Air L ade Sch or High a Cadet hop re Cent es Club	ine Ticools Schools s er of Ame	:ket Off l erica			Od Ce Si Wo Ve Exte	eramic Club Lerra Gun Cl Oman's Cente eteran's Gro	ub r's oup Programs
	NAVWPNCEI Scheduled Three Gro One Junio Naval Sec Thrift SI Child Can Navy Wive American Laubach	N Feder d Air L ade Sch or High a Cadet hop re Cent es Club Cancer	ine Ticools Schools s er of Ame	:ket Off l erica			Ca Si Wo Ve Exte Ca Ca	eramic Club lerra Gun Cl oman's Cente eteran's Gro ernal Degree al State Bak al State Chi	ub er's oup e Programs ersfield
	NAVWPNCEI Scheduled Three Gr. One Junion Naval Sel Thrift SI Child Can Navy Wiova American Laubach Metal Tra Fire Figl	N Feder d Air L ade Sch or High or Cadet hop re Club es Cancer adess hters	ine Tid	cket Off l erica ty			Ca Ca Si Wo Ve Exte Ca Ca Ca Ca	eramic Club lerra Gun Cl oman's Cente eteran's Gro ernal Degree al State Bak al State Chi . C. Santa E al State Nor	ub er's up ersfield co erbara thridge
	NAVWPNCEI Scheduled Three Gr. One Junion Naval Sel Thrift SI Child Can Navy Wive American Metal Tra Fire Figl Police Of Federal 1	N Feder A Air Sch ade High or Cadet hop Celub res Cance Co aderser afficager	ine Ticols Schools er of Ame Societ uncil Local	erica	ice		Ca Si Wa Ve Exte Ca Ca Ca Ca	eramic Club lerra Gun Cl oman's Cente eteran's Gro ernal Degree al State Bak al State Chi . C. Santa E al State Nor erro Coso Co nina Lake Mo	ub er's oup e Programs ersfield co darbara ethridge ollege
	NAVWPNCEI Schedulee Three Gr. One Junio Naval Se. Thrift SI Child Can Navy Wivo American Laubach Metal Tri Fire Figl Police O- Federal! Girl Scool Boy Scoul	N Feder L A Air Schhalt A C Air Schhalt A C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C	ine Ticols Schools er of Ame Societ uncil Local	erica	ice		Ca Si Wo Ve Exte Ca Ca Ca Ca Ca Ca Ca Ca	eramic Club lerra Gun Cl oman's Cente eteran's Gro ernal Degree al State Bak al State Chi . C. Santa E al State Nor erro Coso Co nina Lake Mo Rescue avy Wives Cl	ub er's oup e Programs ersfield co sarbara thridge llege ountain ub
	NAVWPNCEI Schedulee Three Gr. One Junio Naval Se. Thrift SI Child Can Navy Wive American Laubach Metal Tra Fire Figl Police Or Federal ! Girl Scou Boy Scou Little Le	N Feder Lhader Lhade Air School Color Colo	ine Ticols Schools er of Ame Societ uncil Local ' Assoc	erica by	ice (FMA)	ion	Ca Si Wo Ve Exte Ca Ca Ca Ca Ca Ca Ca Ca Ca Ca Ca Ca Ca	eramic Club lerra Gun Cl oman's Cente eteran's Gro ernal Degree al State Bak al State Chi C. Santa E al State Nor erro Coso Co nina Lake Mo Rescue	ub er's oup e Programs ersfield co sarbara thridge llege ountain ub
	NAVWPNCEI Schedulee Three Gr. One Junio Naval Se. Thrift SI Child Can Navy Wivo American Laubach Metal Tri Fire Figl Police O- Federal! Girl Scool Boy Scoul	N Feder Lhader Lhader Lhade Hide nubres Concerns a decreased and ff Muts gooth a concerns a concerns a concerns a concern a concerns a concern a concerns a concern a concerns a	ine Ticols Schools er of Ame Societ uncil Local ' Associ	erica ty tiation ociation	ice (FMA)		Ca Si Wo Ve Exte Ca Ca Ca Ca Ca Ca Ca Ca Ca Ca Ca Ca Ca	eramic Club lerra Gun Cl oman's Cente eteran's Gro ernal Degree al State Bak al State Chi . C. Santa E al State Nor erro Coso Co nina Lake Mo Rescue avy Wives Cl	ub er's oup e Programs ersfield co sarbara thridge llege ountain ub

LAKEHURST. NEW JERSEY

(NAVAIRWARCENACDIVLKE)

Command & Support ŧ NAVAIRSYSCOM

Furnishing Limited Support <u>.</u>

Office of Emergency Management
Naval Aviation Engineering Service Units (NAESU)
U. S. Army Veterinary Activity
CECOM Airborne Electronics Research Activity
Mobil Inshore Undersea Warfare Unit - 204 (MIUWU 204)
Reserve Naval Mobile Construction Battalion - 21 (RNMCB 21)

		1	392		215	2,375		Total Civilian:	1-1
NFFNC FNI	돆	FND	CONTR		NFUSC	HGBU			
	314	u	۵ 0	29		14		Total Military:	
		1	***************************************					Permanent Unit Totals:	170
~	4		***	и				(EID) 6/93 USA DARISSA	С
USA CECOM	I		**	#	ΦΗ100 (1)	N +	1 AH64B,	USA (CECOM AIRBORNE	C
rt	И		1	N	0588A,	آت سو س	7 UH1N, 1 UH60A,	USA (CECOM AIRBORNE ELEC RESEARCH ACT)	
משם הפי	I		Staff only)		(Civilian	l		DRMO	ט
NAVSUP DeCA-NE Ft Meade, MD	œ !		Staff only)		(Civilian	1 1		DPSDBO DeCA	טט
				•	~\n)	(Non-Reserve)		Permanent Non-Naval Units	יסרן
CNO CINCLANTFLT NAVAIRWARCEN ACDIV Trenton	14		staff only) 1 Staff only)		(Civilian (Civilian			NIS Lakehurst PERSUPPDET Lakehurst NAVAIRWARCEN Trenton Test Site	ZUZ
FT Wadsworth Staten Island									2
NAVRESSO	1 1	0n1y) -	Staff On		(Civilian			NAUDFOCO NAUDFOCO	2 꼬
NAVMEDCOM	W		· N	I		****		NAVDENOCINIO Branch	ZZ
NAVMEDCOM	4	ሊነ ድ	u l	1 6				T T T	Z Z
NAVEACENGOM	<u> </u>	S	N	1		1		ROICO	Z) 2
NAVAIRSYSCOM NAVCOMTELSTA	0 U	203 10	2	13		1 1 .		NACAIRWARCENACDIVLKE	ΖZ
						serve)	(Non-Reserve)	Permanent Naval Units (D
Administrative Superior	0 0 0 0 0	Enlisted On Board	fficer On Board Aviation/Other		Officer Aviation	1 A	Aircraft On Board	Activities and Units	l D
		7	KI (KNMCB AL)		Battallon -		Construction	Reserve Naval Mobile Co	Z)

ð

LAKEHURST, NEW JERSEY (Continued)

Reserve Forces/Training Units

Average Daily Transients:

			On Boar	d Offi	=er		
Units	Aircraft	Avia	tion	Oth	er	On Board	Enlisted
Supported	On Board	AcDu/	<u>SelRes</u>	AcDu/	<u>SelRes</u>	AcDu/S	elRes
MIUWU-204	Main shoos	***	****		****	****	8
RNMCB-21	******				_1_	***********	_5
Reserve Totals:	*****	****	····		1	PHILO (100F)	13
·	Aircr	aft_		ersonne cer/Enl	-	Personnel Officer/E	

Unknown

REMARKS: Other offices/activities on board:

Navy Flying Club (1 Cessna 172)
Lakehurst Naval Federal Credit Union
Navy Relief Society (NJ Auxiliary)
U.S. Postal Service Branch Office
Conservation Club
Navy Sea Cadets
Florida Institute of Technology
Drexel University
Capitol College
Monmouth College
National Technological University
Ocean County Vocational Schools (6/93)

PATUXENT RIVER, MARYLAND

(NAS)

Command & Support - NAVAIRSYSCOM

Furnishing Limited Support To:

Walter Reed AMC (Vet Service/Food Insp)
NAVSWC, Dahlgren
NAVAIRWARCENACDIV Lakehurst
US Army Transportation Center, Fort Eustis
Civil Air Patrol, Fort Meade
Naval School, Explosive Ordnance Disposal, Indian Head
Naval Explosive Ordnance Disposal Technology Center, Indian Head

Activities and Units Supported		ficer On viation/O		Enlisted On Board	Administrative Superior
Permanent Naval Units	(Non-Reserve)				
NAS	2 C28A, 1 UC12B	, 25	14	564	NAVAIRWARCENACDIV
Students (Transients)			6	20.000 TOOM
Acft Sodn Operational	Det			85	NAS FAXRIV MD
FTEG USNTPS	135 (1)	119		563	NAVAIRWARCENACDIV
Staff/Students USN	****	22/35	****	13	****
Staff/Students USM	C	5/7			wart 0000
Staff/Students USA	F	/2			*****
Staff/Students USA	****	3/9	****	****	****
Staff/Students For	eign	1/5			****
FLECOMPRON SIX RPV DET	10 Pioneer SR-L	JAV, 5	3	44	FLECOMPRON SIX
FAIRECONRON FOUR	7 E6A	74	5	400	COMPATWINGSPAC
OCEANDEVRON EIGHT	1 P3B, 5 RP3D,	33		163	COMPATWINGSLANT
AIRTEVRON ONE	5 P3C, 2 E93A, 2 S3B, 2 SH2G,	82	7	403	COMHELWINGSLANT
	3 SH60B, 3 SH60				w. w. w
NRLFLTSUPPDET	1 EP3A, 1 RP3A, 1 EP3B, 1 RP3B	5	1	56	DIR, NRL, WASHDC
STU	****	****	4	35	DTRC, Bethesda, MI
NAVAVNDEPOTOPSCEN	*****	4	10	14	COMNAVAIRSYSCOM
NAVELEXSYSENGACT	****	4	****	42	COMSPAWARSYSCOM
INSURV PAXRIV	****	5	****	1	PRESINSURV WASHDC
MAD:	,	35	2	63	CMC WASHDC
ROICC		****	5	****	CHESNAVFACENGCOM
NAVHOSP	****		43	151	*****
BRDENCLINIC	****	****	4	8	****
BUPERSDET	500 BM		****	***	COMNAVMILPERSCOM
Students		****	1	4	W004 2004
NÁVOCEANCOMDET	****	****	1	12	NAVOCEANCOMFAC, ME
NEX		****	1	2	NEXCOM NY
PERSUPPDET		****	1	27	PERSUPPACT WASHDC
NISRA	****			****	NIS NCR WASHDC
NAESU DET PAX	****	****	****		NAESU Phil PA
NAVAUDSVC PAX	anne 2000	*****			
NAVAVNMAINTOFF		1	8	120	COMNAVAIRSYSCOM
DPSDBO	****	****			
NAVOCEANOAIRSUPPGRU	MARIN 55000	****	·		NAVOCEANO MS
NTCC		****		22	NAVCOMTELSTA WASHI
NAVCOMTELSTADET	marks Mark	****	1	10000 00000	NCTAMSLANT NORVA
Navy Rec Center	****			15	COMNAVDIST WASHDC

PATUXENT RIVER,	MARYLAND (Co	ntinued)					
Activities and Supported			ficer On Aviation/O		Enlisted <u>On Board</u>	Administr <u>Superi</u>	
<u>Permanent Naval</u>	Units (Non-R	<u>eserve)</u> (Co	ontinued)				
DECA		****	ation alles	****	6	Defense C	•
Deploy Med Syst Marine Corps Se			******	<u></u>	33 63	NAVAIRWAR CMC WASHD	
Permanent Non-N	·	on-Reserve)	L.	**		W. 140 YVI 140 140	-
DAY TENN (Chief	(T do \	4444 Mess ;	M-006 40544				
PAX TENN (Stud/			400 MM			*****	
Miscellaneous C		****	****	1	9	*****	
U.S.Post Office	?	****		****	### WIII		
FAA	•	****	*****	****		****	
Customs Inspect		**** ****				****	
National Weathe		****	**** **** ,	****	****		
Meteorologica	il Obser.						
Red Cross		****	AHI HHI		****		
Credit Union		****	**** ****		****	****	
1st National Ba	· ·	****	42FE *****	****	****	****	
Defense Reutili Marketing Off		*****	400 mm	****	a ****		
Test and Evalua	tion Museum	**** ****	····	****		····	
Defense Investi	gative Servic	e	****		****	****	
National Oceani Administratio	•		******		****	****	
McDonald's Corp		****		****		****	
Maryland State			****				
University of M		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		****	****	~~~ ~~~	
·		•					
<u>Permanent Unit</u>	lotais:	4-4		***************************************			
Total Military		188	481	113	2,924		
	USDH	<u>NFUSC</u>	CONTRY	<u>:</u> E	ND NFFN	<u>C</u> <u>FNI</u>	<u>OTHER</u>
Total Civilian:	4,101	528	3,335			111	106
	FTEG Aircraft 1 F14B, 3 F14 2 E2C, 1 E6A, 1 NT34C, 5 T3 2 SH2G, 1 NVH 4 SH60B, 2 SH 3 U6A, 2 U21A above aircraf the U. S. Nav	D, 10 FA18A 2 F3B, 2 F 8A, 2 T38B, 3A, 1 SH3H, 60F, 1 YSHA , 4 AV8B, 1 t are on lo	A, 6 FA18E P3C, 1 83A 1 T39D, 2 CH46E, 00F, 2 OH6 TAV8B ar ban for sp	3, 5 FA 1 AH1J 3 CH5 6A, 6 C 6d 2 X2 ecial	118C, 1 FA1 33A, 2 S3B, 1, 3 UH1N, 33E, 2 TH57 0H6B, 3 UH6 6A. NOTE: projects o	8D, 1 UC88 7 T2C, 2 3 AH1W, 1 C, 4 OH58A OA, 1 NU1B Eleven o r for supp	O, T34C, HH1N, , , f the ort of
(2)	Contractor fi include "one-	gure includ time" contr	les "on-si actors.	te" co	ntractors	only. Doe	s not

POINT MUGU, CALIFORNIA					
(NAWS)		Command	l & Supp	ort - NAVA	AIRSYSCOM
Furnishing Limited Supp	oort To:	Officer Or _Aviation/			Administrative Superior
OLF San Nicolas Island		3	****	52	NAWS Pt Mugu
Activities and Units Supported	Aircraqt <u>On Board</u>	Officer Or <u>Aviation</u>			Administrative Superior
Permanent Naval Units	(Non-Reserve)				
NAS	1 UC12B, 1 U	JH46D, 22	28	532	COMNAVAIRWARCEN
NAVAIRWARCENWPNSDIV	1 RC12M, 3 F 2 FA18B, 2 F	A18C,	30	226	COMNAVAIRWARCEN
	5 F14A, 4 NF 2 A6E, 2 TA 5 QF86F, 8 C	7C, 3 EA7L,			
VX-4	2 F14A, 2 F: 2 FA18A, 3 F	14D, 26 A18C,	11	260	COMNAVAIRPAC
PACELECOMOPTEVFOR DET \	2 FA18D, 3 F	F14B 1	1	3	CO VX-4
Marine Aviation Det		10	8	27	CMC
EODGRUONE Det Pt Mugu	***	****	1	7	EODGRUONE
Naval Satellite Oper Cr	ntr	4	5	19	#140 4000
NAVFAC CVB DET SNI	- 1 to 1	·	1		COMOCEANNOSYSPAC
Branch Navy Exchange				2	OINC NRSSO PORHUE
BR Navy Commissary Stor		****	and note	7	NAVSUPSYSCOM
Personnel Support Det		****	1	32	PERSUPPACT SDIEGO
Navy Pub/Print SVC BR (***		NPPSDWESTDIV
COMTHIRDFLTREP PACMISTE		,	1	1	COMTHIRDFLT
NAESUDET Pt Mugu)0000 0000	i	î	COMNAVAIRSYSCOM
ROICC	2000 10001		7		NAVFACENGCOMWD
NMPC Sea Duty	****		í	20	NAVMILPERSCOM
	****	****	3	4	COMNAVMEDCOM
BR DEN Facility		10100 000M	3	24	NRMC PORHUE
REGMED Clinic		10000 10000		10	COMNAVTELCOM
NAVTELECOMOTR		****	1	10	CNO (OP-04)
NASC TECHREP Hughes Car		Anna 2000	1	45	NAS Pt Mugu
A/C OP DET NAS Pt Mugu		1		~~	VX-4 Pt Muqu
Air Force	****				VX-4 Pt Mugu
Royal Navy Marine Corps	ates 2000	. 3		30540 anns	VX-4 Pt Mugu
Permanent Non-Navy Uni	ts (Reserve)				
FBI	4 C182, 1 O	HWA	4000 0000	10000 00000	adva moski
Permanent Unit Totals:	mparjation .		···········	*11.11.11.11.11.11.11.11.11.11.11.11.11.	
Total Military:	71	125	104	1,272	
	<u>USDH</u>		CONTR	FND N	FFNC FNI
Total Civilian:	4,441	130	3,311	****	MAR 8444

***************************************	., ., ., ., ., ., ., ., ., ., ., ., ., .						
POINT MUGU, CALIFORNIA	(Continued)						
Activities and Units Supported	Aircraft <u>On Board</u>		er On E		Enlisted <u>On Board</u>	Administ Super	
Deployable Units (Non-R	eserve)						
VXE-6	3 LC130F, 1 TC1300, 4 6 UH1N	LC130F	40 *,	6	354	COMNAVAI	RPAC
Deployable Unit Totals:	14		60	6	354		
Reserve Forces/Training	Units						
			On Boa	rd Of	ficer		
Units Supported	On Board Aircraft		ation 'SelRes		ther u/SelRes		Enlisted SelRes
NAVAIRES Pt Mugu	10000 10000	10	67	4	75	59	481
VFA-305	11 FA18A, 1 FA18B	4	16	****	6	136	122
VP-45	8 P3C	7	59	1	5	113	194
HCS-5	7 HH6 <u>0H</u>	<u>13</u>	<u>23</u>	****		99	98
Air Reserve Totals:	27	34	165	5	93	407	895
	Aircr	<u>aft</u>		erson	nel nlisted	Personne Officer/	l (RON) <u>Enlisted</u>

REMARKS: (1) Other Offices on the base include:

Average Daily Transients:

AAI Inc Aegir Systems Applied Engineering Mgmt Corp Ameriko Maintenance Co. Apex Technology Inc American Telephone & Telegraph Applied Technology Associates Battelle Pacific Barquist Engineer Bendix Corp California Microwave Inc Carter Fire Cavazos Enterprises Control Data Corp Champus Career Management Inc Coastal Concepts Commatech Co CSC/Pan American/Kauai Computer Software Analyst Inc California State University, Sacramento California Western Arborists, Inc Datron Systems Inc Digital Equipment Corp Dual & Associates Electronic Associates Inc Engineering Management Concepts ETA Technologies Corp

11

Applied Concepts Air Resorts Air National Guard Applied Physics Lab/John Hopkins University AVTEL Services Inc BBN Systems & Technologies Corp Beech Aerospace Services Inc Butier Engineering Carrier Communications Cincinnati Bell Information Sys Contel Federal Systems CDI Corp Contract Management Inc Center for Naval Analyses Camarco Inc Communications Services Comptek Research Inc Computer Sciences Corp Credit Union Czand Associates Decision Data Service Inc' Delex Systems Inc Dynalectron Corp EB Associates ERC International Federal Aviation Agency Fourel Industries Inc General Electric Co

POINT MUGU, CALIFORNIA (Continued)

REMARKS: (1) Other Offices on the base include: (Continued)

Foundation Health Care Fleet Analysis Center GBL Systems Corps General Dynamics GMB & Associates General Services Administration Hughes Aircraft Co Integrated Microcomputer Systems Interstate Electronics Corp Integrity Management Inc Informax Data Systems Infotec Integrated Systems Associates Inc Jantec Inc Jopana Technologies, Inc. Kelly Service Litton Industries Logicon Loral LSA Inc Landscape West, Inc Maytag Refueling McDonald's Restaurant Mercury Service Mantech International Corp Motorola Inc McLaughlin Research Corp Naval Civil Engineering Laboratory Pestmaster Service Northop Corp National System Research Ojai Software & Services Inc PAR Technology Playa Consulting Group PRB Associates PRC, Inc Quest Research Corp Rail Co Raydar Planning Consultants RCA Services Co Renown Aviation Research Management Consultants, Science Applications International Corp SATO Science Engineering & Analysis Inc Service Tech Sikorsky Aircraft Southern Illinois University SMT Inc SRI International Springfield Service Co SYSCON Corp TAD Technical Services Tandem Computers Inc

Telos Computing

Gino Moreno Grumman Aerospace Corp Grumman Technical Services Inc High Technology Solutions, Inc. International Computers and Telecommunications Inc Infodex Software Inc Integration Technical Group Inc ITT Avionics J. Cameron Wade & Associates Kay & Associates Kirk-Mayer Inc Lockheed Corp LPL Technical Services Inc LTV Aircraft Products Group Martin Marietta MCA Engineering McDonnell Douglas Corp Metters Industries Inc MINI Systems Associates Master Protection Enterprises Management Technologies Navy Exchange Noblestar Systems Corp ORI Inc Phase Two Industries PCA Inc Professional Waste Systems Inc Quality Technical Service Inc Raytheon Co RCA Corp REL Inc S&H Trucking Sanders Associates Inc Systems Applications & Technologies Santa Barbara Applied Research Systems Engineering & Management Co Smith Industries SIMSUM San Jose Embroidery Spectrum SRS Technology SYS Symtec Technology Applications Inc Test Automation, Inc Teledyne Co Technology Management Corps Tracer Flight Systems Inc Technology Services International Inc University of LaVerne University of Southern California

<u>POINT MUGU, CALIFORNIA</u> (Continued)

REMARKS: (1) Other Offices on the base include: (Continued)

Techstaff
TIBURON Systems Inc
Tech Resources Inc
TRW, Inc
Tumpane Services Corp
UNISYS
Veda Inc
Venco Electric
VFR Valley Express Rental

Vega Precision Laboratories
Vitro Corp
Volt Technical Services
VSE Corp
WMP Security Service Co
Webster Engineering
WSE Inc
Ziff-Davis Technical Co

WARMINSTER, PENNSYLVANIA

(NAVIARWARCENACDIVWAR)

Command & Support - NAVAIRWARCENACDIV

Furnishing Limited Support To:

NAVAIRWARCENTRN, Trenton, New Jersey

Activities and Units Supported	Aircraft <u>On Board</u>	Officer On B Aviation/Ot		Enlisted <u>On Board</u>	Administr Superi	
Permanent Naval Units	(Non-Reserve)					
COMNAVAIRWARCEN- ACDIVWAR	3 P3C, 1 F14 3 UP3A. 1 F/	•	5*	175	NAVAIRWAR	CENACDIV
NAVREGMED Clinic	****	*****	****	5	NAVREGMED	CEN, PA
Customer Service Br Off	Fice	Name 1000	****	1	PERSUPPAC	T, CT
OIC Construction	****	****	5	34444 00700	NAVFACENG	COM, PA
<u>Permanent Unit Totals:</u>			***********			
Total Military:	8	49	10	181		
	USDH	NFUSC	CONTI	R END	NFFNC	FNI
<u>Total Civilian:</u> Subject to ceiling on Board	2,220	12 On Board 1 Vacanies	500	***************************************	### COMP	

Personnel (RON)

Aircraft Officer/Enlisted Officer/Enlisted

Average Daily Transients: 1 2 3 -- --

REMARKS: (1) Warminster Navy Flying Club Aircraft: 2 Beach T34B, 1 Cessna 150 and 1 Piper "Warrior".

(2) *Includes 4 Canadian Forces, 1 Royal Australian Air Force, and and 1 United Kingdom.

- 1. MCAS Beaufort, South Carolina
- MCAS Cherry Point, North Carolina
- 3. MCAS El Toro, California
- 4. MCAS New River Jacksonville, North Carolina
- MCAF Quantico, Virginia
 MCAS Tustin, California
 MCAS Yuma, Arizona

THE 1 OCTOBER 1992 UPDATE FOR THIS STATION WAS NOT RECEIVED IN TIME FOR THIS EDITION. THE BELOW INFORMATION WAS THAT SUBMITTED FOR THE 1 OCTOBER 1991 EDITION.

BEAUFORT, SOUTH CAROLIN	<u>1</u> A				
(MCAS)		Comm	and & S	Support - C	MC (CMC)
Activities and Units Supported					
Permanent Naval Units	(Non-Reserve)				
HQ MCAS H&HS NAMTRAGRUDET Trng Management Element	Mind with	46A 16	38	426 20	COMCABEAST CO, MCAS NAMTRAGRU MWHS-2
.	(Aver	age Student			
Branch Dispensary Dental Det USMC Non-Appr Fund Aud	Service		6		CO BFT USNH CO NRDC PISC HQMC (Code FDR-50)
Naval Invest Serv	***************************************		1	*****	NIS Regional Off.
Dental Det	· peops suche	8000 above	5	4	12th Dental Co. CherPt, NC
Permanent Non-Naval Uni	ts (Non-Rese	<u>rve)</u>			<u> </u>
NAESU*	800 tour	*****	1	2	PA
Pacific Missile Test Ct (PMTC)*	.r	****	,ma ense		Test Center, Pt Mugu, CA
Tactical Aircrew Combat Sys (TACTS)*	Trng		*****		Naval Warfare Assessment
Permanent Unit Totals:	**********	**********		***************************************	
Total Military:	5	16	56	493	
	USDH	NFUSC C	ONTR*	FND NF	FNC FNI OTHER**
Total Civilian:	438	206	145	recon solder	21
Activities and Units Supported	Aircraft On Board				Administrative Superior
Deployable Units (Non-F	(eserve)				
MAG-31 MALS-31 VMFA-115 VMFA-122 VMFA-251*** VMFA-312 VMFA-333 VMFA-451	12 FA18 12 FA18 12 FA18 12 FA18 12 FA18 12 FA18	13 17 17 17 18 14	5 5 4 4	806 159 158 150 158	CO, MAG-31 CO, MAG-31
VIII M "TOI	IT LHIO	10	J	100	CO, MAG-31

BEAUFORT, SOUTH CAROLINA (Continued)

Activities and Units Supported	Aircraft <u>On Board</u>	Officer O Aviation		Enlisted On Board	Administrative Superior
Deployable Units (Non-Re	<u>eserve)</u> (Conti	inued)			
MACS-5	Mark 8000	****	30	225	CO, MACG-28
CSSD-23			6	112	2nd FSSG
MWSS-273	****		19	<u>632</u>	MWSG-27
Deployable Unit Totals:	72	113	133	2,812	
	Aircra-	<u>ft</u> <u>C</u>	Persor fficer/E		Personnel (RON) Officer/Enlisted
Average Daily Transients	5: 7		20	35	14 8

REMARKS: (1) Other offices on the base:

Red Cross
Navy Relief Society
MCAS Federal Credit Union
Storer Cable TV
U.S. Post Office
Webster University
Univ. of South Carolina
Park College
American Management College
Technical College of the Low Country

(2) U.S. Navy Personnel included in unit totals:

UNIT	OFFICER	ENLISTED
MALS-31	11	23
MWSS-273	NAME AND	6
CSSD-23	A10 100	6
H&HS	5	17

(3) U.S. Air Force personnel included in totals:

UNIT OFFICER ENLISTED

VMFA-312 2 --

- * TACTS Contract Employees (15) and NAESU Contract Employees (10) are included in the contractor totals.
- ** NAESU 13 Civ; PMTC 3 Civ; and TACTS 4 Civ.
- *** DEPLOYED

THE 1 OCTOBER 1992 UPDATE FOR THIS STATION WAS NOT RECEIVED IN TIME FOR THIS EDITION. THE BELOW INFORMATION WAS THAT SUBMITTED FOR THE 1 OCTOBER 1991 EDITION.

CHERRY POINT, NORTH CAROLINA

(MCAS)

Command & Support - CMC (COMCABEAST) (CG FMFLANT)

Furnishing Limited Support To:

Naval Audit Service Southeast Region, Virginia Beach, VA Headquarters, XVIII Airborne Corps, Fort Bragg, NC Fifth Coast Guard District, Portsmouth, VA Defense Reutilization and Marketing Office, MCAS, Cherry Point, NC Naval Training Systems Center, Orlando, FL State of North Carolina Dept of Crime Control & Public Safety, Raleigh, NC Naval Hospital, MCAS, Cherry Point, NC Naval Investigation Service, Mid-Atlantic Region, Virginia Beach, VA Naval Aviation Depot, MCAS, Cherry Point, NC Naval Regional Data Automation Center, NAS, Norfolk, VA U.S. Dept of Agriculture, Forest Service, Asheville, NC Naval Air Maintenance Group, NAS Memphis, Millington, TN 12th Dental Co. 2d FSSG, Camp Lejeune, NC Department of the Air Force, 438 Military Airlift Wing, McGuire AFB, NJ Dept of Natural Resources and Community Development, Div of Forest Resource, Raleigh, NC Personnel Support Activity, Naval Base, Charleston, SC Naval Weapons Station, Seal Beach, CA Fleet Area Control and Surveillance Facility, NAS Oceana, VA Fleet Aviation Specialized Operational Training Group, Atlantic Fleet, NAS Norfolk, VA Naval Reserve Officers Training Corps Unit, University of North Carolina, Chapel Hill. NC McDonnell Aircraft Co., St. Louis, MO Defense Investigative Service, Washington, DC Cherry Point Federal Credit Union, MCAS Cherry Point and Havelock, NC Craven County Soil and Water Conservation District Office, New Bern, NC University of Denver, Denver, CO Craven Community College, New Bern, NC Boston University, Boston, MA Southern Illinois University, Carbondale, IL Cape Carteret Volunteer Fire and Rescue Dept., Inc., Cape Carteret, NC Newport Volunteer Fire Dept., Inc., Newport, NC Township Six Fire Department of Craven County, Havelock, NC Morehead City Fire Dept., Morehead City, NC New Bern Fire Dept., New Bern, NC Atlantic Volunteer Fire Dept., Atlantic, NC Broad and Gales Creek Volunteer Fire Dept., Newport, NC Naval Amphibious Base, Little Creek, Norfolk, VA Fifth Coast Guard District, Portsmouth, VA Dept. of the Treasury, U.S. Customs Service, Wilmington, NC U.S. Army Recruiting Brigade (Southeast), Fort Gillem, Forest Park, GA USPFO for North Carolina, NC Army National Guard, Raleigh, NC First Citizens Band and Trust, Co., Raleigh, NC 2d Force Service Support Group (REIN) FMF, Atlantic, Camp Lejeune, NC Craven County Social Services, New Bern, NC U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, Atlanta, GA NC Wildlife Resources Commission, Raleigh, NC Headquarters, Marine Corps Combat Development Command, Marine Corps Base Quantico, VA 2d Marine Aircraft Wing, MCAS, Cherry Point, NC Marine Corps Base, Camp Lejeune, NC City of Havelock, Havelock, NC Atlantic Division, Naval Facilities Engineering Command, Norfolk, VA 4th Marine Aircraft Wing, FMF, USMCR, New Orleans, LA

CHERRY POINT, NORTH CAROLINA (Continued)

Furnishing Limited Support To: (Continued)

U.S. Army Medical Dept. Activity, Fort Bragg, NC Carteret County Emergency Agency, Beaufort, NC 192nd Tactical Fighter Group, Air National Guard, Sandston, VA 4th Tactical Fighter Wing, Seymour Johnson AFB, NC 354th Tactical Fighter Wing, Myrtle Beach AFB, SC 169th Tactical Fighter Group, McEntire Air National Guard Base, Eastover, SC Marine Air Group-49, NAS Willow Grove, PA Fighter Medium Attack Airborne Early Warning Wings, Atlantic NAS, Oceana, Virginia Beach, VA Marine Air Group 46, DET A, NAS, Norfolk, VA 363 Tactical Fighter Wing/LGX, Shaw AFB, SC East Coast Commissary Complex, Camp Lejeune, NC Carteret County Dept. of Social Services, Beaufort, NC Park College, Parkville, MO Pacific Missile Test Center, Point Mugu, CA 120th Army Reserve Command, Fort Jackson, SC Naval Air Systems Command, Washington, DC Navy Material Transportation Office, Naval Station, Norfolk, VA Carteret Community College, Morehead City, NC Headquarters and Headquarters Squadron, Naval Aviation Depot, MCAS Cherry Point, NC East Carolina University, Greenville, NC U.S. Army General Material and Petroleum Activity Pollocksville Volunteer Fire Dept., Inc., Pollocksville, NC Havelock Fire Division, Havelock, NC U.S. Army Corps of Engineers 317th TACT Airlift Wing, Pope AFB, NC

Activities and Units Supported	Aircraft <u>On Board</u>	Officer On Aviation/		Enlisted On Board	Administrative Superior
Permanent Naval Units	(Non-Reserve)				
HQ COMCABEAST	***			····	CMC
HQ CG MCAS CPNC	*****				COMCABEAST
H&HS MCAS CPNC (USMC)*	****	. 25	43	474	CG MCAS
H&HS MCAS CPNC (USN)	****		9	45	CG MCAS
H&HS MCAS CPNC (USA)		****	1	3	CG MCAS
SOES (USMC)	2 C9B, 1 CT	396, 16	1	140	CG MCAS
	3 HH46D				
NAMTRAGRUDET (USMC)	****	1	****	68	CO NAMTRAGRU MFS
NAVAVNDEPT	****	18	4	83	NAVAIRSYSCOM
NAVHOSP	****	****	65	219	HCSO, Norfolk, VA
BR DENTAL CLINIC		****		****	NAVDENCLINIC CLNC
VMAT-203	14 TAV8B, 1	9 AV8B 30	5	247	CO, MAG-32
(** USMC Tra:	ined	108		360)	
VMGRT-253	8 KC130F	13	6	140	CO, MAG-14
(** USMC Tra:	ined	48		135)	
RSU	****	2	1	9	COMCABEAST
ROICC	****	****	10		NAVFACENGCOM
PSD	****	****	1	8	CO PSA Jacksonville
NAESU	*****		1	1	NAESU, Philadelphia
Permanent Non-Naval Un:	its (Non-Rese	rve)			
American Red Cross	Name Address	sace of	4007 5000		ARC, Atlanta, GA
Permanent Unit Totals:					
Total Military:	47	105	147	1,437	

MARINE CORPS CONTINENTAL FLEET SUPPORT STATIONS CHERRY POINT, NORTH CAROLINA (Continued) USDH NFUSC CONTR FND NFFNC FNI 1,395 3,018 104 Total Civilian: MCAS 572 ___ 198 218 --34 --NAVAVNDEPOT NAVHOSP NAMTRAGRUDET 2 ----***** ----1 12th DENTAL ----.... BR DENTAL CLINIC 5 SDES NAFSII 27 ROICC 26 Activities and Units Aircraft Officer On Board Enlisted Administrative Supported On Board Aviation/Other On Board Superior Deployable Units (Non-Reserve) 2d MAW -- CG FMFLANT -- -- CG FMFLANT 25 71 426 CG 2D MAW -- 3 29 CD MWHS-2 1 2 13 CD MWHS-2 -- 4 14 CD MWHS-2 -- 1 59 CD MWHS-2 -- 19 84 CG 2D MAW -- -- CO 2D MAW 16 43 944 CD MAG-14 76 8 334 CD MAG-14 27 5 192 CD MAG-14 24 5 156 CD MAG-14 MWHS-2 (incl HQ 2d MAW) ----MWWU-2 6th SSCT 8th CIT FIIU WMED NOTE 1 MAG-14 MALS-14 18 EA6B 11 A6E VMAQ-2 VMA (AW) -224 27 24 24 40 5 156 CO MAG-14 5 181 CO MAG-14 11 249 CO MAG-14 10 A6E 12 A6E VMA (AW) -332 VMA (AW) -533 VMGR-252 9 KC130F 4 KC130T 1 -3 13 1 21 1 20 -- 27 -- 39 -- 27 -- 27 -- 20 -- 31 -- 20 -- 21 21 CO MAG-14 -- CO 2D MAW FRAMP NOTE 2 MWSG-27 CO MWSG-27 95 H&HS-27 MWSS-271 423 CO MWSG-27 MWSS-274 574 CO MWSG-27 NOTE 3 MACG-28 ----CO 2D MAW 128 184 H&HS-28 ----CO MACG-28 CO MACG-28 MASS-1 MCAS-6 191 CO MACG-28 CO MACG-28 MWCS-28 264 3D LAAMBN ----536 CO MACG-28 2D LAADBN 317 CO MACG-28 2D FSSG (Combat Sys CG 2D FSSG, CLNC 21 293 Support Det-21 USMC) 2D FSSG (Combat Sys 3 CG 2D FSSG, CLNC Support Det-21 USN) 12th Dental Co (USN) <u>--</u> 16 37 CG 2D DEN BR, CLNC 76 741 NOTE 4-5 MAG-32 ----CG 2D MAW 14 MALS-32 (PSD) 12 CO MAG-32 28 7 23 6 25 6 18 6 -- 1 MALS-32 ---CO MAG-32 VMA-231 17 AV8B 184 CO MAG-32 198 17 AV8B 19 AV8B CO MAG-32 CO MAG-32 CO MAG-32 VMA-542 VMA-223 220 220 187 17 AV8B VMA-331 FRAMP CO MAG-32 32 347 Deployable Units Totals: 134 495 7.385

CHERRY POINT, NORTH CAROLINA (Continued)

Reserve Forces/Training Units

Units Supported	On Board <u>Aircraft</u>	Avia <u>AcDu/</u>		rd Offi Oth <u>AcDu/</u>		On Board AcDu/S		
MAG-41, DET C MALS-41, DET C	*****	1		1000 0000 1000 0000		8 ==	<u></u> <u>42</u>	
Air Reserve Totals:	****	1	****		7	8	42	
	Aircr	<u>aft</u>		ersonne cer/Enl		Personnel Officer/E		
Average Daily Transient	s: 27		****				***	

REMARKS: (1) Other offices on MCAS Cherry Point include:

Army Veterinarian Service
Child Care Facility
Federal Aviation Administration Representative
Tactical Air Crew Combat Training Center
McDonald's Restaurant
Naval Electronic Engineering Office
Navy Relief Society
Resident Officer-in-Charge of Construction
Lifeco Travel Office
Seashore Bus Company
U.S. Post Office

- (2) Data Service Support is provided to all tenant activities.
- (3) * This figure includes personnel of Headquarters COMCABEAST/CG MCAS, Cherry Point.
 - ** These figures for students trained are not in totals.
- (4) NOTES:
 - 1. The MAG-14 personnel are included in MALS-14.
 - 2. The MWSG-27 personnel are included in H&HS-27.
 - 3. The MACG-28 personnel are included in H&HS-28.
 - 4. The MAG-32 personnel are included in MALS-32 (PSD).
- (5) FAP personnel are included in the 2d MAW totals but are FAPPED to augment support of 2d MAW. 14 officers are FAPPED, and 400 enlisted Marines are FAPPED.

MARINE CORPS CONTINENTAL FLEET SUPPORT STATIONS EL TORO, CALIFORNIA Command & Support - CMC (COMCABWEST) (MCAS) Activities and Units Aircraft Officer On Board Enlisted Administrative <u>On Board</u> Aviation/Other On Board Superior Supported Permanent Marine Units (Non-Reserve) COMCABWEST MCAS 56 15 22 704 CG, MCAS H&HS, MCAS 3 UH1N, 1 T39G, 13 SOMS, MCAS CG, MCAS 376 3 UC12B 7 136 1st FSSG, CamPen CSSD-14 3 HOMC WASH, DC Commissary Store Complex **** Marine - Nonchargeable 3 (includes college degree prog humanitarian attachment, etc.) COMCABWEST (MCAS El Toro --CMC CamPen, Yuma, and Tustin) Permanent Naval Units (Non-Reserve) NAMTRADET 35 DIC, NAMTRADET West North IS SDiego ROICC 7 NAVFACENGCOM SOUTH-WEST DIV San Diego NAVTRAAEQUIPCENREP. Naval Training Equip Center Field Office PAC San Diego, CA 1 NAESUPAC North IS. ----1 NAESLI 50 NAVHOSP, Long Beach NAVHOSPBRCL, MCAS El Toro 15 Medical 17 1st Force Supp Grp CamPen 17 33 1st Force Supp Grp Dental CamPen NAVINVSERV SDiego Naval Investigative Service Permanent Non-Naval Units (Non-Reserve) U. S. Post Office El Toro Def Reutil & Marketing Defense Reutil & Office Marketing Region, Odgen, Utah FAA El Toro RATCC FAA Reg. Off. LA Scheduled Airline Ticket Office Permanent Unit Totals: 7 35 122 1,355 Total Military: USDH NFUSC CONTR FND NFFNC FNI 926 863 250 Total Civilian: Aircraft Officer On Board Enlisted Administrative Activities and Units On Board Aviation/Other On Board Superior Supported 3d MAW Non-Deployable Units (Non-Reserve) Det NAESU M96 CO, MWHS-3 1 1 Sub Unit #2 (TME 31) Sub Unit #4 (TME 33) ---1 7 CO, MWHS-3 ----CO, MWHS-3 (MCAS El Toro and MCAS CamPen)

14

CO, MWHS-3

FASOTRAGRU JAC

MARIN	E CORPS CONTI	NENTAL	FLEET	SUPPOR	T STATIONS		***********************************
EL TORO, CALIFORNIA (C	ontinued)						•
Activities and Units Supported	Aircraft <u>On Board</u>			Board ther	Enlisted <u>On Board</u>	Administrative Superior	
3d MAW Non-Deployable	Units (Non-Re	serve)	(Conti	nued)			
VMFAT-101	2 FA18A, 8 11 FA18C, 1			5	260	CO, MAG-11	
3d MAW Non-Deployable Unit Totals:	39		27	6	288		
3d MAW Deployable Unit	s (Non-Reserv	e)					
11/M, M, M			25	48	182	CG. FMFPAC	
HQ, 3d MAW			20 6	12	278	HQ, 3d MAW	
MWHS-3				4	2/8	MWHS-3	
6th CIT 4th SSCT			****	1	10	MWHS-3	
FIIU UD3	****			2	45	MWHS-3	
MAG-11 HQ	***		12	8	83	CO. MAG-11	
MALS-11	****		2	27	959	CO, MAG-11	
VMFA-314	12 FA18A		17	5	149	CO, MAG-11	
VMFA-323	12 FA18A		16	4	152	CO, MAG-11	
VMGR-352	10 KC130R, 4 KC130F		39	7	239	CO, MAG-11	
VMFA (AW) -225	12 FA18D		24	1	157	CO, MAG-11	
VMA (AW) -121	12 FA18D		30	3	157	CO, MAG-11	
VMA (AW) -242	12 FA18D		31	4	154	CO, MAG-11	
MWSG-37	***		3	7	59	CG, 3d MAW	
MWSS-373	****		2	17	498	CO, MESG-37	
MACG-38	****			23	147	CO, MACG-38	
MWCS-38HQ	**************		***************************************	_32	359	CO, MACG-38	
<u>3d MAW Deployable</u> Unit Totals:	74		207	205	3,636		
Reserve Forces/Trainin							
			O- D-	ard Of	.f		
Units	On Board	Δvi.	ation		ther	On Board Enliste	ad
<u>Supported</u>	Aircraft		/SelRes		u/SelRes	AcDu/SelRes	
MAG-46	****	7	****	10		241	
MALS-46	****	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,				129	
VMFA-134	12 FA18A	****	20	***	****	92	
MASS-6 Det B		****	****		13	68	
MW88-472 (-)	atter som	***	****	****	12	166	
HMM-764	12 CH46E	****	28		****	43	
RSU		1		2		8	
MTU	****	A	24	-		2	
IMA Det ET	FF440 30000	····	. 7			82	
MTU (Avn) CA 14	***************************************		<u>13</u>	****	14	make storm white claim	
Air Reserve Totals:	24	8	92	12	118	249 582	
	Aircr	<u>aft</u>	<u>Of f</u>	Person icer/E	n el <u>nlisted</u>	Personnel (RON) Officer/Enlisted	<u>i</u> .
Average Daily Transien	ts: 2			1	11	15	

EL TORO, CALIFORNIA (Continued)

- REMARKS: (1) El Toro Marine Aero Club (505 members): 3 C152, 2 C172, 3 172RG, 1 182RG, 1 Citabria, 1 Archer, 2 Mooney, 2 T34, 1 Baron, 1 Cessna 150, 1 Cessna 206, 1 Maule, 1 Turbo Arrow, 1 Grumman Cougar and 1 Warrior PA-28.
 - (2) Other offices on the base include:

The American Red Cross, Navy Relief Society, Irvine Unified Adult High School, Southern Illinois Univ., Saddleback College, Webster Univ., Univ. of Southern CA., Chapman Univ., Northrop Univ., Marine Corps Credit Union (Mil and Civ). Employment for these offices is 99 paid and 127 volunteer workers.

(3) Students from off-station activities attending SNCO Academy/NCO Leadership School, NAMTRADETS, Aviation Physiology Training Unit.

BASE LOADING REPORT

The following units are at MCAS Camp Pendleton.

Activities and Units Supported		cer On Board ation/Other	Enlisted On Board	Administrative Superior
MCAS CamPen	, 1996 Marin	7 6	142	COMCABWEST
Permanent Unit Totals:	source stations	7 6	142	
Delpoyable Units (Non-R	eserve)			
MATCS-38, DET C	*****	5	55	CO MAG-38
MALS-39	sales sayes	28 2	769	CO MAG-39
HMLA-169	12 UH1N, 13 AH1W	44 4	259	CO MAG-39
MACS-1	eroes meas	30	145	CO MACG-38
MASS-3	-	44	172	CO MACG-38
HMLA-267	9 UH1N, 8 AH1W	45 5	230	CO MAG-39
VM0-2	9 DV10A, 6 DV10D	13 10	201	CO MAG-39
HMLA-367	10 UH1N, 9 AH1W	44 4	201	CO MAG-39
PSAD-39	****	18 10	116	CO MAG-39
MWSS-372	****	2 17	471	CO MWSG-37
HMT-303	13 UH1 <u>N.</u> 2 AH1J	<u>10</u> <u>5</u>	227	CO MAG-39
Deployable Unit Totals:	91	204 136	2,846	
	USDH NFUE	CONTR	FND NE	FNC FNI
Total Civilian:	*****	4000	10000 Ames	Marie 2000 Marie 1000

THE 1 OCTOBER 1992 UPDATE FOR THIS STATION WAS NOT RECEIVED IN TIME FOR THIS EDITION. THE BELOW INFORMATION WAS THAT SUBMITTED FOR THE 1 OCTOBER 1989 EDITION.

NEW RIVER, JACKSONVILLE, NORTH CAROLINA

(MCAS)

Command & Support - CMC (COMCABEAST)

Furnishing Limited Support To:

Dak Grove MCOLE

Oak Grove MCOLF Camp Davis MCOLF					
Activities and Units Supported		fficer On Aviation/		Enlisted On Board	Administrative Superior
	· •		W 1 1 W 1	West 1 800 100 100 1	
Permanent Naval Units (Non-Reserve)				
H&HS MCAS	2 UC12B	14	31	559	COMCABEAST
Det Education Office		****		3	CG MCB CAMLEJ
Audit Service	****		1		CMC HQMC
NAMTRADET	1 Trainer		1	32	CO NAMTRAGRU
(Students)	****		***	32	MAS Memphis
Sub-Team 8th CIT		****		aton 24004	CO 8th CIT
AO School		2	2	i	CO MAG-29
(Students)	****	6		****	
HMT-204	10 CH46E	16	2	97	CO MAG-26
(Students)	****	26			
Sub-Unit 4 TME-22		1		8	CO MWHS-2
Sub-Unit 5 TME-22	-	· ****		44	CO MWHS-2
Medical	****	****	13	39	CO USNH COMPLEJ
Dental	Mode com		4	6	CO USNH CAMPLEJ
Permanent Unit Totals:	****	********	**********	1000 0000 MINTS	
Total Military:	13	65	54	821	
	Civil Service	NA	<u>F</u>		
Total Civilian:	107	15	3		
Activities and Units	Aircraft O	fficer On	Board	Enlisted	Administrative
Supported		Aviation/			Superior
Deployable Units (Non-F	(eserve)				
MATCS-28	9000 MOM	*****	18	186	CD MACG-28
MWSS-272	mon ****	30000 store		433	CO MWSG-27
MWCS-28 DET "B"	4444	****	13	154	CD MWCS-28
MAG-26	****	10100 0000		* O-T	CG 2D MAW
PDS-26	****	26	12	119	CO MAG-26
MALS-26	***	- <u>-</u>	33	572	CO MAG-26
HMM-261	12 CH46E, 4 AH		4	111	CO MAG-26
	4 CH53D, 3 UH1		•		
HML/A-167	5 AH1T, 5 UH1N		2	98	CO MAG-26
HMM-264	12 CH46E, 4 CH	53D,	(DEPLOY	ED)	CD MAG-26
	4 AH1T, 3 UH1N				
HMM-266	13 CH46E	20	2	110	CO MAG-26
HMH-362	14 CH53D	34	1	147	CD MAG-26
HMM-461	12 CH53E	24	1	200	CO MAG-26

NEW	RIVER.	JACKSONVILLE	. NORTH	CAROLINA	(Continued)

Activities and Units Supported		cer On ation/	Board Other	Enlisted On Board	Administrative Superior
Deployable Units (Non-F	<u> (Continued</u>)			
MAG-29	Marco marco		****	****	CG 2D MAW
F'SD	*****	16	14	92	CO MAG-29
MALS-29	****		27	508	CO MAG-29
HML/A-269	9 UH1N, 10 AH1T	57	2	238	CO MAG-29
VMO-1	5 0V10D, 8 0V10A	26	6	165	CO MAG-29
HMM-162	12 CH46E	28	4	145	CO MAG-29
HMM-263	12 CH46E	25	2	102	CO MAG-29
HMH-464	11 CH53E	42	2	199	CO MAG-29
HMM-365	3 UH1N, 14 CH46E,	50	5	254	CO MAG-20
	4 CH53 <u>E</u> , 4 AH1T	***************************************		***************************************	
Deployable Unit Totals:	187	416	148	3,833	

Personnel

<u> Aircraft</u> Officer/Enlisted Cargo Average Daily Transients: 10 5 2,000 LBS.

REMARKS: (1) Officers on MCAS, New River include:

Navy Investigative Services Navy Relief Society U. S. Post Office

MARINE CORF	S CONTINENTAL	FLEET	SUPPORT	STATIONS
-------------	---------------	-------	---------	----------

QUANTICO, VIRGINIA

(MCAF) (Naval District, Washington, DC) Command & Support - CG, MCCDC

Furnishing Limited Support to:

CMC

Activities and Units Supported

Aircraft On Board Officer On Board Enlisted Administrative Aviation/Other On Board Superior

Permanent Naval Units (Non-Reserve)

HQSQ, MCAF

HMX-1

6 CH46E, 5 CH53D, 62

6* 13*** 149**

CO, MCAF 560**** CO, MCAF

11 VH3D, 2 CH53E,

9 VH60N

Permanent Non-Naval Units (Non-Reserve)

Quantico Flying Club (18 Light Civil Aircraft)

Permanent Unit Totals:

33

19

709

Total Military:

<u>USDH</u>

NFUSC CONTR FND

<u>NFFNC</u> <u>FNI</u>

33 Total Civilain:

Activities and Units Supported

Aircraft On Board Officer On Board Enlisted Administrative

4

<u> Aviation/Other On Board Superior</u>

Deployable Units (Non-Reserve)

REMARKS: (1) * Includes 3 USN.

Deployable Unit Totals:

<u> Aircraft</u>

Personnel Officer/Enlisted Personnel (RON) Officer/Enlisted

1

1

Average Daily Transients:

(2) ** Includes 0 USN.

(3) *** Includes 2 USN.

(4) **** Includes 8 USN.

TUISTIN, CALIFORNIA

(MCAS)

Command & Support - COMCABWEST

Furnishing Limited Support To:

MC OLF Blackstar Canyon MC OLS Prado Spillway Eleven Mountain Area Landing Sites

Activities and Units Supported	Aircraft <u>On Board</u>		On Board on/Other	Enlisted On Board	
Permanent Naval Units (Non-Reserve)	.			
H&HS, MCAS	****	# *	5 17	290	CO, MCAS
HMT-301	9 CH46E	18	3 2	120	CO, MAG-16
Students	****	24	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	22	CO, MAG-16
HMT-302	6 CH53D, 11	CH53E 23	5 -	182	CO, MAG-16
Students	****	40		70	CO, MAG-16
NAMTRADET 1032 (CH53)	*****	****	-	41	CO, NAMTRADET
Students USMC			• 5	66	CO, NAMTRADET
Students USN	****	***			CO, NAMTRADET
Students Civilian	****			A	CO, NAMTRADET
NAMTRADET 1028 (CH46)	****	****	***************************************	33	CO, NAMTRADET
Students USMC	No. 0000	um er		27	CO, NAMTRADET
Students USN	****		* ***	25	CO, NAMTRADET
Students Civilian	***	****	* 400	****	CO, NAMTRADET
Sub Unit #3 (TME-32)	****	***	. 1	8	CG, 3d MAW
Students	****			35	OIC, TME-32
NAVHOSPBRCL, MCAS	3600 4900	***	*********	****	CO, NAVHOSPBRCL
Medical	******		. 1	16	MCAS El Toro
Dental	****	****	- 3	5	MCB, CAMPEN
Marine Corps Exchange	state solve	****	******		CG, MCAS El Toro
Permanent Non-Naval Uni	ts (Non-Rese	rve)			
Navy Relief Society	19000 10090	***		••••	minin stead
Irvine Unified Adult HS	****	***		****	*****
Saddleback College	****	****		*****	****
Webster College	***	****		****	1000 1000
Northrop University				****	****
Southern Illinois Unive	rsity	***			****
U. S. Post Office Tusti	n	***		4	CO DET B TST FSSG
MAFCU	*****			****	CG, MCAS El Toro
<u>Permanent Unit Totals</u> :	*****	*************	***	<u> </u>	
Total Military:	26	110	30	944	
	USDH	NFUSC	CONTR	FND N	FFNC FNI
Total Civilian:	51	****	****	canno reppia	*** ****

TUSTIN, CALIFORNIA (Co	ntinued)	N.						
Activities and Units	Aircraft	Offi	er On	Board	Enlisted	Admi	inistr	ative
Supported	On Board		ation/O			9	Superi	or
	***************************************					4	······································	
Deployable Unit (Non-R	<u>eserve)</u>							
MALS-16	****		32	**************************************	956	co,	MAG-1	6
PSD-16	****		37	****	70	co,	MAG-1	6
MWSS-374	****		18	****	275	co,	MWSG-	37
HMM-161*				****		co,	MAG-1	6
HMM-163	6 CH46E		22		104	co,	MAG-1	6
HMM-164	11 CH46E		31		111	co,	MAG-1	6
HMM-166	10 CH46E		24	****	116	co,	MAG-1	6
HMM-268	10 CH46E		26		103	co,	MAG-1	6
HMH-361	9 CH53E		36		192	co.	MAG-1	6
HMH-363	12 CH53D		24		127	co.	MAG-1	6
HMH-462	1 CH53D.	2 CH53E	25	****	162		MAG-1	
HMH-465	11 CH53E		32		204		MAG-1	
HMH-466*							MAG-1	
MATCS-38				12	136	•	MACG-	
MCC-3			****	1	15	,		
	**********		***************************************					
Deployable Unit Totals	. 72		307	13	2,571			
* Squadrons currently	deployed.							
Reserve Forces/Trainin	<u>g Units</u>							
			On Bo	ard Of	ficer			
Units	On Board	Avi	ation	C	ther .			Enliste
Supported	Aircraft	AcDu	/SelRes	ACI	u/SelRes	1	AcDu/S	elRes
-						444		
USNRTC	5000 T000	***********		_1	2000 2000 E		<u>14</u>	**********
Air Reserve Totals	inter tour		****	1			14	
Non-Naval Reserve Trai	ning Units							
	On Board	On	Board	Office	er On Bo	ard	Enlist	ed
<u>Unit</u>	Aircraft		AcDu/8			:Du/S	elRes	
USARTC	-		3	76		13	146	
Uamn I C			J	70	*	h wi	4 TW	

YUMA, ARIZONA

Command & Support - CMC (COMCABWEST)

Furnishing Limited Support to:

Fort Huachuca, AZ
Yuma Proving Ground (YPG), AZ
Naval Fighter Warfare School, NAS Miramar, CA
Defense Subsistence Region, Pacific, Alameda, CA
USAIC - YPG, AZ
NAF, El Centro, CA
JTF-Six, El Paso, TX
White House Communications Agency, Washington, DC
LAVTD, MC Research, Development & Acquisition Command, Quantico, VA
Army Recruiting Battalion, Santa Ana, CA

Activities and Units Supported		Officer On <u>Aviation/</u> (Enlisted <u>On Board</u>	Administrative Superior
<u>Permanent Naval Units</u>	(Non-Reserve)				
MCAS		****		****	COMCABWEST
H&HS		11	43	592	CO. MCAS
SOMS	4 UH1N, 2 UC1	2B 10	8	289	CO. MCAS
MAWTS-1		47	33	97	COCABWEST
	****	_ 3			U. S. Navy
	***************************************	1		****	U. S. Army
	****		1	****	RAF, England
	****			(1 Civ)	Center for Naval
					Analysis, DC
Students USMC/R	****	67	37	****	CO, MCAS
ROICC/OICC	****	****	2	(7 Civ)	SOUTHWESTNAVFAC-
					ENGCOM
Naval Investigative Se	rvice	****	*****	1	NAVINVSERV, SW REG
				(8 Civ)	MATHAMETICA! DM MED
Personnel Support Detai	chment	****	****	3	PSD El Centro
Branch Medical Clinic	****	****	9	33	NAV HOSP, Camp
	•		: *	(3 Civ)	Pendleton
Branch Dental Clinic	*****	****		/O CIV/	13th DENT. CO.,
					1st DENT. BN.
					ist FSSG, MCAS,
TACTS	****			/7E 0:	El Toro, CA
NAESU Rep			1	(35 Civ)	NWAC Corona, CA
			1.	1	NAESU Pacific,
Permanent Naval Units	(Pacarva)	,		(11 Civ)	S.D., CA
1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	VIVE BELL VEY	/			
VMFT-401	12 F5E, 1 F5F	,			
	12 1 Wing 1 FUF	6	****	12	CG, 4th MAW
Permanent Non-Naval Uni	te (Non-Poess			(82 CIV)	
	. LB (NUITRESERVE	?)			
Civilian Personnel Offi				, may , may ,	
Commissary Store	· • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •		****	(7 Civ)	HRO, MCB CAMPEN
Food Services Inspector		****		(31 Civ)	DECA, El Toro
. www www. vices inspector				1	MEDDAC, Ft.
DRMO					Huachuca, AZ
U. S. Postal Service	****	****	***************************************	(6 Civ)	DRMO, Luke
a. o. lostar pervice	****			(1 Civ)	U.S. Postal Service
U. S. Customs					Yuma, AZ
DIS	****	,		(31 Civ)	Dist Office
<i></i>	***** *****	**** ****		(1 Civ)	DIS, Phoenix, AZ

YUMA, ARIZONA (Continue	d)				
Activities and Units Supported	Aircraft On Board		On Board		d Administrative d Superior
Permanent Non-Naval Uni	ts (Non-Reser	ve)			
Federal Aviation Admin. Defense Finance & Acctg	 Svs		44 dece sans	(2 Civ) FAA, WesPacReg, LA DFAS, Kansas City
Permanent Unit Totals:		***************************************		***************************************	
Total Military:	19	145	5 134	1,032	
	USDH	NFUSC	CONTR	FND	NFFNC FNI
Total Civilian:	416	263	631	***	
Deployable Units (Non-R	eserve)				
MAG-13 MAG-13 PSD MALS-13 VMA-211	 11 AV8B	14	13 - 24	62 668 191	CG, 3rd MAW CO, MAG-13 CO, MAG-13 CO, MAG-13
VMA-214	15 AV8B	1 27		190	Italian Navy CO, MAG-13
VMA-311	19 AV8B	1 23 1	5 4	181	Italian Navy CO, MAG-13 Italian Navy
VMA-513	16 AV8B	25	5 5	185	Spanish Navy CO, MAG-13
MWSS-371 MWWU-PAC MACS-7 CSSD-16 2nd LAAM Bn	 		20 - 3 - 30 - 10	584 36 188 84 516	RNavy, England CO, MWSG-37 CO, MAG-13 CO, MACG-38 CG, 1st FSSG CO, MACG-38
Deployable Unit Totals:	61	120	148	2,885	
Rotational Units Suppor	<u>t.</u> :				
VMFA/VFA/VF VA/VMA	413 Aircraft		673	4,370	
HELO	207 Aircraft		822	2,251	
Rotational Units Total:	67 Units	. 1	,495	6,621	
	Aircraft	. 01	Personne ficer/En]		Personnel (RON) Officer/Enlisted
Average Daily Transient	s: 12		17	10	3 2
					airfield with the maintenance.
Dental p		assigned	to 13th I	Dental Co	n and NAVDENCLINIC, S. mpany, 1st Dental Btn,

YUMA, ARIZONA (Continued)

REMARKS: (Continued)

- (3) McDonnell Douglas operates a test/training facility from the civilian side of the airfield through an agreement with Yuma County.
- (4) Student totals for MAWTS-1 reflect two (6) six week courses/year with a loading of 104 Officers/class with attendant support personnel of 192 Officers and 1,985 Enlisted and 5 civilians.
- (5) Rotational units supported includes Reserve and Non-Reserve. Figures presented are an annual total for CY-91 of units deployed to Yuma for training, and are representative of units which would be supported on a continuous basis.
- (6) The Air Station hosts the 3 officers and 60 enlisted of the Marine Corps Drum & Bugle Corps/Silent Drill Team for three (3) weeks on an annual basis.
- (7) Other offices on the Air Stations include:

American Red Cross Navy Relief Society Marine Air Federal Credit Union First Interstate Bank of Arizona Link Training Services, CAE-LINK Corp. Frontier Engineering Beech Aerospace Services, Inc. MAYTAG Southern Illinois University Webster College Cochise College General Dynamics DCS PMTC, DET Rolls Royce Smith Ind. Loral Aerospace JWK (PSD Cherry Pt.) McDonnell Aircraft Reflectone Training Systems, Inc.

Employees are included in the Permanent Unit Civilian Totals.

1. MCAS Futenma, Okina 2. MCAS Iwakuni, Japan	Na	3. MCAS K	aneohe Bay,	Oahu, Hawaii
FUTENMA, OKINAWA	Com	mand & Suppo	-t - CMC (C	MC)
Permanent Naval Units (Non-Reserve)			
MCAS Futenma		8 12	372	COMMARCORBASESPAC
H&HS MCAS	week ***** *	(8) (17)	(372)	CO MCAS
NRMC Branch	40000 40000	6	26	NRMC OKI. JA
NRDC Branch	****	9	14	NRDC OKI. JA
Ofcr/SNCO/Enl Clubs	*****	****	1	CG MCB Butler JA
Customs/Crim Inv. Div.	B0000 00700	444 1444	2	CG MCB Butler JA
Facilities Maint. Det.	****	****	15	CG MCB Butler JA
Special Services	week *****		9	CG MCB Butler JA
Public Affairs	paces 10044		2	CG MCB Butler JA
P'ostal Postal	Name Andre	****	5	CG MCB Butler JA
MARS	aver 4***	,	1	CG MCB Butler JA
Station Property	. 40000 50000	pages allers pages 18000	4	CG MCB Butler JA
<u>Permanent Non-Naval Uni</u>	ts (Non-Reserve)			
Central Texas College University of Maryland	ann 1866 1866 1866	(1 U. S. C (1 U. S. C		Central TX Col. Univ of MD
<u>Permanent Unit Totals:</u>		**************************************	****************	
Total Military:	pages with	8 27	451	
	<u>USDH</u> NFUS	C CONTR	<u>END</u> <u>NE</u>	FNC FNI
<u>Total Civilian:</u> MCAS Futenma Aircraft:	29 52 2-UC-12F, * 1-C-2		1	27 109
Activities and Units Supported		cer On Board ation/Other		Administrative Superior
Deployable Units (Non-R	eserve)			
HQ (MAG-36)	Marie 1000	24 2	75	MAG THREE SIX
HML-367	10 AH1W, 8 UH-1N	34 4	191	MAG THREE SIX
HMM-165	12 CH46E	28 2	112	MAG THREE SIX
HMM-262	12 CH46E	28 2	112	MAG THREE SIX
HMH-466	14 CH53E	. 28 3	145	MAG THREE SIX
MALS-36	are =#+	1 26	423	MAG THREE SIX
VMGR-152	14 KC130	41 2	267	MAG THREE SIX
VMO-2 DET	5 OV1OD	10 1	58	MAG THREE SIX
H&HS-18		2 20	100	MACG EIGHTEEN
MACS-4	*****	16	162	MACG EIGHTEEN
MASS-2	40040 00040	30	161	MACG EIGHTEEN
MATCS-18	****	14	105	MACG EIGHTEEN
MWCS-18	****	15	302	MACG EIGHTEEN
1ST LAAD BN		1 19	259	MACG EIGHTEEN
MWSS-172	***************************************	<u>2</u> 25	<u>589</u>	MWSG SEVENTEEN
Deployable Unit Totals:	75	199 181	3,061	
		Perso	nnel	Personnel (RON)
	<u> Aircraft</u>		Enlisted	Officer/Enlisted
Average Daily Transient		1	2	som men
* Due to arrive during	August 1795.			

Ã

IWAKUNI, JAPAN Command & Support - CMC (FLTAIRFORCE) (MCAS) Activities and Units Aircraft Officer On Board Enlisted Administrative Supported On Board <u>Aviation/Other</u> On Board Superior Permanent Naval Units (Non-Reserve) MCAS 2 UC12B, 3 HH46D 12 30 583 COMMARCORBASESPAC H&HS (Pers in MCAS) CO MCAS NISRA NISO JAPAN (6 US Civilians, 1 Japanese National) NAFSII DINC NAESUPAC ----(19 US Civilian, 11 Contractors) Branch Clinic 18 38 CO NAV Hosp Yokosuka Branch Dental Clinic (2 US Civilians) NDC Yokosuka PerSuppDep Sesebo/Iwa PERSUPPACT DET Sasebo US Naval Construction BN Resident OIC of Construction CO, MCAS (1 US Civilian, 3 Japanese Nationals) Permanent Non-Naval Units (Non-Reserve) Navy Calibration Lab (7 US Civilians, NAVAIRSYSCOM 10 Japanese Nationals) Far East Network 1 12 OLAB, AFPBB (5 Japanese Nationals) US Forces Troposcatter (4 Japanese Nationals) --Ft Sam Houston Banking Fac (15 US Civilians) (1 US Civilian) American Red Cross Stars and Stripes ---(6 Japanese Nationals) Stars & Stripes Tokvo Defense Disposal Agency 1 DPDR PAC DET (5 Japanese Natioans) Camp Zama JA Mathew C. Perry School (33 US Civilians, 4 Japanese Natioanls) Japanese Maritime Self 8 US1A, 3 P3C, Defense Force 4 U36A, 2 EP3, 269 -- 954 FLITATREORCE (44 Japanese Natioansl) (MARITIME) 6 MH53E, 1 LC90 Navy Federal Credit Union (10 US Civilians) (1 US Civilian) PMTC Detachment Iwakuni 1st MAW USA Engineer District JA (2 US Civilians) US Corps of Engineers, Zama USA Veterinary DET Veterinary Svc Zama Permanent Unit Totals: Total Military: 29 281 49 1,599 USDH <u>NFUSC</u> CONTR FND NFFNC FNI Total Civilian: 376 119 2,914 781 253 85

Activities and Units Aircraft Officer On Board Enlisted Administrative

IWAKUNI, JAPAN (Continued)

Supported	On Board	Aviation/Other		On Board	Superior
Deployable Units (Non-R	eserve)				
11th Dental Company	30000 00000	***	8	17	3rd FSSG FMFPAC
MWSH-1	****	1	3	39	1st MAW
MAG-12		11	8	82	1st MAW
MALS-12			25	580	MAG-12
VMFA-232	12 F18C	16	4	149	MAG-12
VMFA-251	13 F18B	17	4	153	MAG-12
VMAQ-4	6 EA6B	21	15	158	MAG-12
VMA (AW) -332	10 EA6	- 24	5	139	MAG-12
VMA-513	12 AV8B	19	4	126	MAG-12
MWSS-171		1	14	744	MWSG-17, 1ST MAW
MWCS-18	***	***	1	44	ACE COMM UNIT B
CSSD-36		*****	7	121	3RD FSSG, FMFPAC
Deployable Unit Totals:	53	110	98	2,352	

	Aircraft	Personnel Officer/Enlisted	Officer/Enlisted	
Average Daily Transients:	7	21 27	5 11	

REMARKS: Other Offices include:

Navy/Marine Corps Relief Society University of Maryland Central Texas College Troy State University Japanese American Society

KANEOHE BAY, OAHU, HAWAII

(MCAS)

Command & Support - CMC (HQMC)

Furnishing Limited Support To:

Barbers Point Naval Air Station, Barbers Point, HI Pacific Missile Range Facility, Barking Sands, Kauai, HI Wheeler Army Airfield, HI Honolulu Joint Rescue Coordination Center, Honolulu, HI Fourth Force Reconnaissance Company, Marine Corps Reserve, Honolulu, HI Commander in Chief Pacific Fleet, Pearl Harbor, HI Fleet Marine Forces Pacific, Camp H. M. Smith, HI Commander Marine Forces Pacific, Camp H. M. Smith, HI Submarine Base Pacific, Pear Harbor, HI United States Army Pacific Command, Fort Shafter, HI

Activities and Units Aircraft Officer On Board Enlisted Administrative Supported On Board Aviation/Other On Board Superior

Permanent Naval Units (Non-Reserve)

MCAS

4/30/6* 307/10* HOHORON CO, MCAS SOMS 4 HH46D, 1 UC12B 11/7/1* 146/20* CO, MCAS

PERMANENT UNIT TOTALS:

Total Military 15/37/7* 453/30*

NOTE: Approximately 21 Off/389 EM (Additional) assigned to MCAS under the Fleet Assistance Program (FAP) agreement. FAP personnel numbers are included as

part of 1st MEB.

	<u>USDH</u>	NFUSC CONTR	FND NF	FNC FNI
Total Civilian:	371	1,031 +	*****	10000 10000 WHY MAN
Activities and Units Supported	Aircraft <u>On Board</u>	Officer On Board Aviation/Other		Administrative Superior
Deployable Units (Non-R	eserve)			
1st MEB HQ MAG-24/MAL-24 MWSS-174 MWCS UNIT MACS-2 MATCS-18, Det B HMM-165** HMM-262** HMM-265 HMM-364 HMH-463 VMFA-212 VMFA-232 VMFA-235**	11 CH46E 11 CH46E 11 CH46E 11 CH46E 15 CH46E 18 CH53D 12 FA18 12 FA18	9/35/3* 1/21/*/23/*/5/* 25/4/2* 18/2/* 24/4/1* 25/3/1* 22/2/* 17/3/* 16/3/*	38/* 186/* 186/* 107/3* 90/* 113/2* 110/3* 159/* 147/* 143/* 143/2*	CG, III MEF CG, 1st, MEB CO, MAG-24
BSSG-1	****	/55/14*	1107/82*	CG, 1st MEB

KANEDHE BAY, DAHU, HAWAII (Continued)

Deployable Units (Non-Reserve) (Continued)

	Aircraft <u>On Board</u>	Officer On Board Aviation/Other	Enlisted On Board	Administrative Superior
<u>1st MEB</u> (Continued) B CO, 7th CommBn HqSvcCo, 1st MEB	*****	/8/* 7/52/3*	247/38*	CG, 1st MEB
Third Marines	*****	8/208/14*		CG, 1st MEB
1st RadBn	***************************************	/44/*	551/5*	COMMARFORPAC
Deployable Units Totals:	102	189/478/39*	8,679/279*	(See NOTE: (1))

REMARKS: (1) Asterisks denote:

- * Navy Personnel
- ** Deployed Unit
- *** PCS to Okinawa as of 7 Oct 92
- (2) Other Tenants, Base Operations and Offices include:

Marine Corps:

Non-Commissioned Officers School, MCAS Marine Corps Base, Camp Pendleton, HRO, MCAS Satellite Branch

Navy:

Naval Command, Control and Ocean Surveillance Center, RDTE&E Div Naval Air Warfare Center, Weapons Division, MCAS Det Naval Aviation Engineering Service Unit (NAESU), MCAS Naval Facilities Engineering Command, MCAS (ROICC)

Naval Investigative Service, MCAS, Resident Agency

Naval Medical Clinic, MCAS Branch

Naval Dental Clinic, MCAS Branch

Navy Public Works Center, Pearl Harbor

Contract Administration, MCAS Branch

Oahu Telephone Service, MCAS Branch

Navy-Marine Corps Relief Society, MCAS Branch

Army:

U.S. Army Support Command, Hawaii, DOCFH, MCAS Branch
U.S. Army Health Services Command, Tripler Army Medical Center,
Hawaii, MCAS Branch Veterinary Services

Defense Agencies:

Defense Commissary Agency, MCAS Branch Defense Investigation Service, MCAS Branch

Private Organizations:

Bank of Hawaii, MCAS Branch
State of Hawaii, Departments of Accounting and Education,
Mokapu Elementary School, MCAS
Windward Federal Credit Union, MCAS Branch
American Red Cross, MCAS Branch
Armed Services YMCA, MCAS Branch
+Various Contractors

AVIATION SHIPS

The aviation ship inventory may be summarized as follows:

	<u>Total</u>	Active	Building/ Modification	<u>Inactive</u>	On Loan <u>Foreign</u>
TOTALS	<u>29</u>	29	_2	_1_	30000 30000 1001 30000
CV	7	7	**************************************	1000 Hors	****
CVN	7	7	2	PM 044	****
LHA	5	5	****		***
LPH	7	7	mines tolera	A	****
AVT	1	1	New 6544	1	100000 000000
AVM	1	1	****	MARK MASSE	****
LHD	1	i	****	***	***

A detailed list of aviation ships follows:

ATL	ANTIC FLEET	Type & Hull No.	Present Status	Admin <u>Assignment</u>	Home <u>Port</u>	Remarks
1.	Multi-purpose Aircraf	t Carriers			-	
	SARATOGA AMERICA JOHN F. KENNEDY DWIGHT D. EISENHOWER THEODORE ROOSEVELT GEORGE WASHINGTON	CV-60 CV-66 CV-67 CVN-69 CVN-71 CVN-73	Active Active Active Active Active Active	CARGRU-6 CARGRU-2 CARGRU-4 CARGRU-8 CARGRU-8 CNAL	Mayport Norfolk Norfolk Norfolk Norfolk Norfolk	Commissioned 4 JUL 92
2.	Amphibious Assault Sh	ips				
	IWO JIMA GUADALCANAL GUAM INCHON SAIPAN NASSAU WASP	LPH-2 LPH-7 LPH-9 LPH-12 LHA-2 LHA-4 LHD-1	Active Active Active Active Active Active Active Active	PHIBRON-12 PHIBRON-12 PHIBRON-12 PHIBRON-12 PHIBRON-12 PHIBRON-12 PHIBRON-12	Norfolk Norfolk Norfolk Norfolk Norfolk Norfolk Norfolk	
з.	Other Auxiliaries					
	NONE					
4.	Training Carrier					
	FORRESTAL	AVT-59	Active	CNAL	Pensacola	

SOURCE: CNO N431D, N866D1 and N885D

AVIATION SHIPS

<u>P'AC</u>	IFIC FLEET	Type & <u>Hull No.</u>	Present <u>Status</u>	Assigned	Home <u>Port</u>	Remarks
1.	Multipurpose Aircra	ft Carrier	5 .			
	RANGER CONSTELLATION ENTERPRISE NIMITZ VINSON INDEPENDENCE LINCOLN	CV-61 CV-64 CVN-65 CVN-68 CVN-70 CV-62 CV-72	Active SLEP RFCOH Active Active Active Active	GRUDESGRU-5 CNAP CNAP CARGRU-7 CARGRU-3 CARGRU-5 CARGRU-3	San Diego Philadelph NewPort Ne Bremerton Alameda Yokosuka Alameda	
2.	Amphibious Assault	<u>Ships</u>				
	OKINAWA TRIPOLI NEW ORLEANS TARAWA BELLEAU WOOD PELELIU ESSEX	LPH-3 LPH-10 LPH-11 LHA-1 LHA-3 LHA-5 LHD-2	Active Active Active Active Active Active Active Active	PHIBRON-9 PHIBRON-9 PHIBRON-9 PHIBRON-9 PHIBRON-9 PHIBRON-9 PHIBRON-9	San Diego San Diego San Diego San Diego San Diego Long Beach San Diego	
3.	Other Auxiliaries					

NONE

4. Training Carrier

NONE

INA	CTIVE SHIPS	Type & <u>Hull No</u>	Activity	<u>Location</u>	Remarks
1.	Attack Carriers				
	CORAL SEA MIDWAY	CV-43 CV-41	INACTSHIPFAC CNAP	Philadelphia San Diego	Stricken Inactivation availab- ility. DECOM APR 92. Hold as Mobilization Asset.
	LEXINGTON	AVT-16	INACTSHIPFAC	Philadelphia	Stricken

2. Amphibious Assault Ships

NONE

3. Other Auxiliaries

NONE

SOURCE: CNO N431D, N866D1 and N885D

ATLANTIC FLEET

1. Commander Naval Air Force, U. S. Atlantic Fleet COMNAVAIRLANT is CINCLANTFLT's logistic agent with respect to the aeronautical establishment in the Atlantic. In this capacity, he:

Administrative
Superior

Permanent Duty Station

CINCLANTFLT

NAS Norfolk

- a. Exercises type command functions.
- b. Exercises technical and other control functions over Navy and Marine Corps air stations and facilities as delegated by CINCLANTFLT and the Navy Department.
- c. Takes action as necessary to insure that all Fleet Support Navy air stations in the Atlantic area are planned, developed, and provided with necessary facilities to support assigned or planned CNO missions.
- d. Reports to CINCUSNAVEUR for ADDU to exercise type command functions for Naval Air Organizations in the NavEur Area.

2. Fleet Aviation Commanders

a. The following commands are established as Subordinate Type Commands under COMNAVAIRLANT. Subordinate Type Commanders act as representatives of COMNAVAIRLANT and perform type command functions within the areas of command specified below:

(1) COMNAVAVACTSKEFLAVIK

COMNAVAIRLANT

USNAS Keflavik

Has cognizance over all Naval air commands based on the Island of Iceland and USNAS Keflavik.

(2) COMNAVAVACTSCARIB

COMNAVAIRLANT

NAVSTA Roosevelt Roods

Has cognizance over Atlantic Fleet Weapons Training Facility, USNAS Guantanamo Bay, Cuba, USNAVSTA Guantanamo Bay, Cuba, NAVBASE Guantanamo Bay Cuba, NAVSTA Roosevelt Roads, Puerto Rico, USNAVSTA Panama Canal and USNAVSUPPFAC Antigua, West Indies.

(3) <u>COMNAVAVACTSMED</u>

CINCUSNAVEUR

Naples

Responsible to COMNAVAIRLANT for the supervision and coordination of the type administration and logistic suport for all USN shore based air units within USNAVEUR area and units temporarily based ashore, except in matters of policy which will be referred to CINCUSNAVEUR.

(4) COMNAVAVACTSJAX

COMNAVAIRLANT

NAS

Hase cognizance over NAS Jacksonville, NAS
Cecil Field, NAS Key West, NAVSTA Mayport and

FACSFAC JAX. Provides interface with FAA and area coordination for matters of AIRLANT policy.

Jacksonville

ATLANTIC FLEET

2. Fleet Aviation Commanders (Continued)

Administrative
Superior

Permanent Duty Station

(5) COMNAVACTSBRUNSWICK

COMNAVAIRLANT

NAS Brunswick

Has cognizance over NAS Brunswick, NAF Bermuda, NAF Lajes and FACSFAC CACAPES. Provides interface with FAF and area coordination for matters of AIRLANT policy.

ACTIVITIES AND PERMANENT DUTY STATIONS

3. Naval Air Force, Atlantic Fleet

	Permanent		Permanent
<u>Activity</u>	Duty Station	<u>Activity</u>	<u>Duty Station</u>
		pur P 10 1 10 10 10 10 10 1	
a. <u>Aircraft Car</u>	riers	e. <u>Fighter Squ</u>	Raron
USS FORRESTAL	Pensacola	* VF-11	* Oceana
(AVT-59)	a qualitatives and market	VF-14	Oceana
USS SARATOGA	Mayport	* VF-31	* Oceana
(CV-60)	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	VF-32	Oceana
USS AMERICA (CV-66)	Norfolk	VF-33	Oceana
USS JOHN F. KENNEDY	Norfolk	VF-41	Oceana
(CV-67)		VF-43	Oceana
USS EISENHOWER	Norfolk	VF-45	Key West
(CVN-69)	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	VF-74	Océana
USS THEODORE	Norfolk	VF-84	Oceana
ROOSEVELT (CVN-71)		VF-101	Oceana
USS ENTERPRISE	Norfolk	VF-102	Oceana
(CVN-65)	7 7 mm 2 7 7	VF-103	Oceana
USS GEORGE	Norfolk	VF-142	Oceana
WASHINGTON (CVN-73		VF-143	Oceana
vertual fail during turing the	•		
b. <u>Carrier Grou</u>	p Commanders	f. Strike Figh	ter Squadron
COMCARGRU TWO	Norfolk	VFA-15	Cecil Field
COMCARGRU FOUR	Norfolk	VFA-37	Cecil Field
COMCARGRU SIX	Mayport	VFA-B1	Cecil Field
COMCARGRU EIGHT	Norfolk	VFA-82	Cecil Field
		VFA-83	Cecil Field
c. Wings		VFA-86	Cecil Field
		VFA-87	Cecil Field
COMPATWING-5	Brunswick	VFA-105	Cecil Field
COMPATWING-11	Jacksonville	VFA-106	Cecil Field
COMCAEWWING-12	Norfolk	VFA-106 Det	Fallon
COMLATWING-1	Cecil Field	VFA-131	Cecil Field
COMFITWING-1	Oceana	VFA-136	Cecil Field
COMMATWING-1	Oceana	** VFA-137	Cecil Field
COMSEASTRIKEWING-1	Cecil Field		
COMHSWING-1	Jacksonville	g. Attack Squa	<u>drons</u>
COMHELTACWING-1	Norfolk		
COMHSLWING-1	Mayport	VA-34	Oceana
		VA-35	Oceana
d. Carrier Air	Wings	VA-36	Oceana
		VA-42	Oceana
COMCVW-1	Oceana	VA-65	Oceana
COMCVW-3	Oceana	VA-75	Oceana
COMCVW-7	Oceana	VA-85	Oceana
COMCVW-8	Oceana		
COMCVW-17	Cecil Field		

^{*} Homeport change to Miramar Mar 92.
** Homeport change to Lemoore Oct 92.

SOURCE: COMNAVAIRLANT

ATLANTIC FLEET

ACTIVITIES AND PERMANENT DUTY STATIONS

3. Naval Air Force, Atlantic Fleet (Continued)

	<u></u>			
A	Permanent	A		Permanent
Activit	y <u>Duty Station</u>	<u>Activit</u>	<u>Y</u>	Duty Station
h.	Carrier AEW Squadrons	n.	Mine Countermea	sures Squadrons
VAW-120	Norfolk	HM-12		Norfolk
VAW-121	Norfolk	HM-14		Norfolk
VAW-122	Norfolk			
VAW-123	Norfolk	٥.	Patrol Squadron	5
VAW-124	Norfolk			
VAW-125	Norfolk	VP-5		Jacksonville
VAW-126	Norfolk	VP-8		Brunswick
		VP-10		Brunswick
i.	Tactical Electronic Warfare Sqdn			Brunswick
* *	J but has be ab beau tell ab here the two tells to the Total Total Total TV but I I William to the tell and t	VP-16		Jacksonville
VAQ-33	Key West	VP-23		Brunswick
7110		VP-24		Jacksonville
. ز	Air Anti-Submarine Squadrons	VP-26		Brunswick
J.	FILE FILE & CONDITION ASSESSMENT WILLIAM	VP-30		Jacksonville
VS-22	Cecil Field	VP-45		Jacksonville
VS-24	Cecil Field	VP-49		Jacksonville
VS-27	Cecil Field	Δ1 		OWCKBOIIATITE
VS-30	Cecil Field		Fleet Logistic	Comment Contra
		p.	FIEEC COUISCIC	aupport adons
VS-31	Cecil Field	UE 00		
VS-32	Cecil Field	VR-22		Rota
		VR-24		Sigonella
k.	Helicopter Anti-Submarine	VRC-40		Norfolk
	Squadrons			
		q.	Fleet Composite	Squadrons
HS-1	Jacksonville			
HS-3	Jacksonvill <i>e</i>	VC-6		Norfolk
HS-5	Jacksonville	Det D	am Neck	Dam Neck
HS-7	Jacksonville	Det Pat	uxent River	Patuxent River
HS-9	Jacksonville	VC-8		Roosevelt Roads
HS-11	Jacksonville	VC-10		Guantanamo Bay
HS-15	Jacksonvill e	*		
		r.	Fleet Air Recon	naissance Sqdns
1.	Helicopter Combat Support			
	Squadrons	VQ-2		Rota
	a massachta constanting to the state of	VQ-4		Tinker AFB
HC-2	Norfolk			
HC-4	Sigonella	s.	Miscellaneous S	quadrons
HC-6	Norfolk		**************************************	
HC-8	Norfolk	VX-1		Patuxent River
HC-16	Pensacol a	VXN-8		Patuxent River
	·			
m.	Helicopter Anti-Submarine	t.	Other Miscellan	eous Activities
	Squadrons Light			
	antendente principal contrat propriet (consequence and all terrores and all terrores and an antendente and an a	FASOTRA	GRULANT	Norfolk
HSL-30	Norfolk		runswick	Brunswick
HSL-32	Norfolk		ecil Field	Cecil Field
HSL-34	Norfolk		acksonville	Jacksonville
HSL-40	Mayport		ceana	Oceana
HSL-42	Mayport		d Services	Norfolk
HSL-44	Mayport		rt Programs	
HSL-46	Mayport		1 LANT	•
HSL-48	Mayport		herry Point	
r Front hous "Thin!	in y proof to		ayport	Mayport
		<i>क्रम</i> च । 1	way pot hot I ha	e company to

ATLANTIC FLEET

ACTIVITIES AND PERMANENT DUTY STATIONS

3. Naval Air Force, Atlantic Fleet (Continued)

Activity

Permanent
Duty Station

t. Other Miscellaneous Activities (Continued)

Strike Weapons Oceana Attack Training School

Atlantic

Light Attack Weapons Cecil Field

School Atlantic

Fleet Air Jacksonville

Photographic Lab. JAX

Fleet Imaging Norfolk

Command-Atlantic

Fleet Photographic Roosevelt Road

Center Caribbean

Atlantic Fleet Roosevelt Road

Weapons Training

Facility

Fleet Area Control Oceana

and Surveillance

Facility, VA Capes

Fleet Area Control Jacksonville

and Surveillance

Facility, JAX

Shore Intermediate Portsmouth

Maintenance Activity

(SIMA)

Pinecastle Astor FL

Electronic Warfare

Range

Personnel Support Jacksonville

Activity

u. Shore (Field Activities)

USNAVSUPPFAC Antiqua, West Indies USNAS Bermuda NAS Brunswick, Maine NAS Cecil Field, Florida USNAS Guantanamo Bay, Cuba USNAVSTA Guantanamo Bay, Cuba NAS Jacksonville, Florida USNAS Keflavik, Iceland NAS Key West, Florida NAS Norfolk, Virginia (For Aviation Matters Only) NAS Oceana, Virginia USNAVSTA Roosevelt, Roads, Puerto Rico USNAVSTA Panama Canal NAS Mayport, Florida USNAF Lajes, Azores Construction Battalion Unit 410, NAS Jacksonville, Florida Construction Battalion Unit 415, NAS Oceana, Virginia

SOURCE: COMNAVAIRLANT

Administrative Fermanent
Superior Duty Station

1. Commander Naval Air Force, U. S. Pacific Fleet

CINCPACELT

NAS North Island

As Aviation Type Commander, COMNAVAIRPAC's mission is to train and support aviation forces (including certain Marine Air Forces), in order to assist in fulfilling the operational requirements of CINCPACFLT.

2. Functional Wings

Functional Wing Commanders in the Pacific Command area subordinate representatives of COMNAVAIRPAC.

Functional Wing Commanders

Represent COMNAVAIRFAC in a functional specialty that corresponds to the functional base loading in effect at the shore activities under their command. Commanders are not limited to a specific geographical land area.

a. COMASWWINGPAC

COMNAVAIRPAC

NAS North

Represents COMNAVIARPAC in the functional specialty of Anti-Submarine Carrier Warfare (VS, HS), Helicopter Combat Support (HC), Helo ASW Light (HSL), Helo Mine Countermeasure (HM), VRC-30 and VXE-6.

COMASWWINGPAC LAMPS DET CUBI PT

COMASWWINGPAC

NAS Cubi Pt.

b. COMMATVAQWINGPAC

COMNAVAIRPAC

NAS Whidbey Island

Represents COMNAVAIRPAC in the functional specialty of Attack Carrier Attack (Medium) (VA) and Tactical Electronic Warfare (VAQ).

c. COMFITAEWWINGPAC

COMNAVAIRPAC

NAS Miramar

Represents COMNAVAIRFAC in the functional specialty of attack Carrier Fighters (VF) and Airborne Early Warning (VAW).

d. COMLATWINGPAC

COMNAVAIRPAC

NAS Lemoore

Represents COMNAVAIRPAC in the functional specialty of Attack Carrier Attack (Light) (VA) and Strike Fighter (VFA).

e. COMPATWINGSPAC

COMNAVAIRPAC

NAS Moffett

Represents COMNAVAIRPAC in the functional specialty of Long Range Patrol (VP) and TACAMOPAC (VQ).

PATWINGSPAC DET Adak

COMPATWINGSPAC

NAS Adak

SOURCE: COMNAVAIRPAC

3. Area Fleet Air Commander

Administrative
Superior

Permanent Duty Station

COMFAIRWESTPAC

COMFAIRWESTPAC is a subordinate representative of COMNAVAIRPAC within the limits of areas assigned to COMNAVFORJAPAN, COMUSNAVPHIL, and COMNAVMARIANAS.

COMFAIRWESTPAC DET Cubi Point

COMFAIRWESTPAC

NAS Cubi Pt.

4. Naval Aviation Commands, units and Activities (less Aviation Ships, Functional Wings and Fleet Air) Administratively assigned to the Naval Air Force, Pacific Fleet.

Activity	Permanent Duty Station	Activity	<u> </u>	Permanent Duty Station
a. Carrier Group	<u>) 5</u>	₩.	Fighter Squad	ons.
COMCARGRU 1	North Island	VF-1		Miramar
the that I have the same	(Homeport)	VF-2		Miramar
COMCARGRU 3	Alameda	VF-21		Miramar
the the state of t	(Homeport)	VF-24		Miramar
COMCARGRU 5	Yokosuka	VF-51		Miramar
	(Homeport)	VF-111		Miramar
COMCARGRU 7	North Island	VF-114		Miramar
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	(Homeport)	VF-124		Miramar
	•	VF-126		Miramar
b. Aircraft Car	riers	VF-154		Miramar
***************************************	**************************************	VF-211		Miramar
USS CARL VINSON (CVN-70)	Bremerton	VF-213		Miramar
USS ENTERPRISE (CVN-65)	Norfolk	f.	Attack Squadro	ons
USS CONSTELLATION	Philly Naval	VA-52		Whidbey Island
(CV-64)	Yard	VA-95		Whidbey Island
USS RANGER (CV-61)	North Island	VA-115	*	Yokosuka
USS MIDWAY (CV-41)	Yokosuka	VA-128		Whidbey Island
(Decomm Apr 92)		VA-145		Whidbey Island
USS NIMITZ (CVN-68)	Bremerton	VA-155		Whidbey Island
USS INDEPENDENCE	Yokosuka	VA-165		Whidbey Island
(CV-62)		VA-196		Whidbey Island
USS LINCOLN (CVN-72)	Alameda			
		g.	Strike Fighter	- Squadrons
C. <u>Patrol Wings</u>				
		VFA-22		Lemoore
COMPATWING 1	Kamiseya	VFA-25		Lemoore
Det Cubi Point	Cubi Point	VFA-27		Lemoore
Det Misawa	Misawa	VFA-94		Lemoore
Det Kadena	Kadena	VFA-97		Lemoore
Det Agana	Agana	VFA-113		Lemoore
Det Diego Garcia	Diego Garcia	VFA-125		Lemoore
COMPATWING 2	Barbers Point	VFA-127		Fallon
COMPATWING 10	Moffett Field	VFA-146		Lemoore
		VFA-147		Lemoore
d. <u>Carrier Air </u>	<u>Wings</u>	VFA-151		Lemoore
		VFA-192		Yokosuka
COMCVW 2	Miramar	VFA-195		Yokosuka
COMCVW 5	Yokosuka			
COMCVW 9	Lemoore			
COMCVW 11	Miramar			
COMCVW 14	Miramar			
COMCVW 15	Miramar		AND AND 1 1000 AND 1000	

69

4. Naval Aviation Commands (Continued)

HSL-37	HSL-33	HSL-31		<u>.</u>	1	HS-14	I 0 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	מנו מנו במנו	9 - 6 HØ9	10-4	10-12 1-01		<i>.</i>		VS-41		1 W 2 W 2 W	VS-21 VS-29	ن .	VAM-147	VAQ-141	VAQ-140	VAQ-139	VAQ-138	VAQ-137	VAR-136	VAQ-135	VAD-174		VAQ-131	VAD-130	VA0-129	VAQ-34		μ. •	* T T /	VHW-117	011-MHA	VAW-114	VAW-113	VAW-112	VAW-110		.	Activity
r o Pt HI	North Island			Helicopter Anti-Submarine Souadrons light		707+J	VONTO ISLADO	Island	Island	Island			<u>Helicopter Anti-Submarine</u> Squadrone		North Island	Island	Island	Yokosuka North Island	Air Anti-Submarine Squadrons	Whidbey Island	dbey			Whidbay	Whidbey	Yokosuka	Whideev	בריבר עייי איייי בריבר עיייי		Whidbey In	Whidbey	Whidbey Is	Point Mugu	Squadrons	Tactical Electronic Warfare	rithaman								Carrier Airborne Early Warning	Permanent Duty Station
HM-15	7	\ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \	-	СХ Т Д	÷	3	HC-11	TO-U	HC-4	HC-1 Det	T	C (0	(((5 P 1 W	t.	VD-1 Det /	0	VRC-50	VRC-30		.	!	VPU-2	Ç₽ :	VP-47	OF 140	(T) (G)	VP-22	VP-17	V₽-9	9 - 4	₩ ₩ ₩ ₩	=	9	HSL-51	HSL-49	HSL-47	HSL-45	HSL-43	HSL-41		-	Activity
Alameda	Helicopter Mine Countermeasure Sqdns	Foint Mugu			Hir lest and Evaluation Squadron		North Island	Agana	North Island	6 Atsugi		מביי סייניי דיסיבור	Гі	Composite/Support Squadrons	Egene	Tinker	Point	Agana Atsugi Misawa	Fleet Air Reconnaissance Sqdns	Cubi Point	North Island		Fleet Tactical Support Sodns	Į	בעייספית ספייט+ מייים אורי - אמרי - אמרי	304+0++ n;0]1	3044044 71010	Moffett Field	Moffett Field				משודשות סכיים+	Ŵ	racroi oquadrons		NAF Atsugi	5	North	North	North Isl	North Island	Light		Permanent Duty Station

b.

4. Naval Aviation Commands (Continued)

a. Miscellaneous

FASOTRAGRUPAC Det Lemoore Det Miramar	North Island Lemoore Miramar
Det Moffett Field	Moffett_Field
Det Warner Springs	Warner Springs
Det Whidbey Island	Whidbey Island
Det Agana	Agana, Guam
Det Barbers Point	Barbers Point, HI
Det Cubi Point	Cubi Point, Philippines
Det El Toro	El Toro
Combined Service	Alameda
Support School PAC	
COMNAVAIRPAC FASO DET	North Island
COMNAVAIRPACMAT REP	Alameda
STRKFIGHTWPNSCOLPAC	Lemoore
FASU WESTPAC	Cubi Point, PI
MAWS	Whidbey Island
CAEWWS	Miramar
FLTIMAGCOM	North Island
FLTIMAGCENTER	Miramar
San Diego	
FLTIMAGCEN	NAVSTA San Diego
San Diego DET	North Island
FLTIAGCEN	North Island
San Diego DET CENTER	Moffett Field
San Francisco	MOTTECC Field
FLTIMAG	Alameda
FLTIMAG	Lemoore
FLTIMAGCENPAC	Atsugi
FLTIMAGCENPAC	Cubi Point
FLTIMAGCENPAC	Agana
FLTIMAGCENPAC	Pear Harbor
FLTIMAGFACPAC	Barbers Point
FLTIMAGFAC	Yokosuka
FLTIMAGFAC	Sasebo
FLTIMAGFAC	Misawa
FLTIMAGFAC	Okinawa
FLTCOMBATCAMGRUPAC	North Island
Det A	Cubi Point, PI

t. Shore (Field) Activities

NAS AGANA NAS ADAK NAS MIRAMAR NAS MOFFETT FIELD NALF CROWS LANDING FLEET ACTIVITIES OKINAWA/NAF KADEI NALF SAN CLEMENTE NAF MISAWA	NAS NAS NAS NAS NAF NAF	IMPERIAL BEA ALAMEDA LEMOORE WHIDBEY ISLA FALLON BARBERS POIN MIDWAY ISLAN ATSUGI CUBI POINT	ND T	
NAF EL CENTRO	NAS NAS NALI FLEI NALI	ADAK MIRAMAR MOFFETT FIEL CROWS LANDI ET ACTIVITIES F SAN CLEMENT MISAWA	NG OKINAWA/NAF	KADENA

FLEET MARINE FORCE

	Homeport		Homeport
<u>Activity</u>	(Current Station	Activity	(Current Station)
·			
1. <u>Marine Aircra</u>	ft Wing/Brigade	6. All Weather Fi	ghter Attack Squadrons
First MAW	Camp Butler Okinawa	VMFA (AW)-121	El Toro
Second MAW	Cherry Point	VMFA (AW)-121	El Toro
Third MAW	El Toro	VMFA (AW)-225	El Toro
First MEB	Kaneohe Bay	VMFA (AW) -533	Cherry Point
LILEC NED	Relieulie Day	VIII H (HW) 555	Cherry roinc
2. Headquarters	Sauadrons	7. Attack Squadro	ns
MWHS-1	Camp Butler Okinawa	VMA-211	Yuma
MWHS-2	Cherry Point	VMA-214	Yuma
MWHS-3	El Toro	VMA-223	Cherry Point
		VMA-231	Cherry Point
3. Aviation Logi	stics Squadrons	VMA-311	Yuma
-		VMA-513	Yuma
MALS-11	El Toro	VMA-542	Cherry Point
MALS-12	Iwakuni		·
MALS-13	Yuma	8. All Weather At	tack Squadrons
MALS-14	Cherry Point		
MALS-16	Tustin	VMA (AW) -224	Cherry Point
MALS-24	Kaneohe Bay	VMA (AW) -332	Cherry Point
MALS-26	New River		•
MALS-29	New River	9. Tactical Elect	ronic Warfare Squadron
MALS-31	Beaufort	**************************************	
MALS-32	Cherry Point	VMAQ-1	Cherry Point
MALS-36	Futenma	VMAQ-2	Cherry Point
MALS-39	Camp Pendleton	VMAQ-3	Cherry Point
		VMAQ-4	Cherry Point
4. Marine Aircra	ft Groups		,
		10. Observation Sq	uadrons
MAG-11	El Toro		
MAG-12	Iwakuni	VMO-1	New River
MAG-13	Yuma	VMO-2	Camp Pendleton
MAG-14	Cherry Point		
MAG-16	Tustin	11. Aerial Refuele	r/Transport Squadrons
MAG-24	Kaneohe Bay		
MAG-26	New River	VMGR-152	Futenma
MAG-29	New River	VMGR-252	Cherry Point
MAG-31	Beaufort	VMGR-352	El Toro
MAG-32	Cherry Point		
MAG-36	Futenma	12. Medium Assault	Squadrons
MAG-39	Camp Pendleton		
	·	HMM-161	Tustin
5. Fighter Attac	k Squadrons	HMM-162	New River
		HMM-163	Tustin
VMFA-115	Beaufort	HMM-164	Tustin
VMFA-122	Beaufort	HMM-165	Kaneohe Bay
VMFA-212	Kaneohe Bay	HMM-166	Tustin
VMFA-232	Kaneohe Bay	HMM-261	New River
VMFA-235	Kaneohe Bay	HMM-262	Kaneohe Bay
VMFA-251	Beaufort	HMM-263	New River
VMFA-312	Beaufort	HMM-264	New River
VMFA-314	El Toro	HMM-265	Kaneohe Bay
VMFA-323	El Toro	HMM-266	New River
VMFA-451	Beaufort	HMM-268	Tustin
		HMM-364	Kaneohe Bay
			•

FLEET MARINE FORCE

	HOMEPORT			HOMEPORT
ACTIVITY	(CURRENT STATION)	ACT	IVITY	(CURRENT STATION)
Lili Maria III alian III a		***************************************		
13. Lioht/Attack	Helicopter Squadrons	18.	Wing Support S	<u> </u>

HML/A-167	New River	MWS	S-372	Camp Pendleton
HML/A-169	Camp Pendleton		S-373	El Toro
HML/A-267	Camp Pendleton		S-374	Tustin
HML/A-269	New River	1 14400	O 0/1	f tops and the ske f t
		10	Air Cunnart ar	d Control Squadrons
HML/A-367	Camp Fendleton	17.	HIT SUPPOIL A	id Correr O1 Oddedi Oits
HML/A-369	Camp Pendleton	MAG	.	Chamber Daint
		MAS		Cherry Point
14. <u>Heavy Assault</u>	: <u>Squadrons</u>	MAS		Futenma
			S-3	Camp Pendleton
HMH-361	Tustin	MAC		Camp Pendleton
HMH-362	New River		S-2	Kaneohe Bay
HMH-363	Tustin	MAC	S-4	Futenma
HMH-461	New River	MAC	S-5	Beaufort
HMH-462	Tustin	MAC	S-6	Cherry Point
HMH-463	Kaneohe Bay	MAC	S-7	Yuma
HMH-464	New River			
HMH-465	Tustin	20.	Wind Communica	ations Squadrons
	Tustin	-2 W #	WING COMMENTACE	the sign hard I have been been had been a been I work I was
HMH-466	ICECIII	MIL.IC	S-18	Futenma
	—			Cherry Point
15. <u>Air Training</u>	Squadrons		S-28	
		MWL	S-38	El Toro
VMAT-203	Cherry Point			
VMGRT-253	Cherry Point	21.	<u>Marine Air Tra</u>	affic Control Squadrons
VMFAT-101	El Toro			
HMT-204	New River	MAT	CS-18	Futenma
HMT-301	Tustin	MAT	CS-28	New River
HMT-302	Tustin	MAT	CS-38	Tustin
HMT-303	Camp Pendleton			
11111 0000	the through the state of the st	22.	Low Altitude 6	Air Defense Battalions
16. Air Control 8	& Support Groups			
10. HIT CONCIOI	<u> </u>	1 == +	LAAD	Futenma
MUICO 17	Come Dubles Objects		LAAD	Cherry Point
MWSG-17	Camp Butler, Okinawa			Camp Pendleton
MWSG-27	Cherry Point	oru	LAAD	camp rendieton
MWSG-37	El Toro			
MACG-18	Futenma	25.	<u>Light Anti-Air</u>	Craft Missile
MACG-28	Cherry Point		<u>Battalions</u>	
MACG-38	El Toro			
			LAAM	Yuma
17. <u>Headquarters</u>	<u>& Headquarters</u>	3rd	LAAM	Cherry Point
Squadrons				
H&HS-17	Camp Butler, Okinawa			
H&HS-18	Futenma			
H&HS-27	Cherry Point			
H&HS-28	Cherry Point			
H&HS-37	El Toro			
	El Toro			
H&HS-38	EI TOFO			
40 14 0	C			
18. <u>Wing Support</u>	Squaorons			
	•			
MWSS-171	Iwakuni			
MWSS-172	Futenma			
MWSS-174	Kaneohe Bay			
MWSS-173	MCAGCC 29 Palms (MWSG	3-37)		
MWSS-271	Cherry Point (Boque M	CALF)	
MWSS-272	New River			
MWSS-273	Beaufort			
MWSS-274	Cherry Point			
MWSS-371	MCAS Yuma			
				SOURCE: CMC (APP-33)

MOBILE MINE ASSEMBLY GROUP (MOMAG)

COMOMAG (Commander Mobile Mine Assembly Group) Charleston, SC

MOMAG DET ONE (01) Seal Beach, CA

MOMAG DET TWO (02) Machrihanish, UK

MOMAG UNIT THREE (03) Colts Neck, NJ

MOMAG DET FOUR (04) Glen Douglas, UK

MOMAG UNIT FIVE (05) Sigonella, IT

MOMAG DET SIX (06) Souda Bay, GR

MOMAG DET SEVEN (07) Barbers Point, HI

MOMAG UNIT EIGHT (08) Guam, MI

MOMAG DET TEN (10) Kadena, JA

MOMAG UNIT ELEVEN (11) Charleston, SC

MOMAG UNIT TWELVE (12) Misawa, JA

MOMAG UNIT FOURTEEN (14) Yorktown, VA

SOURCE: CNO N866E

ATLANTIC CONTINENTAL FLEET SUPPORT STATIONS

NAS Brunswick, Maine NAS Jacksonville, Florida NAS Key West, Florida NAVSTA Mayport, Florida NAS Norfolk, Virginia NAS Oceana, Virginia

<u>Mission</u>: To maintain and operate facilities and provide services and material to support operations of aviation activities and units of the Operating Forces of the Navy and other activities and units, as designated by the Chief of Naval Operations.

NAS Cecil Field, Florida

<u>Missions</u>: To provide facilities, services, and material support for the operation and maintenance of naval weapons and aircraft to activities and units of the Operating Forces as designated by the Chief of Naval Operations.

ATLANTIC EXTRA-CONTINENTAL FLEET SUPPORT STATIONS

NAS Bermuda NAVSTA Guantanamo Bay, Cuba NAS Keflavik, Iceland NAF Lajes, Azores NAVSTA Roosevelt Roads, Puerto Rico NAS Sigonella, Sicily

<u>Mission</u>: To maintain and operate facilities and provide services and material to support operations of aviation activities and units of the Operating Forces of the Navy and other activities and units, as designated by the Chief of Naval Operations.

NAF Mildenhall, Suffolk, England

<u>Mission</u>: To provide services and material to support operations of aviation units and activities of the Operating Forces of the Navy, other naval activities and units of the United Kingdom and Northern European area and other commands as may be directed.

NAVSUPPACT Naples, Italy

<u>Mission</u>: To exercise command and/or area coordination over assigned activities; to coordinate the provision of and/or to provide, as appropriate, logistic and/or administrative support to (1) authorized U. S. personnel attached to Headquarters of North Atlantic Treaty Organization commands located in the Naples area and Headquarters, Allied Forces, Mediterranean, and (2) U. S. Navy Operating Forces, U. S. naval activities and units in the Neapolitan area and other U. S. agencies as directed; and to carry out responsibilities for other U. S. Naval matters as assigned by competent authority.

NAVSTA Rota, Spain

 $\underline{\text{Mission}}$: Provide facilities and services and material support for the operation and maintenance of naval weapons and aircraft for activities and units of the Operating Forces as designated by the Chief Of Naval Operations.

PACIFIC CONTINENTAL FLEET SUPPORT STATIONS

NAS Alameda, California NAF El Centro, California NAS Fallon, Nevada NAS Lemoore, California NAS Miramar, California NAS Moffett Field, California NAS North Island, San Diego, California NAS Whidbey Island, Washington

<u>Mission</u>: To maintain and operate facilities and provide services and material to support operations of aviation activities and units of the Operating Forces of the Navy and other activities and units, as designated by the Chief of Naval Operations.

æ

PACIFIC EXTRA-CONTINENTAL FLEET SUPPORT STATIONS

NAS Adak, Alaska NAS Agana, Guam NAF Atsugi, Japan NAS Barbers Point, Hawaii NAS Cubi Point, Philippines NAF Midway Island, Hawaii NAF Misawa, Japan

<u>Mission</u>: To maintain and operate facilities and provide services and material to support operations of aviation activities and units of the Operating Forces of the Navy and other activities and units, as designated by the Chief of Naval Operations.

COMFLEACTS, Okinawa/NAFK Kadena

<u>Mission</u>: To maintain and operate facilities and provide services to support operations of aviation activities and units of the operating forces of the Navy. To provide limited logistic support for fleet units on Okinawa. To coordinate the provision of logistic support for all naval activities on Okinawa; to provide other logistic support, coordination and services as tasked by higher authority and to maintain liaison with other U. S. military services, civil and military administrators on Okinawa as necessary to perform assigned functions and tasks.

NAVAL EDUCATION AND TRAINING COMMAND STATIONS

NAS Chase Field, Texas NAS Corpus Christi, Texas NAS Kingsville, Texas NAS Meridian, Mississippi NAS Pensacola, Florida NAS Whiting Field, Florida

<u>Mission</u>: To maintain and operate facilities and provide services and material to support operations of aviation activities and units of the Naval Air Training Command and other activities and units as designated by the Chief of Naval Operations.

NAS Memphis, Millington, Tennessee

<u>Mission</u>: To maintain and operate facilities; to furnish material and services to support operations of aviation activities and units; to provide administrative and logistic support to tenant activities; and to perform such other functions and tasks as assigned by higher authority.

NAVAL AIR RESERVE STATIONS

NAS Atlanta, Marietta, Georgia NAS Dallas, Texas NAF Detroit, Mt. Clemens, Michigan NAS Glenview, Illinois NAS New Orleans, Louisiana NAS South Weymouth, Massachusetts NAS Willow Grove, Pennsylvania

<u>Mission</u>: To maintain and operate facilities and provide services and material to support operations of aviation activities and units of the Naval and Marine Air Reserve Training Command and other activities and units, as designated by the Chief of Naval Operations; to administer the Naval Air Reserve Training programs as directed by the Commander Naval Air Reserve.

NAF Washington, DC

<u>Mission</u>: To train all assigned units for their mobilization assignment. To provide administrative coordination and logistic support for the Naval Air Reserve units in the local area. To provide logistic support for the Marine Air Reserve Training Detachment Washington and to perform such other functions as directed by the Chief of Naval Operations; to administer the Naval Reserve Program ad directed by the Chief of Naval Reserve.

NAVAL AVIATION RESEARCH, DEVELOPMENT AND TEST STATIONS

NAVAIRWARCENWPNDIV China Lake, California

<u>Mission</u>: To be the principal Navy RDT&E Center for air warfare systems (except anti-submarine warfare systems) and missile weapons systems; and the National range/facility for parachute test and evaluation.

NAVAIRWARCENACDIV Lakehurst, New Jersey

<u>Mission</u>: To conduct programs of research, engineering, development, development test and evaluation, systems integration, limited production, procurement, integrated logistic support management, and fleet engineering support in: aircraft launching, recovery, and landing aid systems, and support equipment for aircraft sites, facilities, and support services for tests of the above systems and equipment and to conduct research and development of equipment and instrumentation used in test. To provide systems engineering support services and to support DOD standardization and specification programs. To provide services and material and to operate and maintain aviation and other facilities in support of assigned programs for other activities and units as designated by appropriate authority.

NAS Patuxent River, Maryland

<u>Mission</u>: To maintain and operate facilities and provide services and material to support operations of the Naval Air Test Center and other activities and units, as designated by appropriate authority.

NAVAL AVIATION RESEARCH, DEVELOPMENT AND TEST STATIONS (Continued)

NAVAIRWPNSTA Point Mugu, California

<u>Mission</u>: To operate and maintain base facilities and provide base support services for the Pacific Missile Test Center and assigned tenants and activities.

NAVAIRWARCENACDIV Warminster, Pennsylvania

 $\underline{\text{Mission}}$: To be the principal Navy RDT&E center for naval aircraft systems less aircraft launched weapon systems.

MARINE CORPS CONTINENTAL FLEET SUPPORT STATIONS

Bi

胨

30

MCAS Beaufort, South Carolina MCAS Cherry Point, North Carolina MCAS El Toro, California MCAS New River, North Carolina MCAS Tustin, California MCAS Yuma, Arizona

<u>Mission</u>: To maintain and operate facilities and provide services and material to support operations of a Marine Aircraft Wing, or units thereof and other activities and units designated by the Commandant of the Marine Corps in coordination with the Chief of Naval Operations.

MCAF Quantico, Virginia

<u>Mission</u>: To maintain and operate facilities and provide services and material to support the aviation requirements of the Marine Corps Development and Education Command, Quantico, the Fleet Marine Forces, and to support operations of other activities and units as designated by the Commandant of the Marine Corps.

MARINE CORPS EXTRA-CONTINENTAL FLEET SUPPORT STATIONS

MCAS Futenma, Okinawa MCAS Iwakuni, Japan MCAS Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii

<u>Mission</u>: To maintain and operate facilities and provide services and material to support operations of a Marine Aircraft Wing, or units thereof and other activities and units as designated by the Commandant of the Marine Corps in coordination with the Chief of Naval Operations.

NAVAL EDUCATION AND TRAINING COMMAND

Location: Headquarters, NAS Pensacola, Florida 32508

<u>Mission</u>: To provide assigned shore-based education and training for Navy, certain Marine Corps, and other personnel in support of the Fleet, Naval Shore Establishment, Naval Reserve, Interservice Training Program, and Security Assistance Program; develop specifically designated education and training afloat programs for the Fleet; execute the Navy's responsibility for voluntary education and dependents education; participate with research and development activities in the development and implementation of the most effective teaching and training systems and devices for optimal education and training; and perform such other functions as directed by higher authority.

SOURCE: CNET

NAVAL AIR TRAINING COMMAND

1.	Chief of Naval Air Training	Superior	Duty Station
	The mission of CNATRA is to provide under- graduate pilot training and undergraduate	CNET	NAS Corpus Christi

graduate pilot training and undergraduate naval flight officer training for Navy, Marine Corps, and Coast Guard personnel and selected foreign nationals. Supervise and coordinate the functioning of all naval aviation activities in the Naval Education and Training Command not specifically assigned to other functional commanders. Prosecute such other aviation training tasks as the Chief of Naval Education and Training may direct.

2. Training Air Wings

The mission of the Training Air Wing Commanders in the Naval Air Training Command is to administer, coordinate, and supervise flight and academic training and support thereof as directed by the Chief of Naval Air Training.

COMTRAWING ONE	CNATRA	NAS Meridian
COMTRAWING TWO	CNATRA	NAS Kingsville
COMTRAWING FOUR	CNATRA	NAS Corpus
		Christi
COMTRAWING FIVE	CNATRA	NAS Whiting
COMTRAWING SIX	CNATRA	NAS Pensacola

3. Naval Aviation Schools Command

The mission of the Naval Aviation Schools Command is to prepare officer candidates for commissioned status; provide commissioned and warrant officer indoctrination; provide aviation ground training, water survival training, and naval enlisted aircrewman and rescue swimmer training; and perform such other functions as directed by higher authority.

SOURCE: CNATRA

NAS Pensacola

CNATRA

NAVAL AIR TRAINING COMMAND (Continued)

4. Commands, units and activities (less aviation ships, training air wings and Aviation Schools Command) administratively assigned to the Naval Air Training

	Activity	Permanent Duty Station
a.	Training Squadrons	
	VT-2 VT-3 VT-4 VT-6 VT-7 VT-10 VT-19 VT-21	NAS Whiting Field NAS Whiting Field NAS Pensacola NAS Whiting Field NAS Meridian NAS Pensacola NAS Meridian NAS Kingsville NAS Kingsville
	VT-22 VT-23 VT-27 VT-28 VT-31 VT-86 HT-8	NAS Kingsville NAS Kingsville NAS Corpus Christi NAS Corpus Christi NAS Corpus Christi NAS Pensacola NAS Whiting Field NAS Whiting Field
b.	Miscellaneous and Support Units NAV HOSP, NAS, Corpus Christi NAVAIRTU NFDS CBU-407 NATLMUSEUMNAVAV CBU-402 TRAWING STRIKE DET EL CENTRO NATMSACT	Corpus Christi Randolph AFB Texas NAS Pensacola NAS Corpus Christi NAS Pensacola NAS Pensacola NAF El Centro NAS Corpus Christo
c.	Shore (Field) Activities NAS Chase Field NAS Corpus Christi NAS Kingsville NAS Meridian NAS Pensacola NAS Whiting Field NALF Waldron NALF Cabaniss NALF Orange Grove OLF Barin OLF Silverhill OLF Wolf	OLF Summerdale OLF Evergreen OLF Santa Rosa OLF Spencer OLF Holley OLF Brewton OLF Bronson OLF Saufley Field OLF Alpha OLF Bravo OLF Pace OLF Harold

Meridian Target and Bombing Ranges

SOURCE: CNATRA

Site 8

NAVAL TECHNICAL TRAINING COMMAND

Location: NAS Memphis, Tennessee

<u>Mission</u>: To coordinate and direct Navy recruit and technical training, Marine Corps aviation technical training, and such other training as is directed to be undertaken at activities under the cognizance of the Chief of Naval Technical Training.

1. By the above mission, the Chief of Naval Technical Training is assigned the responsibility for training those aviation personnel who are primarily concerned with the maintenance and control of naval aircraft. The training program is divided into major classifications as described in the following paragraph:

a. Class "A" Training

Class A Schools provide the basic technical knowledge and skills required to prepare for job entry level performance and further specialized training.

(1) <u>Class "A1" Training</u> - Enlisted Initial Skill Training. Seventeen such schools are in operation; two of which offer specialized courses to train personnel in specific service ratings, as indicated by asterisk:

*AB	****	Aviation Boatswain's Mate (3)
		ABE (Aircraft Launch and Recovery Equipment) ABF (Aviation Fuels) ABH (Aircraft Handling)
AC AD AE AFR AG AK *AM		Aerographers Mate Aviation Storekeeper Aviation Structural Mechanic (3) AME (Safety Equipment)
		AMH (Hydraulics) AMS (Structures)
AO AS AFTA AV AW AZ BASHEL EAF PR		Advanced First Term Avionics (AT 6 year obligators) Avionics Technician (AT) Aviation Anti-Submarine Warfare Operator Aviation maintenance Administrationman Basic Helicopter Marine Expeditionary Airfield Equipment

b. Class "C" Training

Class C Schools provide the advanced knowledge, skills and techniques necessary to perform a particular job in a billet.

SOURCE: CNTECHTRA

NAVAL TECHNICAL TRAINING COMMAND (Continued)

b. Class "C" Training (Continued)

(1) Class "C1" Training — Enlisted Skill Progression Training is offered in the following courses:

```
Aviation Boatswain's Mate (Equipmentmen) (ABE C7/11 Catapult)
Aviation Boatswain's Mate (Equipmentmen) (ABE C 13-0 Catapult)
Aviation Boatswain's Mate (Equipmentmen) (ABE C 13-1 Catapult)
Aviation Boatswain's Mate (Equipmentmen) (ABE MK7 Arresting Gear)
Aviation Boatswain's Mate (Equipmentmen) (ABE Maintnenace
  Technician)
Aviation Boatswain's Mate (Fuels) (ABF AV Fuels System)
Aviation Boatswain' Mate (Handler) (ABH SEA TRAC)
Marine Expeditionary Airfield Equipment (EAF Advanced)
Aircraft Firefighting and Rescue (AFF&R)
Aircraft Firefighting Team Training (AFFT)
Air Traffic Control Maintenance Preparatory (ATC Maint Prep)
Aircrew Survival Equipment (PR ADVANCED)
Airport Surveillance Radar Maintenance (AN/GPN-27)
AN/SPN-35A Equipment Maintenance (SPN-35A)
AN/SPN-41 Equipment Maintenance (SPN-41)
AN/SPN-42A Equipment Maintenance (SPN-42A)
AN/SPN-43A Equipment Maintenance (SPN-43A)
Carrier Air Traffic Control Center Operations (CATCC OPS)
Carrier Catapult Electrician (CVCATL)
Data Analysis (DAC)
Instructional Programmer (PIN)
Instructor Training (IT)
Marine Air Traffic Control Communications Technician
  (MATCCOMMTECH)
Marine Air Traffic Control Navigational Aids Technician
  (MATCNAVTECH)
Marine Air Traffic Control Radar Technician (MATCRADTECH)
Marine Aviation Operations, Clerical (MARAOC)
Marine Aviation Supply Mechanized (MARMAK)
AN/FPN-63(V) PAR Equipment Maintenance (FPN-63)
AN/TPX-42A(V) 5 DAIR Equipment Maintenance (TPX-42A DAIR)
AN/TPX-42A(V) 8 CATTC DAIR Equipment Maintenance (TPX-42A CATCC
  DAIR)
AN/TPX-42A BASIC DAIR Equipment Maintenance (TPX-42A BASIC DAIR)
AN/TPX-42 (V) 10 RATCF DAIR Equipment Maintenance (TPX-42A RATCF
Marine Aviation Logistics Computer Operator
Meteorological Equipment Maintenance (METEM)
Optical Landing Systems Maintenance (OLSM)
Aircraft Non-Destructive Inspection (NDITECH)
Aerographers Mate Class C1 (AGC1)
Miniature Component Repair (MINICOMP)
Defense Spectrometric Oil Analysis Operator/Evaluator-ATOMIC
  Emission Spectrometer (DEFSPECOILANALOP)
15G21 CATCC Simulator Maintenance Course (15G21 CATCCSIM)
Stabilized Glideslope Indicator/Wave Off Light Maintenance
  (SGSI/WOLM)
Operational Oceanography Interpreter/Forecaster (OFOCEAN INT/FCT)
Operational Oceanography Operator (OPOCEAN OPERATOR)
Terminal Radar Approach Control (TRACON)
```

NAVAL TECHNICAL TRAINING COMMAND (CONTINUED)

b. Class "C" Training (Continued)

(2) $\underline{\text{Class}}$ $\underline{\text{"C2"}}$ $\underline{\text{Training}}$ - Officer Skill Progression Training is offered in the following courses:

Aircraft Launch and Recovery Equipment (ALRE)
Aircraft Launch and Recovery Equipment Maintenance (ALREM)
Air Department Officers Indoctrination AMPHIB (ADDI AMPHIB)
Air Department Officers Indoctrination CV (ADDI CV)
Aviation Fuel Systems (AVFUEL)
Instructor Basic Course (IBC)
Management Analysis (MAC)
Air Traffic Control Facility Management (ATC FACMAN)

(3) <u>Class "C7" Training</u> - Specialized Progression Training for advanced pay grades (normally E-5 and above) is offered in the following courses:

AAICSM C7 - Advanced Avionics Integrated Computer Systems
Maintenance Class C7
MARAK SR ENL - Marine Aviation Supply Senior Enlisted Course

c. Class "F" Training

Class F Schools provide team/individual training, has a course length of less than thirteen (13) days and does not award an NEC, NOBC, or MOS.

(1) $\underline{\text{Class "F1" Training}}$ — Enlisted Functional Training is offered in the following courses:

Aircraft Launch and Recovery Equipment Catapult Basic Aircraft Launch and Recovery Equipment Launching Accessories Aircraft Launch and Recovery Equipment Arresting Gear (ALRE A/G) Aircraft Launch and Recovery Equipment Catapults (ALRE CATS) Aircraft Launch Recovery Equipment Quality Assurance (ALRE QA ADMIN) Aviation Launch and Recovery Equipment Automated Data Progressive Operator (ALRE ADP OP) Aircraft Launch and Recovery Equipment Automated Data Progressing Manager (ALRE ADP Manager) Aviation Boatswain's Mate (H) Refresher Amphibious Aviation Boatswain's Mate (H) Refresher (ABH REF) East & West Carrier Air Traffic Control Center Team Training (CATTC TEAM TRNG) Shipboard Automotive Gasline System (SAGS) Shipboard Aviation Fuels Refreshers (SAFR) RD-379A(V)/UNH Maintenance (RD-379A) Senior Aviation Boatswains Mate Skills (SEN AB SKILL) Shore Based Optical Landing Aids (SHOBS OPTLDAD) UYX-1 Brands OJ-314 (V)/FSC Maintenance

NAVAL TECHNICAL TRAINING COMMAND (Continued)

d. Naval Air Maintenance Training

This type of training is offered by NAMTRAGRU (Naval Air Maintenance Training Group) through 42 NAMTRAGRUDETS (Naval Air Maintenance Training Group *etachments) at 20 locations worldwide. The objective is to provide efficient and effective on-site training to the maximum number of fleet and air training command personnel at a minimum cost. Training is provided in the specific skills required to support the aircraft weapon systems operated by the fleet and air training commands. Courses of instruction are provided in all aspects of organizational and intermediate maintenance necessary to maintain each weapon system, their sub-systems, components and associated support equipment. Courses are also offered for Aviation Ground Support Equipment, AIR Launched Weapons Systems, Corrosion Control, Microminiature Electronic Circuit Repair, and Fleet "I" Level Calibration.

II. Training Programs in effect provide for combined annual inputs of USN, USNR, USMC, USMCR and USCG as listed below. Limited quotas to other federal services and foreign nationals granted by CNO are not included.

a. Formalized Schools/Courses

Class	"AP"	15,828		
Class	"A1"	14,280		
Class	"C2"	133		
Class	"C1"	37,070	(NAM	ΓG)
		5,451	(All	Other)
Class	"C7"	254		
Class	"F1"	2,713		

b. Naval Air Maintenance Detachment Training

A composite training capacity is offered by the $42\ NAMTRADET's$ in over $854\ courses$ of instruction.

III. Subordinate Activities of Technical Training Command

NATTC	Lakehurst, New Jersey
NATTC	Millington, NAS Memphis, Tennessee

<u>Mission</u>: To provide basic, advanced and specialized training in the aeronautical technical phases of Naval Aviation and such other related subjects as may be directed by the Chief of Naval Operations.

NATTC	Meridian	, Mis	sissippi
NAVU	Chanute	AFB.	Illinois

 ${ t \underline{Mission}}$: To train personnel in Naval Aviation matters and such other related subjects as may be directed by the Chief Of Naval Operations.

NAMTRAGRU Memphis, Tennessee

<u>Mission</u>: To provide by means of Naval Air Maintenance Detachments, technical training for officers and enlisted personnel in the maintenance, and repair of aircraft and associated equipment, and to conduct such other training as the Chief of Naval Operations may direct.

NAS Memphis, Tennessee

<u>Mission</u>: To maintain and operate facilities and provide services and material to support operations of aviation activities and units of the Naval Technical Training Command and other activities and units, as designated by the Chief Of Naval Operations.

SOURCE: CNTECHTRA

NAVAL RESERVE AVIATION

Administrative Permanent
Superior Duty Station

1. Commander Naval Reserve Force

CNO

New Orleans

As Commander Naval Reserve Force, COMNAVRESFOR's mission is to administer the Naval Reserve programs including management of all Naval Reserve resources; and to perform such other tasks as may be directed by the Chief of Naval Operations.

2. Commander Naval Air Reserve Force

COMNAVRESFOR

New Orleans

The mission of COMNAVAIRESFOR is to command the Naval Air Reserve Force in peacetime and maintain the assigned personnel, aircraft, and associated equipment in a state of readiness and availability that will permit rapid employment in the event of full or partial mobilization.

ACTIVITIES AND PERMANENT DUTY STATIONS

3. Naval Air Reserve Force

SOURCE: COMNAVRESFOR

	Per	rmanent		Permanent
Activity	<u>Du</u> t	<u>ty Station</u>	Activity	y <u>Duty Station</u>
æ.	Carrier Air Wind	<u>gs Reserve</u>	g.	Strike Fighter Squadrons
COMCARA	IRWINGRES-20	Cecil Field	VFA-203	Cecil Field
	IRWINGRES-30	Miramar	VFA-204	
			VFA-303	Lemoore
b.	<u>Helicopter Wing</u>	Reserve	VFA-305	Point Mugu
COMHELW	INGRES	North Island	h.	Tactical Electronic Warfare Sqdns
				· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
C: .	Reserve Patrol	<u> Wings</u>	VAQ-209	
			VAQ-309	Whidbey Island
	ATWINGLANT	Norfolk Moffett Field	i.	Helicopter Combat Support Special
COMRESE	ATWINGPAC	MOttett Lielo	1.	Squadrons
d.	Fleet Logistics	Compart Wina		SQUEUT CITS
u.	Fieet Lugistics	Suppor C Willa	HCS-4	Norfolk
COMELEL	DGSUPPWING	Dallas	HCS-5	Point Mugu
COIII LLL		And that the total and		
RESERVE	FORCE SQUADRONS	(RESFORONS)	j.	<u> Helicopter Antisubmarine Sqdns</u>
· ·	m:		HS-75	Jacksonville
e.	<u>Fighter Squadro</u>		HS-85	Alameda
VF-201		Dallas	no-uu	Lut CVIII con per cov
VF-201 VF-202		Dallas	k.	Helicopter Antisubmarine (Light)
VF-301		Miramar		Squadrons
VF-302		Miramar		
71			HSL-74	South Weymouth
f.	Attack Squadron	5 .	HSL-84	North Island
			HSL-94	Willow Grove
VA-205		Atlanta		
VA-304		Alameda		

NAVAL RESERVE AVIATION

ACTIVITIES AND FERMANENT DUTY STATIONS

(Continu	red)		
***************************************		SQUADRONS	(RESFORONS)
(Continu	red)		
		Per	manent

1. <u>Helicopter Mine Counter Measures</u> Squadrons

Duty Station

HM-18 Norfolk HM-19 Alameda

Activity

3. Naval Air Reserve Force

m. <u>Airborne Early Warning Sqdns</u>

VAW-78 Norfolk VAW-88 Miramar

n. Fighter Squadron Composites

VFC-12 Oceana VFC-13 Miramar

o. Fleet Logistics Support Sqdns

VR-46	Atlanta
VR-48	Washington
VR-51	Glenview
VR-52	Willow Grove
VR-55	Alameda
VR-56	Norfolk
VR-57	North Island
VR-58	Jacksonville
VR-59	Dallas
VR-60	Memphis
VR-61	Whidbey Island
VR-62	Detroit

p. <u>Patrol Squadrons</u>

VP-60	Glenview
VP-62	Jacksonville
VP-64	Willow Grove
VP-65	Point Mugu
VP-66	Willow Grove
VP-67	Memphis
VP-68	Washington
VP-69	Whidbey Island
VP-90	Glenview
VF-91	Moffett
VP-92	South Weymouth
VP-93	Detroit
VP-94	New Orleans

4. Field Activities

a. <u>Naval Air Reserve Stations/</u> Facilities

ð

NAS Dallas, Texas
NAS Glenview, Illinois
NAS Atlanta, Georgia
NAS New Orleans, Louisiana
NAS South Weymouth, Massachusetts
NAS Willow Grove, Pennsylvania
NAF Detroit, Michigan
NAF Washington, DC

b. Naval Air Reserves

NAVAIRES Alameda, NAS Alameda,
California
NAVAIRES Jacksonville, NAS Jacksonvile,
Florida
NAVAIRES Memphis, NAS Memphis,
Millington, Tennessee
NAVAIRES Norfolk, NAS Norfolk, Virgiia
NAVAIRES Whidbey Island, NAS Whidbey
Island, Oak Harbor, Washington
NAVAIRES Point Mugu, NAS Point Mugu,CA
NAVAIRES San Diego, NAS North Island
San Diego, California

c. Naval Air Reserve Centers

NAVAIRESCEN Denver, Buckley Air Natinal Guard Base, Aurora, Colorado
NAVAIRESCEN Columbus, Rickenbacker AGB, Columbus, Ohio
NAVAIRESCEN Twin Cities, Minneapolis Minnesota
NAVAIRESCEN Moffett Field, NAS Moffet Field, California
NAVAIRESCEN Olathe, Olathe, Kansas
NAVAIRESCEN Miramar, NAS Miramar, Sa Diego, California
NAVAIRESCEN Lemoore, NAS Lemoore, California
NAVAIRESCEN Barbers Point, Hawaii

MARINE CORPS RESERVE AVIATION

Administrative Permanent Duty Station Superior

CMC

1. COMMANDING GENERAL, 4TH MARINE AIRCRAFT WING

New Orleans

The C. G., 4TH MAW coordinates and directs all training for units and personnel of the Marine Air Reserve at such activities as are placed under his cognizance to augument the Naval establishment upon partial or full mobilization.

2. 4TH Marine Aircraft Wing

Activity	<u>Location</u>	Activity	L .	<u>Location</u>
a. <u>Marine Airc</u>	raft Groups	j.	Medium Helo So	uadrons
MAG-41 (Fighter)	Dallas	HMM-764		El Toro
MAG-42 (Attack)	Marietta	HMM-774		Norfolk
MAG-46 (Helo)	El Toro			
MAG-49 (Helo)	Willow Grove	k.	<u>Light Helo Squ</u>	adrons
b. Marine Air (Control Group	HML-767		New Orleans
		HML-771		South Weymouth
MACG-48	Glenview	HML-776		Glenview
c. <u>Marine Wing</u>	Support Group	1.	Attack Helo So	uadrons
MWSG-47	Selfridge	HMA-773		Marietta
	-	HMA-775		Camp Pendleton
RESERVE SQUADRONS				
· ····································		m.	Aggressor Squa	drons
d. Fighter Squa	adrons			
	***************************************	VMFT-40:	1	Yuma
VMFA-112	Dallas			
VMFA-134	El Toro	· n.	Aviation Logis	tics Squadrons
VMFA-321	Andrews AFB			
VMFA-142	Cecil	MALS-41		Dallas
¥111 F1 4 T40	to the se se	MALS-42		Marietta
e. Attack Squar	of an en, en, en	MALS-46		El Toro
e. Milalk oular	Jr Ulim.	MALS-49		Willow Grove
VMA-124	Memphis	IIHLO-47		MIIIOM OLOVE
VMA-131	Willow Grove	٥.	Air Control Sa	u i melir me m
VHH-131	MIIIOM GLOVE	٠.	MIL COULTON SO	uaur uns
f. Electronic (Warfare Squadron	MACS-24	DETA A	Aurora
	<u></u>	MACS-24		Dam Neck
VMAQ-4	Whidbey Island			
	, <u> </u>	D.	Air Traf Cont	Squadrons
g. Aerial Refue	el Squadrons			
		MATCS-48	3	Memphis
VMGR-234	Glenview			•
VMGR-452	Stewart	q.	Wing Communica	tion Squadron
V - Full V - Cut was		-7-		
h. Observation	Squadron	MWCS-48	•	Glenview
VM0-4	Marietta	r.	Air Support Sq	<u>uadrons</u>
i. <u>Heavy Helo </u>	3quadron	MASS-6		South Weymouth
HMH-772	Willow Grove			
Det A	Alameda			
Det B	Dallas			

SOURCE: CMC (RESO-4)

MARINE CORPS RESERVE AVIATION

8

2. 4TH Marine Aircraft Wing (Continued)

RESERVE SQUADRONS (Continued)

<u>Activity</u>

Location

s. Wing Support Squadrons

MWSS-471 MWSS-472

Dallas El Toro

MWSS-473

Willow Grove

MWSS-474

Marietta

AIR DEFENSE BATTALIONS

t. Light Anti-Aircraft Missile <u>Battalions</u>

4th LAAM BN

Fresno

H&S BTRY

Fresno

BTRY A (-)

Fresno

BTRY B

Hayward

H&S BATTERY DET A Hayward

BATTERY A DET

Hayward

u. Low Altitude Air Defense Battalion .

4th LAAD BN

Pasadena

H&S BTRY

Pasadena

BTRY A

Pasadena

BTRY B

Marietta

H&S BTRY (-)

Marietta

NAVAL AEROSPACE MEDICAL INSTITUTE

NAVAL AEROSPACE MEDICAL INSTITUTE

Location: Naval Air Station, Pensacola, Florida

<u>Mission</u>: To provide professional and technical support and consultative service in operationally related Fleet and Fleet Marine Force medical matters worldwide; to conduct education and training programs for Medical Department personnel in the various operational medical disciplines; to manage, coordinate, and provide selected operational programs and services in support of the Operating Forces as directed by higher authority.

Program: I. Training. The training program consists of education and training for Medical Officers in aerospace medicine, qualifying them for designation as Naval Flight Surgeons; providing education and training in aerospace physiology for Medical Service Corps officers for designation as Aerospace Physiologists; providing education and training in aerospace experimental psychology for Medical Service Corps officers for designation as Aerospace Experimental Psychologists; conducting a residency program for education and training Flight Surgeons for certification in Aerospace Medicine by the American Board of Preventive Medicine; and training Hospital Corps personnel as technical assistants for Flight Surgeons and Aerospace Physiologists, qualifying them for the designation of Aerospace Medicine Technicians and Aerospace Physiology Technicians. Additionally, the training program consists of education and training for medical officers in operational medicine. This training includes the Fleet Marine Force Medical Officer course.

Training Load:

Graduates of the Naval Aerospace Medical Institute are annually programmed to average approximately as follows:

TITLE	NUMBER
Flight Surgeons	105
Aerospace Medicine Technicians	144
Aerospace Physiology Technicians	25
Aerospace Medicine Residents	5
Aerospace Experimental Psychologists	3
Aerospace Physiologists	10
Fleet Marine Force Medical Officers	20

<u>Program</u>: II. <u>Professional Services</u>. The Naval Aerospace Medical Institute provides examining facilities to determine the physical fitness of personnel for admission to and retention in the following schools:

- a. Naval Aviation Training Programs
- b. Naval Aircrew Candidate School
- c. Flight Surgeon
- d. Naval Air Traffic Controller
- e. Aviation Physiology and Experimental Psychology
- f. Naval Diving and Salvage Training
- g. Naval Submarine Program

The Command also performs annual and special physical examinations for retirement, separation, discharge, reenlistment, post-hospitalization, post-Medical Board, and fitness to continue flying of other aviation military personnel stationed at NAS Pensacola and as required by the Bureau of Medicine & Surgery regulations or as directed by higher authority. In addition, the Command provides the following special services: performs annual aviation physical examinations for Army Reserve and Air Force Reserve aviation personnel stationed in the surrounding area, and provides professional and clerical assistance necessary to process cases referred to the Special Board of Flight Surgeons. Finally, this Command maintains the Aerospace Advisory Council, a focus of aeromedically trained, operationally experience, clinical specialists for consultative support and review of programs, problems, and instructions in matters of Aerospace medicine to higher authority.

NAVAL AEROSPACE MEDICAL INSTITUTE

NAVAL AEROSPACE MEDICAL INSTITUTE Continued)

Program: III. Aerospace Physical Qualifications Directorate. This directorate is responsible for review of all applicants for all aviation programs for both Navy and Marine Corps personnel. In the case of personnel who are determined to be not physically qualified for flight duties, the directorate makes waiver recommendations to the Bureau Naval Personnel, Commandant of the Marine Corps or the Navy Recruiting Command as appropriate. Physical examinations on all designated aviation personnel are reviewed by this directorate tri-annually. Close liaison is maintained with the Office of the Chief of Naval Operations; Chief, Bureau Naval Personnel; The Commandant of the Marine Corps and the Commander, Navy Recruiting Command in matters relative to the physical qualification of aviation personnel. Microfilm records are maintained on all aviation designated personnel as well as all applicants to aviation programs. The directorate is also responsible for the maintenance and up dating of the aviation medicine research computer data base. Telephone and written consultative support is provided to aviation medicine practitioners world wide.

<u>Program</u>: IV. <u>Repatriated Prisoner of War Program</u>. On 1 October 1980, the Command assumed responsibility for coordinating all of the studies previously conducted by other activities on former Navy and Marine Corps prisoners of war. This department is now responsible for continuing long-term studies regarding the health and fitness of former prisoners of war. The subjects in the program consist of 141 Navy men and 37 Marines, all former POWs. A match group of men who were not prisoners of war is being followed using the same protocol. The studies will attempt to determine whether findings in the prisoners of war groups are captivity related or may be found in general cohort. In the course of the program, extensive annual physicals and psychiatric studies are being completed.

<u>Program</u>: V. <u>Iranian Hostage Program</u>. In September 1981, the Command assumed responsibility for follow-up examinations of the Navy and Marine Corps personnel taken hostage when the U. S. Embassy in Tehran was overrun. The studies being conducted are identical to those done on the repatriated prisoner of war groups — to determine whether there are captivity related disabilities.

<u>Program</u>: VI. <u>Desert Storm Prisoner of War Program</u>. In March 1991, the command planned and executed the medical repartiation process of 21 Navy, Marine, Air Force, and Army personnel held captive in Iraq. Extensive annual physical and psychological exams will be conducted on this group using the same format as used in the Vietnam POW Group.

MISSION FUNCTION STATEMENT

Aviation Physiology Programs Department (Code OOMM)

Mission: The Aviation Physiology Programs Department provides a central point of expertise for all aspects of the Naval Aviation Physiology Training Program (NAPTP). The department acts in behalf of the Commanding Officer as BUMED designated Aviation Training Model Manager (ATMM) for the NAPTP. The department is also the CNO designated ATMM for the emergency egress section of over 90 individual aircraft Naval Aviation Training Operating Procedures Standardization (NATOPS) Manuals, and for the NATOPS Survival Manual, NAVAIR 00-80T-101. The department keeps the Commanding Officer informed of the internal professional aspects and functions of the department, and maintains close liaison with other departments within the Command, including the Aviation Physiology Training Department and the Academics Department, to enhance the effectiveness of the entire program. The Aviation Physiology Programs Department annually conducts CNO mandated site evaluations of the CNO approved Aviation Physiology Training Units conducting the NAPTP throughout the Navy and Marine Corps.

SOURCE: NAVAEROMEDINST

NAVAL AEROSPACE MEDICAL INSTITUTE

NAVAL AEROSPACE MEDICAL INSTITUTE (Continued)

Aerospace Psychological Qualifications Department

Mission Statement: Operate, maintain and manage capabilities for the primary selection of candidates for naval aviation officer training, U. S. Coast Gurad Chief Warrant Officer programs, LCAC operator training and for the quantitative prediction and assessment of performance in aviation and other missions. Perform studies and analyses in response to recruiting, training and operational issues related to the prediction and assessment of performance for aviation and other personnel. Train student Naval Aerospace Experimental Psychologist.

In Accordance with this mission statement, this department is responsible for (1) management of testing programs for selecting applicants for aviation officer training; (2) management and operation of Aviation Selection Test Data Bank; (3) management of data files comprising the Flight Student Data Bank, Experimental Test Data Bank and the Minority and Women Matched Sample Data Bank; (4) Conduct of operational studies and analyses for the fleet; (5) studies and analyses related to selection, prediction and performance assessment in training and operational aviation missions; (6) implementation and validation of updated versions of aviation selections test; and (7) training Student Aerospace Experimental Psychologists, LCAC operator training; and U. S. Coast Guard Chief Warrant Officer training.

SOURCE: NAVAEROMEDINST

NAVAL AEROSPACE MEDICAL RESEARCH LABORATORY

NAVAL AEROSPACE MEDICAL RESEARCH LABORATORY

<u>Location</u>: Naval Aerospace Medical Research Laboratory (NAMRL) is located on Naval Air Station, Pensacola, Florida and is a component of the Naval Medical Research and Development Command, National Naval Medical Center, Bethesda, Maryland.

<u>Mission</u>: To conduct research, development, test and evaluation in aviation medicine and allied sciences with the purpose of ensuring the health, safety, and readiness of the Navy and Marine Corps aviation personnel.

B

Program: I. Research. As a human performance laboratory focusing on problems of naval aviation, NAMRL has an important and vital role in supporting the fleet operations, aircrew selection, mission effectiveness, and aircraft design. The Laboratory conducts research in biomedical assessment of aircrewman performance, as well as the development of performance-based standards for selection and classification of aircrewman. Emphasis is placed on physical, physiological (cardio-pulmonary, visual, vestibular, and auditory), and cognitive information processing research. A major effort of the Laboratory is the definition and elimination of health hazards arising from operational environments (acceleration, chemical and biological factors, radiation, and extremes in temperature and pressure). Improvement of specification for design of aircraft weapons systems and aircraft protective systems is another major product line. Aeromedical research is greatly facilitated by the availability of selected aviation personnel from CNET, CNATRA, and MATSG who voluntarily serve as experimental subjects.

II. Special projects. The Naval Aerospace Medical Research Laboratory maintains close liaison with and provides consultative services to other Department of Defense laboratories and commands, the Department of Transportation, the National Aeronautics and Space Administration, and other governmental agencies. The Lab is a member of the Tri-Service Aeromedical Research Panel, which facilitates interservice cooperative work, and participates actively in the NATO Advisory Group for Aerospace Research and Development, and the Air Standardization Coordinating Committee Working Party 61, Aerospace Medical and Life Support Systems. Current projects focus on end products such as training devices for training visual scan in aviators, performance degradation countermeasures for sustained operations, validation of vestibular performance test battery for aviators, radio frequency rewarming devices, improved acoustic protective devices, and training kits for night vision. Other project areas include research on the effects of lasers on visual performance, visual detection of air-to-air missiles, and dosimetry methods for measuring radiation absorption from shipborne high power radio antennas. Other subject areas currently under investigation include spatial orientation, motion sickness, and G-tolerance (emphasizing sensorimotor and perceptual consequences). Data collection in the operational environment is expanding and is facilitated by using mobile field laboratories with automated testing modules.

SOURCE: NAVAEROMEDRSCHLAB

SPECIAL ACTIVITIES - CNO

The following activities are under the command of the Chief of Naval Operations and are not included elsewhere in the manual:

1. Naval Intelligence Support Center

Washington, D. C.

<u>Mission</u>: Produce technical intelligence of national and naval interest as directed by the Director, Defense Intelligence Agency and the Director of Naval Intelligence; provide scientific, technical, and imagery intelligence support to the Chief of Naval Operations and his staff, to the Naval Material Command and the Systems Commands, to the Navy Laboratories, and to the Fleet; support research, development, test and evaluation of equipment, materials and techniques associated with the production of technical and imagery intelligence; and provide technical guidance for intelligence collection activities.

2. Naval Intelligence Processing Systems Training Facility Key West, Florida

<u>Mission</u>: To train officer and enlisted personnel for duties in or associated with the Naval Intelligence Processing System (NIPS) Intelligence Centers; provide operational support in the form of reconnaissance processing, imagery interpretation and intelligence data processing services as directed by CINCLANT/CINCLANTFLT; and conduct test and evaluation of NIPS software/hardware programs as directed by the Chief of Naval Material on a basis of not-to-interfere with the performance of the primary mission of training.

3. OPNAV Support Activity Flight Information Group (NFIG) Washington, D. C.

Mission: To coordinate and validate inputs of aeronautical data to DOD Flight Information Products (FLIP) for all Navy and Marine Corps Air facilities; manage the Navy Notices to Airmen (NOTAM) program; review, approve and disseminate aircraft terminal instrument procedures; assist in the preparation of joint military/civil instrument criteria; review, approve and arrange for publication all host government terminal instrument procedures for airfields not operated by a USN or USMC command; maintain liaison with the USAF, USA and FAA concerning publication requirements for planning, enroute and terminal flight data; support the Office of Chief of Naval Operations with staff assistance in areas relating to flight information and air traffic procedures, including waiver criteria for instrument procedures.

SOURCE: CNO

NAVAL AIR SYSTEMS COMMAND ACTIVITIES

The following is a list of Naval Aviation Activities under the command and support of the Naval Air Systems Command not included elsewhere in the manual. These activities will be maintained in operation to provide the scope and degree of services necessary to carry out current peacetime missions.

1. Naval Aviation Maintenance Office

Patuxent River, Maryland

<u>Mission</u>: To coordinate aviation fleet maintenance support to ensure optimum aviation maintenance performance and fleet readiness, and to provide technical support in aviation life cycle logistics and maintenance planning.

2. Naval Aviation Depot Operations Center

Patuxent River, MD

<u>Mission</u>: To execute assigned aviation depot level maintenance programs; to execute contracts in support of depot maintenance; to establish and implement the procedures and controls necessary for executing budgets; and to provide depot level resource management support to the Commander, Naval Air Systems Command.

NAVAL AIR SYSTEMS COMMAND ACTIVITIES

3. Naval Air Technical Services Facility

Philadelphia PA

<u>Mission</u>: To provide technical services, as directed, in the development, preparation, publication and distribution of aeronautic technical and maintenance management information to designated naval and service-wide activities. Exercise technical guidance of systems of reproduction and distribution for specified engineering design data (drawings). Perform such other tasks as may be assigned.

4. Naval Aviation Engineering Service Unit

Philadelphia, PA

<u>Mission</u>: To provide field engineering assistance and instruction to naval aviation activities in the installation, maintenance, repair and operation of all types of aviation systems and equipment.

5. Naval Training Systems Center

Orlando, FL

<u>Mission</u>: To be the principal Navy Center for research, development, test, and evaluation, acquisition, and logistics support of training systems, to provide interservice coordination and training systems support or the Army and Air Force and to perform such other function and tasks as directed by higher authority.

6. Naval Aviation Deport

Alameda, CA San Diego, CA Jacksonville, FL Pensacola, FL Cherry Point, NC Norfolk, VA

<u>Mission</u>: To Maintain and operate facilities for and perform a complete range of depot level rework operations on designated weapon systems, accessories, and equipments; manufacture parts and assemblies as required; provide engineering services in the development of changes of hardware design; furnish technical and other professional services on aircraft maintenance and logistic problems; perform, upon specific request or assignment, other levels of aircraft maintenance for eligible activities; and perform other functions as directed by the Commander, Naval Air Systems Command.

7. U. S. Naval Air Pacific Repair Activity

Atsugi, Japan

<u>Mission</u>: To maintain and operate U.S. Navy facilities and execute contracts to perform depot level rework on designated weapon systems, support equipment and associated components in support of U.S. Navy and Marine Corps aircraft in the Western Pacific theater.

8. Naval Air Warfare Center

Washington, DC

<u>Mission</u>: To be the Navy's full spectrum research, development, test and evaluation, engineering and fleet support center for air platforms, unmanned aerial vehicles, missiles and missile subsystems, weapons systems associated with air warfare, and for sensor systems used to conduct antisubmarine warfare from air platforms.

9. Naval Air Warfare Center Aircraft Division

Patuxent River, MD

<u>Mission</u>: To be the Navy's principal research, development, test evaluation, engineering, and fleet support activity for Naval Aircraft, engines, avionics, aircraft support systems, and ship/shore/air operation. This mission includes: research and development of manned and unmanned air

NAVAL AIR SYSTEMS COMMAND ACTIVITIES

9. Naval Air Warfare Center Aircraft Division (Continued) Patuxent River, MD

vehicles, air vehicle propulsion systems, core and mission-unique avionics including air ASW systems, airborne surveillance systems, aircraft launch and recovery systems, aviation support equipment, and related functions such as aircraft modeling and analysis and aircraft active and passive signatures; systems integration of all air platform subsystems; conduct of test and evaluation for these same aircraft, propulsion, avionics, and support systems, as well as aircraft electronics warfare throughout the spectrum of the life cycle to ensure successful operational performance: maintain aircraft test and evaluation ranges; assure an effective transition to production, including manufacturing production support and pilot/emergency production, to maintain a responsive industrial base; and perform in-service engineering of aircraft, avionics, and launch/recovery systems; direct the operations of the Naval Air Warfare Center Aircraft Division and its subordinate activities.

10. Naval Air Warfare Center Aircraft Division

Warminster, PA

<u>Mission</u>: To be the principal Navy research, development, test, and evaluation center for the aircraft, airborne antisubmarine warfare, aircraft systems (less aircraft-launched weapon systems).

11. Naval Air Warfare Center Aircraft Division

Indianapolis, IN

<u>Mission</u>: To conduct research, development, engineering, material acquisition, pilot and limited manufacturing, technical evaluation, depot maintenance and integrated logistics support on assigned airborne electronics (avionics), missile, spaceborne, undersea and surface weapon systems, and related equipment. To perform such other functions and tasks as directed by the Commander, Naval Air Warfare Center.

12. Naval Air Warfare Center Aircraft Division

Lakehurst, NJ

<u>Mission</u>: To conduct programs of research, engineering, development, development test and evaluation, systems integration, limited production, procurement, integrated logistic support management, and fleet engineering support in: aircraft launching, recovery, and landing aid systems and support equipment for aircraft and for airborne weapons systems. To provide, operate, and maintain test sites, facilities, and support services for tests of the above systems and equipment, and to conduct research and development of equipment and instrumentation used in test. To provide systems engineering support services, and to support DOD standardization and specification programs. To provide services and material, and to operate and maintain aviation and other facilities in support of assigned programs, and for other activities and units as designated by appropriate authority.

13. Naval Air Warfare Center Aircraft Division

Trenton, NJ

<u>Mission</u>: To provide complete technical and engineering support for air breathing propulsion systems, including their accessories and components, and fuels and lubricants, to the Naval Air Systems Command and the fleet by: managing and performing applied research and development leading to new propulsion systems; participating in the development and evaluation of new propulsion systems; conducting propulsion system test and evaluation as necessary to ensure successful mission accomplishment, and assisting in the determination of corrective action necessary for the resolution of operational service problems; and to perform such other functions and tasks as directed by the Commander, Naval Air Warfare Center.

NAVAL AIR SYSTEMS COMMAND ACTIVITIES

14. Naval Air Station

Patuxent River, MD

<u>Mission</u>: To maintain and operate facilities and provide services and material to support operations of the Naval Air Warfare Center Aircraft Division, Patuxent River, MD, and other activities and units, as designated by appropriate authority.

15. Marine Aviation Detachment

Patuxent River, MD

<u>Mission</u>: To provide administrative support for assigned Marine Corps personnel and perform such other tasks and functions as directed by the Commandant of the Marine Corps.

16. Naval Air Warfare Center Weapons Division

Point Mugu, CA (China Lake, CA site)

Mission: To conduct research, design, development, test and evaluation of air weapons and associated aircraft systems into strike, anti-surface warfare (ASUW), and anti-air warfare (AAW) aircraft. To conduct research, design, development, test, and evaluation of tactical missiles for any naval platform. To operate, maintain, and improve the Naval Western Test Range Complex (NWTRC) air, land, and sea test ranges for weapons and weapons systems testing and evaluation. To provide development and operation of aerial and surface targets. To provide production improvement for air weapons systems and tactical missiles. To provide development and test, and continuing support of electronic combat systems and electronic devices for airborne electronic warfare. To complete studies of naval warfare systems for strike, ASUW, AAW, and other warfare areas. To provide support to Navy nuclear weapons programs. To insure continued promotion and maintenance of fundamental research and the technology base to support the above mission areas.

17. Naval Air Weapons Stations

Point Mugu, CA China Lake, CA

<u>Mission</u>: To operate and maintain base facilities and provide base support services, including airfields, for the Naval Air Warfare Center Weapons Division organizations at Point Mugu and China Lake, assigned tenants and activities, and transient units.

18. Naval Weapons Evaluation Facility

Kirtland Air Force Base, Albuquerque, NM

<u>Mission</u>: To provide the Navy center of technical excellence for nuclear weapon system safety, nuclear weapon system technology and development, nuclear system test and evaluation, and conventional and nuclear airborne stores loading and handling publications, advise and assist the President, Board of Inspection and Survey, in the test and evaluation of Navy nuclear weapon systems, and to perform such other functions and tasks as directed by higher authority.

19. Marine Aviation Detachment

Point Mugu, CA

<u>Mission</u>: To provide support to the test and evaluation of assigned Marine Corps weapons systems; subsystems, and related devices, and for assigned Naval Air Warfare Center Weapons Division projects.

NAVY OPERATIONAL AIR WINGS

1. Carrier Air Wing (CVW)

To conduct and coordinate offensive and defensive air operations, including attacks on air, surface, and subsurface targets afloat and ashore which threaten control of the sea, and to conduct sustained air operations in support of other forces.

Patrol Wing (PATWING)

To conduct and coordinate offensive and defensive air anti-submarine, anti-surface unit and mine warfare operations in designated ocean areas of the world.

3. Carrier Air Wing Reserve (CVWR)

To provide an equipped, trained, and ready Reserve Carrier air wing which will provide full time contributory support and be available for rapid deployment in the event of mobilization.

4. Reserve Patrol Wing (RESPATWING)

To provide equipped, trained and mission ready Reserve anti-submarine patrol squadrons which will be available for rapid development in the event of mobilization.

OTHER NAVY AIR WINGS/GROUPS

 Strike Fighter Wing (STRKFIGHTWING) To train and support combat strike fighter squadrons capable of conducting offensive and defensive air-to-surface and air-to-air operations with conventional and nuclear weapons.

2. Medium Attack Wing (MATWING)

To train and support combat medium attack squadrons capable of conducting offensive and defensive air-to-surface operations with conventional and nuclear weapons in all-weather conditions.

3. Medium Attack Tactical Electronic Supervise the administration, logistics & Warfare Wing (MATVAQWING) training (including tactics, doctrine, &

training (including tactics, doctrine, & procedures relating to operations as well as maintenance) of all Pacific Fleet Medium Attack and Tactical Electronic Warfare aviation units, to ensure the combat readiness of those units. Serve as immediate superior in command of assigned shore activities.

Tactical Wing (TACWING)

Responsible for the operations, training, readiness and over-all performance of the tactical aircraft type wings under it managerial control and to ensure they are maintained in the highest state of readiness.

5. Fighter Wing (FITWING)

To train and support combat fighter squadrons capable of conducting offensive and defensive air-to-air and air-to-surface operations.

Carrier Airborne Early Warning Wing (CAEWW) To train and support airborne early warning squadrons capable of providing all-weather, early warning and command and control services for carrier air wings.

OTHER NAVY AIR WINGS/GROUPS (Continued)

Wing (FITAEWWING) squadrons capable of condu- and defensive air-to-air a surface operations and air warning squadrons capable all-weather, early warning control services for Pacif airwings. 8. Sea Strike Wing (VS WING) To supervise and coordinat and readiness of fixed wir squadrons capable of condu- weather ASW and ASUW opera 9. Helicopter Anti-submarine Wing (HS WING) To supervise and coordinat and readiness of CV helico squadrons capable of condu- weather ASW operations. 10. Helicopter Anti-Submarine Light To supervise and coordinat and readiness of CV helico squadrons capable of condu- weather ASW operations.	
and readiness of fixed win squadrons capable of conductive weather ASW and ASUW operations. 7. Helicopter Anti-submarine Wing (HS WING) (HS WING) To supervise and coordinate and readiness of CV helicopted squadrons capable of conductive weather ASW operations. 10. Helicopter Anti-Submarine Light To supervise and coordinate and coo	rborne early of providing g and command
(HS WING) and readiness of CV helico squadrons capable of condu weather ASW operations. 10. Helicopter Anti-Submarine Light To supervise and coordinate	ng sea based ASW ucting all
,	opter ASW (HS)
Wing (HSLWING) and readiness of Light Air purpose System (LAMPS/HSL)	rborne Multi-
11. Anti-Submarine Warfare Wing To train and support Sea E (ASWWING) Squadrons capable of condu weather ASW operations.	
12. Tactical Support Wing (TACSUPWING) To provide coordination for units whose mission is flet including coordination of movements.	eet support,
13. Fleet Logistic Support Wing To provide coordination for (FLELOGSUPPWING) Reserve CONUS airlift unit services of Reserve Compos	ts and the
14. Tactical Air Control Group Provide Tactical Air Control (TACGRU) perform air management fun to the control and coordin cal aircraft in amphibious	nctions relating nation of tacti-
15. Helicopter Tactical Wing (HELTACWING) To support and promote the areas to ensure the squadr to successfully and effici those mission and policies higher authority.	ron's capability iently carry out
16. Helicopter Wing Reserve To supervise and coordinat (HELWINGRES) and readiness of Reserve h squadrons for rapid deploy mobilization.	nelicopter
17. Training Air Wing (TRAWING) To coordinate and direct f and the support thereof as training squadrons assigne	light training

NAVY AIR SQUADRONS

- Attack Squadrons (VA) * **
- a. Light Attack: To conduct offensive and defensive air-to-surface attack operations with conventional and nuclear weapons.
- b. Medium Attack: To conduct allweather offensive and defensive air-tosurface attack operations with conventional and nuclear weapons.
- 2. Fighter Squadron (VF) * **

To conduct all-weather offensive and defensive air-to-air operations to establish and maintain local air superiority and provide for fleet air defense.

3. Strike Fighter Squadron (VFA) * ** To Conduct offensive and defensive airto-surface strike fighter operations with conventional and nuclear weapons and to conduct all-weather offensive and defensive air-to-air operations.

4. Carrier Air Anti-Submarine Squadrons (VS) * To conduct all-weather anti-submarine and anti-surface unit warfare operations.

5. Helicopter Anti-Submarine Squadron (HS) * ** To conduct all-weather anti-submarine operations.

6. Tactical Electronic Warfare Squadron (VAQ) * ** To tactically exploit, suppress, degrade and deceive enemy electromagnetic defensive and offensive systems, including communication, in support of air strike and fleet operations.

7. Carrier Airborne Early Warning Squadron (VAW) * ** To provide early warning services to fleet forces and/or shore warning nets under all-weather condition, and command and control facilities for carrier air wings.

8. Fleet Air Reconnaissance Squadron (VQ) To conduct electronic Warfare support measures (ESM) which include actions taken to search for, intercept, locate, record and analyze radiated electromagnetic energy, for the purpose of exploiting such radiations in support of military operations, or to provide an airborne communications relay.

9. Patrol Squadron (VP) * **

To conduct all-weather anti-submarine, anti-surface unit and mine warfare operations.

10. Fleet Logistics Support Squadron (VR/VRC) ** To provide fleet logistics airlift directly responsive to the Fleet Commanders.

NAVY AIR SQUADRONS (Continued)

11. Fleet Fighter Composite Squadron To provide air services and adversary

(VFC) ***

Support for fleet training. To the e

To provide air services and adversary support for fleet training. To the extent prescribed by the Fleet Commander, train for and maintain a combat capability appropriate to the type of aircraft with which equipped; augment combat forces as may be directed by higher authority.

12. Air Test & Evaluation Squadron (VX)

To conduct test, evaluations, and investigations in the operational environment of aircraft weapons systems, support systems, equipment and materials, and to develop tactics and doctrine for their use as directed and to maintain maximum combat readiness commensurate with assigned T&E and other tasks.

13. Helicopter Anti-Submarine Squadron Light (HSL) * ** To provide LAMPS helicopter detachments aboard surface combatants to conduct all weather anti-submarine warfare (ASW) and anti-surface warfare (ASUW).

14. Helicopter Combat Support Squadron (HC) * ** To provide helicopter search and rescue, utility, logistic transport of NUCWEAPS, and VERTREP services in support of fleet requirements.

15. Helicopter Mine Countermeasures
Squadron (HM) * **

To conduct mine countermeasures operations.

To support Operation Deepfreeze and to conduct special tasks within the capability of aircraft assigned. In addition provide airlift support to fleet activities as directed by fleet air commanders.

17. Oceanographic Development Squadron (VXN-8)

To conduct special oceanographic projects (MAGNET, ASWEPS and BIRDSEYE) and such other special CNO projects that may be assigned.

18. Training Squadron (VT)

To provide fixed wing flight training and such other training as may be directed to assigned students of the Naval Air Training Command.

19. Helicopter Training Squadron (HT)

To provide rotary wing flight training and such other training as may be directed to assigned students of the Naval Air Training Command.

a. Establish a Tactical Air Control Center or a Tactical Air Direction Center afloat for the control and coordination of tactical aircraft in amphibious operations.

NAVY AIR SQUADRONS (Continued)

- 20. Tactical Air Control (Continued)
- b. To Train Tactical Air Units in the principles and procedures of Tactical Air Control in support of amphibious operations.
- * Certain squadron(s) in this category are designated as replacement training squadrons. Their mission is to indoctrinate and train pilots, aircrewmen, and maintenance personnel in the current applicable aircraft in order to provide a maximum level upon mobilization.
- ** Squadrons of these types are also found in the Reserve. Each has identical missions to their regular counterpart and provide squadron ready to conduct their mission upon mobilization.
- *** Reserve Only.

FLEET AVIATION SPECIALIZED OPERATIONAL TRAINING GROUP

- Fleet Aviation Specialized
 Operational Training Groups
 Atlantic and Pacific
- a. To familiarize, indoctrinate and refresh designated fleet personnel (including personnel destined for fleet assignments) in the specialized operational and tactical employment of weapon systems and equipments.
- b. To conduct Survival, Evasion, Resistance and Escape (SERE) Training for designated personnel, including environmental and such other specialized training as may be required by appropriate authority.
- c. To operate and maintain, with appropriate staffing, ground training and flight simulation facilities, including weapons system trainers, operational flight trainers, film libraries and associated aviation training devices and equipments as required.

AVIATION COMMANDS

- 1. Commander Carrier Group
- Immediate operational commander of an attack division consisting of one or more aircraft carriers and associated aircraft and supporting escorts. Directs the employment of assigned ships and aircraft in offensive and defensive operations to maintain control of the sea and provide support to other friendly forces.
- Commander Naval Air Reserve Force (COMNAVAIRESFOR)
- To administer the Naval Air Reserve Force so as to maintain the assigned personnel and aircraft in a state of training, readiness and availability which will permit immediate response and rapid employment of these forces in the event of partial or full mobilization.

AVIATION SHIPS

1.	Multipurpose Carrier (CV) and (CVN)	To support and operate aircraft to engage in attacks on targets at sea and ashore which threaten our control of the sea and to engage in sustained operations in support of other forces.
2.	Aircraft Repair Ship - Aircraft (ARVA)	To provide logistic support and repair facilities to aviation units operating at unequipped air bases.
J.	Aircraft Repair Ship - Engine (ARVE)	To provide logistics support and repair facilities to aviation units operating at unequipped air bases.
4.	Guided Missile Ship (AVM)	To provide a mobile guided missile launching platform.
5.	Aviation Supply Ship (AVS)	As a unit of the mobile logistic support force to transport and issue aeronautical material.
6.	Advanced Aviation Base Ship (AVB)	To provide mobile base facilities and logistic support for advanced base aircraft operations.
7.	Amphibious Assault Ship (LPH)	To transport and land troops and their essential helicopter transportable equipment and supplies by means of embarked transport helicopters of the landing force in amphibious assault.
8.	Auxiliary Aircraft Transport (AVT)	To load, transport and deliver aircraft and their components.
9.	Cargo Ship and Aircraft Ferry (Aviation) (AKV)	To transport replacement aircraft, general aviation stores, and general cargo point-to-point.
10.	Amphibious Assault Ship (General Purpose) (LHA)	To embark, deploy and land elements of a Marine landing force in an assault by helicopters, landing craft, amphibian vehicles, and by combinations of these methods.
11.	Auxiliary Aircraft Landing Training Ship (AVT)	To train and qualify Naval aviators in carrier landings.

MARINE AVIATION UNITS

1. Marine Aircraft Wing (MAW)

Conduct air operations in support of the Fleet Marine Forces to include anti-air warfare, offensive air support, assault support, aerial reconnaissance including active and passive electronic countermeasures (ECM), and control of aircraft and missiles. And as a collateral function, the wing may participate as an integral component of Naval aviation in the execution of such other Navy function as the fleet commander direct.

2. Marine Wing Headquarters Squadron (MWHS) To provide command, administrative, and supply support for a Marine Wing HQs and certain elements of the Marine Air Control Group.

3. Marine Wing Support Group (MWSG) Provide command, control, supply and logistic support for the squadrons of the group; motor transport support, refueling support for ground equipment and aircraft; engineer support and organiza- tional maintenance (motor transport and engineer) for elements of the Marine Aircraft Wing.

4. Marine Wing Support Squadron (MWSS)

Provide all essential aviation ground support to designated component (either fixed or rotary wing) of an Aviation Combat Element (ACE) and all supporting or attached elements of the Marine Air Control Group (MACG).

5. Marine Air Control Group (MACG)

Coordinate the air command and control system of the Marine Aircraft Wing.

6. Marine Aircraft Group (MAG VF/VA)

Conduct anti-air warfare and offensive air support operations in support of Fleet Marine Forces from advanced bases, expeditionary airfields and aircraft carriers. Conduct such other air operations as may be directed.

7. Marine Aircraft Group (MAG VH)

Provide helicopter support for helicopter borne operations in support of the Fleet Marine Forces and such other air operations as may be directed.

8. Marine Helicopter Training Squadron (HMT) Conduct helicopter training for selected pilots and aircrewmen and provide technical training for aviation technical personnel. Conduct such other training as may be required in support of the Fleet Marine Forces.

9. Marine Tactical/Electronic Warfare Squadron (VMAQ) Conduct airborne electronic warfare (EW) in support of Fleet Marine Force operations.

MARINE AVIATION UNITS (Continued)

10. Marine Aerial Refueler Transport
Squadron (VMGR)

Provide aerial refueling service in support of Fleet Marine Forces; provide assault air transport for personnel, equipment, and supplies, and to conduct such other air operations as may be directed.

11. Marine Fighter/Attack Squadrons (VMFA)

Intercept and destroy enemy aircraft under all-weather conditions, to attack and destroy surface targets and conduct such other air operations as may be directed.

12. Marine Attack Squadrons (VMA)

Attack and destroy surface targets; escort helicopters and conduct such other air operations as may be directed.

Attack and destroy surface targets under all-weather conditions, escort helicopters and conduct such other air operations as may be directed.

14. Marine Fighter Attack Training Squadron (VMFAT) Conduct combat capable jet intercept and fighter/attack training for selected Naval Aviators and Naval Flight Officers with emphasis upon training for all-weather operations. Provide aviation technical training for designated aviation technical personnel as directed. Conduct such other training as may be required in support of the Fleet Marine Forces.

15. Marine Attack Training Squadron (VMAT) Conduct combat capable jet attack training for pilots with emphasis upon weapons delivery in destruction of ground targets. Provide aviation technical training for designated aviation technical personnel as directed. Conduct such other training as may be required in support of the Fleet Marine Forces.

16. Marine Helicopter Light/Attack Squadron (HML/A)

Provide close-in fire support during aerial and ground escort operations during the ship-to-shore movement and within an objective area. Provide utility combat helicopter support to the Landing Force in the ship-to-shore movement and in subsequent operations ashore.

17. Marine Medium Helicopter
Squadron (HMM)

Provide assault support transport of combat troops in the initial assault waves and follow-on stages of amphibious operations and subsequent operations aspore.

18. Marine Heavy Helicopter Squadron (HMH)

Provide assault helicopter transport of heavy weapons, equipment, and supplies during amphibious operations and subsequent operations ashore.

SOURCE: CMC (APP-33)

MARINE AVIATION UNITS (Continued)

- Marine Observation Squadron (VMO)
- Conduct reconnainssance, observation, and air support operations in support of the Fleet Marine Force.
- 20. Marine Air Support Squadron (MASS)
- Provide facilities for the control of aircraft operating in close or direct support of Fleet Marine Force operations.
- 21. Marine Air Control Squadron (MACS)
- Provide air surveillance and control of aircraft and surface-to-air missiles for anti-air warfare in support of the Fleet Marine Forces.
- 22. Headquarters & Headquarters Squadron (H&HS) (MWSG)
- Provide administration for the Squadron and Group Headquarters.
- 23. Headquarters & Headquarters Squadron (H&HS) (MACG)
- Headquarters, Marine Air Control Group will coordinate air command and control of the Marine Aircraft Wing. H&HS will provide equipment, maintenance and operations for the TACC/TDCC and Administrative support for the Headquarters, MACG.
- 24. Light Anti-Aircraft Missile Battalion (LAAM)
- Provide surface-to-air missile fires in defense of assigned areas of operation or installations and vital zones therein, against hostile low and medium altitude air attacks.
- 25. Marine Wing Communications Squadron (MWCS)
- Provide communications for the Wing Headquarters and for the Wing Air Command and Control System.
- Provide administrative support for assigned Marine Corps personnel and perform such other tasks and functions as directed by the Commandant of the Marine Corps.
- 27. Marine Helicopter Squadron ONE (HMX)
- Provide helicopter transportation for the President of the United States, Vice President of the United States, members of the President's Cabinet and foreign dignitaries, as directed by the Director, White House Military Office. To provide helicopter emergency evacuation support as directed by the Director, White House Military Office. To provide helicopter support for Headquarters Marine Corps as directed. To provide helicopter support for Marine Corps Development and Education Command for the development of the helicopter tactics, techniques, landing force equipment, and for student demonstration and indoctrination as directed.

MARINE AVIATION UNITS (Continued)

28. Marine Aviation Training Support Group (MATSG) Provide administrative support for assigned Marine Corps personnel, and perform such other tasks and functions as directed by the CMC.

29. Marine Air Traffic Control Squadron (MATCS)

Provide continuous, all-weather Air Traffic Control (ATC) service for expeditionary airfields and remote area landing sites as part of the Marine Air Command and Control System (MACCS) in support of the Fleet Marine Force (FMF).

30. Low Altitude Air Defense Battalion (LAAD Bn) Provide close—in air defense protection for elements of a Marine Amphibious Force in forward combat areas, in defense of vital areas and for units engaged in independent operations, will destroy hostile aircraft and drones, particularly in areas not defendable by other elements of the anti-air warfare system.

31. Marine Aviation Logistics Squadron (MALS)

Provide aviation logistics support for the subordinate units of the Marine Aircraft Group.

32. Marine Fighter/Attack
Squadron (All-Weather)
(VMFA(AW))

Attack and destroy surface targets, day or night, under the weather; conduct multisensor imagery reconnaissance; provide supporting arms coordination; and intercept and destroy enemy aircraft under all-weather conditions.

NAVAL OCEANOGRAPHY COMMAND

1. Fleet Numerical Oceanography Center (Command - COMNAVOCEANCOM)

<u>Mission</u>: To provide, on an operational basis, numerical oceanographic products peculiar to the needs of the Department of Defense: and to develop and test numerical techniques to solve oceanographic analytical and forecasting problems as directed by Commander, Naval Oceanography Command.

The Fleet Numerical Oceanography Center (FLENUMOCEANCEN), Monterey is the master computer center and hub of the Naval Environmental Data Network/Naval Environmental Satellite Network (NEDN/NESN). The NEDN includes high-speed crypto secure data links connecting Naval Environmental Display Stations (NEDSs) at the (Regional) Oceanography Centers (Norfolk, Pearl Harbor and Suitland), Oceanography Command Centers (Rota and Guam) and the National Military Command Center at Washington, DC. It is linked with the data collecting networks of the U. S. Air Force and the National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration (NOAA), and provides world coverage.

2. Naval Oceanographic Office (Command - COMNAVOCEANCOM)

<u>Mission</u>: To conduct multidisciplinary ocean surveys and assigned scientific and technical programs with resultant products directed toward satisfying U.S. Navy and Department of Defense oceanographic needs for effective weapon and sensor system performance and safe and accurate navigation.

3. Naval (Regional) Oceanography Centers (Command - COMNAVOCEANCOM) (Western, Eastern and Polar, located at Pearl Harbor, Norfolk, and Suitland, respectively).

<u>Mission</u>: To provide, within areas of responsibility as assigned by the Commander, Naval Oceanography Command, operational oceanographic services to the Armed Forces of the Department of Defense.

Naval Oceanography Centers are assigned geographic areas of responsibility for environmental services. In these areas they perform the functions of data collection and dissemination of analyses, forecasts and warnings (See NAVOCEAN-COMINST 3140.1J). The Naval Eastern Oceanography Center (NAVEASTOCEANCEN) and Naval Western Oceanography Center (NAVWESTOCEANCEN) are responsible for the administration of all COMNAVOCEANCOM assets (excluding ships and aircraft) in the Atlantic/Mediterranean and Pacific/Indian Ocean (including adjacent land areas), respectively. However, ships under Atlantic Fleet operational control between 70°W and 92°W will receive support from NAVEASTOCEANCEN. The Naval Polar Oceanography Center provides environmental forecasting services for Arctic areas. In addition, it is assigned specialized tasks, such as ice reconnaissance coordination and forecasting, and aviation weather support to NAF Andrews AFB, as well as liaison with the National Meteorological Center and the National Environmental Satellite Service to facilitate the exchange of products and services.

4. Naval Oceanography Command Center Guam (Command ~ NAVWESTOCEANCEN) Naval Oceanography Command Center Rota (Command ~ NAVEASTOCEANCEN)

<u>Mission</u>: To provide, within areas of responsibility as assigned by the Commander Naval Oceanography Command, operational Oceanographic services to the Armed Forces of the Department of Defense.

Naval Oceanography Command Centers are assigned geographic sub-areas of responsibility for environmental services (See NAVOCEANCOMINST 3140.1 series). In these areas they perform the functions of data collection and dissemination of analyses, forecasts and warnings. They have the additional function of command of assigned Naval Oceanography Command Detachments (NAVOCEANCOM DET).

SOURCE: COMNAVOCEANCOM

NAVAL OCEANOGRAPHY COMMAND

5. Naval Oceanography Command Facility Jacksonville (Command - NAVEASTOCEANCEN)
Naval Oceanography Command Facility San Diego (Command - NAVWESTOCEANCEN)
Naval Oceanography Command Facility Yokosuka (Command - NAVWESTOCEANCEN)
Naval Oceanography Command Facility Bermuda (Command - NAVEASTOCEANCEN)
Naval Oceanography Command Facility Keflavik (Command - NAVEASTOCEANCEN)
Naval Oceanography Command Facility Brunswick (Command - NAVEASTOCEANCEN)

 $\underline{\text{Mission}}$: To provide, within areas of responsibility as assigned by the Commander, Naval Oceanography Command, operational oceanographic services to the Armed Forces of the Department of Defense.

Naval Oceanography Command Facilities (NAVOCEANCOMFAC) provide environmental (meteorological/oceanographic) services in their local areas. Most of these facilities have the additional function to command assigned Naval Oceanography Command Detachments (NAVOCEANCOM DET).

6. Naval Oceanography Command Detachment (Command - FLENUMOCEANCEN/NAVESTOCEANCEN/NAVOCEANCOMCENS/NAVOCEANCOMFACS)

 $\underline{\text{Mission}}$: To provide, as directed and within local/functional areas of responsibility, Oceanographic services to support the mission of the Commander, Naval Oceanography Command.

Naval Oceanography Command Detachments, under Officers/Chief Petty Officers/Petty Officers in Charge, are established by COMNAVOCEANCOM as subordinate units of appropriate COMNAVOCEANCOM activities. Most of these detachments are oriented to provide aviation and oceanographic services within their local areas.

COMMAND STRUCTURE

1. FLENUMOCEANCEN Monterey, CALIFORNIA

NAVOCEANCOM DET Asheville, North Carolina NAVOCEANCOM DET Carswell AFB, Texas NAVOCEANCOM DET Offutt AFB, Nebraska

2. NAVOCEANO Stennis Space Center Mississippi

Oceanographic Units TWO and FIVE

- 3. NAVWESTOCEANCEN Pearl Harbor, Hawaii
 - a. NAVOCEANCOM DET Barbers Point, Hawaii
 - b. NAVOCEANCOMCEN Guam

NAVOCEANCOM DET Agana, Guam NAVOCEANCOM DET Diego, Garcia

c. NAVOCEANCOMFAC San Diego, California

NAVOCEANCOM DET Alameda, California
NAVOCEANCOM DET Adak, Alaska
NAVOCEANCOM DET Bangor, Washington
NAVOCEANCOM DET China Lake, California
NAVOCEANCOM DET Fallon, Nevada
NAVOCEANCOM DET Lemoore, California
NAVOCEANCOM DET Miramar, California
NAVOCEANCOM DET Moffett Field, California
NAVOCEANCOM DET Whidbey Island, Washington

SOURCE: COMNAVOCEANCOM

NAVAL OCEANGORAPHY COMMAND

COMMAND STRUCTURE (Continued)

- 3. <u>NAVWESTOCEANCEN Pearl Harbor, Hawaii</u> (Continued)
 - d. NAVOCEANCOMFAC Yokosuka, Japan

NAVOCEANCOM DET Atsugi, Japan NAVOCEANCOM DET Kadena, Japan NAVOCEANCOM DET Misawa, Japan

- 4. NAVEASTOCEANCEN Norfolk, Virginia
 - a. NAVOCEANCOMCEN Rota, Spain

NAVOCEANCOM DET Naples, Italy NAVOCEANCOM DET Sigonella, Italy NAVOCEANCOM DET Souda Bay, Crete NAVOCEANCOM DET Lajes, Azores

b. NAVOCEANCOMFAC Jacksonville, Florida

NAVOCEANCOM DET Cecil Field, Florida
NAVOCEANCOM DET Charleston, South Carolina
NAVOCEANCOM DET Corpus Christi, Texas
NAVOCEANCOM DET Dallas, Texas
NAVOCEANCOM DET Guantanamo Bay, Cuba
NAVOCEANCOM DET Key West, Florida
NAVOCEANCOMFAC DET Kings Bay, Georgia
NAVOCEANCOM DET Kingsville, Texas
NAVOCEANCOM DET Mayport, Florida
NAVOCEANCOM DET Memphis, Tennessee
NAVOCEANCOM DET Meridian, Mississippi
NAVOCEANCOM DET New Orleans, Louisiana
NAVOCEANCOM DET Pensacola, Florida
NAVOCEANCOM DET Roosevelt Roads, Puerto Rico
NAVOCEANCOM DET Whiting Field, Florida

- NAVOCEANCOMFAC Bermuda

 (No assigned detachments)
- d. NAVOCEANCOMFAC Keflavik
 (No assigned detachments)
- e. NAVOCEANCOMFAC Brunswick, Maine

NAVOCEANCOM DET Glenview, Illionis NAVOCEANCOM DET Newport, Rhode Island NAVOCEANCOM DET Oceana, Virginia NAVOCEANCOM DET Patuxent River, Maryland NAVOCEANCOM DET South Weymouth, Massachusetts NAVOCEANCOM DET Willow Grove, Pennsylvania

5. NAVPOLAROCEANCEN Suitland, Maryland

Aviation Support Division, NAF Andrews AFB, Maryland

NAMED AIRFIELDS

NAME OF AIRFIELD

Alvin Callender Field Armitage Field

Arthur W. Radford Field

Ault Field

Brewer Field Bristol Field Brown Field (Inactive) Cabaniss Field

Cecil Field Chambers Field Chase Field

Cunningham Field

Flatley Field Floyd Bennett Field Forrest Sherman Field Frederick Sherman Field Halsey Field

Henderson Field Hensley Field John Rodgers Field Maxfield Field McCain Field McCalla Field McCutcheon Field

Mitchell Field Mitsher Field Moffett Field Mustin Field

Nimitz Field Ofstie Field

Ramey Field Ream Field Reeves Field Saufley Field

Shea Field

Soucek Field Towers Field Turner Field Van Voorhis Field Waldron Field

Webster Field

Whiting Field

LOCATION

NAS New Orleans, Louisiana NAVAIRWARCENWPNDIV China Lake, CA NAS Cubi Point, Republic of Philippines NAS Whidbey Island, Oak Harbor, Washington NAS Agana, Guam NAVSTA Argentia, Newfoundland Chula Vista, California NALF Cabaniss, Corpus Christi, Texas NAS Cecil Field, Florida NAS Norfolk, Virginia NAS Chase Field, Beeville, Texas MCAS Cherry Point, North

Carolina Olathe, Kansas New York, Brooklyn, NY NAS Pensacola, Florida NALF San Clemente, California NAS North Island, San Diego, California NAVSTA Midway Is., Hawaii

NAS Dallas, Texas NAS Barbers Point, Hawaii Lakehurst, New Jersey NAS Meridian, Mississippi NAS Guantanamo, Cuba MCAS New River, North Carolina

NAVSTA Adak, Alaska NAS Miramar, California NAS Moffett Field, California NAEC, Philadelphia,

Fennsylvania NAS Alameda, California NAVSTA Roosevelt Roads. Puerto Rico

Sanford, Florida OLF Imperial Beach, California MAJ W. R. Ream, USA (MED) NAS Lemoore, California

OLF Saufley Field, Pensacola,

Florida NAS South Weymouth,

Massachusetts NAS Oceana, Virginia NAS Jacksonville, Florida MCAF Quantico, Virginia NAS Fallon, Nevada NALF Waldron, Corpus Christi,

Texas OLF Webster, Priest's Point,

Marvland NAS Whiting Field, Milton,

Florida

NAMED FOR

CAPT A. A. Callender, RFC* Lt John W. Armitage

ADM Arthur W. Radford

CDR William B. Ault

CDR C. W. Brewer ADM Arthur L. Bristol CDR Melville S. Brown CDR Robert W. Cabaniss

CDR Henry B. Cecil CAPT W. I. Chambers LCDR Nathan B. Chase

LCOL A. A. Cunningham, USMC

VADM James H. Flatley NAP Floyd Bennett ADM Forrest Sherman ADM Frederick C. Sherman FADM William F. Halsey

MAJ L. R. Henderson, USMC COL William N. Hensley CDR John Rodgers CDR Louis H. Maxfield ADM John S. McCain CAPT Bowman H. McCalla GEN Keith B. McCutcheon

ENS Albert E. Mitchell ADM Marc A. Mitscher ADM William A. Moffett CAPT Henry C. Mustin

FADM Chester W. Nimitz ADM Ralph A. Ofstie

LCDR Robert W. Ramey ADM Joseph M. Reeves LTJG Richard C. Saufley

LCDR John J. Shea

ADM Appollo Soucek ADM John H. Towers COL T. C. Turner, USMC CDR Bruce A. Van Voorhis LCDR John C. Waldron

CAPT W. W. Webster

CAPT Kenneth (n) Whiting

* RFC - Royal Flying Corps (WW I - Canada).

SOURCE: CNO N881D

6

VISUAL IDENTIFICATION SYSTEM

											1	осто	BER 1	992		7									
	П	Α	В	С	D	E	F	G	Н	J	K	L	М	N	Р	B	R	s	T	U	٧	W	X	Y	Z
	A	CVW-17	CVW-1	CVW-3	RCVW-4		CVWR-20	CVW-7		CVW-8							CVSG-50								
		BLUE			*	 	HC-16	 	VMGR-252	HM-14							HC-8			1		 			
	c	ANGLES	VMAQ-1			VMFAAW	VMA-211	VMA-231		HMH-461		<u> </u>	 	MALS-14		 	VMA-542		1	1	1			VMAQ-2	HQSQDN- 27
	D	MALS-32	VMFA-	VMFA-	-	225		 	HM-12	-	 	 	-	ļ		l	VMFA-312	1	VMFAW-	+	1	VMFA-251	<u> </u>		2/
	-	VMAAW-	235	122	VMFAW-	 		HMM-263	HMM-264	 	-	MALS-26	HMM-261	HMH-464	HMM-265	-	VMO-1	HMM-266	242 HMM-262	-	 	MALS-24	MALS-31		HQ 4TH
	ļ	332			533		-	-				<u> </u>	 	ļ				 	-	-	+		 		MAW
NAVAIRLANT					COMFTRG	CAEWW-	VC-8				ļ					-	VMGRT-	-	 	-	 	 	HMT-204		
	٦				#	12					HSL-40	VQ-4	ļ	HSL-42	HSL-44	HSL-46	253 HSL-48		HSL-30		HSL-32	HC-6	HSL-34		-
				HC~4			HMLA- 269	ļ	110.40		VRC-40	VR-22	VR-24	NOL-42	HOL 44	VQ-2	VR-48	VR-46	VR-52	VR-56	VR-58	VR-62	1		
	J	VX-1	VXN-8					VC-6	VC-10		VRC-40	VR-22	VR-24	ļ		Vu-2	VN-40	AV-40	VN-J2	VN-36	VN-36	VN-02	ļ		
	K				VMT-203					,												L	ļ		
	4	VP-5		VP-8	VP-10	VP-11	VP-16		VP-93	VP-23	VP-26	VP-30		VP-45	VP-49		VP-24	VP-60	VP-62	VP-64	VP-66	VP-68	VP-90	VP-92	VP-94
	M	VMFA- 112	VMA-142		VMAQ-3		VMA-134	VMFA- 321				HMM-764	HML-767		HMA-773	HMM-774		HMH-769	HMH- 772	VM0-4		H&MS-42	HMX-1	H&MS-41	
	N				CVWR-30	CVW-2	CVW-5	CVW-9	CVW-11	RCVW-12	CVW-14	CVW-15										HELWING-		VMRG-452	
	Р			VP-6	VP-9		HMM-364	VP65		VP-69		VP-67	VP-91				VQ-1								
	0	VP-22	VMBR-352		VMGR-152	VP-40	HQSSDN -37	VMA-131	VMGR-234		HML-771	HML-776	HMH-777		VMA-124				HMT-303					H&MS-46	H&MS-49
	R	CV9G-51		VP-46	VP-47	<u> </u>	-3/	VRC-50			l		VMAQ-4	-	VP-31			VR-61	VR-60	VR-55	VR-51	VRC-30	VR-57	VR-59	VR-21
	s	**** HC-3			NAWCAC-	MALS-10	<u> </u>		VMFAT-			1	HMLA-	HMLA-	VPU-2			VQ-5							MWHS-1
	H	HSL-51	HM-15	VQ-3	DIVPAX		HSL-33	HSL-35	101 HSL-37			<u> </u>	369 MALS-11	169			ļ	HSL-41	HSL-43		HMLA-		HSL-49		HSL-45
NAVAIRPAC	u					 		1				-			HC-1	 		HMT-301		VM0-2	167 HMLA-	<u> </u>			
	V					VMFA-115		-			VMFAW-	VMA-331	VMFA-				HC-11	-	HMLA-		267	VMFA-			
		MALS-12	VMFT-40		VMFA-212		VMA-513	ļ			121 VMAAW-	-	451		VMA-223	-	HMA-775	VMFA-323	367 VMFA-	 		314 MALS-16	MALS-36		
		IIILU IZ	VIII 1 40		VXE-6	VX-5	VX-4	ļ			224						-		232						
			VP-1		VP-4	ļ J	HMH~462	ļ	UMU_A47	HMH-465	HMH-466	LIMU747	HMM-365	HMH-361	HMM-163	HMM-268	HMM-161	HMM-162	HMM-164	MALS-13		HMM-165	HMM-166		HMH-36:
	ľ		VP-1		VP-4	1	HMH-462		HIH-463	niin-403	niin-400	HIN-362	HIII-303	HIB1-361	11111 100	11111 200		111111111111111111111111111111111111111	111111111111111111111111111111111111111	111111111111111111111111111111111111111		111111111111111111111111111111111111111	100		***************************************
	Z					VP-17										ļ		ļ				ļ			
MARTD's/MARINE	5	HQMC	MCAS	MCAS CHERRY	MCAS NEW		MCAS	MCAS				-							MCAS					MCAS	
SUPPORT		NAR	BEAUFORT	POINT	RIVER	+	FUTENMA	IWAKUNI				 				-	1		EL TORO					YUMA	
NAR'S		WASHING- TON DC					NAR JAX	NAR ALAMEDA					NAR MEMPHIS					NAR NORFOLK							
NAS	П	NAS PAX	NAS	NAS	NAS	NAS JAX	NAS BRUNS-	NAS WHIDBEY	NAS	NAS	NAS	NAWS POINT	NAS NORTH	NAF WASHING-	NAWCEN- WPNDIV	NAS KEY	NAS	NAS	NAS MOFFETT		NAS GLEN-	NAS WILLOW	NAS NEW	NAF	NEW SOUTH
NAO	$\parallel \parallel$	NEO I EA	ATLANTA	NORFOLK	DALLAS	NAVSTA	WICK	ISLAND	FALLON COMFLT-	ALAMEDA	MEMPHIS	MUGU	ISLAND	TON DC	CHINA LK	WEST	OCEANA	LEMOORE	FIELD	FIELD	VIEW	GROVE	ORLEANS	DETROIT	WEYMOUTH
NAVY SUPPORT		NAF ATSUGI		SIGO- NELLA	NAVSTA ROTA	ROOSE- VELT RDS	NAS GTMO	MILDEN- HALL	ACT OKINAWA		HQ CMEF BAHRAIN		NAF MISAWA	NAF EL CENTRO		1				NAVSTA MAYPORT					
CNET	Ī	TRAWING D	<u>NE</u>	TRAWING	TWO	TRAWIN	G FOUR		TRAWI	G FIVE		TRA	VING SIX												
(SINGLE		IAS MERID	IAN A	NAS KIN VT-21	GBVILLE B		RPUS CHRI	BTI 9 G	NAS WI VT-2	HITING FI	LD E	NAS VT-4	PENBACOL	A F											
CHARACTER VISUAL		/1-/ /T-19	Ä	VT-22	B	VT-28		Ğ	VT-3		Ē	VT-	0	F											
IDENTIFICATION SYSTEM)				VT-23 JTTU	B B			G	VT−6 HT−8		E E	A 1 5	90	г											

Disestablished on 1 June 1970. RCVW-4 tail letters retained by the following squadrons: VA-42, VF-101, VAW-120, VS-27,

^{*} Disestablished on 1 June 1970. RCVW-4 tail letters retained by the following squadrons: VF-124, VF-101, VFW-120, VS-27, VFD-164, VFA-3 and VF-45.

** Disestablished on 1 June 1970. RCVW-12 tail letters retained by the following squadrons: VF-124, VAD-129, VA-128, VAW-110, VFA-125, VF-126 and VFA-127.

*** Disestablished on 17 February 1971. CVSG-50 tail letters retained by the following squadrons: HS-1.

*** Disestablished on 30 June 1971. CVSG-50 tail letters retained by the following squadrons: HS-1.

*** COMFTRS tail letters for the following squadrons: VAD-33, VAD-34 and VAD-35.

CURRENT ASSIGNMENT OF IDENTIFICATION LETTERS

Blue Angles	BA	Helicopter Co	mbst Busset	CNATDA		MARTD'S/MARINE		Umada		Add and	
•				CNATRA		SUPPORT		Headquarters	<u> </u>	<u>Attack</u>	
arrier Air Win	gs	HC-1 ·	UP	TRAWING ONE				MWHS-1	SZ	VMA-211	(
VW-1	AB	HC-3 HC-4	SA	NAS Meridian		HQMC	5A	MALS-10	SE	VMA-214	
∨w-1 ∨W-2	NE NE		HC		Α	MCAS Beaufort	5B	MALS-11	TM	VMA-223	ŀ
		HC-5	RB	VT-7	Α	MCAS Cherry Point	5C	MALS-12	WA	VMA-231	- 1
/W-3	AC	HC-6	HW	VT-19	Α	MCAS El Toro	5T	MALS-13	YU	VMA-331	,
/W-5	NF	HC-8	BR			MCAS Futenma	5F	MALS-14	CN	VMA-513	- 1
/W-7	AG	HC-11	VR	TRAWING TWO		MCAS Iwakuni	5G	MALS-16	WW	VMA-542	1
/W-8	AJ	HC-16	BF			MCAS New River	5D	MALS-24	E₩		
/W-9	NG			NAS Kingsville	₿	MCAS Yuma	5Y	MALS-26	EL	All-Weather A	tta
VW11	NH	Patrol		VT-21	В			HQSQDN-27	CZ		
VW-14	NK			VT-22	В	NAS		MALS-31	ΕX	VMA (AW) -224	
VW-15	NL.	VP-1	YB	VT-23	В			MALS-32	DA	VMA (AW) -332	
/W−17	AA	VP-4	YD	JTTU	В	Alameda	7J	MALS-36	WX		
RCVW-4	AD	VP-5	LA			Brusnwick	7F	HQSSDN-37	QF	All-Weather F	iah
RCVW-12	NJ	VP-6	PC	TRAWING FOUR		Cicel Field	7U			Attack	-
/WR-20	AF	VP-8	LC			Fallon	7H	Helicopter H	leavy		
/WR-30	ND	VP-9	PD	NAS Corpus Christi	ß	Jacksonville	7E	CONTRACT CONTRACT		VMFA (AW) -121	
	· . -	VP-10	LD	VT-27	6	Key West	70	HMH-361	YN	VMFA (AW) -242	
arrier AEW		VP-11	LE	VT-28	G	Lemoore	75	HMH-362	ΥL	VMFA (AW) -225	
4 1 4 60 /1644		VP-16	LF	VT-31	G	Memphis	7K	HMH-363	YZ	VMFA (AW) -533	
NEWW-12	GE	VP-17	ZE	V131	U	Moffett Field	7T	HMH-461	CJ	AULH (NM) -222	
16-TYFT 1.4.	UL	VP-22	QA	TRAWING FIVE		Norfolk	7C	HMH-462	YF	Einbar	. 1.
21d At				ILHMIND LIVE						Fighter Attac	<u>. K</u>
BW Air Groups		VP-23	LJ	NAC MEREE - Pro 11	-	North Island	7M	HMH-463	HY	LIMEA	
40100 FA	45	VP-24	LR	NAS Whiting Field		Oceana	7R	HMH-464	EN	VMFA-115	
*CVSG-50	AR	VP-26	LK	VT-2	Ε	Patuxent River	7A	HMH-465	YJ	VMFA-122	
**CV8G-51	RA	VP-30	LL	VT-3	E	Point Mugu	7L	HMH-466	YK	VMFA-212	
LWINGRES	NW	VP-31	RP	VT-6	Ε	Whidbey Island	70			VMFA-235	
		VP-40	QE .	HT-8	Ε			Helicopter !	1edium	VMFA-251	
eet Composite		VP-45	LN	HT-18	Ε	NAVAIRWARCENWPNDIV				VMFA-312	
		VP-46	RC					HMM-161	YR	VMFA-314	
∵ -6	JG	VP-47	RD	TRAWING SIX		China Lake	7P	HMM-162	YS	VMFA-323	
-8	GF	VP-49	LP	THE STA		OHING PERE	<i>,</i> ,	HMM-163	YP	VMFA-451	-
C-10	JH	VPU-2	SP	NAS Pensacola	F	MALIAZONADOCKIADDZII		HMM-164	YT	ALILM-471	
,-10	JH.	VFU-2	57			NAVAIRWARCENACDIV					
				VT-4	۶		_	HMM-165	Y₩	Tactical Elec	
eet Logistic	Support	Patrol Reserv	2	VT-10	F	Patuxent River	SD	HMM-166	ΥX	tronic Warfar	е.
				VT-86	F			HMM-261	EM		
R-22	JL	VP-60	L6			NAVY SUPPORT		HMM-262	ET	VMAQ-1	
R-24	JM	VP-62	LT	CNTECHTRA				HMM-263	EG	VMAQ-2	- 1
RC-30	R₩	VP-64	LU			NAF Atsugi	8A	HMM-264	EH	VMAQ-3	
RC-40	JK	VP65	PG	NATTC Lakehurst	4L	NAF El Centro	8N	HMM-265	EP	VMAQ-4	-
RC-50	RG	VP-66	LV	NAS Memphis		NAVSTA Guam	BJ	HMM-266	ES		
		VP-67	PL	Title Hampita		NAS Guantanamo	8F	HMM-268	YQ	Aerial Refuel	ar/
leet Logistics	Support	VP-68	ĹW	CNAVRES		NAVSTA Mayport	80	HMM-364	PF	Transprot	
eserve	Duppu c	VP-69	PJ	<u> </u>		NAF Mildenhall	86	HMM-365	ΥM	TT WITDE WC	
EBEI VE		VP-90	LX	Atlanta	70	NAF Misawa	8M	HIII-202	111	VMGR-152	
R-46	JS	VP-91	PM	Dallas		COMFLTACT Okinawa	8H	Helicopter L		VMGR-152 VMGR-252	
	JR	VP-92							.ignt		
R-48			LY	Detroit		NAVSTA Roosevelt	8E	Attack		VMGR-352	
k-51	RV	VP-93	LH	Glenview	77	Roads					
-52	JT	VP-94	LZ	New Orleans		NAVSTA Rota	8D	HMLA-167	TV	Observation	
-55	RU			South Weymouth		NAS Sigonella	8C	HMLA-169	SN		
t-56	งบ	Air Test & Ev	<u>aluation</u>	Washington, DC	7N	HQ CMEF (Bahrain)	8K	HMLA-267	UV	VMO-1	
?~57	₽X			Willow Grove	7W			HMLA-269	HF	VMD-2	
:~58	JV	VX-1	JA					HMLA-367	VT		
-59	RY	VX-4	XF	(NAVAIRES)				HMLA-369	SM	Fleet Trainin	10
-60	RT	VX-5	XE								-
-61	RS	*** =		Jacksonville	6F			Helciopter 1	raining	VMT-203	
-62	JW	Antarctic Dev	al nomen+	Alameda	66			. ID . C . OP CE!		VMFAT-101	
		MICAI CLIC DEV	e - opiner (t	Memohis				HMT-204	ВΧ	VMFT-401	
.1.2		HVE. 7	V.B.		6M					ALIL 1 -401	
licopter Anti	submarine	VXE-6	αx	Norfolk	68			HMT-301	US		
ght		_						HMT-303	QT	Fleet Readine	88
		Oceanographic	Development								
SL-30	HT							Helicopter		VMGRT-253	
L-32	HV	VXN-8	JB								
SL-33	TF							HMX-1	MX		
L-34	нх	Helicopter Mi	ne Counter-								
L-35	TG	measure Squad						Fourth	Marina A	ircraft Wing	
L-37	TH							<u> </u>		778119	
L-40	HK	HM-12	DH					HQ 4TH MAW	EZ	VMA-134	MF
L-41	TS	HM-14	BJ					H&MS-41		VMFA-321	MG
L-41 L-42									MY		
	HN	HM-15	TB					VMFA-112	MA	H&MS-46	QΥ
L-43	TT		_					VMA-142	MB	HMM-764	ML
L-44	HP	Fleet Tactica						HMA-773	MP	HML-767	MM
L-45	TZ	Readiness Gro	<u>up</u>					HMM-774	MQ	VMA-131	QG
L-46	HQ							H&MS-49	QZ	VMGR-234	QΗ
L-48	HR	# COMFTRG	GD					HMH~769	MS	HML-771	QK
L-49	TX	!!!						HMH-772			
		Elast Al. 6-							MT	HML-776	QL
L-51	TA	Fleet Air Rec	onnal ssance					VMD-4	MU	HMH-777	QM
								H&MS-42	MW	VMA-124	Q٢
VAIRSYSCOM		VQ-1	PR					HMA-775	WR	VMGR-452	NY
		VQ-2	JQ								
st Pilot	TPS	VQ-3	TC								
st Pilot School	TPS	VQ-3 VQ-4	TC HL								

^{**} Disestablished on i June 1970. RCVW-4 tail letters retained by the following squadrons: VA-42, VF-101, VAW-120, VS-27, VFA-106, VF-43 and VF-45.

*** Disestablished on i June 1970. RCVW-12 tail letters retained by the following squadrons: VF-124, VAQ-129, VS-41, VA-128, VAW-110, VFA-125, VF-126 and VFA-126.

*** Disestablished on 17 February 1971. CVSG-50 tail letters retained by the following squadrons: HS-1.

**** Disestablished on 30 June 1971. CVSG-51 tail letters retained by the following squadrons: HS-10.

**** COMFRGR tail letters for the following squadrons: VAQ-33, VAQ-34 and VAQ-35.

```
ACDU - Active Duty
AIRASUPPUN - Air Anti-Submarine Unit
ANG - Air National Guard
ARFCOS - Armed Forces Courier Service
ARDICC - Assistant Resident Officer in Charge of Construction
ARVA - Aircraft Repair Ship - Aircraft
ASO - Aviation Supply Office
AUW - Advanced Underseas Weapons Shop
AVB - Small Seaplane Tender
AVM - Guilded Missile Ship
AVT - Auxiliary Aircraft Transport (Ex CVS & CVL Hulls)
BCT - Base Consolidated Telecommunication
B.I.O.T. - British Indian Ocean Territory
CAAC - Counseling and Assistance Center (Drugs)
CAEWW - Carrier Airborne Early Warning Wings
CARGRU - Carrier Groups
CB - Construction Battalion
CINCLANTFLT - Commander in Chief Atlantic Fleet
CINCPACFLT - Commander in Chief Pacific Fleet
CINCUSNAVEUR - Commander in Chief U. S. Naval Forces, Europe
CNATRA - Chief of Naval Air Training
CNAVRES - Chief of Naval Reserve
CNET - Chief of Naval Education and Training
CNTECHTRA - Chief of Naval Technical Training
COMASWWINGPAC - Commander, Anti-Submarine Warfare Wing Pacific
COMBATCAMGRU - Combat Camera Group
COMCAB - Commander Marine Corps Air Bases
COMCARGRU - Commander Carrier Group
COMCRUDESLANT - Commander Cruiser-Destroyer Force, U. S. Atlantic Fleet
COMDESRON - Commander Destroyer Squadron
COMFAIR - Commander, Fleet Air
COMFITAEWWINGPAC - Commander Fighter/Airborne Early Warning Wing Pacific
COMFITMATAEWWINGSLANT - Commander Fighter Medium Attack Airborne Early Warning
  Wings Atlantic
COMFLEACTS - Commander Fleet Activities
COMHELWINGSLANT - Commander Helicopter Wings Atlantic
COMLATWING - Commander Light Attack Wing
COMMATVAQWINGPAC - Commander Medium Tactical Electronic Warfare Wing, U. S.
  Pacific Fleet
COMMATWING - Commander Medium Attack Wing
COMNAVACT - Commander Naval Activities
COMNAVAIRLANT - Commander Naval Air Force, U. S. Atlantic Fleet
COMNAVAIRPAC - Commander Naval Air Force, U. S. Pacific Fleet
COMNAVAIRTESTCEN - Commander, Naval Air Test Center
COMNAVFOR - Commander Naval Forces
COMNAVOCEANCOM - Commander Naval Oceanography Command
COMOCEANSYSLANT - Commander, Oceanographic Systems, Atlantic
COMPACMISTESTCEN - Commander Pacific Missile Test Center
COMPATWINGSLANT - Commander, Patrol Wings Atlantic
COMPATWINGSPAC - Commander, Fatrol Wings Facific
COMSEASTRIKEWING - Commander Sea Strike Wing
COMSERVRON - Commander Service Squadron
COMSOLANT - Commander South Atlantic Force, Atlantic Fleet
COMSYSTRO - Comissary Store
COMTACSUPPWING - Commander Fleet Tactical Support Wing
COMTACWINGSLANT - Commander Tactical Wings, Atlantic
CONTR - U. S. Manufacturers Reps, or other contract civilian personnel
CORCONU WESTPAC - Corrosion Control Unit WESTPAC
CV - Multipurpose Carrier
CVN - Attack Carrier (Nuclear)
CVS - Anti-Submarine Warfare Support Aircraft Carrier
CVW - Attack Carrier Air Wing
CVWR - Attack Carrier Air Wing Reserve
DCASR - Defense Contract Administration Service Region
```

DEPCOMOPTEVFORPAC - Deputy Commander Operational Test & Evaluation Force Pacific

DSAIG - Defense Supply Agency Inspector General

EOD - Explosive Ordnance Disposal ESSA - Environmental Science Services Administration FAADCLANT - Fleet Area Accounting and Disbursing Center, U. S. Atlantic Fleet FAADCPAC - Fleet Area Accounting and Disbursing Center, U. S. Pacific Fleet FACSFAC - Fleet Air Control & Surveillance Facility FASOTRAGRULANT - Fleet Aviation Specialized Operational Training Group, Atlantic Fleet FASOTRAGRUPAC - Fleet Aviation Specialized Operational Training Group, Pacific Fleet FASU WESTPAC - Fleet Air Support Unit WESTPAC FEWSG - Fleet Electronic Warfare Group FITWING - Fighter Wing FLEAIRPHOTOLAB - Fleet Air Photographic Laboratory FLECOMPRON - Fleet Composite Squadron FLENUMOCEANCEN - Fleet Numerical Oceanography Center FLTAVCOMPAC - Pacific Fleet Audio-Visual Command FLTIMAGCENLANT - Fleet Imaging Center Atlantic FLTMINEFAC - Fleet Mine Facility FMSAEG - Fleet Missile Systems Analysis Evaluation Group FND - Foreign National Civilian Direct Hire FNI - Foreign National Civilians Indirect Hire (e.g., contract personnel, ect.) GCA - Ground Controlled Approach GMU - Guided Missile Unit HAMS - Headquarters & Maintenance Squadron HC - Helicopter Combat Support Squadrons HELANTISUBRON - Helicopter Anti-Submarine Squadron HELSEACONWING - Helicopter Sea Control Wing H&HS - Headquarters & Headquarters Squadron HM - Helicopter Mine Countermeasures Squadron HMA - Marine Helicopter Attack Squadron HMH - Marine Heavy Helicopter Squadron HML - Marine Light Helicopter Squadron HMM - Marine Medium Helicopter Squadron HMT - Marine Helicopter Training Squadron HMX - Marine Helicopter Squadron HQMC - Headquarters Marine Corps HS - Helicopter Anti-Submarine Squadron HSC - Helicopter Combat Support Special Squadron HSETC - Health Sciences Education and Training Command HSL - Helicopter Anti-Submarine Squadron, Light HT - Helicopter Training Squadron HUMRESMANDET - Human Resource Management Detachment HUMRESMANSCOL - Human Resource Management School INACTSHIPFAC - Inactive Ship Facility JASDF - Japan Air Self Defense Force JMSDF - Japan Maritime Self Defense Force LAAM - Light Anti-Aircraft Missile Battalion LATKWEPSCOLANT - Light Attack Weapons School, Atlantic LATWING - Light Attack Wing LHA - Amphibious Assault Ship LPH - Amphibious Assault Ships MABS - Marine Air Base Squadrons MACG - Marine Air Control Groups MACS - Marine Air Control Squadron MAD - Marine Aviation Detachment MAG - Marine Aircraft Group MARTD - Marine Air Reserve Training Detachment MASS - Marine Air Support Squadron MATCS -Marine Air Traffic Control Squadrons

SOURCE: CNO N881D

7

MATCU - Marine Air Traffic Control Unit

NATTC - Naval Air Technical Training Center
NAVAEROSPREGMEDCEN - Naval Aerospace and Regional Me
NAVAIREWORKFAC - Naval Air Rework Facility
NAVAIRSYSCOM - Naval Air Systems Command
NAVAIRSTCEN - Naval Air Test Center
NAVAIRTESTCEN - Naval Air Test Center
NAVAIRWARCENACDIV - Naval Air Warfare Center Weapon
NAVAIRWARCENWPNDIV - Naval Air Warfare Center
NAVAIRWARCENWPNDIV - Naval Air Warfare Center
NAVAOIRWARCENWPNDIV - Naval Air Warfare Center
NAVAOIRWARCENWPNDIV - Naval Aviation Logistics Center
NAVAOVNWEPSFAC - Naval Aviation Weapons Facility
NAVCOMMSTA - Naval Communications Station
NAVCORSERVDET - Naval Communications Station
NAVEACENGEN - Naval Eastern Oceanography Center
NAVEACENGCOM - Naval Facilities Engineering Command
NAVEINGCOM - Naval Facilities Engineering Command NALF - Naval NAMTRADET -NAMTRAGRU -NAR - Naval NARDAC -NAEC -MACE . NEDS: NAVRADSTA - Navy Radio Station NAVREGFINCEN - Naval Regional I NAVREGMEDCEN - Naval Regional I NAVSAFECEN - Naval Safety Cent NAVSUPPACT - Naval Support Act NAVFINOFF - Navy Finance Office NAVFITWEPSCOL - Navy Fighter Weapons School NAVINVSERVO - Naval Investigative Servicee NAVLEGSVCOFFDET - Naval Legal Services Offi NAVMAG - Naval Magazine NARDET - Naval Air Reserve Detachment
NATNAVDENCTR - National Naval Dental Center
NATNAVMEDCTR - National Naval Medical Center
NATPARACHUTETESTRAN - National Parachute Test
NATTC - Naval Air Technical Training Center
NATTC - Naval Air Technical Training Center NA PF MCS. MOMAG MCALF MATSO -NAVWEGTOCEANCEN - Naval Western Oceanography Cent NAVWPNEVALEAC - Naval Wespons Evaluation Facility NEDN - Naval Environmental Data Network NAVOCEANCOMDET - Naval Oceanography Command NAVOCEANCOMFAC - Naval Oceanography Command NAVPOLAROCEANCEN - Naval Polar Oceanography NAVPRO - Naval Plant Representative Office MWWC U MWSG NAVOCEANO - Naval Oceanographic Office NALCO 30 NAVTRADEVCEN MCCRTG 1 - Naval ADET - Naval Air Maintenance Training AGRU - Naval Air Maintenance Training Naval Air Reserve - Marine Wing Communication Squ - Marine Wing Communication Squ - Marine Wing Headquarters Squ - Marine Wing Support Group Mobile Construction Battalion
G - Marine Combat Crew Readiness
- Mobil Mine Assembly Group Naval Air Military Modified Advanced Underseas Weapons
 Marine Aircraft Wing 乙申く申し **Marine** Naval Naval Marine Corps Naval Environmental Display Stations Naval Education and Training Support Foreign National Civilians supported Naval Air Roreign Nati Marine Naval Flant Representative Navy Regional Data Medium Auxiliary Naval Safety Center
Naval Support Activity
- Navy Training Device Center Aviation Aviation E ir Facility Corps Air Station D T Sealift Command Atteck Wing Logistic 0441 Headquarters Squadron Support Group Training Auxiliary Engineering (Landing Field Control Automation Center Support Finance Medical Landing Squadron Center G Service Servicee Office Vices Office Detachment Office Group Center Traini Field Detachment Group Shops Detachment Facilities Center ם Command Aircraft Center Center Center Renge Group non-appropriat Medical Division Division Center ø O

NFUSC - U. S. Civilians supported by non-appropriated funds NISO - Naval Investigative Service Office NISRA - Naval Investigative Service Resident Agency NNDC - National Naval Dental Center NOAA - National Oceanic and Atmosphereic Administration NPPSO - Navy Publications and Printing Service Office NRSO - Naval Resale Systems Office NSSAA - Naval Special Services Administrative Activity NTCC - Naval Telecommunication Center NTTC - Naval Technical Training Center OLF - Outlying Landing Field OPTEVFOR - Operational Test and Evaluation Force PACMISRANFAC - Pacific Missile Range Facility PATWING - Patrol Wing PERSUPPACT - Personnel Support Activity PHIBRON - Amphibious Squadron RECONATKWING - Reconnaissance Attack Wing RESPATWINGPAC - Reserve Patrol Wing, U. S. Pacific Fleet ROICC - Resident Officer in Charge of Construction RON - Remain over night SELRES - Selected Reserve SIMA - Shore Intermediate Maintenance Activity SOES - Station Operation and Engineering Squadron SOMS - Station Operation and Maintenance Squadron TACGRU - Tactical Air Control Group TACRON - Tactical Air Control Squadron TACSUPWING - Tactical Support Wing TRARON - Training Squadron TRAWING - Training Air Wing USDH - U. S. Civilians Direct Hire VA - Attack Squadrons VAK - Aerial Refueling Squadron Reserve VAW - Carrier Airborne Early Warning Squadron VAQ - Tactical Electronic Warfare Squadron VC - Fleet Composite Squadron VF - Fighter Squadrons VFA - Strike Fighter Squadron VFC - Fighter Squadron Composite VFP - Light Photographic Squadron VMA - Marine Attack Squadron VMA(AW) - Marine All-Weather Attack Squadron VMAQ - Marine Tactical Electronic Warfare VMAT - Marine Attack Training Squadron VMAT(AW) - Marine All-Weather Attack Training Squadron VMFA - Marine Fighter/Attack Squadron VMFAT - Marine Fighter Attack Training Squadron VMGR - Marine Aerial Refueler Transport Squadron VMO - Marine Observation Squadron VP - Patrol Squadron VPU - Patrol Squadron Special Projects Unit VQ - Fleet Air Reconnaissance Squadron VR - Fleet Logistics Squadron VRC - Fleet Logistics Support Squadron VS - Air Anti-Submarine Squadron VT - Training Squadrons VTU - Volunteer Training Unit VX - Air Test & Evaluation Squadron VXE - Antarctic Development Squadron VXN - Oceanographic Development Squadron

WES - Wing Engineering Squadron

â

Wager !